Module Catalogue Master



1st October 2010 till 30th September 2011



Table of Contents

List of Abbreviations	III
Major	1
Major Accounting and Taxation and Taxation	1
Major Corporate Development - Strategy, Organisation and Human Resources	24
Major Finance	43
Major Marketing	59
Major Supply Chain Management	76
Major Economics	94
Major Economics – Kernbereich (Core Courses)	94
Major Economics – Microeconomics, Institutions and Markets	101
Major Economics – Macroeconomics, Economic Policy and Public Finance	114
Major Economics – Econometrics, Statistics and und Mathematics	
Major Economics Education	136
Major Political Science	155
Major Sociology and Empirical Social Research	174
Major Health Economics	191
Major Information Systems	201
Methods and Techniques	219
Minor	232
Minor Accounting	
Minor Corporate Development - Strategy, Organisation and Human Resources	232
Minor Finance	
Minor Marketing	
Minor Supply Chain Management	
Minor Advanced Economics	
Minor Asset Management	236
Minor Bank Management	239
Minor Vocational and Economics Education	244
Minor Business Taxation	244
Minor Computer Science	244
Minor Controlling	251
Minor Energy Economics	251
Minor Health Economics	259
Minor Retail Management	262
Minor Information Systems	
Minor Institutions and Markets	
Minor International Relations	
Minor International Business	268

Minor Media Management	268
Minor Medicine	278
Minor Political Science	288
Minor Production and Logistics Management	289
Minor Self-Help Economics	289
Minor Social Policy	297
Minor Sociology and Empirical Social Research	300
Minor Special Aspects of Economics	300
Minor Special Aspects of Political Science	300
Minor Special Aspects of Sociology	301
Minor Statistics and Econometrics	301
Minor Transport and Logistics	307
Minor Insurance Management	312
Minor Economic and Social Geography	315
Minor Economic and Business History	321
Minor Economic and Social Psychology	329
Minor Economic Policy and Public Finance	339
Minor Auditing	340
dex	341

This Module Catalogue is giving an first overview over the modules and their corresponding courses of the academic year winter term 2010/211 and summer term 2011. Term specific information you will find in KLIPS: https://klips.uni-koeln.de.

List of Abbreviations

AN cred	t points ac	quired at an	university	abroad ((ECTS)
---------	-------------	--------------	------------	----------	--------

FS Case Study (or Business Game)

HA Paper

KL Written ExamCP Credit Points

max. Students can obtain at most the number of credit points indicated
 min. Students must obtain at least the number of credit points required

MP Oral Exam

PO Examination Regulations

PR Project RE Presentation

so Other Examination Requirements

SS Summer Term ST Practical Studies WS Winter Term

Major

Major Accounting and Taxation and Taxation

Marie Taxarion and Taxarion	Type of	CP of the	Required
Modules	Exam	Module	ĊР
Business Taxation I	KL/MP	6 CP	min.
Business Taxation II	KL/MP	6 CP	6 CP
Strategic Controlling	KL/MP	6 CP	min.
Operational Controlling	KL/MP	6 CP	6 CP
International Accounting	KL/MP	6 CP	min.
Operations Audit	KL/MP	6 CP	6 CP
Advanced Seminar Business Taxation	RE/HA	6 CP	min.
Advanced Seminar Controlling	RE/HA	6 CP	6 CP
Advanced Seminar External Rendering of Accounts and	RE/HA	6 CP	max. 12 CP
Auditing Selected Issues in Business Taxation I	KL/MP	6 CP	12 CF
Selected Issues in Business Taxation I	KL/MP	6 CP	
Value-Oriented Controlling	KL/MP	6 CP	
Selected Issues of Controlling	KL/MP	6 CP	max.
Selected Issues of Controlling Selected Issues in Accounting and Auditing I – Corporate	KL/IVIF	0 CF	18 CP
Disclosure	KL/MP	6 CP	
Selected Issues in Accounting and Auditing II - Audit	KL/MP	6 CP	
Linear Models	so + KL	6 CP	
Causal Analysis	so + KL	6 CP	
Risk Management in Financial Institutions	KL/MP	6 CP	
Institutional Economics	KL/MP	6 CP	
Empirical Finance	KL/MP	6 CP	may
Econometrics	KL/ MP/so	6 CP	max. 12 CP
Quantitative Methods in Risk Management	KL/MP	6 CP	12 CF
Accounting and Audit of Insurance Companies	KL/MP	6 CP	
Theory of Taxation and Tax Policy	KL/MP	6 CP	
Selected Issues in Accounting and Taxation	KL/so	6 CP	
Aspects of International Business	AN	12 CP	
Tax Accounting Law	KL/MP	6 CP	
Income Tax Law	KL/MP	6 CP	max.
Law of Indirect Taxes	KL/MP	6 CP	18 CP
Business Taxation Law	KL/MP	6 CP	10 C1
International Tax Law	KL/MP	6 CP	

Remark: Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Major Sociology and Empirical Social Research

- Linear Models on page 175
- Causal Analysis on page 176

Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Major Finance

- Risk Management in Financial Institutions on page 49
- Institutional Economics on page 44
- Empirical Finance on page 47
- Accounting and Audit of Insurance Companies on page 53
- Theory of Taxation and Tax Policy on page 124

Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Methods and Techniques

- Econometrics on page 221
- Quantitative Methods in Risk Management on page 222

Modules

Module	Business Taxation	n I	
Number	19003	Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term
		quency	
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h
Qualifications	The knowledge and	d abilities acquired are p	particularly helpful for
		ation in the field of tax	
	departments of cor	npanies, in management	t consultancy as well as
	in finance.		
Module is allocated to	Major Accounting	and Taxation	
	Major Finance		
	Minor Accounting		
	Minor Business Ta		
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	ng 90 min <i>or</i> oral exam	
quirements			
Prerequisites for Ad-	None		
mission			
Courses	Lecture and exerci	, ,	
Language	The courses will be	e held in German.	
Learning Objectives	Students		
	are familiar with issues and methods related to business taxa-		
	tion.		
	understand the influence of taxes on national and cross- border decisions concerning the location of companies.		
		_	-
		influence of taxes on de	ecisions on legal forms
	for companies.		
	apply their knowledge to concrete examples.		
Contents		onomic impact of taxation	
	ness taxation, methods of business taxation		
	Decisions on location: regional/local particularities, cross-		
		of location with issues re	
		res to avoid arbitration	
		egal forms: taxation of p	1
	-	choice of legal form wit	
		oss-border taxation as w	-
		optimisation of the legal	form and particular
TC	legal forms		
Information about			
Teaching and Learn- ing Methods			
Additional Infor-	Required reading v	will be announced at the	haginning of the term
mation	Kequired reading \	viii de amidunceu at the	ocgining of the term.
Responsible Faculty	Univ_Prof Dr No	orbert Herzig, Seminar f	ir Allgemeine Re-
Member		hre und Betriebswirtsch	_
MICHIDO		Administration, Busines	
	Conciai Dasiness	rammonanon, Dusino	ob i unution)

Module	Business Taxation	n II	
Number	19004	Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Frequency	Every second term
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h
Qualifications		d abilities acquired are pation in the field of tax	
	departments of companies, in management consultancy as well as in finance.		
Module can be allo-	Major Accounting	and Taxation	
cated to	Minor Accounting		
	Minor Business Ta	exation	
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	ng 90 min <i>or</i> oral exam	
quirements			
Prerequisites for Admission	None		
Courses	Lecture and exerci	se (SS)	
Language	The courses will be	e held in German.	
Learning Objectives	 Students are familiar with issues and methods related to business taxation. explain the influence of taxes on national and cross-border interlocking relationships. explain the influence of taxes on national and cross-border restructuring. apply their knowledge to concrete examples. 		
Contents	 Interlocking relationships: basics, national and cross-border group taxation, taxation of holding companies, location of holding companies. Restructuring: basics, transfer of assets and liabilities of incorporated firms to partnerships, consolidation and demerger of incorporated firms, processes of investment, other taxneutral possibilities of restructuring, cross-border restructuring. 		
Information about Teaching and Learn- ing Methods			
Additional Infor- mation		will be announced at the	
Responsible Faculty Member	UnivProf. Dr. Norbert Herzig, Seminar für Allgemeine Betriebswirtschaftslehre und Betriebswirtschaftliche Steuerlehre (General Business Administration, Business Taxation)		

Module	Strategic Control	ling			
Number	20002	Workload	180 h		
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term		
Credit Folits	0 C1	quency	Livery second term		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h		
Qualifications	Commercial fields of activity which are to provide information				
Qualifications	crucial for in-comp	=	provide information		
Module is allocated to	Major Accounting	•			
Tributio is unocured to	Major Marketing				
	Minor Accounting				
	Minor Controlling				
Examination Require-		ng 60 min <i>or</i> oral exam			
ments		8			
Prerequisites for Ad-	None				
mission					
Courses	Lecture and exercise	se (WS)			
Language	The courses will be	e held in German.			
Learning Objectives	Students				
	compare the advantages and limits of a proactive cost man-				
	agement and early cost planning.				
	apply new tools	s of cost management to	case studies (life cy-		
	cle cost analysi	s, target costing, activit	y-based costing).		
	conduct break-	even-analyses.			
	make use of the	e experience curve conc	ept for strategic cost		
	planning.				
	understand the	basics of benchmarking			
Contents	Break-even-analyses				
	Simulation				
	 Experience cur 	ves			
	• Life cycle cost	analysis			
	• Target costing	-			
	Activity-based	costing			
	Benchmarking				
Information about					
Teaching and Learning					
Methods					
Additional Information	_	vill be announced at the			
Responsible Faculty		rsten Homburg, Semina	_		
Member		nre und Controlling (Ge	neral Busness Admi-		
	nistration, Controll	ing)			

Module	Operational Contr	olling			
Number	20001	Workload	180 h		
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Frequency	Every second term		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h		
Qualifications	Commercial fields of	Commercial fields of activity which are to provide information crucial			
	for in-company deci				
Module is allocated to	Major Accounting a				
	Minor Accounting				
	Minor Controlling				
Examination Require-	Written exam lasting	g 60 min <i>or</i> oral exam			
ments					
Prerequisites for Admis-	None				
sion					
Courses	Lecture and exercise				
Language	The courses will be	held in German.			
Learning Objectives	Students				
	understand the r	nost important conception	s of controlling.		
	identify differen	nt types of interdependenci	es and are able to apply		
		ll as heuristic approaches t	for the coordination of		
	interdependenci	es.			
		text of extensive case stud			
		st accounting (accounting of			
		ed cost basis and on direct	costing, marginal costing		
	etc.).				
	are able to conduct analyses of cost divergence for cost controlling.				
	are familiar with the theory of Lücke and the connection between				
	cost accounting and investment accounting.				
		production programmes w			
		re able to deal with interte			
		l of dynamic programming			
		s of the concept of informa			
	worth gathering additional information about controlling when in-				
	formation is uncertain.				
	are familiar with the principal-agent problem and know different				
	tools of controlling to decrease incentive problems.				
		the most important tools	of controlling in order to		
	solve problems				
Contents	-	respect to concrete exam	ples		
		roaches to controlling			
	Interdependenci	es			
	• Processes of cos	st accounting and output ac	ecounting		
	Analyses of cos	t divergence			
	• Investment acco	ounting			
		mic programming			
	•	rmation value, Agency the	ory		
	_	ling: financial ratios, budg	*		
		prices, allocation of overh			
Information about		•			
Teaching and Learning					
Methods					
Additional Information	Required reading wi	ill be announced at the beg	rinning of the term.		
Responsible Faculty		sten Homburg, Seminar fü	•		
Member		re und Controlling (Genera	al Business Administra-		
	tion, Controlling)				

Module	International Accounting			
Number	32002	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	The knowledge acc	quired is relevant for the	e students in order to	
	understand as well	as to independently pre	pare annual accounts	
	following IAS/IFRS.			
Module is allocated to	Major Accounting	and Taxation		
	Major Finance			
	Minor Accounting			
	Minor Auditing			
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	ng 90 min		
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Lecture and exerci			
Language	The courses will be	e held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
	are able to balance accounts in international accounting.			
	further their knowledge about the interpretation of standard			
	texts in conformity with accounting systems.			
	apply their knowledge about regulations of rendering of ac-			
	counts on concrete examples.			
	implement economic concepts of evaluation in the context of			
	balancing of accounts according to the IFRS.			
Contents	• Dogmatic and	conceptual basics of the	IFRS	
	• IASB-Framew	ork		
	 Regulations on 	assets and liabilities		
	• Evaluation rule	es		
	• Special issues	of accounts of groups an	d of individual com-	
	panies with res			
Information about				
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	Required reading v	will be announced at the	beginning of the term.	
mation				
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Ch	ristoph Kuhner, Semina	r für Allgemeine Be-	
Member	triebswirtschaftslel	triebswirtschaftslehre und Wirtschaftsprüfung (General Business		
	Administration, Au	uditing)		

Module	Operations Audi	t		
Number	32001	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	The knowledge ac	equired is relevant for the	e students in order to	
	understand as wel	l as make up own operat	ions audits for differ-	
	ent occasions and	ent occasions and different purposes.		
Module is allocated to	Major Accounting	g and Taxation		
	Minor Accounting			
	Minor Auditing			
Examination Re-	Written exam last	ing 90 min		
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Lecture and exerc			
Language		e held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
	discriminate between different occasions, purposes and dog-			
	matic conceptions of operations audits.			
		nowledge about basic ru	les of the valuation	
	theory oriented towards investment.			
	make predictions about cash flow.			
		ts of the DCF method ar	nd other modern valua-	
	tion methods.			
Contents	 Occasions, purposes, changes of dogmas 			
	 Equivalence p 	rinciples		
	 Rules and tool 	s of predictions		
	Risk utility tes	st of the operations audit		
	 Valuation met 	hods oriented towards th	ne capital market	
Information about				
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	Kuhner/Maltry: O	perations Audit		
mation				
Responsible Faculty		hristoph Kuhner, Semina	•	
Member		ehre und Wirtschaftsprüf	ung (General Business	
	Administration, A	uditing)		

Module	Advanced Semina	r Business Taxation		
Number	53004	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every term	
		quency		
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h	
Qualifications		d abilities acquired are p		
	-	ation in the field of tax	•	
		npanies, in management	t consultancy, in fi-	
		the academic domain.		
Module is allocated to	Major Accounting			
	Minor Accounting			
	Minor Business Ta	xation		
Examination Re-	Paper			
quirements		who attend the advanced	d seminar regularly are	
	allowed to write a p	aper.		
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Seminar			
Language	The seminar will be held in German.			
Learning Objectives	Students			
	tackle current issues in business taxation in an academic way.			
	write a paper about a topic concerned with business taxation			
	on their own.			
		tion on their topic.		
C		ics presented in the adva	anced seminar.	
Contents	Current issues in business taxation			
Information about				
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods	E d ' d'	'11 1 ' 1	. 1 1' '11 1	
Additional Infor- mation	Further instructions will be given and required reading will be			
	announced at the beginning of the term. UnivProf. Dr. Norbert Herzig, Seminar für Allgemeine Be-			
Responsible Faculty Member		orbert Herzig, Seminar it are und Betriebswirtsch	C	
iviember		Administration, Busines		
	(General Dusiness	Aummsuadon, Dusines	ss raxauou)	

Module	Advanced Seminar Controlling				
Number	53005	53005 Workload 180 h			
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every term		
		quency			
Attendance	20 h	Independent Studies	160 h		
Qualifications	Ability to work in	Ability to work in an academic way.			
Module is allocated to	Major Accounting				
	Minor Accounting				
	Minor Controlling				
Examination Re-		g 45 min (30%) and a pa	aper (making up 70%		
quirements	of the final mark)				
Prerequisites for Ad-	None				
mission					
Courses	Block seminar				
Language	The block seminar can be held in German or in English (see				
	KLIPS).				
Learning Objectives	Students				
	acquaint themselves with current academic issues of control-				
	ling.				
	evaluate the topic- specific academic literature.				
	write a paper on their own.				
	prepare a presentation in teamwork related to the topic they				
	have dealt with.				
	present it in the	e seminar.			
	take part in dis	cussions concerning the	presentations.		
Contents	Current issues will be announced at the end of the previous term.				
Information about					
Teaching and Learn-					
ing Methods					
Additional Infor-	Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term.				
mation					
Responsible Faculty		rsten Homburg, Semina	9		
Member		hre und Controlling (Ge	neral Business Admin-		
	istration, Controlli	ng)			

Module	Advanced Seminar External Rendering of Accounts and Auditing		
Number	53014	Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every term
		quency	
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h
Qualifications	The knowledge acc	quired is relevant for the	students in order to
	prepare and presen	t an academic work in the	he field of auditing and
	external rendering	of accounts.	
Module is allocated to	Major Accounting	and Taxation	
	Minor Accounting		
	Minor Auditing		
Examination Re-	Paper (50%) and p	resentation (making up	50% of the final mark)
quirements			
Prerequisites for Ad-	None		
mission			
Courses	Seminar		
Language	The seminar will b	e held in German.	
Learning Objectives	Students		
	write an academic paper on their own taking into account up		
	to date academic sources.		
	explain formal demands of an academic paper.		
	become familiar with the conceptual way of proceeding when		
	writing an acad	lemic paper.	
		ns of own experience the	eir knowledge about
	how to present	academic results.	
Contents	 Main topics from 	om courses of the previo	us term
	• Topics currentl	y discussed in academia	a and commerce
Information about	Presentation and d	iscussion	
Teaching and Learn-			
ing Methods			
Additional Infor-	General topic and specific topics with selected introductory liter-		
mation	ature.		
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Christoph Kuhner, Seminar für Allgemeine Be-		
Member		nre und Wirtschaftsprüf	ung (General Business
	Administration, Au	ıditing)	

Module	Selected Issues in	Business Taxation I		
Number	19501	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Frequency	Every second term	
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	The knowledge and abilities acquired are particularly helpful for			
		ation in the field of tax		
	-	npanies, in management	t consultancy as well as	
76 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7	in finance.			
Module is allocated to	Major Accounting	and Taxation		
	Major Finance Minor Finance			
	Minor Finance Minor Business Ta	votion		
Examination Re-		s lasting 45 min each or	oral avama (making un	
quirements	50 % of the final m	_	orar exams (making up	
Prerequisites for Ad-	None	iaik, respectively)		
mission	TVOIC			
Courses	2 of the 4 followin	g courses (WS) are to be	e chosen:	
		ise: Selected Issues in A		
		ise: Issues of Group Tax	_	
		ise: International Tax Pl		
	exclusively in l		C	
	4. Lecture/ Exerci	ise: Real Estate Taxation	n	
Language	Courses 1., 2., 4. w	Courses 1., 2., 4. will be held in German		
		Course 3. will be held in Englisch		
Learning Objectives	Students			
	_	owledge about domains	s with a particular prac-	
		n of business taxation.		
a	discuss concret			
Contents	• Accounting tax			
	• Group taxation			
	• ITP II: tax planning; use of contradictions between tax systems			
	tems			
Information about	Real estate taxa Courses are planner		piggs if required)	
Teaching and Learn-	Courses are planned as lectures (with exercises if required).			
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term.			
mation	required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term.			
Responsible Faculty	Overall Responsibility: UnivProf. Dr. Norbert Herzig, Seminar			
Member	für Allgemeine Betriebswirtschaftslehre und Betriebswirtschaft-			
	liche Steuerlehre (General Business Admir	nistration, Business	
	Taxation)			
	Lecturers for the co			
	Prof. Dr. André Jac	-		
	Prof. Dr. Thomas I			
	Prof. Dr. Thomas I			
	Dr. Michael Fuchs			

Module	Selected Issues in	Business Taxation II		
Number	19502	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Frequency	Every second term	
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	The knowledge and abilities acquired are particularly helpful for professional occupation in the field of tax consultancy or in tax departments of companies, in management consultancy as well as in finance.			
Module is allocated to	Major Accounting	and Taxation		
1710uule 15 unocutcu to	Minor Business Ta			
Examination Re-		is lasting 45 min each or	oral exams (making up	
quirements	50% of the final m	_	(
Prerequisites for Ad-	None	, 1		
mission				
Courses	2 of the 4 following	ng courses (SS) are to be	chosen, as long as	
Language Learning Objectives	 they have not been already chosen in the module "Selected Issues in Business Taxation I": 1. Lecture/ Exercise: Determination of taxable income and reporting 2. Lecture/ Exercise: Taxation of Medium-Sized companies 3. Lecture/ Exercise: International Tax Planning I This exam is exclusively in English. 4. Lecture/ Exercise: Tax Accounting Courses 1., 2., 4. will be held in German Course 3. will be held in Englisch Students deepen their knowledge about domains with a particular practical orientation of business taxation. 			
Contents Information about	 discuss concrete examples. Determination of taxable income and reporting Taxation of medium-sized companies ITP I: Basic principles of national and international tax law; Avoidance of double taxation; Influence of the European Union on the taxation of companiesTax Accounting Tax Accounting 			
Teaching and Learn- ing Methods	Courses are planned as lectures (with exercises if required).			
Additional Infor- mation	Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term.			
Responsible Faculty Member	für Allgemeine Be	er Borstell	nd Betriebswirtschaft-	

Module	Value-Oriented	Controlling				
Number	20003	Workload	180 h			
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term			
		quency				
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studie	es 120 h			
Qualifications	Commercial func	Commercial functions which are to provide information crucial				
	for in-company decisions.					
Module is allocated to	Major Accounting	g and Taxation				
	Major Marketing					
	Major Supply Ch	ain Management				
	Major Corporate	Development - Strateg	y, Organization and Hu-			
	man Resources					
	Minor Controlling	g				
Examination Re-	Written exam last	ing 60 min <i>or</i> oral exa	m			
quirements						
Prerequisites for Ad-	None					
mission						
Courses	Lecture and exerc	eise (SS)				
Language	The courses will	be held in German.				
Learning Objectives	Students					
	become acqua	inted with the disadva	ntages of traditional fi-			
	nancial ratios.					
	deal with the	deal with the necessary basics oriented towards the capital				
	market.					
	apply processes in order to make predictions about cash flow					
		ine the capital cost rate				
	figure out the company value /project value with the aid of					
	DCF-approaches and models of residual income.					
	discuss further value-oriented financial ratios (e.g. SVA und					
	CFROI).					
Contents	Traditional financial ratios (e.g. ROI)					
	• Types of capi	-	,			
	71 1	d relevance of finance				
	 Leverage effe 					
	_	v-identification accord	ing to Rannanort			
	 DCF- approach 		ing to Ruppuport			
	 EVA-concept 					
	_					
	 CFROI-concepts Realisation of a value-oriented strategy					
Information about	- Realisation of	a varue-orienteu strate	<u> </u>			
Teaching and Learn-						
ing Methods						
Additional Infor-	Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term.					
mation	Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term.					
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. C	arsten Homburg, Semi	nar für Allgemeine Be-			
Member		_	General Business Admin-			
	istration, Controlling)					

Module	Selected Issues in	Controlling			
Number	20004	Workload	180 h		
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every term		
		quency			
Attendance	60 h Independent Studies 120 h				
Qualifications	Commercial functi	ons which provide infor	mation about planning		
	and documentation	decisions on current is	sues in controlling, on		
	the basis of specifi	c specialised knowledge	about theory as well		
	as of knowledge acquired through experience.				
Module is allocated to	Major Accounting	and Taxation			
	Minor Controlling				
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	ng 60 min <i>or</i> oral exam			
quirements					
Prerequisites for Ad-	None				
mission					
Courses		y practitioners/worksho	p		
Language	The courses will be	e held in German.			
Learning Objectives	Students				
		c specialised knowledge	about current issues in		
	controlling.				
		ar with specific issues of	controlling of select-		
	ed companies.				
		alised knowledge that h	as been acquired to		
	realistic case st	tudies.			
	discuss implementation problems regarding the application of				
	tools of control	•			
		nted with the advantage			
		ontrolling, such as Activ			
		and Value Managemen	t, from a practical		
	point of view.	1 1 1			
Contents		be announced at the be			
	_	ving subjects are address			
	Legal regulations concerning risk management systems Systems siming at the early identification of risks. Structural				
	• Systems aiming at the early identification of risks – Structural and implementational issues				
	-				
		es on risk management s			
		porate Governance Kode			
		f risk management syste	ms by the internal au-		
	ditor	C .: -1			
	• Examination of risk management systems by the external				
	auditor				
Information about	Case Studies				
Teaching and Learn-					
ing Methods					
Additional Infor-	Required reading v	will be announced at the	heginning of the term		
mation	Trequired reading V	viii oc amiouncea at the	ocgiming of the term.		
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Carsten Homburg, Seminar für Allgemeine Be-				
Member		hre und Controlling (Ge			
	istration, Controlli	<u> </u>			
	, common	01			

Module	Selected Issues in Accounting and Auditing I – Corporate			
Number	Disclosure 32101	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-		
Creatt Points	0 CP		Every second term	
A 44 cm d cm cc	60 h	quency	120 h	
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies		
Qualifications		equired is relevant in ord		
		towards the capital mar	ket and other regular	
Madula is allocated to	capital market info			
Module is allocated to	Major Accounting	g and Taxadon		
	Major Finance Minor Finance			
E	Minor Auditing	in = 00 min		
Examination Re-	Written exam last	ing 90 min		
quirements	None			
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission	Te in normalists of	a attand tha 1 C		
Courses		o attend the lecture: Cor	-	
		alysis (WS, 2 credit hou		
		one of the following co		
		Accounts (WS, 2 credit		
	_	minar on Rendering of	Accounting (WS, 2	
T	credit hours).	- 1-11!- C		
Language	The courses will be held in German. Students			
Learning Objectives				
	become more acquainted with lawful and strategic aspects of			
	modern capital market orientation.			
	determine, adopting different perspectives, in how far the			
	data of rendering of accounts are useful when it comes to making decisions.			
	operationalise economic concepts of evaluation in the context of annual accounts.			
	-	nowledge about renderi	ng of accounts in areas	
Contents	with practical			
Contents		information regarding t	ne capital market	
	• Value, Releva			
		e rating of companies		
	•	d on financial ratios		
	Special issues of the balancing of accounts of groups			
Information about				
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	Required reading	will be announced at the	e beginning of the term.	
mation			0:. 4.11	
Responsible Faculty		hristoph Kuhner, Semin	•	
Member		<u>=</u>	fung (General Business	
	Administration, Auditing)			

Module	Selected Issues in Accounting and Auditing II - Audit				
Number	32102	Workload	180 h		
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term		
		quency			
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h		
Qualifications	The knowledge acc	quired is relevant in orde			
		s of audits of annual acc			
	practical layouts.				
Module is allocated to	Major Accounting	and Taxation			
	Major Finance				
	Minor Auditing				
Examination Re-	Written exam lastin	ng 90 min			
quirements					
Prerequisites for Ad-	None				
mission					
Courses	It is compulsory to	attend the lecture: Meth	nods and Institutions of		
	Audits of Annual A	Accounts (SS, 2 credit h	ours).		
	In addition to this,	one of the following co	urses has to be chosen:		
	Special Audits (SS	, 2 credit hours) or			
	Banking Audit (SS				
Language	The courses will be	e held in German.			
Learning Objectives	Students				
	become more a	equainted with institution	onal aspects of audits		
	of annual accou	unts.			
	acquire method	lical skills in order to ap	ply modern techniques		
	of auditing.				
	operationalise economic concepts of analysis in the context				
	of audits of anr	nual accounts.			
	deepen methodical knowledge in areas of practical orienta-				
	tion.				
Contents	• Regulations of	auditing			
	• System audits a	and analytic audits			
		rocedure of audits			
	 Audits of indiv 	idual cases			
	 Audits of specific industries and of different occasions 				
Information about					
Teaching and Learn-					
ing Methods					
Additional Infor-	Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term.				
mation					
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Christoph Kuhner, Seminar für Allgemeine Be-				
Member		nre und Wirtschaftsprüf	ung (General Business		
	Administration, Au	uditing)			

Module	Selected Issues in	Accounting and Taxat	tion
Number		Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Irregular
		quency	
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h
Qualifications	Insight into current	topics and problems in	the field Accounting
	and Taxation		
Module is allocated to		and Taxation and Taxat	ion
	Minor Accounting		
Examination Re-	Written exam lastin	ng 60 min <i>or</i> other exan	nination forms (de-
quirements	pends on lecturer)		
Prerequisites for Ad-	None		
mission			
Courses	Lecture and exercise		
Language		held in German or in E	nglish (see
	KLIPS/ILIAS).		
Learning Objectives	Students		
	gain specific insights into current questions in the area of		
	Accounting and Taxation.		
	_	udies according to topic	s of Accounting and
	Taxation.		
Contents	 Updated conter 	nts will be published in t	the relevant term.
Information about			
Teaching and Learn-			
ing Methods			
Additional Infor-	This module is offered in an irreglur cycle, mostly by (guest)		
mation		iversity of Cologne. The	e courses can be held
	as a block course.	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	1
D '11 E 14		vill be announced at the	<u> </u>
Responsible Faculty		ristoph Kuhner, Semina	
Member		nre und Wirtschaftsprüft	ung (General Business
	Administration, Au	0, 1	n fiin Allannaina Da
		rsten Homburg, Semina	_
		nre und Controlling (Ge	neral dusiness Adini-
	nistration, Controll	•	ir Allgamaina Ra
		rbert Herzig, Seminar fi are und Betriebswirtsch	_
		Administration, Busines	
	(General Business	Aummsuauon, Dusines	os raxauon <i>j</i>

Module	Aspects of International Business				
Number	-	Workload	360 h		
Credit Points	12 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every term		
		quency	-		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	300 h		
Qualifications					
Module is allocated to	Major Accounting	and Taxation and Taxat	ion		
		Development - Strategy,	Organization and Hu-		
	man Resources				
	Major Finance				
	Major Marketing				
	Major Supply Char	in Management			
Examination Re-	so/AN				
quirements					
Prerequisites for Ad-	Attendance within the Double Matser programme				
mission					
Courses	The University of Cologne does not offer the module Apsects of				
	International Business. This module is completed during a stay				
		ational partner universit	y of the WiSo-Faculty.		
Language	Depends on partner university				
Learning Objectives	Depends on course selection				
and Contents					
Information about					
Teaching and Learn-					
ing Methods					
Additional Infor-					
mation					
Responsible Faculty	International Relat	ions Center (ZIB)			
Member					

Module	Tax Accounting Law			
Number		Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications		accounting questions. Th		
		articularly helpful for pr	ofessional occupation	
		consultancy and audit.		
Module is allocated to		and Taxation and Taxat	ion	
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	ng 120 min		
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Lecture (SS)			
Language	The lecture will be	held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
	understand the principles of producing a financial balance			
	sheet and tax balance sheet.			
	discuss the interdependencies of both balances resulting from			
	the authoritativ	± ±		
		anges in the accounting		
	German Accounting Law Modernization Act (BilMoG).			
	draw a comparison between national an international ac-			
	counting rules.			
Contents	• Code of comm			
		Code / Income Tax Act	/ Valuation Tax Act	
		ccounting Standards		
	• Discussion of o	concrete examples		
Information about	1			
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	Slides are available.			
mation				
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Johanna Hey, Institut für Steuerrecht, Rechtwis-			
Member		ultät (Institute for Tax L		
	Lecturer: DiplKf	m. Matthias Weidmann,	Institut für Steuerrecht	

Module	Income Tax Law			
Number		Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications		ome tax issues especially	y in tax consulting	
	companies and industrial companies.			
Module is allocated to	Major Accounting	and Taxation and Taxat	ion	
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	ng 120 min		
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Lecture and exerci			
Language	The courses will be	e held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
	judge the history and the system of the income tax law.			
	controvert the personal income tax liability and the income			
	tax base.			
	understand the determination of income, the distinction of the			
	different income categories and the personal deductions.			
		th the International and	European law refer-	
	ences of the inc	come tax.		
	illustrate proce	dural law aspects.		
Contents	• Income Tax Ac	et		
	• Discussion of o	concrete examples		
Information about	Exercise with exer	nplary cases		
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	Slides are available.			
mation				
Responsible Faculty		nanna Hey, Institut für S		
Member	senschaftliche Fak	ultät (Institute for Tax L	aw, Faculty of Law)	

Module	Law of Indirect Taxes				
Number		Workload	180 h		
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term		
		quency			
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h		
Qualifications		e added tax issues partic	cularly in tax consul-		
	tancies and industr	ial companies.			
Module is allocated to		and Taxation and Taxat	ion		
Examination Re-	Written exam lastin	ng 120 min			
quirements					
Prerequisites for Ad-	None				
mission					
Courses	Lecture (SS)				
Language	The lecture will be	held in German.			
Learning Objectives	Students				
	discuss essentially the taxes on the consumption of goods and				
	services especially the value added tax.				
	explain the entrepreneurial concept, the taxable turnovers as				
	well as the input tax relief right.				
	recognize the impact of the destination principle to the taxa-				
	tion of cross-border transactions.				
	know the Europ	pean Community Direct	ives.		
	identify possible	le violations against Eur	opean Law.		
Contents	Value Added T	ax Act			
	• Treaty on the F	Coundation of the Europe	ean Community		
	• Discussion of c	concrete examples			
Information about					
Teaching and Learn-					
ing Methods					
Additional Infor-	Slides are available.				
mation					
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Johanna Hey, Institut für Steuerrecht, Rechtwis-				
Member	senschaftliche Fak	ultät (Institute for Tax L	senschaftliche Fakultät (Institute for Tax Law, Faculty of Law)		

Module	Business Taxation	ı Law	
Number		Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term
		quency	
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h
Qualifications		d abilities acquired are p	
	*	ation in the field of tax	•
	_	npanies, in management	t consultancy as well as
	in finance.		
Module is allocated to	Major Accounting	and Taxation and Taxat	ion
Examination Re-	Written exam lastin	ng 120 min	
quirements			
Prerequisites for Ad-	None		
mission			
Courses	Lecture (SS)		
Language	The lecture will be	held in German.	
Learning Objectives	Students		
	discuss the taxation of corporate incomes.		
	understand the special law on taxation of partnerships.		
	are familiar with the taxation of corporations and other enti-		
	ties in the system of the corporation tax.		
	consider the municipal income taxation in the form of the		
	trade tax.	•	
Contents	Income Tax Ac	et e	
	 Corporation Ta 	x Act	
	Trade Tax Act		
	Discussion of concrete examples		
Information about		•	
Teaching and Learn-			
ing Methods			
Additional Infor-	Slides are available.		
mation			
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Joh	nanna Hey, Institut für S	teuerrecht, Rechtwis-
Member	senschaftliche Fak	ultät (Institute for Tax L	aw, Faculty of Law)

Module	International Tax Law			
Number		Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	The knowledge and	d abilities acquired are p	particularly useful for	
	the assessment of i	nternational tax issues.		
Module is allocated to		and Taxation and Taxat	cion	
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	ng 120 min		
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Lecture (WS)	Lecture (WS)		
Language	The lecture will be held in German.			
Learning Objectives	Students			
	discuss the basics of the international tax law.			
	deal with the foreign transactions tax law with references to			
	the European law and International law.			
Contents	Foreign Transactions Tax Act			
	Double Taxation Agreements			
Information about				
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	Slides are available.			
mation				
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Johanna Hey, Institut für Steuerrecht, Rechtwis-			
Member		ultät (Institute for Tax L		
	Lecturer: Prof. Dr.	Harald Schaumburg, In	stitut für Steuerrecht	

Major Corporate Development - Strategy, Organisation and Human Resources

Major Corporate Development - Strategy, Organ		manuan Ke	
Modules	Type of Exam	CP of the Module	Required CP
Corporate Development	KL	6 CP	
Strategic Management	KL/MP	6 CP	min.
Strategic Human Resource Management	KL/MP/FS	6 CP	12 CP
Strategic Management of Networks and Organizations	KL/so	6 CP	12 01
Business Project/ Research Project in Corporate Develop-			
ment	RE/HA	6 CP	
Business Project/ Research Project in Strategic Manage-			1
ment	RE/HA	6 CP	max.
Business Project/ Research Project in			6 CP
Human Resource Management	RE/HA	6 CP	0 C1
Business Project/ Research Project in			-
	RE/HA	6 CP	
Corporate Development and Business Ethics	TZT /	C CD	
Economics of Incentives in Organizations	KL/so	6 CP	
Theories of Organization for the Management Practice	KL XX D D E	6 CP	min.
Strategic Alliances and Networks	KL/MP/RE	6 CP	12 CP
Theories on Leadership and Motivation	KL/so	6 CP	_
Behavioral Ethics	KL/so	6 CP	
Advanced Seminar Corporate Development and Organization	RE/HA	6 CP	6 CP
Advanced Seminar Human Resource Management	RE/HA	6 CP	1
Advanced Seminar Business Policy and Logistics	RE/HA	6 CP	1
Advanced Seminar Corporate Development and Business			
Ethics	RE/HA	6 CP	
Strategy and Innovation Management	KL/MP/RE	6 CP	
Enterprises, Markets and Strategies	KL/MP/RE	6 CP	
Operations Audit and Corporate Development	KL/MP	6 CP]
Marketing-Planning	KL/MP	6 CP	1
New Product Management	KL/MP	6 CP	
Linear Models	so + KL	6 CP	1
Causal Analysis	so + KL	6 CP	1
Advanced Microeconomics II: Contract Theory	KL	6 CP	
Value-Oriented Controlling	KL/MP	6 CP	
Supply Chain Management and Management Science I (Strategy)	KL/MP/FS	6 CP	max. 12 CP
	RE/HA/KL	6 CD	12 CF
Global Competition in the Aviation Industry		6 CP	-
Business Strategy in Global Supply Chains	RE/HA + KL	6 CP	
Psychology of Leadership Skills	KL/HA/RE	6 CP	
The Psychology of Strategic Interactions, Negotiations and Selling	KL/HA/RE	6 CP	
Industrial Economics	KL/MP	6 CP	1
Selected Issues in Corporate Development	KL/so	6 CP	1
Aspects of International Business	AN	12 CP	1
Tiopooto of international Dubinions	4 41 1	12 (1	

Remark: Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Major Supply Chain Management

- Advanced Seminar Business Policy and Logistics on page 92
- Supply Chain Management and Management Science I (Strategy) on page 79
- Global Competition in the Aviation Industry on page 88
- Business Strategy in Global Supply Chains on page 89

Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Minor Media Management

- Strategy and Innovation Management on page 272
- Enterprises, Markets and Strategies on page 269

Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Major Finance

• Corporate Valuation Theory on page 51

Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Major Markting

- Marketing-Planning on page 61
- New Product Management on page 62

Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Major Sociology and Empirical Social Research

- Linear Models on page 175
- Causal Analysis on page 176

Following Description of Modules you will find at Major Economics - Kernbereich (Core Courses)

• Advanced Microeconomics II: Contract Theory on page 97

Following Description of Modules you will find at Major Economics – Microeconomics, Institutions and Markets

• Industrial Economics on page 102

Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Major Accounting and Taxation

- Value-Oriented Controlling on page 13
- Aspects of International Business on page 18

Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Minor Economic and Social Psychology

- Psychology of Leadership Skills on page 330
- The Psychology of Strategic Interactions, Negotiations and Selling on page 331

Modules

Module	Corporate Develo	pment	
Number	29002	Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term
		quency	-
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h
Qualifications	Department of corp	porate development, inte	ernal/ external consul-
	tancy, assistance of	f executive boards.	
Module is allocated to	Major Corporate D	Development - Strategy,	Organisation and Hu-
	man Resources		
	Major Health Econ	nomics	
	Minor Corporate D	Development - Strategy,	Organisation and Hu-
	man Resources		
	Minor Media Mana	agement	
Examination Re-	Written exam lastin	ng 60 min	
quirements			
Prerequisites for Ad-	It is assumed that s	tudents are familiar with	h the Bachelor module
mission	-	d International Manager	ment.
Courses	Lecture and exerci	se (SS)	
Language	If not indicated oth	erwise, the courses will	be held in English.
Learning Objectives	Students		
	become familiar with different perspectives and drivers of		
	corporate development.		
	acquire knowledge about options of action and strategies for		
		nt of companies and the	conditions necessary
	to obtain success.		
	learn about tools and measures important for the control of		
	innovative activities in companies.		
	apply the tools and concepts that have been acquired in order		
	to analyse as well as to tackle case studies.		
		ith the ambiguity of real	situations and to make
	reasonable dec		
Contents	-	orate development	
	_	orporate development, d	irection of growth and
		ries of companies	
		tegies and innovative m	
Information about	Lecture and interactive exercise which is based on case studies;		
Teaching and Learn-	individual courses take place in collaboration with practitioners		
ing Methods	in companies.		
Additional Infor-	Required reading will be announced at the beginning of term.		
mation			
Responsible Faculty		ark Ebers, Seminar für A	_
Member	wirtschaftslehre, Unternehmensentwicklung und Organisation		
	(General Business Administration, Corporate Development and		
	Organization)		

Module	Strategic Manage	ment	
Number	30001	Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term
		quency	-
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h
Qualifications	Corporate Develop	ment, strategy, and corp	
	nal/external consu		
Module is allocated to	Major Corporate D	Pevelopment - Strategy,	Organisation and Hu-
	man Resources		
	Minor Corporate D	Development - Strategy,	Organisation and Hu-
	man Resources		
	Minor Media Man	agement	
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	ng 90 min <i>or</i> oral exam	
quirements			
Prerequisites for Ad-	None		
mission			
Courses	Lecture and exerci		
Language		erwise, the courses will	be held in English.
Learning Objectives	Students		
	become acquainted with different approaches that aim at ex-		
	plaining strategic positioning.		
	analyse in how	far the industry environ	ment and resources of
	companies infl	uence the choice of diffe	erent types of strate-
	gies.		
	become familia	ar with different types of	f strategic develop-
	ment.		
	apply theoretic	al knowledge to realistic	c case studies and in-
	dustry settings.		
Contents	Basics of strategic management		
	 Strategic positi 	oning	
	Strategy proces	SS	
	 Contexts 		
Information about	In the context of le	ctures and exercises, car	se studies and guest
Teaching and Learn-	lectures help in deepening the students' knowledge about how		
ing Methods	the theoretical lect	ure material is used in p	ractice.
Additional Infor-		e course will be annound	ced at the beginning of
mation	the term in ILIAS.		
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Dr. h.c. Werner Delfmann, Seminar für Allge-		
Member		tschaftslehre, Unternehn	
		siness Administration, E	Business Policy and
	Logistics)		

Module	Strategic Human	Resource Managemen	t
Number	26003	Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term
		quency	,
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h
Qualifications	In this module, stu-	dents grasp the contribu	tion of Human Re-
		nt to the realisation of co	
Module is allocated to	Major Corporate D	evelopment - Strategy,	Organisation and Hu-
	man Resources		
	Major Health Econ		
	_	Development - Strategy,	Organisation and Hu-
	man Resources		
Examination Re-		ng 60 min (75%) and fu	
quirements		ctive discussion of case	studies) (making up
	25% of the final m	ark)	
Prerequisites for Ad-	None		
mission			
Courses	Lecture and exercise		
Language	The courses will be held in English.		
Learning Objectives	Students		
	develop an economic understanding of corporate strategies.		
	_	f personnel managemen	-
	_	esource Management w	
		develop concepts aiming	
		ods into discussions of c	
Contents	_	nent and corporate object	ctives
	Corporate strate	C	
		ssion Statements	
	Balanced Scorecard and HR Scorecard		
	 Corporate cultu 	ıre	
	Employee attitu	•	
Information about	Discussion of case studies.		
Teaching and Learn-			
ing Methods			
Additional Infor-	_	vill be announced at the	0
mation	The course can be held in the first or in the second half of the		
	term.		
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Dirk Sliwka, Seminar für Allgemeine Betriebs-		
Member	wirtschaftslehre und Personalwirtschaftslehre (General Business		
	Administration, Hu	ıman Resource Manage	ment)

Module	Strategic Manage	ment of Networks and	Organizations
Number		Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term
		quency	
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h
Qualifications	Management of ne	tworks and organization	s with a focus on the
		egic corporate goals.	
Module is allocated to		Development - Strategy,	Organisation and Hu-
	man Resources		
	_	Development - Strategy,	Organisation and Hu-
E	man Resources	(0	
Examination Re-	Written exam lastin	ng 60 min	
quirements Prerequisites for Ad-	None		
mission	None		
Courses	Lectures and classe	es/seminars (WS)	
Language		rses of this module will b	oe held in English (see
Zunguuge	KLIPS).	ses of this module will be	se nera in Engilon (see
Learning Objectives	Students		
	develop an eco	nomic understanding of	management of net-
	works and organizations.		
	learn methods to implement strategies in inter-organizational		
	networks.		
	apply the taugh	at concepts to concrete c	ase studies.
Contents	 Cooperation in 	inter-organizational net	works
		n inter-organizational ne	tworks
	_	networked markets"	
	• Trust, fairness,		
	Organizational structures for embedment in networks		
	-	thority, and delegation in	
	•	al responsibility in netwo	orks
Information about	Interactive discussions of case studies		
Teaching and Learn-			
ing Methods	This was duly will a	4 a.m. i.a. 41a a vezientan 4 a.m.a. 20	011/2012
Additional Infor- mation	This module will start in the winter term 2011/2012.		
mauon	The courses of this module can be announced on short term no-		
	tice before the start of the semester (see KLIPS). Required readings will be announced in KLIPS.		
	The courses of this module will potentially be hold only in the		
	first or in the second half of the semester (see KLIPS).		
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Bernd Irlenbusch, Seminar für Allgemeine Be-		
Member		hre, Unternehmensentwi	_
		ral Business Administra	tion, Corporate Deve-
	lopment and Busin	ess Ethics)	

Module	Business Project/ment	Research Project in C	orporate Develop-
Number	29201	Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Frequency	Usually every second term
Attendance	Depending on the project	Independent Studies	Depending on the project
Qualifications		consultancy, department and planning, academic to	
Module is allocated to	Major Corporate D	Development - Strategy,	Organisation and Hu-
Examination Requirements	Presentation (50-76 the final mark) in g	, , , , , , , ,	(making up 30-50% of
Prerequisites for Admission	None	1	
Courses	Project		
Language	The course can be	held in English (see KL	IPS/ILIAS).
Contents Information about	 Students learn to apply theoretical and methodical knowledge to concrete issues of research and to difficulties in realisation. discuss different strategies of solution with their group as well as with their project managers. get to know different strategies of how to reason and to present a topic. acquire social skills by coming up with solutions in group work. learn about the practical application of topics belonging to the area of Corporate Development, Strategic Management and Human Resource Management. Contents change according to the project In group work, students come up with concrete practical (Busi- 		
Teaching and Learning Methods Additional Information	ness Project) or academic (Research Project) problem solving. Project topics will be announced at the end of the previous term (end of July) in ILIAS. The registration solely takes place over ILIAS (normally from beginning of August to beginning of September). The exact dates are listed in ILIAS. A Business Project / Research Project belonging to the area of Corporate Development is offered alternately. Responsible are: Prof. Sliwka (Human Resource Management), Prof. Delfmann (Business Policy and Logistics), Prof. Ebers (Corporate Development and Organization) and Prof. Irlenbusch (Corporate Development and Business Ethics).		
Responsible Faculty Member	wirtschaftslehre, U	ark Ebers, Seminar für Anternehmensentwicklur Administration, Corpor	ng und Organisation

Module	Business Project/	Research Project in St	rategic Management
Number	29202	Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Usually every second
Create 1 omes		quency	term
Attendance	Depending on the	Independent Studies	Depending on the
Tittelladirec	project project	macpenaent Studies	project
Qualifications		onsultancy, departments	1 0
Qualifications		nd planning, academic to	
Module is allocated to	· ·	evelopment - Strategy,	-
Widuic is anotated to	man Resources	evelopment strategy,	Organisation and Tu
Examination Re-		0%) and paper prepared	(making up 30-50% of
quirements	the final mark) in g		(making up 30-30% of
Prerequisites for Ad-	None None	group work	
mission	None		
Courses	Project (WS)		
		held in English (see KL	IDC/II IAC)
Language Learning Objectives	Students	neid in English (see KL	IF 3/ILIA3).
Learning Objectives		munatical application of	tonica halanaina ta tha
		practical application of	
	_	ate Development, Strate	gic Management and
		ce Management.	-111-14
	11.	heoretical and methodic	_
		research and to difficult	
	discuss different strategic options with their group as well as		
	with their project managers.		
	_	ferent strategies of how	to reason and to pre-
	sent a topic.		
	_	skills by coming up with	solutions in group
	work.		
Contents		ge according to the proje	
Information about		dents come up with cond	<u> </u>
Teaching and Learn-	ness Project) or aca	ademic (Research Projec	ct) problem solving.
ing Methods			
Additional Infor-	J 1	be announced at the en	
mation	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	[AS. The registration so	•
	•	om beginning of Augus	
	/	dates are listed in ILIA	
		/ Research Project belo	
		ment is offered alternate	
	,	an Resource Manageme	
		nd Logistics), Prof. Eber	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
		ization) and Prof. Irlenb	usch (Corporate De-
D	velopment and Bus	·	C C" A 11
Responsible Faculty		h.c. Werner Delfmann,	_
Member		schaftslehre, Unternehm	_
		siness Administration, E	business Policy and
	Logistics)		

Module	Business Project/ Management	Research Project in H	uman Resource
Number	29203	Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Usually every term
		quency	
Attendance	Depending on the	Independent Studies	Depending on the
	project	•	project
Qualifications		consultancy, department	1 0
		nd planning, academic to	
Module is allocated to		Development - Strategy,	-
	man Resources	1	C
Examination Re-	Presentation (50-70	0%) and paper prepared	(making up 30-50% of
quirements	the final mark) in g		· • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •
Prerequisites for Ad-	None	<u> </u>	
mission			
Courses	One of the two foll	lowing courses has to be	e chosen:
		WS) or Research Project	
Language		held in English (see KL	
Learning Objectives	Students	<i>U</i> (,
8	learn about the	practical application of	topics belonging to the
		ate Development, Strate	1 0 0
	_	ce Management.	Pro 1/1mm/Pormons mine
	learn to apply theoretical and methodical knowledge to con-		
	crete problems in a research and corporate context.		
	_	nt problem solving strate	
		their project managers.	egies with their group
		on and argumentation sl	zille
	_	_	
	acquire social skills by coming up with solutions in group work.		
Contents	+	ge according to the proje	ect
Information about		dents come up with con-	
Teaching and Learn-		ademic (Research Projec	
ing Methods	3	,	, 1
Additional Infor-	Project topics will	be announced at the end	of the previous term
mation	(end of July) in ILIAS. The registration solely takes place over		
		rom beginning of Augus	•
	_	dates are listed in ILIA	
	A Business Project	t / Research Project belo	onging to the area of
		oment is offered alternat	-
	Prof. Sliwka (Hum	an Resource Manageme	ent), Prof. Delfmann
	(Business Policy as	nd Logistics), Prof. Ebe	rs (Corporate Devel-
	opment and Organ	ization) and Prof. Irlenb	ousch (Corporate De-
	velopment and Bus	siness Ethics).	
Responsible Faculty	1	rk Sliwka, Seminar für A	Allgemeine Betriebs-
Member		nd Personalwirtschaftsle	_
		uman Resource Manage	,

Module	Business Project/ and Business Eth	Research Project Corj	porate Development	
Number		Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Usually every second	
		quency	term	
Attendance	Depending on the	Independent Studies	Depending on the	
	project	•	project	
Qualifications	1 0	onsultancy, department	1 0	
	porate strategies and planning, academic topics.			
Module is allocated to		Development - Strategy,	1	
	man Resources	1 237		
Examination Re-	Presentation (50-7)	0%) and paper prepared	(making up 30-50% of	
quirements	the final mark) in g		\ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \	
Prerequisites for Ad-	None	1		
mission				
Courses	Project (WS)			
Language		involved corporation the	e project-course is held	
	_	ish (see KLIPS/ILIAS).	1 0	
Learning Objectives	Students	,		
	learn about the	practical application of	topics belonging to the	
		ate Development, Strate		
	_	ce Management.	8	
		_	cal knowledge to con-	
	learn to apply theoretical and methodical knowledge to concrete problems in a research and corporate context.			
	discuss different problem solving strategies with their group			
	as well as with their project managers.			
	train presentation and argumentation skills.			
	acquire social skills by coming up with solutions in group			
	work.			
Contents		ge according to the proje	oot	
		dents come up with con-		
Information about		ademic (Research Projec	• '	
Teaching and Learn-	ness Project) of act	adellic (Research Projec	ct) problem solving.	
ing Methods Additional Infor-				
mation	Droingt toning will	he announced at the one	l of the provious term	
mation		be announced at the end	-	
	•	IAS. The registration so rom beginning of Augus	•	
	,	0 0		
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	dates are listed in ILIA		
		t / Research Project belo		
	_	oment is offered alternat	• •	
	,	an Resource Management Logistics), Prof. Ebe	* *	
	1 .	ization) and Prof. Irlenb	•	
	velopment and Bus		rusen (Corporate De-	
Dognongible Fearlty	-	-	fiir Allgamaina Da	
Responsible Faculty Member		rnd Irlenbusch, Seminar hre, Unternehmensentw		
TV1CHIDC1		ral Business Administra	_	
	-		mon, Corporate Deve-	
	lopment and Busin	ess etnics)		

Module	Economics of Inc	Economics of Incentives in Organizations			
Number	26002	Workload	180 h		
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Frequency	Every second term		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h		
Qualifications	In this module, stu	idents analyse by means	of economic methods		
	how incentive sys	how incentive systems work.			
Module is allocated to		Major Corporate Development - Strategy, Organisation and Hu-			
		man Resources			
	Major Marketing				
	-	Development - Strategy,	Organisation and Hu-		
T	man Resources				
Examination Re-	Written exam last	ing 60 min or oral exam			
quirements	NT				
Prerequisites for Admission	None				
Courses	Lecture and exerc	` '			
Language	The courses will b	e held in English.			
Learning Objectives	Students				
	_	egic understanding abou	t how incentive sys-		
		tems work.			
	analyse economic models.				
	understand how econometric methods are used to analyse				
	performance and compensation data.				
	know practical methods for the implementation of incentive				
Contonta	systems and systems of performance measurement. • Moral hazard and the incentive problem				
Contents	Moral hazard and the incentive problemIncentives and social preferences				
		-			
	• Intrinsic motiv				
		veness principle			
	• Incentives for	•			
	• Incentives in to				
	_	ntive problems			
Information about	Subjective per	formance evaluation			
Teaching and Learn-					
ing Methods					
Additional Infor-	Slides and assign	nent questions are publis	hed in every term (see		
mation	ILIAS).	Tent questions are publis	and in overy term (see		
Responsible Faculty		irk Sliwka, Seminar für A	Allgemeine Betriebs-		
Member		nd Personalwirtschaftsle	0		
		uman Resource Manage	•		

Module	Theories of Organ	nization for the Manag	ament Practice	
Number	29003	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
A 44 1	60.1	quency	120.1	
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	Organisation depar		0 1 1 177	
Module is allocated to	Major Corporate Development - Strategy, Organisation and Hu-			
	man Resources Minor Corporate Development - Strategy, Organisation and Hu-			
	_	Development - Strategy,	Organisation and Hu-	
	man Resources			
Examination Re-	Written exam lastin	ng 60 min		
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-		tudents are familiar with	h the Bachelor module	
mission	Ÿ	Human Resources".		
Courses	Lecture and exerci	` '		
Language	The courses will be	e held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
		ar with different theory-		
		ecisions regarding the co		
		tructuring of contracts,	and realisation of	
	boundaries of companies).			
	11 0	criteria to concrete situa	ntions in companies	
	where decision-making is required.			
	analyse and evaluate empirical studies in order to verify theo-			
	ries.			
	know about dif	ferent factors that influe	ence the success of	
	companies as well as about the criteria which are important			
	for its assessment.			
Contents	• Criteria for the	classification and evalu	ation of theories of	
	organisation			
	Efficient structuring of organisations (Theory of Contingen-			
	cy)			
	 In how far stak 	eholders, expectations a	and norms are im-	
	portant for the	success of companies (I	nstitutionalism)	
	• In how far valu	es and symbols are imp	ortant for the success	
	of companies (Corporate Culture)		
	• Efficient struct	uring of contracts and re	ealisation of bounda-	
	ries of compan	ies (Theories of Instituti	onal Economics)	
Information about		anied by an exercise wh		
Teaching and Learn-	tive case studies; some courses take place with the collaboration			
ing Methods	of practitioners in companies.			
Additional Infor-	Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term.			
mation				
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Mark Ebers, Seminar für Allgemeine Betriebs-			
Member	wirtschaftslehre, Unternehmensentwicklung und Organisation			
	(General Business	Administration, Corpor	ate Development and	
	Organization)			

Module	Strategic Alliance	s and Networks		
Number	30003	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency	,	
Attendance	30-60 h	Independent Studies	150-120 h	
Qualifications	Department of Cor	porate Development, Pl	anning staff, internal /	
	external consulting			
Module is allocated to	Major Supply Chain Management			
	Major Marketing			
		Development - Strategy,	Organisation and Hu-	
	man Resources			
	Minor Supply Cha			
	Minor Media Mana	0		
		Development - Strategy,	Organisation and Hu-	
	man Resources			
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	ng 90 min <i>and/or</i> oral ex	xam	
quirements) T			
Prerequisites for Admission	None			
Courses	Lecture/ Exercise ((22)		
Language	The courses will be	` ,		
Learning Objectives	Students	e nord in German.		
Learning Objectives		ferent types and approac	hes which aim at ex-	
		tablishment of inter-orga		
	1 0			
	well as about the differences of production of goods and services within the own company or through purchase in the			
	market (make or buy).			
	analyse in how far the issue of trust influences cooperation			
	and become familiar with associated risks.			
	analyse inter-or	rganisational manageme	ent concepts and be-	
	come acquainte	ed with the design of all	iance governance sys-	
	tems.			
	learn the differ	ent phases of evolution	of networks within the	
	organisation.			
Contents	• Theories of stra	ategic networks		
	 Types of strate 	gic networks		
	 Outsourcing 			
	Reliance and ri	sks of strategic network	S	
	Management o	f networks		
	Development of	of strategic networks		
Information about		ectures and exercises, car	•	
Teaching and Learn-	lectures help in deepening the students' knowledge about how			
ing Methods	the theoretical lecture material is used in practice.			
Additional Infor	Dequired reading will be appropried at the hazinging of the town			
Additional Infor- mation	Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term.			
Responsible Faculty	Univ -Prof Dr Dr	. h.c. Werner Delfmann,	Seminar für Allae-	
Member		tschaftslehre, Unternehm	_	
1,101111001		siness Administration, E	_	
	Logistics)	omoso riammisuuddi, L	Judinoss I oney und	
	205:00:00)			

Module	Theories on Leadership and Motivation				
Number		Workload	180 h		
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	every second term		
		quency			
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h		
Qualifications	Management posit	ions in personnel develo	opment; general man-		
	agement	agement			
Module is allocated to		Development - Strategy,	Organization and Hu-		
	man Resources				
	_	Development - Strategy,	Organization and Hu-		
	man Resources				
Examination Re-		ng 60 min (75%) and co	oursework (making up		
quirements	25% in the final m	ark)			
Prerequisites for Ad-	None				
mission					
Courses	Lecture and tutoria				
Language	The courses will be	e held in English.			
Learning Objectives	Students				
	understand different approaches to leading and motivating				
	employees.				
	analyze different leadership styles and evaluate their ad-				
	_	vantages and disadvantages.			
	become acquainted with factors of successful leadership.				
	understand potential problems in the interaction between su-				
	pervisors and subordinates.				
Contents	Defining and describing leadership				
	* *	paches to leadership (tra	it, skills, style, and		
	situational appr				
		neories and employee m	otivation		
	Culture and lea	dership			
Information about					
Teaching and Learn-					
ing Methods	D. 1	****			
Additional Infor-	Relevant readings	will be announced in cla	ass.		
mation	I D CD T	, D. C. ,	20 A 11 ' TO		
Responsible Faculty		ten Biemann, Seminar f			
Member		hre und Personalwirtsch	·		
	siness Administration, Human Resource Management)				

Module	Behavioral Ethics	,			
Number		Workload	180 h		
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Frequency	every second term		
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h		
Qualifications	Advanced understanding of heuristics and systematic deviations from rational behavior (biases) as well as their relationship to ethical decision making. Very useful for future management and leadership positions.				
Module is allocated to	Major Corporate Development - Strategy, Organization and Human Resources Minor Corporate Development - Strategy, Organization and Human Resources				
Examination Re-		sting 60 min (20%), pres			
quirements Prerequisites for Admission	None None), essay (making up 60%	o of the final mark)		
Courses	Lecture (SS)				
Language	In general the lectu	re will be held in Englis	sh (see KLIPS).		
Learning Objectives	 Students develop an economic and philosophic understanding of ethical dilemmas, particularly in organizations. become familiarized with methods to analyze heuristics and biases in economic decision making. apply their acquired knowledge to relevant case studies. gain experience in conducting research, particularly in how to develop own research questions. 				
Contents	 Heuristics and biases in human decision making and corresponding empirical evidence Implications of heuristics and biases on ethical behavior Implications of moral behavior on biases in decision making Consequences for the design of corporate organizations and the implementation of corporate strategies Approaches and mechanisms to reduce biases and their role in ethical decision making 				
Information about Teaching and Learn- ing Methods	Large parts of the lecture will be complemented by student presentations and discussions.				
Additional Infor- mation	The courses of this module can be announced on short term notice before the start of the semester (see KLIPS). Required readings will be announced in KLIPS. The courses of this module will potentially be hold only in the first or in the second half of the semester (see KLIPS). The courses of this module are designed for PhD students – they are, however, open to advanced Master students. The number of participants is limited (25 students).				
Responsible Faculty Member	UnivProf. Dr. Bernd Irlenbusch, Seminar für Allgemeine Betriebswirtschaftslehre, Unternehmensentwicklung und Wirtschaftsethik (General Business Administration, Corporate Development and Business Ethics)				

Module	Advanced Seminar Corporate Development and Organiza-			
Number	tion	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every term	
Credit I omis	0 C1	quency	Every term	
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h	
Qualifications	Internal/ external c	consultancy, planning st	aff.	
Module is allocated to	•	Development - Strategy,		
	man Resources			
	-	Development - Strategy,	Organisation and Hu-	
	man Resources			
Examination Re-		and paper (making up 2	/3 in the final mark)	
quirements	1 1	ork with 4 persons		
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission	g ·			
Courses	Seminar	1 11' 5 1' 1 / 17	T IDG/	
Language Learning Objectives	Students	e held in English (see K	LIPS).	
	 gain insight into a current topic from the field of Corporate Development. make a research into, comprehend and select the academic literature that is relevant for a specific task and topic. write an academic paper and by doing so, they get well prepared for the master thesis they will have to write later on. learn how to work in an academic context. apply theoretical and conceptual approaches to concrete examples. help organising the final class where they discuss their conclusions. 			
Contents	 Constantly cha 			
Information about Teaching and Learn- ing Methods	The focus of the seminar lies in tackling a specific topic on one's own authority. Lecturers support students in structuring and tackling their topics. Presenting and discussing individual results in the final class as well as dealing with related issues fosters the ability to work on academic topics.			
Additional Infor-			ced at the beginning of	
mation	-	putting up a notice or th	_	
	cation (https://wisoanmeldung.uni-koeln.de).			
Responsible Faculty		ark Ebers, Seminar für A	_	
Member		Internehmensentwicklur		
	(General Business Organization)	Administration, Corpor	rate Development and	

Module	Advanced Semina	r Human Resource M	anagement	
Number	53061	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every term	
0100010101000		quency		
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h	
Qualifications	Internal/ external c	onsultancy, planning sta	aff	
Module is allocated to		evelopment - Strategy,		
	man Resources	1 237		
	Minor Corporate D	Development - Strategy,	Organisation and Hu-	
	man Resources			
Examination Re-	Presentation (30-50	0%) and paper (making	up 50-70% in the final	
quirements	mark)	, 11	1	
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Seminar			
Language	The seminar can be	e held in English.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
	gain insight int	o a current topic in the f	field of corporate de-	
	velopment.		-	
	comprehend and select the academic literature that is relevant			
	for a specific ta	ask and topic		
	learn how to work in an academic context.			
	write an academic paper to get well prepared for the master			
	thesis.			
	apply theoretical and conceptual approaches to concrete ex-			
	amples.			
		the final class, where the	ney discuss their con-	
	clusions actively.			
Contents	 Constantly cha 			
Information about		minar lies in tackling a	_	
Teaching and Learn-		y or in small groups. Le		
ing Methods	_	g and tackling their topic	_	
	_	results in the final class	_	
		rs the ability to work on		
Additional Infor-		ar from the field of Corp	±	
mation		m, either by Prof. Delfr	`	
		f. Ebers (Corporate Dev	-	
	* *	ka (Human Resource Ma	,	
	` .	rate Development and B	*	
	1 0	vanced seminars is publ	-	
		entrale Vergabe" (https:	//wisoanmeidung.uni-	
Dognongible Feaultre	koeln.de).	de Cliveleo Cominon fiin	Allgamaina Patriaha	
Responsible Faculty Member		ck Sliwka, Seminar für A d Personalwirtschaftslel	<u>C</u>	
Member			`	
	Administration, Human Resource Management)			

Module	Advanced Seminar Corporate Development and Business Ethics				
Number		Workload	180 h		
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Frequency	Every term		
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studie	s 150 h		
Qualifications		al consultancy, planning			
Module is allocated to	Major Corporate Development - Strategy, Organization and Human Resources Minor Corporate Development - Strategy, Organization and Human Resources				
Examination Re-	man Resources Presentation (40	0%) and paper (making u	up 60% in the final mark)		
quirements	NT				
Prerequisites for Ad-	None				
mission	Cominon				
Courses	Seminar Wi	ll he held in English			
Language Learning Objectives	Students	ll be held in English.			
	 gain insight into a current topic in the field of corporate development. comprehend and select the academic literature that is relevant for a specific task and topic learn how to work in an academic context. write an academic paper to get well prepared for the master thesis. apply theoretical and conceptual approaches to concrete examples. help organising the final class, where they discuss their conclusions actively. 				
Contents	Constantly changing				
Information about Teaching and Learn- ing Methods	The focus of the seminar lies in tackling a specific topic either on one's own authority or in small groups. Lecturers support students in structuring and tackling their topics. Presenting and discussing individual results in the final class as well as dealing with related issues fosters the ability to work on academic topics.				
Additional Information Responsible Faculty	A advanced seminar from the field of Corporate Development is offered in every term, either by Prof. Delfmann (Business Policy and Logistics), Prof. Ebers (Corporate Development), Prof. Sliwka (Human Resource Management) or Prof. Irlenbusch (Corporate Development and Business Ethics). UnivProf. Dr. Bernd Irlenbusch, Seminar für Allgemeine Be-				
Member	triebswirtschaft	slehre, Unternehmensent eneral Business Administ	wicklung und Wirt-		

Module	Selected Issues in	Corporate Developme	nt
Number		Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Frequency	Irregular
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h
Qualifications	Internal/ external c	onsultancy, planning sta	aff.
Module is allocated to	Major Corporate D	Pevelopment - Strategy,	Organization and Hu-
	man Resources		
		Development - Strategy,	Organization and Hu-
	man Resources		
Examination Re-		ng 60 min <i>or</i> other exan	nination forms (de-
quirements	pends on lecturer)		
Prerequisites for Ad-	None		
mission			
Courses	Lecture and exerci		
Language		held in English (see KI	LIPS/ILIAS).
Learning Objectives	Students		
		sights into current quest	tions in the area of
	Corporate Deve	-	
	analyse case stroopment.	udies according to topic	s of corporate devel-
Contents	Updated contents will be published in the relevant term.		
Information about	This course is not offered in a regular cycle. Mostly, guest lectur-		
Teaching and Learn-	ers will hold this course.		
ing Methods			
Additional Infor-	Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term.		
mation			
Responsible Faculty		rk Sliwka, Seminar für A	
Member		d Personalwirtschaftsle	,
		ıman Resource Manage	*
		ark Ebers, Seminar für A	_
		nternehmensentwicklun	
	,	Administration, Corpora	ate Development and
	Organization);	1 W D. 16	C C" A 11
		. h.c. Werner Delfmann,	•
		tschaftslehre, Unternehm	•
	Logistics);	siness Administration, E	ousiness rolley and
	<i>U</i> , ,	rnd Irlenbusch, Seminar	fiir Allgemeine Re-
		nre, Unternehmensentwi	•
		ral Business Administra	_
	lopment and Busin		, Corporate 20,0
	1 - Chinema min manif		

Major Finance

Module	Type of Exam	CP of the Module	Required CP
Institutional Economics	KL/MP	6 CP	CP
Investments	KL/MP	6 CP	min.
Insurance Economics	KL/MP	6 CP	18 CP
Empirical Finance	KL/MP	6 CP	10 C1
Derivatives	KL/MP	6 CP	
Risk Management in Financial Institutions	KL/MP	6 CP	
Management of Leasing Companies	KL/MP	6 CP	
Corporate Valuation Theory	KL/MP	6 CP	
Value-Based Management of Insurance Companies	KL/MP	6 CP	max.
Accounting and Audit of Insurance Companies	KL/MP	6 CP	30 CP
Insurance Groups and Reinsurance	KL/MP	6 CP	
Investmentbanking	KL/MP	6 CP	
Fixed Income Management	KL/MP/RE	6 CP	
Advanced Seminar Capital Markets and Corporate Finance	RE/HA	6 CP	min.
Advanced Seminar Financial Institutions	RE/HA	6 CP	6 CP
Selected Issues in Accounting and Audit I – Corporate Disclosure	KL/MP	6 CP	
International Accounting	KL/MP	6 CP	
Selected Issues in Accounting and Auditing II - Audit	KL/MP	6 CP	
Selected Issues in Business Taxation I	KL/MP	6 CP	max. 12 CP
Business Taxation I	KL/MP	6 CP	12 CP
Statistical Analysis of Financial Market Data	KL/MP	6 CP	
Selected Issues in Finance	KL/so	6 CP	
Aspects of International Business	AN	12 CP	

Remark: Following Description of Modules you will find at Minor Bank Management

• Investmentbanking on page 240

Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Major Accounting and Taxation

- Selected Issues in Accounting and Audit I Corporate Disclosure on page 15
- International Accounting on page 6
- Selected Issues in Accounting and Auditing II Audit on page 16
- Selected Issues in Business Taxation I on page 11
- Business Taxation I on page 2
- Aspects of International Business on page 18

Following Description of Modules you will find at Minor Statistics and Econometrics

• Statistical Analysis of Financial Market Data on page 303

Modules

Module	Institutional Economics				
Number	16003	Workload	180 h		
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term		
		quency	-		
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h		
Qualifications	Management in bar	nks and other financial s	services		
Module is allocated to	Major Finance				
	Major Accounting	and Taxation			
	Minor Finance				
	Minor Bank Manag	gement			
Examination Re-	Written exam lastin	ng 60 min <i>or</i> oral exam			
quirements					
Prerequisites for Ad-	None				
mission					
Courses	Lecture with integr	rated exercise sessions (SS)		
Language	The courses will be	e held in English.			
Learning Objectives	Students				
	are familiar with the particularities of the relationship be-				
	tween banks and borrowers.				
	apply models oriented towards institutional economics to				
	issues of banking operations.				
	analyse the tasks which banks perform within a fiscal system.				
	analyse different bank products that are offered.				
	assess the reasons why financial intermediaries exist.				
Contents	Overview of the German banking system				
	Functions of transformations				
	• Theory of finar	ncial intermediaries			
	Theory of credit				
	Theory of deport				
Information about	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,				
Teaching and Learn-					
ing Methods					
Additional Infor-	Freixas, X., Roche	t, J.C.: Microeconomics	of Banking 1998;		
mation	Hartmann-Wendels, T., Pfingsten, A., Weber, M.: Bankbetriebs-				
	lehre, 4. Aufl. 2007				
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Th	omas Hartmann-Wende	ls, Seminar für Allge-		
Member	meine Betriebswirt	schaftslehre und Bankb	etriebslehre		
	(General Business	Administration, Bank M	(General Business Administration, Bank Management)		

Module	Investments			
Number	18001 Workload 180 h			
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
Credit I omes		quency	Every second term	
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications		eld of security analysis a		
Q	for individuals, institutions and companies.			
Module is allocated to	Major Finance	1		
	Minor Finance			
	Minor Asset Mana	gement		
Examination Re-		ng 60 min <i>or</i> oral exam		
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Lecture with integr	rated exercise sessions (WS)	
Language	The courses can be	held in German or in E	nglish (see KLIPS).	
Learning Objectives	Students			
	learn to do equity research.			
	gain a deep insight into the assessment of bonds as well as			
	into the risk management for bonds.			
	learn to compile optimal security holdings and recognise is-			
	sues connected with it.			
		using different models	-	
	analyse investn	nent performance and it	s sources.	
		apply the methods they	have acquired in the	
	context of exer	cises and case studies.		
Contents	Efficient inform	nation of markets		
	Stock valuation			
	Bonds			
	• Theory of portf	Folio selection		
	 Models of capi 	tal market		
	Performance m	easurement and perforn	nance attribution	
Information about				
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-		exercises are set, which		
mation	on autonomously. Required reading will be announced at the			
	beginning of the term.			
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Alexander Kempf, Seminar für Allgemeine Be-			
Member		nre und Finanzierungsle	hre (General Business	
	Administration, Fig	nance)		

Module	Insurance Economics			
Number	31001	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency	,	
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	Graduates often en	ter the risk management	t of large businesses	
	and other organizations. They may also take challenging posi-			
	tions within insurance or benefit consulting firms, brokerage			
	firms, agency oper	ations, or insurance con	panies. They under-	
	stand the theory of	demand of insurance ar	nd study the basic con-	
	cepts of pricing and	d reserving of life and n	on-life insurance com-	
	panies.			
Module is allocated to	Major Finance			
	Minor Finance			
	Minor Insurance M			
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	ng 60 min <i>or</i> oral exam		
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission	T	. 1 (00)		
Courses	Lecture with integr	· , ,		
Language	The lecture will be	held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
	 describe the insurance market and its participants. analyse offers of insurances and demands for insurances.			
		ilibrium of symmetric a	nd asymmetric distri-	
	bution of inform			
		stitutional framework in		
	_	remium and reserves in l		
a		s in non-life insurance c	ompanies.	
Contents	• Theory of demand of insurance			
	Overview of offers of insurances			
		rium when it comes to s	ymmetric and asym-	
		tion of information		
		in insurance markets		
	Basic methods of pricing and reserving			
Information about				
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods	D ' 1 1'	***************************************	1	
Additional Infor-	Required reading v	will be announced at the	beginning of the term.	
mation	UnivProf. Dr. Heinrich R. Schradin, Seminar für Allgemeine			
Responsible Faculty			_	
Member	Betriebswirtschaftslehre, Risikomanagement und Versicherungs- lehre (General Business Administration, Risk Management and			
	,	mess Aummstration, R	isk ivianagement and	
	Insurance)			

Module	Empirical Finance			
Number	21004	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Frequency	Irregular	
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications		nation in quantitatively-cand insurance companied investment.		
Examination Re-	Major Finance			
quirements	Major Accounting	and Taxation		
	Minor Asset Mana			
	Minor Controlling			
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	ng 60 min		
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Lecture and exerci			
Language	The courses will be	e held in English.		
Learning Objectives Contents	 Students become familiar with selected econometric methods typically applied in finance. discuss conditions that are necessary in order to apply these methods and also ways to resolve possible issues. draw up regression analyses for selected applications, in the context of exercises and case studies (for example in order to test models of the capital market, to estimate capital costs and to valuate companies). Selected econometric methods in particular OLS, FGLS, panel methods and time series models Test procedures in order to assess the quality of the prediction and estimate results Application of regression models to analyse theoretical mod- 			
	els and estimate or predict parameters for practical applica- tions			
Information about Teaching and Learn- ing Methods				
Additional Infor- mation	Classes may be given exclusively during the first or the second part of the term (refer to KLIPS). Class dates may be announced via KLIPS shortly before the start of the term. Required reading will be announced via KLIPS.			
Responsible Faculty Member	Univ Prof. Dr. Dieter Hess, Seminar für Allgemeine Betriebs- wirtschaftslehre und Unternehmensfinanzen (General Business Administration, Corporate Finance)			

Module	Derivatives			
Number	18002	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications		eld of risk management,	asset management and	
	financial engineeri	ng.		
Module is allocated to	Major Finance			
	Minor Finance			
	Minor Asset Mana	C		
	Minor Bank Mana	<u> </u>		
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	ng 60 min <i>or</i> oral exam		
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	<u> </u>	rated exercise sessions (
Language		e held in English (see Kl	LIPS).	
Learning Objectives	Students			
		nds of derivatives in det	ail (forwards, futures,	
	swaps and opti	,		
		analyse the issues concerning handling positions in derivates		
	and risks associated with the resulting strategies.			
	learn techniques in order to evaluate standardised and exotic			
	derivatives.			
		ombine different financia	al instruments in order	
		cial cash flows.		
		wledge and techniques		
	_	solving applied exercises	s and examples of par-	
	ticular cases.			
Contents	Trading strategies with derivates			
	Analysis and evaluation of forwards, futures and swaps			
	="	valuation of options		
	Financial enging	neering		
Information about				
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	Course-supporting exercises are set, which students have to work			
mation	on autonomously. Required reading will be announced at the			
Damas Mile Ecolu	beginning of the term.			
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Alexander Kempf, Seminar für Allgemeine Be-			
Member		triebswirtschaftslehre und Finanzierungslehre (General Business		
	Administration, Fi	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	of Iun Drof Dr Mo	
		of. Dr. Alexander Kemp	n, JuliF101. Df. M0-	
	nika Trapp			

Name	Risk Management in Financial Institutions			
Number	16002	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h	
Qualifications	Management in ba	anks and other financial s		
Module is allocated to	Major Finance			
	Major Accounting and Taxation			
	Minor Asset Management			
	Minor Finance			
	Minor Bank Mana	agement		
	Minor Insurance I	Management		
Examination Re-	Written exam last	ing 60 min <i>or</i> oral exam		
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Lecture with integ	grated exercise sessions (WS)	
Language	The courses will b	e held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
	are familiar w	ith methods necessary in	order to calculate the	
	risks of marke	t prices and of loan losse	es.	
	interpret controlling regulations concerned with risk limita-			
	tion.			
	apply variable	s of risk calculation to de	ecisions concerned	
	with bank management and which cannot be easily made.			
	analyse different risk estates with regard to a goal-oriented			
	control of yields and risks.			
	evaluate tools	used to control risks of r	narket prices and loan	
	losses.			
Contents	Diversification	n of risks in perfect and i	mperfect financial	
	markets			
	• Risk and risk	estate		
	Management of	of foreign currency risks		
	Management of	of risks of interest change	es	
		of risks of loan loss		
Information about				
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	Hartmann-Wende	ls, T., Pfingsten, A., Wel	oer, M.: Bankbetriebs-	
mation	lehre, 4. Aufl. 2007			
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Th	nomas Hartmann-Wende	ls, Seminar für Allge-	
Member	meine Betriebswirtschaftslehre und Bankbetriebslehre			
	(General Business	Administration, Bank M	fanagement)	

Module	Management of Leasing Companies			
Number	16005	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h	
Qualifications	Leadership positio	ns in leasing companies		
Module is allocated to	Major Finance			
	Minor Finance			
	Minor Bank Mana	gement		
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	ng 60 min <i>or</i> oral exam		
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Lecture and exerci	se (SS)		
Language	The courses will be	e held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
	analyse the the	oretical basic principles	of leasing.	
	know about the economic particularities of leasing.			
	evaluate different ways to refinance leasing companies.			
	make use of the calculation of net asset value as a tool aiming			
	at evaluating le			
	are familiar wi	th the particularities of t	he rendering of ac-	
	counts of leasing			
		controlling to the control	l of yield risk of leas-	
	ing companies.	_		
Contents	Institutional-ec	conomic analysis of least	ing relations	
	Financing of leasing companies			
		of rendering of accounts	of leasing agreements	
	• Calculation of			
	• Controlling of	the earnings situation ar	nd the risk situation of	
	leasing compar	_		
Information about	Lecture with integr	rated periods of practice		
Teaching and Learn-	C i r			
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	Required reading v	will be announced at the	beginning of the term.	
mation				
Responsible Faculty		omas Hartmann-Wende		
Member	meine Betriebswirtschaftslehre und Bankbetriebslehre			
	(General Business	(General Business Administration, Bank Management)		

Module	Corporate Valuat	ion Theory		
Number	21002	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency	-	
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	Professional occup	ation in quantitatively-c	oriented departments of	
	companies, banks and insurance companies, in particular in the			
	field of finance and investment.			
Module is allocated to	Major Finance			
		Development - Strategy,	Organisation and Hu-	
	man Resources			
	Minor Finance			
	Minor Asset Mana			
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	ng 60 min		
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses		ses (WS 2010/2011)		
Language		held in German or in E	English (see KLIPS).	
Learning Objectives	Students			
	_	insight into different me	ethods of comparing	
	valuation and special valuing assets.			
	further their knowledge about the analysis of annual accounts			
	in order to extr	act value relevant inforr	nation.	
	become familiar with different theories explaining M&A-			
	activities as well as with empirical findings concerning them.			
	analyse manag	er interests in mergers a	nd acquisitions.	
Contents	• Equity valuation	on models (in particular	Discounted Cash Flow	
	methods, models of residual income, Multiples approach)			
	• Impact of finar	icial policies		
	 M&A-activitie 	s and defensive strategie	es	
	 Aspects of bala 	ancing of accounts and f	inancial realisation of	
	mergers and ac	quisitions		
Information about				
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	• •	en exclusively during the		
mation	-	fer to KLIPS). Class da	•	
	via KLIPS shortly before the start of the term. Required reading			
	will be announced			
Responsible Faculty	Univ Prof. Dr. Dieter Hess, Seminar für Allgemeine Betriebs-			
Member		d Unternehmensfinanze	en (General Business	
	Administration, Co	orporate Finance)		

Module	Value-Based Management of Insurance Companies					
Number	31005 Workload 180 h					
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Frequen-	Every second term			
		cy	•			
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h			
Qualifications	Graduates often enter the risk management of large businesses and					
	other organizations.	They may also take chal	llenging positions with-			
		efit consulting firms, brol				
		ance companies. They as				
	niques of value-based insurance management.					
Module is allocated to	Major Finance					
	Minor Finance					
	Minor Insurance Ma					
Examination Require-	Written exam lastin	g 60 min <i>or</i> oral exam				
ments						
Prerequisites for Ad-	None					
mission		13.6.1.1.037.1.	D 13.6			
Courses		n and Methods of Value-	Based Management of			
	Insurance Companie		(7C)			
Lamanaga		nd the Capital Markets (Wheld in German or in En				
Language Learning Objectives	Students	neid ili German or ili En	giisii (see KLiPS).			
Learning Objectives		three stops of managing	on incurence company			
	_	three steps of managing	- ·			
	•	thods of value-based mar	iagement in insurance			
	_	companies.				
	 learn how to model cash flows of insurance companies. analyse the risk situation of insurance companies.					
	become familiar with different methods to calculate capital re-					
	quirements.					
	allocate the capital requirements to the different lines of busi-					
	ness.					
	become familiar with methods aiming at the evaluation of life					
	insurances and non-life insurance companies.					
		r with the basics methods				
		nd capital management.	·			
Contents		s applying to individual e	economic units			
		ochastic cash flows in ins				
	•	isk management in insura	•			
	_	of insurance companies	1			
	_	nd trends of the insurance	e industry and market			
	 Evaluation of life insurances and non-life insurance companies 					
Information about	Lecture including e		1			
Teaching and Learning						
Methods						
Additional Information	Required reading w	ill be announced at the be	eginning of the term.			
Responsible Faculty		nrich R. Schradin, Semin	<u> </u>			
Member		triebswirtschaftslehre, Risikomanagement und Versicherungs-lehre				
		Administration, Risk Mar	nagement and Insu-			
	rance)					

Module	Accounting and Audit of Insurance Companies			
Number	31003	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications		ter the risk management	· ·	
	and other organizations. They may also take challenging posi-			
	tions within insurance or benefit consulting firms, brokerage			
		ations, or insurance com		
	_	rent accounting principle	es and analyse the an-	
	nual report.			
Module is allocated to	Major Finance			
	Major Accounting	and Taxation		
	Minor Insurance			
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	ng 60 min <i>or</i> oral exams	S	
quirements	2.7			
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses		ng of Insurance Compan		
T		nsurance Companies (W	(S)	
Language	The lectures will b	e held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
		ar with risk based approa	aches of the audit of	
	insurance comp	-		
		pact of different statutor lance-sheet items.	y sources on the as-	
		accounts of insurance c	ompanies on the basis	
	of different statutory sources evaluate claim and actuarial reserves.			
Contonto				
Contents	•	ancial accounting		
	• Statutory source			
		unting according to HGI	3, IAS/IFKS	
	• Full Fair Value	Ŭ		
T 0	Auditing stand			
Information about	Lecture including exercises			
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods	Degrades 1 1'	-::11 ha an 1 / 21	hasinnin f -	
Additional Infor-	Required reading will be announced at the beginning of every			
mation	tem.			
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Heinrich R. Schradin, Seminar für Allgemeine Betriebswirtschaftslehre, Risikomanagement und Versicherungs-			
Member			9	
	Insurance)	iness Administration, R	isk management and	
	msurance)			

Module	Insurance Groups and Reinsurance			
Number	31009	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications		ter the risk management	<u> </u>	
	and other organizations. They may also take challenging posi-			
		nce or benefit consulting		
		ations, or insurance com		
		ns of insurance compani		
		ons, graduates are provid		
		sses. Additionally they	•	
		d reserving of reinsuran	ce companies.	
Module is allocated to	Major Finance			
	Minor Insurance			
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	ng 60 min <i>or</i> oral exams	3	
quirements	2.7			
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission	T	3.6	' 1 CD ' 1	
Courses		Management and Princ		
T	Lecture: Reinsurance and Alternative Risk Transfer (SS)			
Language	The lectures will be held in German.			
Learning Objectives	Students		c :	
		become familiar with the legal conditions of insurance		
	groups.		··	
		ructures that appear in p		
		impact of different kind		
	_	far risk management to	ols can be used in or-	
C	der to achieve		. •	
Contents		surance groups Risk man	nagement in groups	
	• •	ional reinsurance		
	• Financial reins			
	Alternative risk			
Information about	Lecture including exercises			
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods	D ' 1 1'	'11 1 1 4 4	1 ' ' C.1 .	
Additional Infor-	kequired reading v	vill be announced at the	beginning of the term.	
mation Describe Faculty	Unix Doof Do II.	innigh D. Cohnadin Cam-	inar für Allaamaina	
Responsible Faculty Member	UnivProf. Dr. Heinrich R. Schradin, Seminar für Allgemeine Betriebswirtschaftslehre, Risikomanagement und Versicherungs-			
wiember		iness Administration, R		
	Insurance)	mess Aummistration, R	isk management and	
	msurance)			

Module	Fixed Income Ma	nagement			
Number		Workload	180 h		
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Frequen-	Every second term		
		cy	,		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h		
Qualifications		pletion, students will have			
Quanticutions		d analytical skills to man			
		folios in asset managemen	_		
	agement, banking, and insurance applications.				
Module is allocated to	Major Finance	and insurance application			
Wiodule is unocated to	Minor Insurance				
	Minor Asset Management				
	Minor Bank Manag				
	Minor Insurance M				
Examination Require-		ng 60 min (80%) <i>and/or</i> o	oral avam / presentation		
ments		the final mark if both ex			
ments		on number of participants	•		
Dramaguigitas for Ad	None	on number of participants	5)		
Prerequisites for Ad- mission	TAOHE				
	Lactura (WC)				
Courses	Lecture (WS)	hald in English			
Language	The lecture will be	neid in English.			
Learning Objectives	Students	1	6 . 1		
		lerstanding of the differen			
		ting in fixed income secu			
	determine the impact of interest rate shifts on the value of fixed				
	income securities and portfolios.				
	explore different fixed income derivatives and their applications				
	for risk management.				
		ical skills to understand v			
		ecurities, portfolios, and c			
		ixed income portfolios to	different investment		
	objectives.				
	understand and	compare fixed income po	ortfolio management		
	strategies.				
	demonstrate their understanding of the concepts and skills by				
	solving problem sets and preparing computer-based case studies				
	and short presentations.				
Contents		income securities			
	• Fixed income f	undamentals			
	Risks associate	ed with fixed income inve	stment		
		of interest rates			
		lerivatives and their use for	or risk management		
			or risk management		
	Fixed income valuation models Fixed income portfolio stretagies				
	Fixed income portfolio strategiesFixed income portfolio management				
Information about			ad problem colving cos		
	The course consists of a lecture and integrated problem solving sessions				
Teaching and Learning Methods	sions.				
	Students one over-	tad to propose the such!	a sata hafara alass		
Additional Information	_	ted to prepare the problem			
Dogmonaille Es14	•	be handed out in the first			
Responsible Faculty	JunProf. Dr. Monika Trapp, Seminar für Allgemeine Betriebswirtschaftslehre und Finanzierungslehre (General Business Administra-				
Member		nanzierungsiehre (Genera	ıı business Administra-		
	tion, Finance)				

Module	Advanced Semina	nr Capital Markets and	l Corporate Finance	
Number	53063	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Frequency	Every term	
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h	
Qualifications	Professional occup	ation in quantitatively-c	priented departments of	
	companies, banks and insurance companies, in particular in the			
	field of finance and	field of finance and investment.		
Module is allocated to	Major Finance			
	Minor Finance			
Examination Re-	Presentation/ Paper	r		
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	Two of the followi	ng modules:		
mission	 Derivatives 			
	 Investments 			
	 Corporate Valu 	<u>-</u>		
	Empirical Fina			
Courses	Advanced seminar			
Language		inar can be held in Gern	nan or in English (see	
	KLIPS).			
Learning Objectives	Students			
	practise working on a selected and extensive issue on their			
	own.			
	carry out a thorough literature and internet research.			
	write a paper about how they have solved the given problem.			
	give a presentation of 60 min on their topic, either alone or in			
	group, and also comment on presentations given by fellow			
	students.			
Contents	Current theoretical and empirical issues			
		reas of capital markets,	asset management and	
7.0	corporate finan	ce		
Information about				
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods	C1		C 1	
Additional Infor-	• 0	ven exclusively during the		
mation	-	fer to KLIPS). Class dat	-	
	<u> </u>	before the start of the te	rm. Required reading	
Posnonsible Feaulty	will be announced		Allgamaina Patriaha	
Responsible Faculty Member		leter Hess, Seminar für And Unternehmensfinanze		
MICHIDEI	Administration, Co		ii (Ocherai Dusilless	
		<u>-</u>	r fjir Allgemeine Re-	
		UnivProf. Dr. Alexander Kempf, Seminar für Allgemeine Betriebswirtschaftslehre und Finanzierungslehre (General Business		
	Administration, Fi		ine (General Business	
	Aummsuauon, Fl	nance)		

Module	Advanced Semina	r Financial Institution	ıs	
Number	53064	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every term	
		quency		
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies		
Qualifications	Management Functions in Financial Institutions and other Finan-			
	cial Services			
Module is allocated to	Major Finance			
	Minor Finance			
Examination Re-	Presentation/ Paper	r		
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	One of the following	_		
mission	• Institutional Ec			
	Insurance Econ	nomics		
	Risk Managem	ent in Financial Instituti	ions	
	 Value-oriented 	Controlling of Insurance	e Companies	
Courses	Advanced Seminar			
Language	The advanced semi	inar will be held in Gerr	nan.	
Learning Objectives	Students			
	autonomously carry out a thorough literature and internet			
	research.			
	familiarize themselves with the selected range of topics.			
	write a paper on the selected topic.			
	give a presentation of 60 min, either alone or in group.			
	comment on the presentations given by their fellow students.			
Contents	Constantly changing			
Information about	Advanced Seminar			
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	Required reading v	vill be announced at the	beginning of the term.	
mation				
Responsible Faculty		omas Hartmann-Wende		
Member		schaftslehre und Bankb	`	
		ration, Bank Manageme	* *	
		inrich R. Schradin, Sem	C	
		slehre, Risikomanageme	_	
	,	iness Administration, R	isk Management and	
	Insurance)			

Module	Selected Issues in	Finance			
Number		Workload	180 h		
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Irregular		
		quency	100 1701		
Attendance	30-60 h	Independent Studies			
Qualifications	_	Activities in quantitative oriented departments of companies,			
		ces, especially in the fina	ance and investment		
	field.				
Module is allocated to	Major Finance				
	Minor Finance		(70.1)		
Examination Re-		ng 60 min <i>or</i> presentation			
quirements		in der Endnote) or case	study <i>or</i> other examı-		
	nation requirement	ā.S			
Prerequisites for Ad-	None				
mission	T . 1 .				
Courses	Lecture and exerci		· TDQ\		
Language		held in English (see Kl	LIPS).		
Learning Objectives	Students				
		ent on current issues in I	Finance in a qualified		
a	way.				
Contents	Current issues in the fields of financial markets, company				
	funding and financial service providers like banks, insurance				
7.0	companies and investment companies				
Information about	Lecture with integr	rated exercise or semina	r		
Teaching and Learn-					
ing Methods	T1	1 1 1	1		
Additional Infor-		module can be annound			
mation		t of the semester (see Kl	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		
	Required readings will be announced in KLIPS. The courses of this module will potentially be hold only in the				
D		nd half of the semester (
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Thomas Hartmann-Wendels, Seminar für Allgemeine Betriebswirtschaftslehre und Bankbetriebslehre (General				
Member		ration, Bank Manageme	`		
		,	, ,		
		eter Hess, Seminar für <i>A</i> nd Unternehmensfinanze	_		
	Administration, Co		on (General Dusiness		
		exander Kempf, Semina	r fjir Allgemeine Re-		
		hre und Finanzierungsle	•		
	Administration, Fi	9	int (Contra Dubiness		
		inrich R. Schradin, Sem	inar für Allgemeine		
		slehre, Risikomanageme	_		
		iness Administration, R			
	Insurance)				

Major Marketing

Modules	Type of	CP of the	Required
Wiodules	Exam	Module	CP
Marketing Research	KL/MP	6 CP	
Marketing-Planning	KL/MP	6 CP	
New Product Management	KL/MP	6 CP	
Brand Management	KL/MP	6 CP	
Pricing	KL/MP	6 CP	
Communication and Sales Promotion	KL/MP	6 CP	
Customer Relationship Management	KL/MP	6 CP	min.
Strategic Management in Retailing	KL/MP	6 CP	24 CP
Retail Marketing	KL/MP	6 CP	
Selected Problems in Retailing: Practical Applications	KL/MP/HA	6 CP	
Selected Problems in Marketing: Quantitative Applications	KL/MP/HA	6 CP	
Salastad Januaria Madastina	KL/MP/	(CD	
Selected Issues in Marketing	so/AN	6 CP	
Selected Issues in Marketing	so/AN	6 CP	
Advanced Seminar Marketing and Marketing Research	RE/HA	6 CP	:
Advanced Seminar Marketing and Brand Management	RE/HA	6 CP	min. 6 CP
Advanced Seminar Retailing and Customer Management	RE/HA	6 CP	0 CF
Consumer Behaviour	KL/HA/RE	6 CP	
The Psychology of Strategic Interactions, Negotiations and Selling	KL/HA/RE	6 CP	
Strategic Controlling	KL/MP	6 CP	
Value-Oriented Controlling	KL/MP	6 CP	
Supply Chain Management and Management Science I (Strategy)	KL/MP/FS	6 CP	
Supply Chain Management and Management Science II (Planning)	KL/MP/FS	6 CP	max. 24 CP
Strategic Alliances and Networks	KL/MP/RE	6 CP	
Economics of Incentives in Organizations	KL/so	6 CP	
Aspects of International Business	AN	12 CP	
Econometrics	KL/MP/so	6 CP	
Linear Models	so + KL	6 CP	
Causal Analysis	so + KL	6 CP	

Remark: Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Minor Economic and Social Psychology

- Consumer Behaviour on page 329
- The Psychology of Strategic Interactions, Negotiations and Selling on page 331

Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Major Accounting and Taxation

- Strategic Controlling on page 4
- Value-Oriented Controlling on page 13
- Aspects of International Business on page 18

Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Major Supply Chain Management

- Supply Chain Management and Management Science I (Strategy) on page 79
- Supply Chain Management and Management Science II (Planning) on page 80

Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Major Corporate Development - Strategy, Organization and Human Resources

- Strategic Alliances and Networks on page 36
- Economics of Incentives in Organizations on page 34

Following Description of Module you will find at Methods and Techniques

• Econometrics on page 221

Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Major Sociology and Empirical Social Research

- Linear Models on page 175
- Causal Analysis on page 176

Modules

Module	Marketing Research			
Number	24001	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Irregular	
		quency		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications		in marketing and sales		
Module is allocated to	Major Marketing			
	Minor Retail Mana	agement		
	Minor Marketing			
	Minor Media Mana			
Examination Re-	Written exam lastin	ng 60 min <i>or</i> oral exam		
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Lecture and exercise			
Language		held in German or in E	nglish (see KLIPS).	
Learning Objectives	Students			
	get to know how marketing research studies are planned and conducted.			
	learn which decisions need to be made when data are collect-			
	ed and analysed.			
	analyse how the quality of marketing research studies can be			
	evaluated.			
	apply methods	of marketing research to	o examples.	
Contents	Data collection	[
	Data cleaning a	and construct validation		
	Analysis of cau	ısal relationships		
Information about	·	multivariate methods to	o a data set	
Teaching and Learn-	3 11			
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	Readings are announced at the beginning of the term.			
mation				
Responsible Faculty		Allgemeine Betriebswir		
Member	•	chung (General Busines	ss Administration,	
	Marketing and Ma	rketing Research)		

Module	Marketing-Planning				
Number	24002	Workload	180 h		
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Irregular		
		quency			
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h		
Qualifications	Management tasks	s in marketing and sales			
Module is allocated to	Major Marketing				
		Major Supply Chain Management			
	Major Corporate I	Development - Strategy,	Organisation and Hu-		
	man Resources				
	Minor Marketing				
	Minor Media Mar	<u> </u>			
Examination Re-	Written exam last	ing 60 min or oral exam			
quirements					
Prerequisites for Ad-	None				
mission					
Courses	Lecture and exercise				
Language	The courses can be held in German or in English (see KLIPS).				
Learning Objectives	Students				
	describe the pr	rocess of marketing-plan	ning.		
	evaluate meth	evaluate methods for marketing-planning.			
	apply methods for marketing-planning (others.g. in the con-				
	text of a busin	ess game).			
Contents	 Process of man 	rketing- planning			
	 Methods for m 				
	 Methods for st 	trategic marketing- planr	ning		
	 Methods for ta 	actical marketing-plannir	ng		
	Measures of st	uccess			
Information about	During the exercis	se class, students take pa	rt in a management		
Teaching and Learn-		business game (simulation).			
ing Methods					
Additional Infor-	Readings are anno	ounced at the beginning of	of the term. The course		
mation	is held in English.				
Responsible Faculty		N.N., Seminar für Allgemeine Betriebswirtschaftslehre, Marke-			
Member		ting und Marktforschung (General Business Administration,			
		arketing Research)			

Module	New Product Management			
Number	17001	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Irregular	
		quency		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	Management activ	ities in the area of mark	eting and retailing	
Module is allocated to	Major Marketing			
	Major Corporate Development - Strategy, Organisation and Hu-			
	man Resources			
	Minor Marketing			
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	_		
quirements	Mid-term-exam po	ossible.		
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	nd/ or seminar given by	•	
Language		e held in German or Eng	dish (see KLIPS).	
Learning Objectives	Students			
	become familia	ar with basic terms of (n	ew) product manage-	
	ment.			
	analyse and evaluate essential planning problems in new			
	product management.			
	become acquainted with the new product developmentpro-			
	cess.			
Contents	Steps underlying	ng the process of produc	t development	
	<u> </u>	ems concerning the mar		
	ucts (such as the generation of ideas, customer-oriented de-			
	_	oncepts, product tests a	_	
		l approaches in order to	determine consumers'	
	preferences			
Information about				
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	The module is offered at the University of Cologne by guests.			
mation		possible. Required readi	ng will be announced	
D 11 5 4	at the beginning of		C·· A 11	
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Franziska Völckner, Seminar für Allgemeine			
Member		slehre, Marketing und M	<u> </u>	
		Administration, Market	ing and Brand Ma-	
	nagement)			

Module	Brand Management			
Number	17005	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Usually every second	
		quency	to fourth term	
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	Management activ	ities in the areas of mark	keting and retailing	
Module is allocated to	Major Marketing			
	Minor Marketing			
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	_		
quirements	Mid-term-exam po	ssible.		
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Lecture and exerci			
Language	The courses will be	e held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
	_	nted with concepts and		
		nent of brands as marke		
	analyse and evaluate the advantages and disadvantages of			
	alternative branding strategies.			
	become familiar with concepts and methods of brand valua-			
	tion and brand equity measurement.			
Contents	Basic terms, general and legal conditions in brand manage-			
	ment			
	Brand building			
	Branding strate	C		
	Brand valuation	n and brand equity meas	surement	
Information about				
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	Block courses are possible.			
mation		Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term.		
Responsible Faculty		UnivProf. Dr. Franziska Völckner, Seminar für Allgemeine Betriebswirtschaftslehre, Marketing und Markenmanagement		
Member				
	,	Administration, Market	ang and Brand Mana-	
	gement)			

Module	Pricing			
Number	17006	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Usually every second	
		quency	to fourth term	
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	Management activ	ities in the areas of mark	xeting and retailing	
Module is allocated to	Major Marketing			
	Minor Marketing			
	Minor Retail Mana	~		
Examination Re-	Written exam lastin	C		
quirements	Mid-term-exam po	ssible.		
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Lecture and exerci			
Language	The courses will be	e held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
	get to know about theoretical and practical issues in the area			
	of pricing.			
	get to know key factors determining price optimisation deci-			
	sions.			
		aluate concepts and met	hods of price response	
a		nd price optimisation.		
Contents	Basic terms of	1 0		
	Price behaviour as the basis of the reaction of customers to			
	prices			
		easuring consumer's price	-	
	Concepts and methods of price optimisation			
Information about				
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	Block courses are possible.			
mation		vill be announced at the		
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Franziska Völckner, Seminar für Allgemeine			
Member		slehre, Marketing und M	<u>c</u>	
	· ·	Administration, Market	ing and Brand Ma-	
	nagement)			

Module	Communication a	and Sales Promotion		
Number	24004	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Irregular	
		quency		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	Management tasks	in marketing and sales		
Module is allocated to	Major Marketing			
	Minor Marketing			
	Minor Retail Mana			
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	ng 60 min. <i>or</i> oral exam	1	
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Lecture and exerci			
Language	The courses can be	e held in German or in E	English (see KLIPS).	
Learning Objectives	Students			
	get to know pro	oblems and tools for cor	nmunication and sales	
	promotion.			
	analyse relevant microeconomic and behavioural theories.			
	describe the eff	describe the effects of communication and sales promotion		
	instruments.			
		for planning communic	ation and sales promo-	
	tion campaigns			
Contents	Integrated communication			
	Economic and behavioural theories of sales promotion			
	• Effectiveness of	of sales promotions		
	 Planning of sal 	es promotion campaigns	S	
	• Effectiveness of	of advertising		
	 Design of adve 	rtising campaigns		
Information about	Guest lectures are	integrated		
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	Readings are anno	unced at the beginning of	of the term.	
mation				
Responsible Faculty		N.N., Seminar für Allgemeine Betriebswirtschaftslehre, Marke-		
Member	_	ting und Marktforschung (General Business Administration,		
	Marketing and Ma	rketing Research)		

Module	Customer Relatio	nship Management			
Number	22010	Workload	180 h		
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Usually every second		
		quency	term		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h		
Qualifications	Management positions in marketing, sales, and distribution of				
	manufacturing, retailing and service companies				
Module is allocated to	Major Marketing				
	Minor Marketing				
	Minor Retail Management				
Examination Re-		ng 60 min <i>or</i> oral exam			
quirements		lock courses possible.			
Prerequisites for Ad-	None				
mission					
Courses	Lecture and tutoria				
Language	The courses will b	e held in English.			
Learning Objectives	Students		1.2 1 1		
	_	ween transactional and r			
	_	satisfaction-profit chain	and its implications		
	for managing o		ata an malata d atui aa		
		pasic set of important cu			
	understand the concept of "customer lifetime value".				
	recognise the potentials and limits of an active customer management.				
	_	cation of customer mana	gement in a variety of		
	industries.	cation of castomer mana	gement in a variety of		
Contents		neoretical and conceptua	1 foundations of		
Contents	CRM?	icorctical and conceptua	i foundations of		
		enhance organisational	performance?		
		M force the interaction b	-		
	strategy, organisational structure, supply chain, and customer				
	facing front end?				
	_	strategies implemented	?		
		e of measuring and man			
		ner loyalty, customer pro	0 0		
	value?		•		
	How does one use some of the basic CRM analytic tools?				
	• etc.				
Information about	The pedagogy of the	he course will entail both	h conceptual and ap-		
Teaching and Learn-	plied elements, including case studies, lectures, and the participa-				
ing Methods		ers with in-depth experi			
Additional Infor-	Relevant readings will be announced in class.				
mation					
Responsible Faculty		k Eisenbeiß, Seminar fü	_		
Member		hre, Handel und Kunden	•		
	Business Administ	tration, Retailing and Cu	stomer Management)		

Module	Strategic Management in Retailing		
Number	22001	Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Usually every second
		quency	term
Attendance	60 h	Independent Stud-	120 h
		ies	
Qualifications	Management posit	ions in retailing and ma	rketing
Module is allocated to	Major Marketing		
	Minor Marketing		
	Minor Retail Mana	ngement	
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	ng 60 min <i>or</i> oral exam	
quirements	Mid-term-test or b	lock courses possible.	
Prerequisites for Ad-	None		
mission			
Courses	Lecture and tutoria	ıl (SS)	
Language	The courses will be	e held in English.	
Learning Objectives	Students		
	learn about the	importance of retailing	
	assess current t	rends in retailing.	
	develop a strategic view on managing retail companies.		
	use theoretical approaches to analyse existing and new retail		
	markets.		
	learn about me	trics to measure retail p	erformance.
	know about be	st-practices.	
Contents	 Process of strat 	tegic planning	
	• Segmentation,	Targeting, Positioning	
	Internationalisation strategies		
	Location models		
	Performance m	etrics and retail control	lling
	Retail branding		
	Retail best-practice		
	• etc.		
Information about	The pedagogy of the course will entail both conceptual and ap-		
Teaching and Learn-	plied elements, including case studies, lectures, and the participa-		
ing Methods	tion of guest speakers with in-depth experience in the field.		
Additional Infor-	1	will be announced in cl	
mation			
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. We	erner Reinartz, Seminar	für Allgemeine Be-
Member		•	nmanagement (General
			_
L	Business Administration, Retailing and Customer Management)		

Module	Retail Marketing			
Number	22002	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Usually every second	
Credit 1 omes	0 61	quency	term	
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications		ions in retailing and mar		
Module is allocated to	Major Marketing			
Wiodule is unocuted to	Major Supply Chain Management			
		Minor Marketing		
	_	Minor Retail Management		
Examination Re-	1	ng 60 min <i>or</i> oral exam		
quirements		lock courses possible.		
Prerequisites for Ad-	None	1		
mission				
Courses	Lecture and tutoria	al (SS)		
Language	The courses will be	e held in English.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
		edge of retail marketing		
		ational and international		
		narketing foundations, fu		
		used to merchandise and sell products and services effective-		
		mpetitive retail markets.		
	understand how new trends and developments in retail mar-			
	keting, such as e-commerce and the internationalisation in retailing, have an impact on retail execution.			
C				
Contents		cept and nature of retail r	_	
	_	ticularities and conseque	ences of consumer	
		context of retailing?	. 0	
		What constitutes the retail marketing planning process? What are the particularities of marketing mix execution in re-		
	• What are the particularities of marketing mix execution in retailing (for example, selling and executing price policies, de-			
		•		
		ecuting promotional stra	•	
		w trends and developmen	_	
		te retailing differ from productions and the large value	_	
		leverage the large volumed) which is available too	•	
	-	d) which is available too	iay:	
Information about	• etc. The pedagogy of the	he course will entail both	n concentual and an	
Teaching and Learn-	1 0 0	luding case studies, lect		
ing Methods	1 -	ers with in-depth experiences		
Additional Infor-		will be announced in cla		
mation				
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Wo	erner Reinartz, Seminar	für Allgemeine Be-	
Member		hre, Handel und Kunden	_	
		ration, Retailing and Cu		

Module	Selected Problems in Retailing: Practical Applications			
Number		Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Irregular	
		quency		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	Managament Posit	ions in Retailing, CRM	and Marketing	
Module is allocated to	Major Marketing			
	Minor Marketing			
	Minor Retail Mana			
Examination Re-	Written exam lastin	ng 60 min <i>or</i> oral exam	or seminar paper	
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Lecture and/or tuto (WS/SS)	orial or seminar held by	visiting lecturer	
Language	The language of th	is class will be English.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
	 are given insights to hands-on management and operations problems in a retailing organization, analyze and learn to structure those problems			
	and try to find solutions in class.			
Contents	Possible topics:			
	How can retails adapt to constantly changing customer needs?			
	How can retailers successfully compete against local and global competition?			
	• What are strategies to survive today`s financial crisis as a retailer?			
		uccess factors in retail e		
Information about Teaching and Learn- ing Methods	The pedagogy of the course will entail applied learning through a case study, lecture and discussion approache. Students learn from a senior manager with a long experience in the retailing business.			
Additional Infor- mation	The topics of this class are subject to change. Relevant readings will be announced in class.			
Responsible Faculty Member	UnivProf. Dr. Werner Reinartz, Seminar für Allgemeine Betriebswirtschaftslehre, Handel und Kundenmanagement (General Business Administration, Retailing and Customer Management)			

Module	Selected Problems	s in Marketing: Quant	itative Applications
Number		Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term
		quency	
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h
Qualifications	Managament Posit	ions in Retailing, CRM	and Marketing
Module is allocated to	Major Marketing		
	Minor Marketing		
	Minor Retail Mana	gement	
Examination Re-	Written exam lastin	ng 60 min	
quirements			
Prerequisites for Ad-	None		
mission			
Courses	Lecture and tutoria		
Language	The courses will be	e held in English.	
Learning Objectives	The students		
		r relevant information v	-
		market strategies, produ	uct designs and busi-
	ness decisions.		
		role of statistical technic	-
		an enhanced marketing	_
	become familiar with the practical application of basic func-		
	tions of advanced statistical software tools to specific market-		
	ing problems.		
Contents	Topics are		
	• quantitative modeling techniques in various contexts such as		
		gement, sales managem	ent and channel man-
	agement		
		tatistical software tools	to case studies with
	real data sets		
T 0 4 1	• etc.	211 . 21.1	. 1 1
Information about		ne course will entail both	
Teaching and Learn-	-	special focus lies on a cl	
ing Methods		tatistical analyses with	
		eting context. Throughout the context of the contex	
	will work with a statistical software program to solve case studies based on the analysis techniques covered in the lecture		
Additional Infor-	ies based on the analysis techniques covered in the lecture. Relevant readings will be announced in class.		
mation	Keievani readings	wiii de aimounced in cia	188.
Responsible Faculty	Jun - Prof Dr Mail	Eisenbeiß Seminar für	r Allgemeine Re-
Member	JunProf. Dr. Maik Eisenbeiß, Seminar für Allgemeine Betriebswirtschaftslehre, Handel und Kundenmanagement (General		
		ration, Retailing and Cu	
		inition, recuming and Cu	stania management)

Module	Selected Issues in	Marketing	
Number	24005	Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Irregular
		quency	
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	
Qualifications	Management tasks	in marketing and retaili	ng
Module is allocated to	Major Marketing		
	Minor Marketing		
Examination Re-	Written exam or or		
quirements	Mid-term-exam po	ssible.	
Prerequisites for Ad-	None		
mission			
Courses		nd/ or seminar given by	
Language		held in German or Eng	lish (see KLIPS).
Learning Objectives	Students		
	analyse current issues in the field of marketing.		
Contents	Current topics in Marketing		
Information about			
Teaching and Learn-			
ing Methods			
Additional Infor-	The module is offered at the University of Cologne by guests.		
mation	Block courses are	•	
	Readings are announced at the beginning of the term.		
Responsible Faculty	N.N., Seminar für Allgemeine Be-triebswirtschaftslehre, Marke-		
Member	ting und Marktforschung (General Business Administration,		
	Marketing and Ma	•	Cu 4.11 ' D
	UnivProf. Dr. Werner Reinartz, Seminar für Allgemeine Be-		
	triebswirtschaftslehre, Handel und Kundenmanagement (General		
	Business Administration, Retailing and Customer Management);		
	UnivProf. Dr. Franziska Völckner, Seminar für Allgemeine		
	Betriebswirtschaftslehre, Marketing und Markenmanagement (General Business Administration, Marketing and Brand Ma-		
	,	Aummistration, Market	ing and brand wia-
	nagement)		

Module	Selected Issues in Marketing		
Number		Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Irregular
		quency	
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h
Qualifications	Management activi	ities in the area of marke	eting and retailing
Module is allocated to	Major Marketing		
	Minor Marketing		
Examination Re-	so / AN		
quirements			
Prerequisites for Ad-	None		
mission			
Courses		offered by the Universit	
		during an exchange with	
Language		held in German or Eng	lish (see KLIPS).
Learning Objectives	Students		
	analyse current issues in the field of marketing.		
		tudies/examples.	
		ment relevant implication	ons from case study
	results.		
Contents	Current topics in marketing, e.g.		
	market analyses		
	 business project 		
	development of marketing concepts		
Information about	The module can only be taken at a university abroad.		
Teaching and Learn-			
ing Methods			
Additional Infor-	Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term.		
mation	N.N., Seminar für Allgemeine Betriebswirtschaftslehre, Marke-		
Responsible Faculty		=	
Member		chung (General Busines	ss Administration,
	Marketing and Marketing Research);		
	UnivProf. Dr. Werner Reinartz, Seminar für Allgemeine Betriebswirtschaftslehre, Handel und Kundenmanagement (General		
		ration, Retailing and Cu	,
		nziska Völckner, Semir	
		slehre, Marketing und M	_
		Administration, Market	_
	nagement)	william on, murket	and Diana Ma
	ingenient)		

Module	Advanced Seminar Marketing and Marketing Research				
Number	53009	Workload	180 h		
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every term		
		quency			
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h		
Qualifications	Management tasks	in marketing and sales			
Module is allocated to	Major Marketing				
	Minor Marketing				
Examination Re-	Every participant v	writes a paper and presen	nts it in class		
quirements					
Prerequisites for Ad-	None				
mission					
Courses	Seminar				
Language		e held in German or in E	English (see KLIPS).		
Learning Objectives	Students				
	learn to search for academic literature.				
	learn to identify and to evaluate Marketing problems.				
	learn to present issues in a systematic way.				
	write own academic texts.				
	give a presentation about the topics they have worked on in				
	class.				
Contents	Marketing research				
	Marketing-planning				
	 Pricing 				
	 Sales promotio 	n			
	Customer relationship management				
Information about	At times, projects are the focus of the course.				
Teaching and Learn-					
ing Methods					
Additional Infor-	The topic of the advanced seminar is different in each term. In-				
mation	formation about the topics is provided before the term starts.				
Responsible Faculty	N.N., Seminar für Allgemeine Betriebswirtschaftslehre, Marke-				
Member		chung (General Busines	ss Administration,		
	Marketing and Ma	rketing Research)			

Module	Advanced Seminar Marketing and Brand Management			
Number	53002	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Usually every term	
		quency		
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h	
Qualifications	Management activ	ities in marketing and re	etailing	
Module is allocated to	Major Marketing			
	Minor Marketing	"		
Examination Re-	Write a paper (usu	ally in group work, 70%) and present the topic	
quirements	in class (making up	30% in the final mark)		
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Seminar (block co	urse)		
Language	Depending on the	course, students work or	n their topics in Eng-	
	lish and/or in Gern	nan.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
	learn to analyse	e, to depict and to evalua	ate academic articles.	
	_	te issues of the area of n		
	research (in par	rticular those connected	to brand manage-	
	ment).		-	
	learn to develop and to test hypotheses.			
	write own academic texts.			
	present the topics they have worked on in class.			
Contents	Depending on the general topic of the advanced seminar (chang-			
	es in every term), amongst others:			
	Brand management			
	 Market researc 	h		
	 Pricing 			
	Product manag	ement		
	Communicatio			
Information about		are the focus of the cour	se.	
Teaching and Learn-	Projects	are the roots of the cour		
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	The concrete topic	s of the advanced semin	ar change in every	
mation	The concrete topics of the advanced seminar change in every term. A list comprising the topics for the papers will be made			
	available before the term starts.			
Responsible Faculty		nziska Völckner, Semin	nar für Allgemeine	
Member		slehre, Marketing und M	•	
		Administration, Market	S	
	nagement)		<i>J</i>	

Module	Advanced Seminar Retailing and Customer Management			
Number	53007	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Usually every term	
		quency		
Attendance	30h	Independent Studies	150 h	
Qualifications	Management activ	ities in retailing and mar	keting	
Module is allocated to	Major Marketing			
	Minor Marketing			
	Minor Retail Mana	gement		
Examination Re-	Every participant v	vrites a paper comprisin	g approx. 15 pages and	
quirements	presents it in class.	Team work is possible.		
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Seminar			
Language	Depending on the	course, students work or	n their topics in Eng-	
	lish and/or in Gern	nan.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
	learn to integra	te academic articles and	to evaluate them criti-	
	cally.			
	learn to develop and to evaluate current problems in the field			
	of retailing and customer management			
	learn to advance hypotheses and to test them.			
		write academic texts.		
	present the top	ics they have worked on	in class.	
Contents	• Current topics	from the field of Retailing	ng	
	• Current topics	from the field of Custon	ner Management	
Information about				
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-		dvanced seminar will ch		
mation	list with the topics will be published before the term starts. At			
	times, projects are the focus of the course.			
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. We	erner Reinartz, Seminar	für Allgemeine Be-	
Member		nre, Handel und Kunden	_	
		ration, Retailing and Cu	_	

Major Supply Chain Management

Module Module	Type of Exam	CP of the Module	Required CP
Supply Chain Management and Production I (Structures)	KL/MP	6 CP	
Supply Chain Management and Production II (Processes)	KL/MP	6 CP	
Supply Chain Management and Management Science I (Strategy)	KL/MP/FS	6 CP	min.
Supply Chain Management and Management Science II (Planning)	KL/MP/FS	6 CP	24 CP
Logistics Concepts, Systems and Models	KL/MP	6 CP	
Strategic Alliances and Networks	KL/MP/RE	6 CP	
Supply Chain Management and Production III (Logistics of Materials and Inventory Management)	KL/MP	6 CP	
Software Systems for Supply Chain Management and Production	KL/MP	6 CP	
Analysis of Production and Logistic Systems	KL/MP	6 CP	
Supply Chain Management and Management Science III (Operations)	KL/MP/ HA/FS	6 CP	min. 6 CP
Trends in Supply Chain Management	KL/MP	6 CP	
Management of Logistics Service Providers	RE/HA/KL	6 CP	
Global Competition in the Aviation Industry	RE/HA/KL	6 CP	
Business Strategy in Global Supply Chains	KL/MP	6 CP	
Advanced Seminar Supply Chain Management and Production	RE/HA	6 CP	_
Advanced Seminar Supply Chain Management and Management Science	RE/HA/KL	6 CP	min. 6 CP
Advanced Seminar Business Policy and Logistics	RE/HA	6 CP	
Marketing-Planning	KL/MP	6 CP	
Retail Marketing	KL/MP	6 CP	
Value-Oriented Controlling	KL/MP	6 CP	max. 12 CP
Selected Issues in Supply Chain Management	KL/so	6 CP	12 (1
Aspects of International Business	AN	12 CP	

Remark: Following Description of Modules you will find at Major Corporate Development - Strategy, Organization and Human Resources

• Strategic Alliances and Networks on page 36

Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Major Marketing

- Marketing-Planning on page 61
- Retail Marketing on page 68

Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Major Accounting and Taxation

- Value-Oriented Controlling on page 13
- Aspects of International Business on page 18

Modules

Module	Supply Chain Management and Production I (Structures)			
Number	28001	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	Proficient decision	-makers in the area of p	roduction and logis-	
	tics; management	consultants		
Module is allocated to	Major Supply Cha	in Management		
	Minor Supply Cha	in Management		
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	ng 60 min		
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	It is recommended	to be familiar with the	contents dealt with in	
mission	the lecture "Produc	ction and Logistics".		
Courses	Lecture and exerci			
Language	The courses will be	e held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
	get to know ab	out the relationship betv	veen relevant decision	
	variables in production and logistics and			
	are able to develop and to apply practical and theoretically			
	sound possible solutions for concrete planning problems.			
Contents	Location planning			
	Organising of the infrastructure of production			
	Design of flow production systems with regard to determinis-			
	tic and stochastic conditions			
	Design of cents	res of production (flexib	le manufacturing sys-	
	tems)			
Information about				
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	Required reading v	will be announced at the	beginning of the term.	
mation				
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Horst Tempelmeier, Seminar für Allgemeine			
Member		slehre, Supply Chain Ma	C	
	1	Business Administration	, Supply Chain Man-	
	agement and Produ	action)		

Module	Supply Chain Management and Production II (Processes)			
Number	28002	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	Specialized knowle	edge in the field of prod	uction, logistics as	
	well as production	planning		
Module is allocated to	Major Supply Char	in Management		
	Minor Supply Cha	in Management		
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	ng 60 min		
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	It is recommended	to be familiar with the	contents dealt with in	
mission	the lecture "Produc	ction and Logistics".		
Courses	Lecture and exerci	se (SS)		
Language	The courses will be	e held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
		out the relationship bety		
	_	oduction and logistics ar		
		elop and to apply praction	<u> </u>	
	sound possible	solutions for concrete p	lanning problems.	
Contents	Aggregate over	rall planning		
	 Planning of ma 	in production		
	 Applications pl 	lanning of resources in j	ob shop production	
	 Planning of lot 	sizes and priority routing	ng and scheduling	
	Applications pl	lanning of resources in c	centre-based produc-	
	tion			
	 Quality control 			
	Maintenance planning			
Information about				
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term.			
mation				
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Horst Tempelmeier, Seminar für Allgemeine			
Member	Betriebswirtschafts	slehre, Supply Chain Ma	anagement und Pro-	
		Business Administration	, Supply Chain Man-	
	agement and Produ	action)		

Module	Supply Chain Management and Management Science I (Strategy)				
Number	27001	Workload	180 h		
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Frequency	Every second term		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h		
Qualifications	Activities in Supply Chain Management (and related areas such				
	as purchase, logistics and distribution), Project Management and Consulting				
Module is allocated to	Major Supply Chain Management				
	Major Marketing				
	Major Corporate Development - Strategy, Organisation and Hu-				
	man Resources				
	Major Health Ec				
	11 0	nain Management			
	Minor Retail Ma	•			
	Minor Media Ma				
Examination Re-		sting 90 min (50-95%) and			
quirements		naking up 5-50% of the fi	nal mark)		
Prerequisites for Ad-	None				
mission					
Courses		cise (WS, 1. Term)			
Language		be held in English.			
Learning Objectives	Students				
		asic concepts for the reali	•		
		f Supply Chain Managen			
	analyse strategic decisions and aspects of design in Supply Chains.				
	see, besides corporate strategies, the relevance of other important strategic fields.				
	make use of	methods in the framework	of product develop-		
	ment, which	enable them to enhance pa	roduct planning and		
	product archi	tecture.			
	-	in the area of process dev	elopment how products		
		ently manufactured.			
		a number of methods such	as the process flow		
	analysis.				
	11 0	nowledge on the basis of o			
C. A. A		doing so, deepen their sk	111S.		
Contents	• Strategy form				
	• Product deve	•			
	Process design				
- a	Process simu				
Information about		ald be attended along with			
Teaching and Learn-	Chain Managem	ent and Management Scie	ence II (Planning).		
ing Methods	D ' 1 ''				
Additional Infor- mation		g will be announced at the			
Responsible Faculty		Jlrich W. Thonemann, Se	9		
Member		ftslehre, Supply Chain M	_		
	_	General Business Admin	istration, Supply Chain		
	Management and	l Management Science)			

	Supply Chain Mar	nagement and Managen	nent Science II (Plan-	
	27002	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Frequen-	Every second term	
		cy		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	Activities in Supply Chain Management (and related areas such as			
	purchase, logistics and distribution), Project Management and Consulting			
	Major Supply Chair	n Management		
	Major Marketing			
	Minor Supply Chair	_		
	Minor Retail Manag		1 (7.500/)	
-		g 90 min (50-95%) and/o	,	
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	king up 5-50% of the fina	u mark)	
Prerequisites for Ad- mission	None			
	Lacture and evercis	o (WS 2 Term)		
Language	Lecture and exercise The courses will be			
	Students	neid in English.		
Dear iming Objectives		h the tactical level of Sup	only Chain Manage-	
	ments.	i the tactical level of Bup	pry Cham Manage	
		or stocks of goods, manu	facturing operations or	
	-	analytical methods.	ractaring operations of	
	• •	thematical models in ord	er to organise the loca-	
		determined before as well	•	
	•	es that will take place the	•	
		s to setup supply and dis		
	learn qualitative and quantitative approaches for successful pro-			
	ject managemer	nt.	•	
	leverage technic	ques for distributive and	cooperative negotiations	
	in procurement.			
	_	of the methodological sk	-	
		e further important probl	ems in the field of Sup-	
	ply Chain Mana	_		
	* * *	wledge on the basis of car	se studies and exercises	
Contonts		o, deepen their skills.		
Contents		regard to location		
	• In-company loc	1 0		
		anning and improvement		
	 Network design 			
	Project manager Name to the same	ment		
	• Negotiations			
Information about	• Applications			
	The module should be attended along with the module Supply Chain Management and Management Science I (Strategy).			
Methods	Cham Management	and management scient	or (Sharegy).	
	Required reading w	ill be announced at the be	eginning of the term	
			-	
_	JunProf. Dr. Kai Hoberg, Seminar für Allgemeine Betriebswirtschaftslehre, Supply Chain Management und Mana-			
	gement Science (General Business Administration, Supply Chain Management and Management Science)			

Module	Logistics Concept	ts, Systems and Models	S
Number	30002	Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term
		quency	
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h
Qualifications	Logistics departme	ents, internal/external co	onsultancy
Module is allocated to	Major Supply Cha	<u> </u>	
	Minor Supply Cha	_	
	Minor Traffic and	-	
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	ng 90 min <i>or</i> oral exam	
quirements			
Prerequisites for Ad-	None		
mission			
Courses	Lecture and exerci	` /	
Language		nerwise, the courses will	be held in English.
Learning Objectives	Students		
		understanding of the ma	nagement of logistics
	processes.		
	 become aware of basic trade-offs in logistics systems. become familiar with the development and classification of		
		-	and classification of
	logistics netwo		
	_	ferent logistics models,	-
a		ll as their prerequisites f	for application.
Contents	 Conceptual bas 	•	
	 Logistics subsy 		
	 Logistics mode 		
	International logistics		
Information about		ectures and exercises, car	
Teaching and Learn-	lectures help in deepening the students' knowledge about how		
ing Methods	the theoretical lecture material is used in practice.		
Additional Infor-	The schedule of the course will be announced at the beginning of		
mation	the term in ILIAS.		
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. h.c. Werner Delfmann, Seminar für Allge-		
Member		tschaftslehre, Unternehm	$\boldsymbol{\varepsilon}$
	_	siness Administration, E	Business Policy and
	Logistics)		

Module	Supply Chain Management and Production III (Logistics of Materials and Inventory Management)			
Number	28003	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Frequency	Every second term	
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	chain managemen	edge in the area of produt and logistics; managem		
Module is allocated to	Major Supply Cha Minor Supply Cha Minor Production	<u> </u>	ent	
Examination Requirements	Written exam last	_		
Prerequisites for Admission		I to be familiar with the ction and Logistics".	contents dealt with in	
Courses	Lecture and exerc	ise (WS)		
Language	The courses will b	e held in German.		
Learning Objectives Contents	 Students get to know about the relationship between relevant decision variables in multi-level production and store systems and are able to develop and to apply practical and theoretically sound possible solutions for concrete planning problems. Prediction methods (time series analysis, exponential smooth- 			
	 ing, multivariate predictions, etc.) Dynamic lot size planning (including materials requirements planning, lot size planning with and without capacity limitations, etc.) Inventory management in single as well as multi-level production and store systems 			
Information about Teaching and Learning Methods Additional Infor-		will be announced at the	heginning of the term	
mation	Required reading	win be announced at the	ocanining of the term.	
Responsible Faculty Member	UnivProf. Dr. Horst Tempelmeier, Seminar für Allgemeine Betriebswirtschaftslehre, Supply Chain Management und Pro- duktion (General Business Administration, Supply Chain Mana- gement and Production)			

Module	Software Systems duction	s for Supply Chain	Management and Pro-	
Number	28010	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Frequency	The theoretical part in every seond term. The practical part in every term.	
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	Specialized knowl vanced Planning S		in Optimisation and Ad-	
Module is allocated to	Major Supply Cha Minor Managemen	in Management nt of Production and	of Logistics	
Examination Requirements	Written exam lasti	ing 60 min		
Prerequisites for Admission	the lecture "Produ	ction and Logistics"		
Courses	2) Practical part	rt with Lecture and execute an	3 /	
Language Learning Objectives	The courses will b		tand the basic structure, the	
Contont	basics of data systems technology and the planning models used in the modules (actual and budgeted condition, respectively) of Advanced Planning Systems. In the practical part, students learn to apply concrete Advanced Planning Systems.			
Contents	 Theoretical basics of Advanced Planning Systems (concepts, modules, models) Basics of data systems technology (in particular relational data model) Models for the planning of production and logistics processes for the modules: Network Design, Demand Planning, Supply Network Planning, Production Planning and Detailed Scheduling, Inventory Management, Available-to-Promise, Distribution Planning, Transportation Planning and Vehicle Routing Introduction to the application of selected Advanced Planning Systems Use of selected Advanced Planning Systems 			
Information about Teaching and Learn- ing Methods	Two parts make up the module. The practical part is carried out by practitioners on a regular basis (in every term).			
Additional Information	Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term.			
Responsible Faculty Member	UnivProf. Dr. Horst Tempelmeier, Seminar für Allgemeine Betriebswirtschaftslehre, Supply Chain Management und Pro- duktion (General Business Administration, Supply Chain Man- agement and Production)			

Module	Analysis of Production and Logistic Systems			
Number	28011	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications		edge in production and l		
	duction planning; management consultants.			
Module is allocated to	Major Supply Chai			
	Minor Production	and Logistics Managem	ent	
Examination Re-		ng 60 min, short present	ation (to be held dur-	
quirements	ing Part II / Simula			
	_	s prerequisite for particip		
		derived from the exam r		
Prerequisites for Ad-		to be familiar with the	contents dealt with in	
mission		ction and Logistics".		
Courses		se (first and second part	in WS)	
Language	The courses will be			
Learning Objectives		amiliar with methods an		
		particular the calculation	-	
		describing the efficiency		
	order to do so, students make use of stochastic models. For this			
	purpose, analytical approaches are a possibility. In addition to			
		eproduce the dynamic b	<u> </u>	
	_	nulation models. By doi	_	
		methods which are app		
	ate alternatives when it comes to decision-making concerning optimisation in the field of supply chain management, production			
	-	field of supply chain m	anagement, production	
	and logistics.			
Contents	Part I: Analytical Approaches (stochastic models, waiting-			
	line theory)			
	Part II: Simulat	tion Models (process-or	iented simulation, sim-	
	ulation softwar	e SIMAN, graphically s	upported simulation	
	with ARENA)			
Information about		ts of two parts which are		
Teaching and Learn-	ter term. Each part consists of a lecture with integrated exercises.			
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	Required reading v	will be announced at the	beginning of the term.	
mation				
Responsible Faculty		erst Tempelmeier, Semir	_	
Member		slehre, Supply Chain Ma	<u> </u>	
	,	duktion (General Business Administration, Supply Chain Man-		
	agement and Produ	action)		

Module	Supply Chain Ma	nagement and Manag	ement Science III	
	(Operations)			
Number	27003	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies		
Qualifications		ea of Supply Chain Mar	-	
	areas such as purchase, logistics and distribution), Project Man-			
	agement and Cons	-		
Module is allocated to	Major Supply Cha	e		
	Minor Supply Cha			
		and Logistics Managem		
Examination Re-		ng 90 min (50-95%) and		
quirements	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	aking up 5-50% of the fi	nal mark)	
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Lecture and exerci			
Language	The courses will be	e held in English.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
	get to know the operational level of Supply Chain Manage-			
	ment.			
	apply mathematical analyses which enable them to determine			
	appropriate goods in stock in a company.			
	make use of these analyses in order to analyse contracts			
	which are concluded between several independent compa-			
	nies.			
	analyse questions of Supply Chain Management with the help of methods of Capacity and Revenue Management.			
	evaluate a number of very different models of Supply Chain			
	in order to comprehend the relevance of data processing.			
	apply their kno	wledge on the basis of o	case studies and exer-	
	cises and, by d	oing so, deepen their sk	ills.	
Contents	 Inventory Man 	agement		
	 Contract Design 	n		
	 Capacity and R 	Revenue Management		
	Data Processin	g in Supply Chains		
Information about				
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term.			
mation				
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Ulrich W. Thonemann, Seminar für Allgemeine			
Member		slehre, Supply Chain Ma	_	
		Seneral Business Admin	istration, Supply Chain	
	Management and I	Management Science)		

Module	Trends in Supply Chain Management			
Number	27004	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Irregular	
		quency		
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h	
Qualifications	Activities in the ar	ea of Supply Chain Mar	nagement (and related	
	areas such as purchase, logistics and distribution), project man-			
	agement and consulting			
Module	Major Supply Cha	in Management		
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	ng 90 min <i>or</i> oral exam		
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Lecture and discus	sion session		
Language	The courses can be	held in German or in E	English (see KLIPS).	
Learning Objectives	Students			
	become familia	ar with current developn	nents in Supply Chain	
	Management.			
	regard new concepts from a critical angle.			
	analyse a concrete example in cooperation with a company.			
		le opportunities for action		
	involved.	11	1	
	describe a curr	ent concept in Supply C	hain Management.	
		ages and disadvantages	_	
		bout their topic.		
	present their results in class.			
Contents	New concepts for Supply Chain Management			
	_	from the area of Supply		
		management reports	Cham Management	
		to present their topics in	class	
Information about	Students learn	to present their topies in	Class	
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	Required reading v	will be announced at the	heginning of the term	
mation	Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term. The course is offered by an external lecturer.			
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Ulrich W. Thonemann, Seminar für Allgemeine			
Member	Betriebswirtschaftslehre, Supply Chain Management und Mana-			
		Seneral Business Admin		
		Management Science)	- Seppij Cham	

Module	Management of Logistics Service Providers			
Number	30005	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Frequency	Every second term	
Attendance	30 h		150 h	
Qualifications		al consultancy, planning		
Quantications	partments	ar consurtancy, prammig	starr, rogistics de-	
Module is allocated to	Major Supply Chai	in Management		
	Minor Supply Cha	in Management		
		and Logistics Manageme	ent	
	Minor Traffic and	Logistics		
Examination Re-	Presentation/Paper	(50%) and written exan	n (making up 50% of	
quirements	the final mark)			
Prerequisites for Ad-	Students must have	e already attended one o	f the following mod-	
mission	ules: "Supply Chai	n Management I", "Sup	ply Chain Manage-	
	ment II", "Supply	Chain Management and	Management Science	
		Management and Manag		
	"Logistics Concepts, Systems and Models" or "Strategic Allianc-			
	es and Networks".			
Courses	Seminar (SS)			
Language	The seminar will b	e held in English.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
		ant issues of Global Log	istics Management in	
	group papers and presentations.			
	learn about the particularities of the international market en-			
	vironment and their implications for the management of lo-			
	gistics chains and logistics service providers.			
	learn the practical relevance of theoretical concepts of Global			
	_	upported by case studies	and guest lecturers	
	from practice.			
		ntercultural skills given	the participation of	
C	international st			
Contents		s are changing from tern		
Information about		presentations and gues	t lectures of practi-	
Teaching and Learn-	tioners.			
ing Methods Additional Infor-	The schedule of the	a course will be at the ar	nd of the preceding	
mation	term in ILIAS.	e course will be at the en	id of the preceding	
Responsible Faculty		h.c. Werner Delfmann,	Seminar für Allge-	
Member		tschaftslehre, Unternehn	_	
TVICINOCI		siness Administration, B	•	
	Logistics)	anoss rigininsuutton, L	asinoss i oney and	

Module	Global Competiti	on in the Aviation Ind	ustry	
Number	30004	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h	
Qualifications	Internal and external consultancy, planning staff.			
Module is allocated to	Major Supply Chain Management			
	Major Corporate Development - Strategy, Organisation and Hu-			
	man Resources			
	Minor Traffic and Logistics			
Examination Re-	_	(50%) and written exar	n (making up 50% of	
quirements	the final mark)			
Prerequisites for Ad-		e already attended one o		
mission		in Management I", "Sup		
		Chain Management and		
		Management and Mana		
		ts, Systems and Models	" or "Strategic Allianc-	
	es and Networks".			
Courses	Seminar (WS)			
Language	The seminar will b	be held in English.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
		ant issues of the internat	nonal air transport in	
	group presentations.			
	acquire subject-specific knowledge about the international			
	aviation industry.			
	comprehend the practical relevance of theoretical concepts of air transport management with the aid of case studies and			
	_	of practitioners.	of case studies and	
	_	ntercultural skills given	the participation of	
	international st		the participation of	
Contents		with issues of strategic m	anagement as well as	
Contents		pects of the aviation indu		
	_	ledge in the following a	=	
		the economic foundation		
		e industry as a whole	ons of willings, will ports	
	Analysis and assessment of future actions of airlines and air-			
	ports			
	-	ture challenges of transp	ort policy	
		f theoretical concepts by	•	
	tion the empiri	- ·		
Information about	_	entations in groups and g	guest lectures of practi-	
Teaching and Learn-	tioners.			
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-		e course will be announ		
mation	the term either on our homepage or by putting up a notice.			
Responsible Faculty		erbert Baum, Seminar fü	r Verkehrswissen-	
Member	schaft (Transport I	, .		
		h.c. Werner Delfmann	_	
		tschaftslehre, Unternehr	_	
		siness Administration, I	Business Policy and	
	Logistics)			

Module	Business Strategy	in Global Supply Cha	ins	
Number	29204	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Irregular	
		quency		
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies		
Qualifications	Internal/ external c	consultancy, planning sta	aff, departments of	
	logistics			
Module is allocated to		Development - Strategy,	Organisation and Hu-	
	man Resources			
	Major Supply Char	in Management		
Examination Re-	-	and/or written exam la	` `	
quirements	up 50% of the fina	l mark if both examinati	ion requirements are	
	used)			
Prerequisites for Ad-		e already attended one n	•	
mission		in Management" or "Suj		
	_	nent Science" or one of		
	1 ,	Systems and Models", "S	C	
		egic Management", "Con		
		or "Strategic Human Resource Management".		
Courses		and exercise (SS 2011)		
Language	The courses will be	e held in English.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
	tackle current topics regarding particularities and challenges			
	of international strategic management.			
	comprehend the strategic and organizational implications			
		om the increasing interli	nking of global value-	
	networks.			
		ar with theories and con-		
	_	ompetitive advantage in	such global value-	
	added chains.			
		ts aiming at analysing, s	structuring and manag-	
	ing global valu	e-added networks.		
	apply their theoretical knowledge to concrete case studies and			
	contexts related to the field in question.			
Contents	Basics of interr	national management		
	 Analysis and st 	tructure of global value-	chains	
	• Competitive ad	lvantages between and v	vithin organisations in	
	global supply o	chains		
		d issues of globally netw		
Information about		entations, exkursions are	possible. The module	
Teaching and Learn-	can take place as a block course.			
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	Course programme and required reading will be announced at the			
mation	beginning of the term in ILIAS/KLIPS.			
Responsible Faculty		. h.c. Werner Delfmann,	9	
Member		tschaftslehre, Unternehr	_	
		siness Administration, E	Business Policy and	
	Logistics)			

Module	Advanced Seminar Supply Chain Management and Produc-			
	tion			
Number	53019	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every term	
		quency		
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h	
Qualifications		edge in Supply Chain M	Ianagement and Pro-	
	duction			
Module is allocated to	Major Supply Chai	in Management		
	Minor Production	and Logistics Managem	ent	
Examination Re-	Presentation/ Paper	r		
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	Lecture "Production	on and Logistics"		
mission		_		
Courses	Seminar			
Language	The seminar will be held in German.			
Learning Objectives	Students			
	become familiar with methods aiming at analysing current academic publications.			
Contents	1	nic topics, constantly ch	anging, from the areas	
	of production, logistics, Supply Chain Management and Op-			
	erations Research			
Information about				
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term.			
mation				
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Horst Tempelmeier, Seminar für Allgemeine			
Member	Betriebswirtschafts	slehre, Supply Chain Ma	anagement und Pro-	
	duktion (General E	Business Administration	, Supply Chain Man-	
	agement and Produ	iction)		

Module	Advanced Seminar Supply Chain Management and Man-		
	agement Science	1	
Number	53018	Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every term
		quency	
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	
Qualifications		ea of Supply Chain Mar	
		hase, logistics and distri	bution), Project Man-
	agement and Cons		
Module is allocated to	Major Supply Cha	C	
	Minor Retail Mana		
		and Logistics Managem	
Examination Re-	Presentation and p	aper or paper and writte	en exam
quirements			
Prerequisites for Ad-	At least 12 CP from	m the area of Supply Ch	ain Management
mission			
Courses	Seminar		
Language	The seminar will b	e held in English.	
Learning Objectives	Students		
	learn about concepts of Supply Chain Management.		
	understand the importance of the internal as well as the ex-		
	ternal coordination of different activities inside the company		
	and between in	ndependent companies.	
		use of current software v	11
	_	ns concerning Supply Ch	_
	learn to gather relevant information for Supply Chain Man-		
	agement as well as to structure these pieces of information.		
Contents	Concepts for value-added management		
	 Decision maki 	ng based on spreadsheet	-
	 Methods of date 	ta modelling	
	• Use of data bas	se and simulation tools	
Information about			
Teaching and Learn-			
ing Methods			
Additional Infor-	Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term.		
mation			
Responsible Faculty		rich W. Thonemann, Se	9
Member		slehre, Supply Chain M	_
	,	General Business Admin	istration, Supply Chain
	Management and l	Management Science)	

Module	Advanced Seminar Business Policy and Logistics			
Number	53057	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every term	
		quency		
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies		
Qualifications	Internal/ external c	onsultancy, planning sta	aff	
Module is allocated to	Major Corporate D	Development - Strategy,	Organisation and Hu-	
	man Resources	man Resources		
	Major Supply Chai			
	Minor Corporate D	Development - Strategy,	Organisation and Hu-	
	man Resources			
		and Logistics Managem	ent	
Examination Re-	Presentation/ paper	ſ		
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Seminar			
Language		erwise, the seminar wil	l be held in English.	
Learning Objectives	Students			
	become familiar with issues, concepts and methods from the			
	area of management and logistics as fields of research.			
	tackle a specific topic of the field of research on their own			
	authority.			
	learn to work in an academic context. This particularly com-			
	prises the structuring of an academic work, the ability to deal			
	with relevant literature and to apply academic methods.			
Contents	Constantly changing			
Information about		eminar lies in tackling a		
Teaching and Learn-		ch can also happen in si	0 1	
ing Methods		structuring and tackling	_	
		individual results in the		
	_	d issues fosters the abili	ty to work on academ-	
	ic topics.			
Additional Infor-	The schedule of the course will be announced at the end of the			
mation	preceding term in ILIAS.			
Responsible Faculty		h.c. Werner Delfmann,	<u> </u>	
Member		tschaftslehre, Unternehr	_	
	•	siness Administration, E	Business Policy and	
	Logistics)			

Module	Selected Issues in Supply Chain Management			
Number		Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Frequency	Irregular	
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h	
Qualifications	Activities in the area of Supply Chain Management (and related areas such as purchase, logistics and distribution), project management and consulting			
Module is allocated to		in Management and Logistics Manageme	ent	
Examination Re-	Written exam lastin	ng 90 min <i>or</i> oral exam		
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Lecture and discus			
Language		held in German or in E	nglish (see KLIPS).	
Learning Objectives	 Students become familiar with current developments in Supply Chain Management. regard new concepts from a critical angle. analyse a concrete example in cooperation with a company. suggest possible opportunities for action for the companies involved. describe a current concept in Supply Chain Management. discuss advantages and disadvantages of several concepts. write a paper about their topic. present their results in class. 			
Contents Information about	Current issues :Elaboration of :	for Supply Chain Manager from the area of Supply management reports to present their topics in	Chain Management	
Teaching and Learn- ing Methods				
Additional Infor-		vill be announced at the		
mation	The course is offered by an external lecturer.			
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Ulrich W. Thonemann, Seminar für Allgemeine			
Member	gement Science (G	slehre, Supply Chain Ma eneral Business Admini Management Science)	•	

Major Economics

	Minimum of	Maximum of
Area of studies	Credit Points	Credit Points
	Required	Allowed
Kernbereich (Core Courses)	18 CP	54 CP
Microeconomics, Institutions and Markets	6 CP	42 CP
Macroeconomics, Economic Policy and Public Finance	6 CP	42CP
Econometrics, Statistics and und Mathematics	6 CP	42 CP

Major Economics - Kernbereich (Core Courses)

Module/ Branch	Type of Exam	CP of the Module	Required CP
Field Microeconomics			
Microeconomics	KL	6 CP	min
Advanced Microeconomics I: Game Theory	KL	6 CP	min. 6 CP
Advanced Microeconomics II: Contract Theory	KL	6 CP	0 CF
Field Macroeconomics			
Macroeconomics	KL	6 CP	
Advanced Macroeconomics I: Real Dynamic Macroeconomics	KL	6 CP	min. 6 CP
Advanced Macroeconomics II: Monetary Dynamic Macroeconomics	KL	6 CP	6 CP
Field Econometrics			
Econometrics	KL/ MP/so	6 CP	min
Advanced Econometrics I: Linear Models	KL/ MP/so	6 CP	min. 6 CP
Advanced Econometrics II: Time Series Analysis	KL/MP/so	6 CP	0 Cr

Remark: Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Methods and Techniques

- Econometrics on page 221
- Advanced Econometrics II: Time Series Analysis on page 220

Following Description of Modules you will find at Minor Statistics and Econometrics

• Advanced Econometrics I: Linear Models on page 302

Modules

Field Microeconomics

Module	Microeconomics			
Number	15401	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	Students acquire m	nethodological knowledg	ge and work with the	
	methods of microe	conomics.		
Module is allocated to	Major Economics	- Kernbereich (Core Cor	urses)	
	Minor Advanced E			
	Minor Institutions	and Markets		
	Minor Transport an	•		
		Policy and Public Financ	e	
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	ng 60 min		
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Lecture and exerci			
Language		The courses can be held in German or in English (see KLIPS).		
Learning Objectives	Students			
	learn and comprehend basic concepts of microeconomics and			
	apply this knowledge to concrete and characteristic areas of			
	economics.			
Contents	• Individual decision making theory under certainty (consumer			
	theory, busines	s theory)		
	 Decision making 	ng under uncertainty		
	General equilib	orium theory		
Information about				
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	The courses will be held every week during the lecture period.			
mation	Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term			
	by putting up a not			
Responsible Faculty		arc Oliver Bettzüge, Staa	atswissenschaftliches	
Member	Seminar (Economi	cs)		

Module	Advanced Microeconomics I: Game Theory		
Number	15025	Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term
		quency	-
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h
Qualifications	_	nethodological knowledg	ge and work with
	methods of game t		
Module is allocated to		- Kernbereich (Core Cor	urses)
	Minor Advanced E		
	Minor Institutions		
		Policy and Public Financ	e
	Methods and Tech	1	
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	ng 60 min	
quirements			
Prerequisites for Ad-	None		
mission			
Courses	Lecture and exercise (WS)		
Language	The courses can be held in German or English (see KLIPS).		
Learning Objectives	Students		
	learn the concepts of game theory which is the method to		
	analyse interaction between several parties.		
Contents	Static games with complete information		
	Dynamic game	es with complete informa	ation
	• Static games w	ith incomplete informat	ion
	Dynamic game	es with incomplete information	mation
	Recent develop	oments in game theory	
Information about			
Teaching and Learn-			
ing Methods			
Additional Infor-	Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term.		
mation			
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Achim Wambach, Ph.D., Staatswissenschaftliches		
Member	Seminar (Economi	cs)	

Module	Advanced Microeconomics II: Contract Theory		
Number	15030	Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term
		quency	
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h
Qualifications	Students acquire m	ethodological knowledg	ge and work with the
	methods of economics of information and contract theory.		
Module is allocated to		- Kernbereich (Core Cor	
		evelopment - Strategy,	Organisation and Hu-
	man Resources		
	Minor Advanced E		
	Minor Institutions		
		olicy and Public Financ	e
	Methods and Tech	•	
Examination Re-	Written exam lastin	ng 60 min	
quirements			
Prerequisites for Ad-	None		
mission			
Courses	Lecture and exercise (SS)		
Language	The courses will be held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students		
	become acquainted with concepts of economics of infor-		
	mation and methods aiming at describing and modelling of		
	situations where information asymmetries between several		
	parties exist.		
Contents	 Contract theory 		
	 Principal-agent 		
	 Mechanism des 	sign	
	 Hold-up proble 	em	
	• Incomplete con	itracts	
Information about			
Teaching and Learn-			
ing Methods			
Additional Infor-		vill be announced at the	beginning of the term
mation	by putting up a notice.		
Responsible Faculty		rick Schmitz, Staatswis	senschaftliches Semi-
Member	nar (Economics)		

Field Macroeconomics

Module	Macroeconomics			
Number	15402	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	Qualifies students	Qualifies students for work in areas where a basic understanding		
	of macroeconomic	s is helpful (ministries,	trade unions, employer	
	associations, resear	rch institutes, companie	s, media)	
Module is allocated to	Major Economics -	- Kernbereich (Core Cor	urses)	
	Minor Advanced E	Economics		
	Minor Institutions	and Markets		
	Minor Economic P	Policy and Public Financ	e	
Examination Re-	Written exam lastin	ng 60 min		
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	· ·	rated exercise sessions (WS)	
Language	The courses will be	e held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
	analyse static n	nodels of the Classical a	and the Keynesian the-	
	ory at an intermediate level and			
	apply the models in order to explain unemployment, infla-			
	tion, and intern	ational trade.		
Contents	 Important scho 	ols of thought (Classica	l/Neoclassical/New	
	Classical theory, Keynesian/Neo-Keynesian/New Keynesian			
	theory)			
	• Central topics	of macroeconomics (une	employment, money	
	,	ousiness cycles and grow	th, international trade	
	and exchange r	· ·		
		of macroeconomics (IS-I		
	· ·	cy-wage model, insider-	-outsider model, Mun-	
	dell-Fleming m			
Information about	Active Student Par	ticipation		
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	Additional informa	ation will be provided at	the beginning of the	
mation	term.			
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Peter Funk, AOR Dr. André Drost, Center for			
Member	Macroeconomic Re	esearch		

Module	Advanced Macroeconomics I: Real Dynamic Macroeconom-			
	ics			
Number	15014	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies		
Qualifications	_	nethods to construct and	•	
		odels and learn to use th		
		nic questions, especially		
	ic growth. This course qualifies students for further (doctoral) studies as well as for work in areas such as media, the financial			
			*	
	· ·	stitutes and other institut		
Module is allocated to		of macroeconomic rela	-	
Module is allocated to	Minor Advanced I	- Kernbereich (Core Cor	urses)	
	Minor Institutions			
		Policy and Public Finance	re	
Examination Re-		sting 60 min each:		
quirements		(10% of final mark)		
quirements		m (90% of final mark)		
		First exam may be cancelled due to class size.		
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Lecture with included exercise sessions (WS)			
Language	The courses will regularly be held in English.			
Learning Objectives	Students			
	analyse modern models of real dynamic macroeconomics			
	with a long-term perspective at an advanced methodical level			
	and			
-	apply the necessary mathematical methods.			
Contents	Empirical Facts			
		sic Principles (e.g. inter		
		time, linear approximation	on)	
	_	rowth model (Solow)		
		Models (Ramsey-Cass-		
		oral equilibrium; social o		
		owth and research and d	levelopment (Romer,	
Information about	Aghion-Howit	t, Jones)		
Information about Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	Additional inform	ation will be provided at	the beginning of the	
mation	term.	acion win oc provided at	and deginning of the	
Responsible Faculty		ter Funk, Center for Ma	croeconomic Research	
Member	(CMR)	,	111000000000	

Module	Advanced Macroeconomics II: Monetary Dynamic Macroe-		
	conomics	1	
Number	15069	Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term
		quency	
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h
Qualifications	Students acquire and apply methods to construct, analyze, and		
		sed to answer positive a	
	conomic questions, especially in the area of business cycle re-		
	search. The course qualifies students for further studies (Ph.D.)		
		eas in which an advance	
		ing of macroeconomics	
		, the financial sector, and	1
Module is allocated to		- Kernbereich (Core Co	urses)
	Minor Advanced I		
	Minor Institutions		
		Policy and Public Finance	e
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	ng 90 min	
quirements	D 1 1 A	1 134 '	т
Prerequisites for Ad-	Recommended: A	dvanced Macroeconomi	CS I
mission	T4	1.1	g)
Courses		ded exercise sessions (S	*
Language	The courses will regularly be held in English.		
Learning Objectives	Students		
	enhance their empirical and theoretical knowledge of short-		
	and medium-term macroeconomic relations and of the impact		
	and design of fiscal and monetary policy.		
	analyze and evaluate models of monetary dynamic macroe- conomics and modern business cycle theory on an advanced		
	methodological level.		
Contents			
Contents	 Methodological basics (i.e. dynamical optimization in discrete time, introduction to recursive methods) 		
	1		,
		quilibrium under uncerta	illity
	Asset pricing	1 4	
	• Real business		1 1
	_	and New Keynesian M	odels
	• Monetary and	ž ,	
	_	in labor and financial m	
- A		timation and vector auto	•
Information about	-	l course work is possible	e (student presentation,
Teaching and Learn-	homework, midter	m)	
ing Methods	A 11141 1 1 C	-4:	Also to a tourt CA
Additional Infor-	Additional information will be provided at the beginning of the		
mation	term. Helge Braun, Ph.D., Center for Macroeconomic Research (CMR)		
Responsible Faculty	Heige Braun, Ph.L)., Center for Macroecoi	nomic Research (CMR)
Member			

Major Economics - Microeconomics, Institutions and Markets

major Deonomics – microcconomics, mismunons			Major Economics - Microeconomics, Institutions and Markets				
Module	Type of Exam	CP of the Module	Required CP				
Industrial Economics	KL/MP	6 CP	CI				
Experimental Economic Research	KL/MP	6 CP					
Theory and Policy of the Labour Market	KL/MP	6 CP					
Theory and Policy of Energy Economics	KL/MP	6 CP					
Theory and Policy of Media Economics	KL/MP	6 CP					
Theory and Policy of Transport Economics	KL/MP	6 CP					
Contracts in Health Economics	KL/MP	6 CP					
Economic and Business History	KL/MP	6 CP					
Advanced Seminar Microeconomics, Institutions and Markets I	RE/PR/HA	6 CP					
Advanced Seminar Microeconomics, Institutions and Markets II	RE/PR/HA	6 CP	min. 6 CP –				
Advanced Seminar Microeconomics, Institutions and Markets III	RE/PR/HA	6 CP	max. 42 CP				
Advanced Seminar Microeconomics, Institutions and Markets IV	RE/PR/HA	6 CP					
Advanced Seminar Microeconomics, Institutions and Markets V	RE/PR/HA	6 CP					
Advanced Seminar Microeconomics, Institutions and Markets VI	RE/PR/HA	6 CP					
Modern Concepts of Institutions and Markets	KL/MP	6 CP					
Seminar on Energy Economics (Master)	RE/HA	6 CP					
Competition and Regulation	KL/MP	6 CP					
Selected Issues in Microeconomics, Institutions and Markets	KL/so	6 CP					

Specifications:

• Economic and Business History (two out of three possible courses) Lecture Economic History (1800-1870) Lecture Economic History (1870-1945) Lecture Economic History (1945-2000)

Written Exam Written Exam Written Exam

Remark: Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Minor Energy Economics

- Seminar on Energy Economics (Master) on page 252
- Competition and Regulation on page 255

Modules

Module	Industrial Econor	nics		
Number	15501	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	Students acquire k	Students acquire knowledge of methods and topics in modern		
	industrial organization			
Module is allocated to	Major Economics - Microeconomics, Institutions and Markets			
		Development – Strategy,	Organisation and Hu-	
	man Resources			
	Major Health Econ	nomics		
	Minor Energy Indu	<u> </u>		
	Minor Institutions			
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	ng 60 min <i>or</i> oral exam	lasting 20 min	
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	Basic knowledge of	of microeconomics and g	game theory	
mission				
Courses	Lecture and problem sets (WS)			
Language	The courses will be	e held in English.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
	are made familiar with concepts and tools in the theory of			
	industrial organisation.			
	explore recent developments in the fields.			
Contents		ts with a small number		
	and oligopoly)			
	Analyse the economics of three types of firms' strategies:			
	 Pricing stra 	ategies, such as price dis	scrimination, competi-	
	tion in pric	es, and competition in q	uantities	
	Non-pricin	g strategies, such as pro	duct differentiation,	
		, information transmissi		
		ve strategies, such as co		
	_	al restraints, and exclus		
Information about	During the lecture,	key methods and result	s are formally present-	
Teaching and Learn-	ed. In the problem sets, selected issues are dealt with in more			
ing Methods	depth and detail.			
Additional Infor-	Relevant literature and required reading will be announced dur-			
mation	ing the lectures.			
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Achim Wambach, Ph.D., Staatswissenschaftliches			
Member	Seminar (Economics)			

Module	Experimental Eco	onomic Research		
Number	15031	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	60 h Independent Studies 120 h			
Qualifications	Knowledge of gen	eral, descriptively releva	ant principles of behav-	
	iour in economic a	and strategic situations o	f decision-making and	
	their impact on de	their impact on decision theory.		
Module is allocated to	Major Economics - Microeconomics, Institutions and Markets			
	Minor Institutions	Minor Institutions and Markets		
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	ng 60 min		
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Lecture and exerci	ise (SS)		
Language		e held in German or Eng		
Learning Objectives		ental Economic Research	1	
	Students			
		mic theories against the	background of exper-	
	imental eviden	ce.		
		larities and principles of		
		aptation, emotion, reputa		
		ns of decision-making u		
		blems related to coording		
	as well as in situations where people are engaged in negotia-			
	tions.			
	apply knowledge of experimental economic research to ques-			
	tions concerning market design etc. (for example in internet,			
	labour and auction markets).			
		to the state of the art of	experimental econom-	
	ic research.			
		. 15	•	
	-	ental Economic Researc	ch	
	Students			
		velop economic experim		
		ments on their own, ana	lyse them and present	
	their results in			
		to software-based recrui		
C		gramming of experiment		
Contents	_	methods in the area of ed		
T 0	Regularities an	nd principles of economi	c behaviour	
Information about				
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods	TP1	- 11.1 1 1 '	- 41 14 ' 1	
Additional Infor-	The courses will be held every week during the lecture period. Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term.			
mation	1		0	
Dogmongible Essel		place in the summer term		
Responsible Faculty		kel Ockenfels, Staatswis	senschaftliches Semi-	
Member	nar (Economics)			

Module	Theory and Policy of the Labour Market		
Number	15071	Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term
		quency	
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h
Qualifications	Activities that require a basic understanding of the institutions of		
	the labour market and of the range of tools of labour market poli-		
	cy, for example in associations, human resources departments		
	and policy advice.		
Module is allocated to	Major Economics - Microeconomics, Institutions and Markets		
	Minor Institutions and Markets		
Examination Re-	Written exam lasting 60 min		
quirements			
Prerequisites for Ad-	At least 6 credit points from the area of microeconomics.		
mission			
Courses	Lecture and exercise (WS)		
Language	The courses will be held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students		
	learn about facts and prevailing conditions of the labour mar-		
	ket.		
	analyse the institutional organisation of the labour market.		
	analyse issues related to the labour market by means of mod-		
	els of institutional economics.		
	discuss incentive effects of the range of tools of labour market policy.		
	develop problem-solving skills.		
	develop their own point of view of current issues in labour market policy.		
Contents	New institutional economics and labour market		
Continue	Contract theory		
	 Incentive effects of instruments of labour market policy 		
	_ · ·		
Information about	Economic analysis of labour market policy Lecture and exercise; discourse-oriented learning in groups		
Teaching and Learn-	Lecture and exercise, discourse-oriented rearring in groups		
ing Methods			
Additional Infor-	The courses will take place every week during the lecture period.		
mation	Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term.		
Responsible Faculty	N.N., Staatswissenschaftliches Seminar (Economics)		
Member	Lecturer: Dr. Frank C. May		
15.5		· · <i>J</i>	

Module	Theory and Policy	y of Energy Economics	}
Number	35007	Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term
		quency	•
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h
Qualifications	Students get prepar	red for an academic care	eer; activities in com-
	panies, consultanci	es, associations, public	authorities and in the
	area of energy indu	ıstry.	
Module is allocated to	Major Economics	- Microeconomics, Insti	tutions and Markets
	Minor Energy Indu	-	
	Minor Institutions		
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	ng 60 min <i>or</i> oral exam	lasting 15-45 min
quirements			
Prerequisites for Ad-	None		
mission			
Courses	Lecture and exerci		
Language		held in German or in E	nglish (see KLIPS).
Learning Objectives	Students		
		th the technical, econom	ic and political basics
		of the energy industry.	
	understand the structure of macroeconomic energy balance		
	statements.		
		ncepts and models of the	e economics of finite
		e energy industry.	
		portance of investments	
	in the energy sector for the availability of energy resources.		
	analyse the conditions and modes of functioning of		
		cing in energy markets.	2
	_	nic conditions and the re	_
		s for different value-ado	led processes of pipe-
C44-	line-bound ene	*	
Contents		the energy industry	
	Basics of energy	•	
	Basics of resource		
T 0 4 1	Basics of energ	gy policy	
Information about			
Teaching and Learn-			
ing Methods Additional Infor-	The courses will be	a hald ayany yyaal damin	a the lecture period
mation		e held every week durin	-
	Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term. UnivProf. Dr. Marc Oliver Bettzüge, Staatswissenschaftliches		
Responsible Faculty Member	Seminar (Economi	_	ats wissenschafthenes
Menner	Semmai (Econolili	(8)	

Module	Theory and Policy	y of Media Economics	
Number	15039	Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term
		quency	
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h
Qualifications	Students get prepar	red for activities where	a deep theoretical un-
		cesses and interrelations	
		ssociations, in the world	d of media or in the
	field of marketing.		
Module is allocated to		- Microeconomics, Insti	tutions and Markets
	Minor Institutions		
Examination Re-	Written exam lastin	ng 60 min	
quirements	1.1		
Prerequisites for Ad-	At least 6 credit po	ints from the area of mi	croeconomics
mission	T , 1 .	(MIC)	
Courses	Lecture and exerci		
Language	The courses will be	e neid in German.	
Learning Objectives	Students		1
		ies for content-providers	s and content-users in
	media markets.		
	evaluate models concerned with the theory of competition in order to solve problems in media companies.		
		ative market institutions	
	gic incentives.		
	evaluate strategic challenges for media companies.		
	conceive strate keting.	gies in order to answer of	current issues in mar-
	_	etical knowledge they h	ave acquired to con-
		ich come up in media co	
		alytical as well as the th	
	they have abou	t models by dealing with	h real issues.
Contents	Content-provid	ers and content-users in	media markets
	Strategic challe	enges of media compani	es
Information about		ously touch up the topics	
Teaching and Learn-		y autonomously solve e	exercises and present
ing Methods	them in class.		
Additional Infor-		ke place every week du	
mation		vill be announced at the	
Responsible Faculty	N.N., Staatswissen	schaftliches Se-minar (I	Economics)
Member			

Module	Theory and Polic	y of Transport Econon	nics
Number	15072	Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every term
		quency	
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h
Qualifications	Internal/ external consultancy, planning staff, departments of		
	logistics		-
Module is allocated to	Minor Transport and Logistics		
	Major Economics	- Microeconomics, Insti	tutions and Markets
	Minor Institutions and Markets		
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	ng 90 min <i>or</i> oral exams	S
quirements			
Prerequisites for Ad-	None		
mission			
Courses	Lecture and exerci		
Language	The courses will be	e held in German.	
Learning Objectives	Students		
	discuss the sys	tem of objectives of tran	sport economics.
	analyse compe	tition as regulation princ	ciple of transport eco-
	nomics.		
	determine the r	need for regulation of tra	affic operations as well
	as the infrastru	cture of transport and th	e theoretical concepts
	of regulation.		
	become familia	ar with theories and met	hods of the macroeco-
	_	ation of capital spending	decisions in the infra-
	structure of transport.		
	analyse financial strategies and also the need for fiscal re-		
	forms in transport economics.		
	describe the macroeconomic effects of the traffic sector (eco-		
	nomic situation, employment, growth and distribution).		
Contents	-	ctives of transport polic	=
	-	transport markets as reg	
		regulations of traffic op	
	_	access to the infrastructu	-
		egies, fiscal reform and p	oricing in the infra-
	structure of tra	-	
	_	or and macroeconomics	(economic situation,
	employment, g	rowth, distribution)	
Information about			
Teaching and Learn-			
ing Methods	D	-211 1 1 1	1 to . to . C.d :
Additional Infor-	Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term.		
mation Describe Faculty	Hair Dan Da H	whant Dayma Caminas Co.	n Vankahmarriaan
Responsible Faculty		rbert Baum, Seminar fü	r verkenrswissen-
Member	schaft (Transport H	economics)	

Module	Contracts in Heal	th Economics	
Number	15033	Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term
		quency	
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	
Qualifications	Students acquire k	nowledge of analytical i	nethods of health eco-
	nomics and apply them.		
Module is allocated to	Major Health Econ		
	Minor Health Ecor		
		- Microeconomics, Insti	tutions and Markets
	Minor Institutions		
Examination Re-	Written exam lastin	ng 60 min <i>or</i> oral exam	lasting 20 min
quirements			
Prerequisites for Ad-	None		
mission			
Courses	Lecture and exerci		
Language	The courses will be held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students		
		of economics of inform	ation in the area of
	health economi	cs.	
		ng so, a range of tools a	ssisting in answering
	issues related to	o health economics.	
Contents	 Information pro 	oblems arising in the par	tient - insurance rela-
	tionship		
		oblems arising in the rel	ationship medical pro-
	vider - patient i	relationship	
	• Interaction: me	dical provider - patient	- insurance
Information about			
Teaching and Learn-			
ing Methods			
Additional Infor-	Required reading v	vill be announced at the	beginning of the term.
mation			
Responsible Faculty		Wambach, Ph.D., Staat	tswissenschaftliches
Member	Seminar (Economi	cs)	

Module	Economic and Bu	siness History		
Number	15073	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every term	
		quency		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	Evaluation and qua	alitative as well as histor		
	nomic facts, assisti	ng in finding solutions t	for economic issues	
		es or political institution		
Module is allocated to	Major Economics – Microeconomics, Institutions and Markets			
	Minor Institutions and Markets			
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	ng 120 min <i>or</i> oral exan	n	
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses		se: Economic History I-	Industrialization (SS)	
Language	The courses will be			
Learning Objectives	Students learn/acqu			
		economic models and the	eories were applied for	
	-	of industrialisation.		
	5 0 1	ality of data and method	ls which are necessary	
	to test those the			
	_	tant facts concerning the	e processes of Eco-	
<u> </u>	nomic Growth in Europe.			
Contents		Industrialisation as a European phenomenonPopulation development and industrialisation		
	1	*		
		and and industrialisation		
		ade and industrialisation	1	
		l industrialisation		
		advances and industriali		
Courses		se: Economic History I	I – The Economy in	
_	the Third Reich (18			
Language	The courses will be	e held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students	1 61 6 5		
	_	owth of the German Eco	onomy in an interna-	
	tional context.			
	· •	e interrelation between		
	tions.	ents of economic growth	and cyclical fluctua-	
		and the	a anaphication of	
	_	pact of companies and the	•	
Contents	 companies on the process of economic growth. The Growth of the German Economy from a national and 			
Contino	• The Growth of international pe	<u> </u>	ioni a national allu	
	D . C 1	•		
	•	es al and Foreign Trade Po	aliev	
		artells, Innovation and B	•	
Courses	-	se: Economic History I		
Courses		es in the World Econom		
I anguaga	The courses will be		1y (00)	
Language	THE COURSES WIII DO	o noiu in Othilall.		

Learning Objectives	Students		
	evaluate the economic development of Colonies and Development Countries on the basis of economic theories and their empirical support.		
	analyse the impact of Colonial reign on economic development.		
	investigate the role of companies in economic processes.		
Contents	Political History of Colonialism		
	The long-term impact of Colonial Reign		
	• Foreign Trade		
	Monetary Policy		
	Multinational Companies, Financial Investors and Migration		
Information about			
Teaching and Learn-			
ing Methods			
Additional Infor-	One of the three courses has to be chosen.		
mation	Literature will be announced at the beginning of the term.		
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Carsten Burhop, Seminar für Wirtschafts- und		
Member	Unternehmensgeschichte (Economic and Business History)		

Module	Advanced Semina kets I-VI	ar Microeconomics, In	stitutions and Mar-	
Number		Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every or every se-	
		quency	cond term	
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h	
Qualifications	Students learn to a	ddress current scientific	literature by inde-	
	pendent developme	pendent development of research questions.		
Module is allocated to	Major Economics	- Institutions and Marke	ets	
	Major Health Econ	omics		
Examination Re-	Presentation (50%)	and paper (making up	50% in the final mark),	
quirements	possibly more asse	ssments to follow (exar	n requirements will be	
	arranged in the sen			
Prerequisites for Ad-	Sound knowledge	of microeconomics.		
mission	Specific prerequisi	tes for admission might	be requested for some	
	advanced seminars			
Courses	There will be sever	ral advanced seminars,	each with a different	
	focus of attention.			
		place in the form of ble		
Language	The courses can be held in English (see KLIPS).			
Learning Objectives	Students			
	tackle current a	cademic and applied is	sues and, by doing so,	
	make use of the	e microeconomic knowl	ledge acquired during	
	their studies.			
	read the relevant academic and applied literature from a critical angle.			
		write a paper in which they summarise their results, present		
	them in class and discuss them with the other participants.			
Contents	Recent topics in microeconomic theory, experimental eco-			
	_	ts and institutions in ger	•	
Information about				
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	Required reading v	vill be announced at the	beginning of the term.	
mation				
Responsible Faculty		rsten Burhop., Seminar		
Member		chichte (Economic and I	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	
		el Ockenfels, UnivPro		
		Wambach, Ph.D., Staa	tswissenschaftliches	
	Seminar (Economi	cs)		

Module	Modern Concepts of Institutions and Markets			
Number		Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Irregular	
		quency		
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h	
Qualifications	Learning of new m	nethods in market design	1	
Module is allocated to	Major Economics	- Microeconomics, Insti	tutions and Markets	
	Minor Institutions	and Markets		
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	ng 60 min (<i>or</i> oral exam	1)	
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-		nic understanding; furth	ner requirements can be	
mission		made for selected courses		
Courses	Lecture and possibly problem classes			
Language	The courses can be held in English (see KLIPS).			
Learning Objectives	Students are able to			
	work on modern concepts to analyse markets and institutions.			
	get to know research topics in the area of market and institu-			
	tions.			
Contents	• Selected topics plications	in the area of market de	esign: theory and ap-	
Information about	_			
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	Further information will be given at each course.			
mation		•		
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Achim	Wambach, Ph.D., Staat	tswissenschaftliches	
Member	Seminar (Economi	cs);		
	Lecturer: UnivPr	of. Dr. Axel Ockenfels		

Module	Selected Issues in	Microeconomics, Insti	tutions and Markets	
Number		Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Irregular	
		quency		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	Analysis of selecte	d issues in market desig	n	
Module is allocated to	Major Economics	- Microeconomics, Insti	tutions and Markets	
	Minor Institutions	and Markets		
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	ng 60 min <i>or</i> oral exam	or other examination	
quirements	requirements			
Prerequisites for Ad-	The prerequisites f	or admission will be an	nounced before the	
mission	term begins.			
Courses	The course type wi	The course type will be announced before the term begins.		
Language	The course can be held in German or English (see KLIPS).			
Learning Objectives	Students			
	use microeconomic methods to analyse selected issues in the			
	field institutions and markets.			
	discuss the results from the analysis.			
Contents	Analysis of problems from the field institutions and markets			
	with the help o	f microeconomic metho	ds.	
Information about	Information about teaching and learning methods is provided			
Teaching and Learn-	before the term beg	before the term begins.		
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-				
mation				
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Oli	iver Gürtler, Staatswisse	enschaftliches Seminar	
Member	(Economics)			

Major Economics - Macroeconomics, Economic Policy and Public Finance

Major Economics - Macroeconomics, Economic	i oncy and	i i uviic i ii	iunce
Module	Type of Exam	CP of the Module	Required CP
Advanced Economic Policy	KL/MP	6 CP	
Advanced Monetary Theory and Policy	KL/MP	6 CP	
Dynamic Macroeconomics	KL/MP	6 CP	
Heterogenous Agent Models	KL/MP	6 CP	
Portfolio Choice and Asset Pricing	KL/MP	6 CP	
Distribution of Income and Wealth	KL/MP	6 CP	
International Economics	KL/MP	6 CP	
Public Debt (Master)	KL/MP	6 CP	
Selected Issues in Public Economics	KL/MP	6 CP	min.
Theory of Taxation and Tax Policy	KL/MP	6 CP	6 CP
Public Policy of the Labour Market	KL/MP	6 CP	max.
Ideas, Innovation and Economic Growth	KL/MP	6 CP	42 CP
Empirical Economics	KL/MP	6 CP	
Advanced Seminar Macroeconomics, Economic Policy and Public Finance I	RE/PR/ HA	6 CP	
Advanced Seminar Macroeconomics, Economic Policy and Public Finance II	RE/PR/ HA	6 CP	
Advanced Seminar Macroeconomics, Economic Policy and Public Finance III	RE/PR/ HA	6 CP	
Selected Issues in Macroeconomics, Economic Policy and Public Finance	KL/so	6 CP	

Modules

Module	Specific Economic	e Policy	
Number	15040	Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term
		quency	
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h
Qualifications	Consultancy and cooperation with supporting organisations tak-		
	ing economic actio		
	Activities related to	o research and education	n in the field of regula-
	tory policy.		-
Module is allocated to	Major Economics -	- Macroeconomics, Eco	nomic Policy and Pub-
	lic Finance		·
	Minor Economic P	olicy and Public Financ	e
Examination Re-	Oral exam lasting 2	20 min (<i>or</i> written exam	lasting 60 min if there
quirements	are too many cours		
Prerequisites for Ad-	At least 6 CP from	the area of microecono	mics
mission			
Courses	Lecture and exercise	se: Regulatory Policy (S	SS)
Language	The courses will be	e held in German.	
Learning Objectives	Students		
	identify and evaluate essential differences between systems		
	of planned economy and those of market economy.		
	develop a norm	native reference with reg	gard to the regulatory
	organisation of	economic and social pr	ocesses.
	explain the adv	antages of the pricing m	nechanism in its func-
	tion as coordinate	ation system.	
	describe and ev	aluate the importance o	f private property.
	depict basic design principles for social back-up systems.		
	apply theoretical concepts to current issues in economic and		
	social history.		
Contents	Systems theory	•	
	Regulatory pol	icy	
	Welfare econor	mics	
	• Theories of soc	rial justice	
Information about		•	
Teaching and Learn-			
ing Methods			
Additional Infor-	Required reading v	vill be announced at the	beginning of the term.
mation			
Responsible Faculty	Dr. Steffen J. Roth	, Institut für Wirtschafts	politik (Economic
Member	Policy)		

Module	Advanced Moneta	ary Theory and Policy	
Number	15008	Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term
		quency	
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h
Qualifications	Students acquire m	nethodical, theoretical ar	nd empirical skills and
		rea of monetary theory	
	-	idents for further studies	,
		n advanced theoretical a	1
	_	economic relations is ne	•
	•	ne financial sector, and p	
Module is allocated to		 Macroeconomics, Eco 	nomic Policy and
	Public Finance		
	•	Policy and Public Financ	e
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	ng 90 min	
quirements			
Prerequisites for Ad-	Recommended: Ad	dvanced Macroeconomic	cs II and Econometrics
mission			
Courses	Č	rated exercise sessions (,
Language	•	gularly be held in Englis	h.
Learning Objectives	Students		
		mpirical and theoretical	<u>o</u>
		ions and the impact and	design of monetary
	actions.		
		aluate monetary dynami	
		these for positive and r	normative analysis.
Contents		heory of money	
	Search theory of		
	Fiscal aspects of monetary policy		
	• Price rigidities	and other frictions in ge	eneral equilibrium
	 Optimal monet 	ary policy and monetary	policy rules
	 Monetary police 	ey in open economies	
	 Vector autoreg 	ressions and empirical a	nalysis of monetary
	actions and the	ir transmission mechani	sms
Information about	Optional additiona	l course work (midterm	exam, problem sets
Teaching and Learn-	and student presentations)		
ing Methods			
Additional Infor-	Additional informa	ation will be provided at	the beginning of the
mation	term.		
Responsible Faculty	Helge Braun, Ph.D., Center for Macroeconomic Research		
Member	(CMR)		

Module	Dynamic Macroeconomics			
Number	15015	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency	-	
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	Qualifies students	for work in the media, the	ne financial sector, in	
	political parties, research institutes and other institutions where			
	an advanced under	standing of macroecono	mics is helpful.	
Module is allocated to	Major Economics	 Macroeconomics, Eco 	nomic Policy and Pub-	
	lic Finance			
		Policy and Public Financ	e	
Examination Re-		s lasting 60 min each:		
quirements		kam will take place arou		
		up 10% of the final grade		
		n exam will take at the en	nd of the term (making	
	up 90% of the fina	9		
		h attendance the first ex	am will be cancelled.	
Prerequisites for Ad-	Strong background	l in Microeconomics		
mission				
Courses		rated exercise sessions (SS)	
Language	The courses will b	e held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
	analyse central issues of macroeconomics in models with			
	overlapping ge			
		mena specific to overlap		
	are familiarized with the role of fiscal and monetary policy			
	arising in this s			
	apply their kno	wledge to economic issu	ues.	
Contents	_	narket equilibrium		
	Dynamic inefficiency			
	 Credit markets 			
	Taxes and gove	ernment debt		
	 Endogenous cy 	cles		
	• Technological	progress		
	Money and inf	lation		
	in models with overlapping generations			
Information about				
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	Additional information	ation will be provided at	the beginning of the	
mation	term.			
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Peter Funk, Center for Macroeconomic Research			
Member	(CMR)			

Module	Heterogenous Ag	ent Models		
Number		Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Frequency	Every second term	
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	Foundation for academic research and advanced studies (PhD). Qualifies students for work in the financial sector, in research institutes and other institutions where an advanced understanding of macroeconomics is helpful.			
Module is allocated to	lic Finance	– Macroeconomics, Eco		
Examination Requirements		ng 60 min <i>or</i> oral exam	lasting 20 min	
Prerequisites for Admission	None			
Courses	Lecture and exerci	, ,		
Language		egularly be held in Engli	sh.	
Learning Objectives	cycle models of librium dynam agents apply these models of current resease public finance program solutions solve numerou	lly and computationally f consumption and saving ic macroeconomic mode odels for policy analysis, ret research papers. The all education that brings harch on dynamic macroecons with the programmic sexercises and problem	them to the boundaries economics / dynamic ng language Matlab. sets (projects).	
Contents	 Partial Equilibrium (PE): Perfect Insurance Partial Equilibrium (PE): Deterministic life-Cycle models PE: Stochastic life cycle models, self insurance General Equilibrium (GE): Deterministic representative agent models GE: Deterministic overlapping generations models GE: Stochastic Aiyagaari-Bewley-Huggett models with idiosyncratic risk GE: Stochastic OLG models with idiosyncratic risk GE models with aggregate risk Discussion of research papers 			
Information about Teaching and Learn- ing Methods	Problem sets: relatively simple and short Projects: up to 4 longer projects			
Additional Information	Lecture Notes			
Responsible Faculty Member	UnivProf. Dr. Alexander Ludwig, Center for Macroeconomic Research (CMR)			

Module	Portfolio Choice and Asset Pricing			
Number		Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency	-	
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	Qualifies students	for work in the media, in	n the financial sector,	
	and other institutions where an understanding of Portfolio Choice			
	and Asset Pricing			
Module is allocated to	Major Economics	- Macroeconomics, Eco	nomic Policy and Pub-	
	lic Finance			
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	ng 60 min <i>or</i> oral exam	lasting 20 min	
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Lecture and exerci	ses (WS)		
Language	The courses will be	e held in English.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
	solve analytically simple static portfolio choice models.			
	solve analytically simple dynamic portfolio choice models (2			
	periods only).			
	learn the traditional basic theories of asset pricing in general			
	equilibrium.			
	solve exercises	and problem set compu	tationally with Matlab.	
	read, present and discuss simple research papers.			
Contents	• Static portfolio	choice		
	Markowitz theory			
	• Dynamic portfo	olio choice models with	wealth	
		olio choice models with		
	wealth		_	
	• CCAPM: const	umption capital asset pri	icing model	
	• CAPM: capital	asset pricing model		
	 Link between CCAPM and CAPM 			
Information about	Problem sets: analytical and computational			
Teaching and Learn-	Research papers and short presentations			
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	Lecture Notes			
mation				
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Alexander Ludwig, Center for Macroeconomic			
Member	Research (CMR)			

Module	Distribution of Income and Wealth			
Number	15074	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	Qualifies student for	or work in areas where a	an understanding of the	
	theory of distributi	on is helpful (ministries	, trade unions, em-	
	ployer associations	s, research institutions, n	nedia).	
Module is allocated to	Major Economics	- Macroeconomics, Eco	nomic Policy and Pub-	
	lic Finance			
	Minor Economic P	Policy and Public Financ	e	
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	ng 60 min		
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	Sufficient theoretic	cal knowledge		
mission				
Courses		rated exercise sessions (SS)	
Language	The courses will be	e held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
	discuss empirical studies concerned with the distribution of			
	income and wealth.			
		oretical models explaini	ng the distribution of	
	income and wealth.			
	examine in how far the models can be applied for policy ad-			
	vice.			
	evaluate the mo	odels regarding their ass	umptions and implica-	
	tions from a cri	tical perspective.		
Contents	Empirical evidence	ence on the distribution	of income and wealth	
	• Theoretical mo	dels explaining the distr	ribution of income and	
	wealth			
Information about	Active student Participation			
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	Additional informa	ation will be provided at	the beginning of the	
mation	term.			
Responsible Faculty	AOR Dr. André Dr.	rost, Center for Macroed	conomic Research	
Member				

Module	International E	conomics		
Number	15001	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency	,	
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	Qualifies studen	ts for work in areas where	an understanding of	
	International (Macro-)Economics and empirical policy analysis is			
	helpful (ministries, trade unions, employer associations, research			
	institutes, compa			
Module is allocated to	3	s – Macroeconomics, Eco	onomic Policy and Pub-	
	lic Finance			
		Policy and Public Finance		
Examination Re-	Written exam las	sting 60 min or oral exam	lasting 20 min	
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-		ommended to have taken o		
mission		nometrics and an interest i		
		ometrics is a prerequisite.		
		ained, as techniques that g		
		will be elaborated at an in	formal level as need-	
~	ed.			
Courses		cise sesssions (regularly i		
Language		regularly be held in Engli	ish.	
Learning Objectives	Students			
	aquire basic theoretical concepts in the field of international			
	macroeconomics on an applied level.			
	apply basic methods of empirical model and policy evalua-			
	tion.			
	understand exchange rate determination, the transmission of			
	business cycle shocks, monetary policy in open economies,			
C44-	and balance of payments crises.			
Contents	Some Institutional BackgroundMonetary Model of Exchange Rate Determination			
			etermination	
	Lucas Model			
		Real Business Cycles		
		nange Market Efficiency		
	• The Real Exc	_		
		-Fleming Model		
		ional Macroeconomics		
T A A A		Payment Crises	. 1 . 11 1	
Information about		tbooks and additional Mat		
Teaching and Learn-	nounced and/or p	provided on the eLearning	g piattorm ILIAS.	
ing Methods	Additional infam	motion will be amovided at	the beginning of the	
Additional Infor- mation	Additional information will be provided at the beginning of the			
	term. Helge Braun, Ph.D., Center for Macroeconomic Research (CMR)			
Responsible Faculty	Tierge Draum, Ph	.ש., כבוונכו זטו זעזמכוטפנטו	ionne Kesearen (CNIK)	
Member				

Module	Public Debt (Master)			
Number	14003	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	Occupation in t	the field of regional, loc	al, national and inter-	
	national tax and budget policy in (public) institutions			
	Activities in research and education in the field of interna-			
	tional tax police	cy and tax coordination		
	Activities in ot	her bodies concerned wi	ith fiscal policy issues:	
		Itancies, industry associ	± •	
	and business jo	_	·	
Module is allocated to	Major Economics	- Macroeconomics, Eco	nomic Policy and Pub-	
	lic Finance		•	
	Minor Economic P	Policy and Public Finance	ee	
Examination Re-	Written exam lastin	ng 60 min <i>or</i> oral exam		
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Lecture and exercise (WS)			
Language	The courses will be held in German.			
Learning Objectives	Students			
		th basic empirical facts a	-	
		aluate the effect of publi		
		aluate the effect of publi		
	are able to exte	end the analysis to mode	ls with altruism.	
	compare public	debt and pension scher	nes in pay-as-you-	
	pension systems and identify their similarities.			
Contents	Methodological foundation: Overlapping-Generation-Models			
	• Theory of Publ	ic Debt (in closed and o	pen-economy-models)	
	Ricardian Equi	valence		
	• Theory of Soci	al Security		
	Optimal Public	Debt with Distortionar	y Taxation	
Information about				
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	1 1	and further information v	will be announced at	
mation	the beginning of th			
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Martin Barbie, Center for Macroeconomic Re-			
Member	search (CMR)			

Module	Selected Issues in Public Economics		
Number		Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term
		quency	-
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h
Qualifications	Activities in ins	titutions that deal with p	oublic finance
	Activities in eco	onomic research instituti	ons and in the field
	of business jour		
		ndemic research and edu	
Module is allocated to	Major Economics -	Macroeconomics, Econ	omic Policy and
	Public Finance		
		olicy and Public Finance	
Examination Re-	Written exam lastin	g 60 min <i>or</i> oral exam l	asting 20 min
quirements			
Prerequisites for Ad-	None		
mission			
Courses	Lecture and exercis		
Language	The courses will be held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students		
	analyse and interpret macro- and micro-economic models in		
	consideration of government activities.		
	apply methods of theoretical and empirical economic re-		
	search to current public finance and fiscal problems.		
	derive statements about effects of government activities.		
		idity of theoretical mode	els with regard to the
G 4 4	current economic happenings.		
Contents		ro-economic models	
T 0	Methods of thea	oretical and empirical ec	onomic research
Information about			
Teaching and Learn-			
ing Methods	Mono information	will be appropried at the	hasinning of the
Additional Infor-		vill be announced at the	beginning of the
mation Responsible Feaulty	term.	Comingrafija Eingazzziga	consohaft (Public
Responsible Faculty Member	Economics)	Seminar für Finanzwiss	senschaft (Public
Member	Economics)		

Module	Theory of Taxation and Tax Policy			
Number	14002 Workload 180 h			
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency	Livery second term	
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications		ch and education in the		
Q	taxation and tax policy.			
	_	nal and federal administr	rations concerned with	
		cal consultancy, associa		
	journalism.	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,		
Module is allocated to	3	- Macroeconomics, Econ	nomic Policy and Pub-	
	lic Finance	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
	Major Accounting	and Taxation		
		olicy and Public Financ	e	
Examination Re-		ng 60 min <i>or</i> oral exam		
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Lecture and exerci	se (WS)		
Language	The courses will be	e held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
	investigate the distribution of tax burden for different tax			
	types.			
	analyse different tax types with regard to their impact on the			
	behaviour of m	arket stakeholders and i	nfer the welfare loss	
	which results f	rom these changes in be	haviour.	
	get a general idea of empirical studies which quantify the			
	predictions made on the basis of theoretical models.			
	describe the trade-off in normative models between the gain			
	of tax revenues and the costs of taxation in terms of efficien-			
	cy loss.			
	check currently	debated tax reforms for	r their impact on effi-	
	ciency and dist	ribution.		
Contents	General impact	t of taxation		
	Taxation of ear	med income and capital	income	
	Taxation and re	edistribution		
	Taxation of con	mpanies		
	• Tax reforms	-		
Information about				
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	Required reading v	will be announced at the	beginning of the term.	
mation				
Responsible Faculty	Dr. Julia Fath, Staa	atswissenschaftliches Se	minar (Economics)	
Member				

Module	Public Policy of the Labour Market			
Number	14004	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	Qualifies students	Qualifies students for work in areas where an understanding of		
	Labor Economics and empirical policy analysis is helpful (minis-			
	tries, trade unions, employer associations, research institutes,			
	companies, media)			
Module is allocated to		- Macroeconomics, Econ	nomic Policy and Pub-	
	lic Finance			
		Policy and Public Financ		
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	ng 60 min <i>or</i> oral exam	lasting 20 min	
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-		in Microeconomics and	Econometrics is rec-	
mission	ommended.	. (22)		
Courses	Lecture and exerci			
Language		egularly be held in Engli	sh.	
Learning Objectives	Students			
	understand the empirical principle methods used for policy			
	evaluation understand the basic policies that influence the labor market			
		<u>=</u>		
		, training, minimum wag	ge, employment pro-	
	tection, taxatio			
	understand the economics.	basic issues behind emp	oirical research in labor	
Contents		hode		
Contents	Empirical MethodsHuman capital and education			
	Labor demand	and cadcation		
	 Labor demand Labor supply 			
		unemployment		
	Active labor m	± •		
		1		
Information about	Labor market institutions Lectures and discussions			
Teaching and Learn-	Lectures and discussions			
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	Additional informa	ation will be provided at	the beginning of the	
mation	term.	r		
Responsible Faculty		A. Jaeger, Ph.D., Center	r for Macroeconomic	
Member	1	, ,		

Module	Ideas, Innovation and Economic Growth				
Number	,	Workload	180 h		
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	At least every third		
		quency	term		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h		
Qualifications	Foundation for academic research and advanced studies (PhD).				
	Qualifies students for activities in and for research institutes and				
	other institutions where an advanced understanding of innovation				
	economics is helpful.				
Module is allocated to	•	 Macroeconomics, Eco 	nomic Policy and Pub-		
	lic Finance				
Examination Re-	Written exam last	ing 60 min or oral exam	lasting 20 min		
quirements					
Prerequisites for Ad-		e knowledge in econome			
mission		r granted, knowledge of	macroeconomics is		
	recommended.				
Courses		ated exercise sessions (V			
Language		e held in English if not i	ndicated otherwise at		
T ' Ol' '	the beginning of the	ne term.			
Learning Objectives	Students gain a profoun	d understanding of theor	1 1 '		
Contents	econometric research in innovation economics, for example, research on ideas and knowledge production, the relationship between competition, entry and innovation, adoption and diffusion of technologies, the role of intellectual property rights and science. examine and build on selected innovation-induced growth theories and game-theoretical models of research and development activities in firms. get familiar with relevant econometric methods and data sources. evaluate public policies and institutions relevant to innovation activities.				
Contents	 Applied micro-econometric and related empirical research in innovation economics. Theoretical foundations of empirical innovation economics. Econometric methods and data sources relevant to innovation economics. Public policy and institutions relevant to innovation activities. 				
Information about Teaching and Learn- ing Methods		ons and possibly student	presentations in exer-		
Additional Infor- mation	Additional inform term.	ation will be provided at	the beginning of the		
Responsible Faculty Member	UnivProf. Dr. Su	sanne Prantl, Professur ten, Center for Macroeco			

Module	Empirical Economics			
Number		Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	Qualifies students	for activities in and for g	government institu-	
	tions, research inst	itutes or private entities	where an understand-	
		onomics is helpful.		
Module is allocated to		 Macroeconomics, Eco 	nomic Policy and Pub-	
	lic Finance			
Examination Re-	Written exam lastin	ng 60 min <i>or</i> oral exam	lasting 20 min	
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	_	of statistics and introduc	•	
mission	_	l. Basic knowledge of ed	conometrics is recom-	
	mended.		10)	
Courses		ated exercise sessions (S		
Language		e held in English if not i	ndicated otherwise at	
7	the beginning of th	e term.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
	become familiar with the analysis of individual-level data on			
	the economic behavior of firms or individuals in the area of			
	industrial economics and related fields.			
	gain a solid understanding of the conceptual foundations of applied micro-econometrics and selected regression methods			
			ed regression methods	
		n and panel data.	1 .1 12	
		ate competition, industr		
Contents	Applied micro- and related area	econometric research in as	industrial economics	
	Competition, in	ndustry and growth police	су	
Information about	Lectures, discussions and possibly student presentations in exer-			
Teaching and Learn-	cise sessions.			
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	Additional informa	ation will be provided at	the beginning of the	
mation	term.			
Responsible Faculty		sanne Prantl, Professur f		
Member		en, Center for Macroeco	onomic Research	
	(CMR)			

Module	Advanced Seminar Macroeconomics, Economic Policy and				
	Public Finance I-III				
Number	53068-70	Workload	180 h		
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term		
		quency			
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h		
Qualifications	Independent conce	ptional works in the fiel	lds of Macroeconom-		
		cy and Public Finance.			
Module is allocated to		- Macroeconomics, Eco	nomic Policy and Pub-		
	lic Finance				
		Policy and Public Finance	ee		
Examination Re-	Presentation and/o	r paper or project			
quirements					
Prerequisites for Ad-		tes for admission may b	e applicable for some		
mission	seminars		1 1 1 100		
Courses		ral advanced seminars, e	each having a different		
T	focus (regularly in		' F 1' 1 /		
Language	KLIPS).	inars can be held in Ger	man or in English (see		
Learning Objectives	Students				
g = 1. g = 1.	deal with curre	ent academic and applied	d questions by them-		
		deal with current academic and applied questions by them- selves and use their macroeconomic, economic-political and			
	fiscal-policy skills acquired during their studies.				
	critically analyse relevant academic and applied literature.				
	summarise their results in a paper, have to present them in a				
	seminar class and will discuss them with the other partici-				
	pants of the seminar.				
Contents	Topics will be	chosen from general the	coretical or current ap-		
	plied problems.				
Information about					
Teaching and Learn-					
ing Methods					
Additional Infor-	Additional information	ation will be provided at	the beginning of the		
mation	term.				
Responsible Faculty	Center for Macroe	conomic Research (CM	R):		
Member	UnivProf. Dr. Ra				
	UnivProf. Dr. Ma				
	Helge Braun, Ph.D				
	UnivProf. Dr. Pe	,			
	UnivProf. David	_			
	UnivProf. Dr. Al				
	UnivProf. Dr. Su	sanne Prantl			
	Hair Duck Da A-	ral Wahan Dukaidant dan	Doutschon Dender		
		tel Weber, Präsident der	Deutschen Bundes-		
	bank				

Module	Selected Issues in Macroeconomics, Economic Policy and Public Finance				
Number	Public Filland	Workload	180 h		
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Irregular		
Credit 1 omts	0 C1		Integular		
Attendance	60 h	quency Independent Studies	120 h		
Qualifications		ents for work in the media se			
Qualifications	~	utes, the financial sector and			
		knowledge in the selected is			
	matters is help		sucs of the mentioned		
Module is allocated to		nics – Macroeconomics, Eco	nomic Policy and Pub-		
Wioduic is anocated to	lic Finance	mes macrocconomies, Lec	monne i oney and i do		
		nic Policy and Public Financ	re		
Examination Re-		lasting 90 min <i>or</i> oral exam			
quirements	forms	rusting 70 mm 07 orai exam	or other examination		
Prerequisites for Ad-		will be announced before the	e term starts		
mission	1 1010quisites v	, in oc announced octors the	community.		
Courses	Will be annous	nced before the term starts.			
Language		n be held in German or in En	nglish (see KLIPS)		
Lunguage		anguage of each seminar wi	,		
	the term starts.		ii oc amioaneca ocioic		
Learning Objectives	Students	•			
Learning Objectives		empirical facts and institutio	ns for the selected is-		
		-			
		sues and can rank their relevance critically analyse the relevant theoretical, empirical and applied litera-			
	ture.				
	discuss and review the selected issues thereby using their				
	skills in macroeconomics, economic policy and public fi-				
	nance.	aeroeconomies, economie p	one y una puone n		
Contents	Empirical 1	facts			
Contents	-	al conditions			
	Positive theoretical models				
	Normative valuation				
		ues of Macroeconomics, Eco	onomic Policy and		
	Public Finance		onomic roncy and		
Information about					
Teaching and Learn-					
ing Methods					
Additional Infor-	Will be annour	nced before the term starts.			
mation	, , iii oo amioa	need service the term starts.			
Responsible Faculty	Center for Mad	croeconomic Research (CM	R):		
Member		: Ralph Anderegg,	/ *		
		: Martin Barbie,			
	Helge Braun, I				
	UnivProf. Dr				
		avid A. Jaeger, Ph.D.			
		:. Susanne Prantl,			
		: Alexander Ludwig			
		rof. Dr. Clemens Fuest			

Major Economics - Econometrics, Statistics and und Mathematics

Mujor Economics - Economics ics, Statistics and and Mainematics			
Module/ Branch	Type of	CP of the	Required
Module/ Branch	Exam	Module	CP
Field Mathematics			
Mathematics for Economists	KL/MP	6 CP	:
Advanced Methods in Mathematics	KL/MP	6 CP	min. 6 CP
Recursive Methods in Economics	KL/MP	6 CP	0 CP
Field Econometrics and Statistics			
Advanced Statistics - Statistical Inference	KL/MP	6 CP	
Advanced Statistics - Stochastic Models	KL/MP	6 CP	
Quantitative Methods in Risk Management	KL/MP	6 CP	
Special Topics in Statistics I	KL/MP	6 CP	
Special Topics in Statistics II	KL/MP	6 CP	
Statistical Analysis of Financial Market Data	KL/MP	6 CP	max. 36 CP
Linear Models	so + KL	6 CP	30 CP
Causal Analysis	so + KL	6 CP	
Microeconometrics	KL/MP	6 CP	
Advanced Seminar Econometrics and Statistics	RE/HA	6 CP	
Selected Issues in Quantitative Methods	KL/so	6 CP	

Remark: Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Methods and Techniques

- Mathematics for Economists on page 225
- Advanced Statistics Statistical Inference on page 224
- Advanced Statistics Stochastic Models on page 223

Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Minor Statistics and Econometrics

- Quantitative Methods in Risk Management on page 222
- Special Topics in Statistics I and II on page 305
- Statistical Analysis of Financial Market Data on page 303

Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Major Sociology and Empirical Social Research

- Linear Models on page 175
- Causal Analysis on page 176

Modules

Field Mathematics

Module	Advanced Methods in Mathematics		
Number		Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Irregular
		quency	
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	
Qualifications		e of specific for the ana	lysis of economic
		ethods in mathematics	
Module is allocated to	Major Economics -	- Econometrics, Statistic	es and und Mathemat-
	ics		
Examination Re-	Written exam lastin	ng 60 min <i>or</i> oral exam	
quirements			
Prerequisites for Ad-	_	f analysis of functions s	everal variables and
mission	basic knowledge of	· ·	
Courses	Lecture with exerc		
Language	The courses can be held in German or in English (see KLIPS).		
Learning Objectives	Students		
	apply selected, for the economic research relevant models		
	and methods in Mathematics.		
Contents	Modelling of statistical and dynamic systems		
Information about			
Teaching and Learn-			
ing Methods			
Additional Infor-	Relevant literature	will be announced at the	e beginning of the
mation	term.		
		e is knowledge in Mathe	
	textbook Mosler/Dyckerhoff/Scheicher, Mathematische		
	Methoden für Ökonomen (Mathematrical methods for econo-		
	mists).		
Responsible Faculty	Cologne Graduate School		
Member			

Module	Recursive Method	ds in Economics		
Number		Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	Foundation for aca	demic research and adv		
	Qualifies students	for work in the financial	l sector, in research	
	institutes and other	institutions where an ac	dvanced understanding	
	of macroeconomic	s is helpful.		
Module is allocated to	Major Economics	- Econometrics, Statistic	es and und Mathemat-	
	ics			
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	ng 60 min <i>or</i> oral exam	lasting 20 min	
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Lecture and exerci	, ,		
Language	The courses will be	e held in English.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
	formulate dynamic problems in economics recursively.			
	solve recursive problems using the contraction mapping ap-			
	proach.			
	understand the	computational relevanc	e of recursive methods	
	and how to implement them numerically.			
	use basic techniques in MATLAB to solve simple computa-			
	tional problems.			
	represent stochastic dynamic systems recursivly and apply			
	recursive methods for their analytical and computational			
	analysis.			
Contents	 Motivation and 	l introduction to Prograr	nming	
	 Analysis in me 	tric spaces		
	• Introduction to	Dynamical Systems		
	• Finite Markov	Chains		
	• Infinite State S	pace		
Information about				
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	Additional informa	ation and a reading list v	vill be provided at the	
mation	beginning of the te			
Responsible Faculty		artin Barbie, Center for l	Macroeconomic Re-	
Member	search (CMR)			

Module	Microeconometrics			
Number		Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	180 h	
Qualifications	Qualifies students	for work in sectors, in re	esearch institutes and	
	other institutions v	where an understanding of	of microeconometric	
	methods is helpful.			
Module is allocated to	Major Economics	- Econometrics, Statistic	es and und Mathemat-	
	ics			
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	ng 60 min <i>or</i> oral exam	lasting 20 min	
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Lecture and Exerc	ise sessions (WS)		
Language	The courses will b	e held in English.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
	understand me	thods used in single-equ	ation linear models	
	(e.g. ordinary least squares, random and fixed effects).			
	understand how	w to conduct hypothesis	tests and interpret re-	
	gression results.			
	understand issues of endogeneity and how to address them			
	(e.g. through instrumental variables).			
	understand the principle of maximum likelihood and how it is			
	applied to non-linear models with limited dependent varia-			
	bles.			
	learn how to do	o estimate these models	with Stata.	
Contents	Ordinary least	squares		
	 Panel data 	_		
	• Endogeneity, I	nstrumental Variables an	nd GMM	
	Maximum like			
	Limited depend	dent variables		
Information about	Lectures and discu			
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	Additional informa	ation will be provided at	the beginning of the	
mation	term.	ī		
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. David	A. Jaeger, Ph.D., Center	r for Macroeconomic	
Member	Research (CMR)			

Module	Advanced Semina	r Econometrics and St	tatistics
Number		Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Irregular
		quency	
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h
Qualifications	Newer methods of	statistics and econometr	
	tion in economics.		
Module is allocated to	Major Economics	- Econometrics, Statistic	es and und Mathemat-
	ics		
Examination Re-	Paper (60%) and p	resentation followed by	a discussion (making
quirements	up 40% of the fina		`
Prerequisites for Ad-		e participated in a modu	le from the Minor Sta-
mission	tistics and Econom	_	
Courses	Seminar		
Language	The seminar is held	d in German and maybe	in English (see
	KLIPS).	·	
Learning Objectives	Students		
	autonomously	work out newer method:	s of statistics and
	econometrics from the literature,		
	present them in a paper,		
	show their application to issues related to economics and so-		
	cial sciences on the basis of real data,		
	present their results in class and discuss them with fellow		
	students.		
Contents	For example		
	Time series analysis		
	 Nonparametric 		
	• Analysis of dis		
	•	ealing with missing data	
Information about		nd discuss their topics	
Teaching and Learn-	1	1	
ing Methods			
Additional Infor-	The course is usua	lly held in two days.	
mation		es will be given at the b	eginning of every
	term. It is assumed	that students are familia	ar with data pro-
	cessing.		1
Responsible Faculty		rl Mosler, UnivProf. D	Dr. Friedrich Schmid,
Member	Seminar für Wirtsc	chafts- und Sozialstatisti	k (Economic and
	Social Statistics)		

Module	Selected Issues in	Quantitative Methods		
Number		Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Irregular	
		quency		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	Advanced skills in	selected quantitative m	ethods and their appli-	
	cations			
Module is allocated to	Major Economics	- Econometrics, Statistic	es and und Mathemat-	
	ics			
Examination Re-	Written exam lastin	ng 60 min <i>or</i> oral exam	lasting 20 min	
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-		module in "Advanced S	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
mission	Models" or "Statist	Models" or "Statistical Inference") would be preferable.		
Courses	Lecture and exercises			
Language	The courses can be	The courses can be held in German or in English (see KLIPS).		
Learning Objectives	Students			
	learn selected quantitative methods and exemplary applica-			
	tions.			
Contents	Recent quantita	ative methods		
	Applications in the economic and social sciences			
	• e.g. state space	models and Kalman filt	ters	
Information about				
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	The courses will be held every week during the lecture period.			
mation		ecommended during lec		
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Ka	rl Mosler, UnivProf. D	Or. Friedrich Schmid,	
Member		chafts- und Sozialstatisti	k (Economic and	
	Social Statistics)			

Major Economics Education

Type of Exam	CP of the Module	Required CP
KL/MP	6 CP	6 CP
KL/MP	6 CP	6 CP
KL/MP	6 CP	
KL/MP	6 CP	12 CP
KL/MP	6 CP	12 CF
KL/MP	6 CP	
KL/MP	6 CP	6 CP
HA/MP	6 CP	
HA/MP	6 CP	12 CP
HA/RE	6 CP	12 01
KL/MP	6 CP	
KL/MP	6 CP	
KL/MP	6 CP	
KL/MP	6 CP	24 CP
ST/KL	6 CP	
ST/KL	12 CP	
ST/KL	18 CP	
PO/MP	6 CP	6 CP
	Exam KL/MP KL/MP KL/MP KL/MP KL/MP KL/MP KL/MP KL/MP HA/MP HA/MP HA/MP HA/RE KL/MP KL/MP KL/MP KL/MP KL/MP KL/MP KL/MP KL/MP	Exam Module KL/MP 6 CP HA/MP 6 CP HA/MP 6 CP KL/MP 6 CP ST/KL 6 CP ST/KL 12 CP ST/KL 18 CP

Modules

Module	Basics of Teaching			
Number	49301	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency	-	
Attendance	90 h	Independent Studies	90 h	
Qualifications	Basic qualification	s required for teaching a	at university as well as	
	in the vocational ar	rea.		
Module is allocated to	Major Economics	Education, compulsory	module	
Examination Re-	Written exam or or	ral exam		
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Block course: semi	inar and exercise serving	g as aid to orientation	
	(workshops) (WS)			
Language	The courses will be	e held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
	prepare an indi	vidual profile comprisir	ng the strengths and	
		their basic teaching skil		
	explain basic n	otions, categories and p	rinciples of didactics.	
	characterise tea	aching models and learn	ing theories and dis-	
	tinguish them a	according to the differen	t scientific paradigms	
	they belong to.			
		prepare results from a didactic point of view and present		
		them using different methodological stylistic devices and		
	media.			
	describe demar	nds and options of their	studies, state what they	
	-	eir working habits and f	rom the quality of edu-	
	cation in learning contracts.			
		row a glance at topic spe		
	summaries and a literature portfolio for their individual pro-			
	file and compile a glossary of important terms.			
		portfolio and are famili	iar with the ILIAS-	
	learning platfor			
Contents	 Course of studi 			
		iples and maxims		
	Learning theory	ies		
	 Teaching styles 	s and media		
	 Learning and w 	vorking techniques		
	 Documentation 	of learning		
Information about		id to orientation, where		
Teaching and Learn-	students get to know each other. If not indicated otherwise, the			
ing Methods		on the 1st of October (in		
		ninars, individual as wel		
	_	ng of the term. From A	_	
1.1111		vailable on the internet.		
Additional Infor-	Required reading v	vill be distributed in the	first class.	
mation	3.6	T	. 1 6 16 1	
Responsible Faculty		, Institut für Berufs-, Wi		
Member	alpadagogik (Voca	tional, Economics and S	Social Education)	

Module	Systems of Vocat	ional Education		
Number	49201	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	Basic qualifications for activities in the fields of administration			
		of vocational education.		
Module is allocated to		Education, compulsory	module	
		and Economics Education		
Examination Re-	Written exam or o	oral exam		
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Lecture and exerci	ise (WS)		
Language	The courses will b	e held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
	describe the m	icro, meso and macro le	vel of the German edu-	
	cation system	taking into consideration	schools and compa-	
	nies as well as	issues regarding occupa	tional orientation, the	
		onal training and further		
		sions and career paths in		
	ganising princi	iples of vocational educa	ation systems and qual-	
	ification systems and compare further organising principles			
	within a Europ	ean context.		
		ng locations in a detailed		
		ional establishments of i		
	and analyse conditions and types of their cooperation.			
	apply hermeneutic methods and system comparison in order			
	=	ent issues in vocational		
		in the development of E	uropean educational	
		ir consequences.		
		ies of abstraction, contex		
		in order to analyse educ		
Contents		ems and vocational educ	~	
		epts of education system		
		d actors in the German e	<u>-</u>	
		nd European education s	systems	
	Development of	of professional training		
Information about				
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	Required reading	will be announced at the	beginning of the term.	
mation				
Responsible Faculty		, Institut für Berufs-, Wi		
Member	alpädagogik (Vocational, Economics and Social Education)			

Module	Learning and Teac	hing at the Workplace a	nd in Organisations	
Number	49202	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Frequency	Every second term	
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	Activities in the area	of human resources and i	n particular in the field	
		g and further education in	•	
	the cooperation with	schools, places responsib	le and educational insti-	
	tutions.			
Module is allocated to	Major Economics Ec	ducation, compulsory mod	lule	
	Minor Vocational an	d Economics Education		
Examination Require-	Written exam or ora	l exam		
ments				
Prerequisites for Admis-	None			
sion				
Courses	Lectureand seminar			
Language	The courses will be l	held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
	and qualification human resources	of demand analysis, acquis as of trainees and apply the adevelopment. hmarks of the Vocational	em to different types of	
	organise operation	onal education.	_	
	explain the points of view of employers and employees regarding vocational training and further education in organisations, taking into consideration the workers' council.			
	analyse education in organisations in the context of concepts of Critical Theory.			
	give reasons for different forms of induction and support of new members of staff in companies and of human resource development.			
	develop, considering examples, different types of learning at work places, of learning near work places and of external further education and evaluate their costs and benefits.			
	describe the structure and functions of exams and their organisation, take mock exams and simulate giving feedback concerning performance and exam performance.			
	evaluate opportunities and limitations of the cooperation between different learning locations as well as of their involvement in regional bodies taking into consideration the context of education in organisations.			
		on between approaches to ning and of human resource		
Contents	_	quirements at work places		
		ning Act, organisation of e	education and further	
	Teaching and lea	arning methods in compar	ies	
	_	-		
	Exams and responsibility of examinersLearning at several places and cooperation of these places			
Information about	- Learning at seve	rai piaces and cooperation	i or mese places	
Teaching and Learning				
Methods				
Additional Information	Required reading wi	ll be announced at the beg	rinning of the term	
Responsible Faculty		nstitut für Berufs-, Wirtsc		
Member		Economics and Social Edu	_	
	1000 (, ocational, L	una social Dau	//	

Module	Didactics of Voca	tional Education I: Did	dactics of Economics
Number	49302	Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term
		quency	
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	
Qualifications		in vocational schools, o	companies and educa-
	tional institutions.		
Module is allocated to	Major Economics Education		
Examination Re-	Written exam or or	ral exam	
quirements			
Prerequisites for Ad-	None		
mission			
Courses		se: Didactics of Econom	nics (WS)
Language	The courses will be	e held in German.	
Learning Objectives	Students		
Contants	 evaluate teaching models against the background of their scientific paradigm and their possible applications. analyse, including basics of Critical Theory, the social prevailing conditions and expectations towards subject-specific teaching models and the norms resulting from them. are familiar with advantages and disadvantages of teaching methods for economical topics and subjects. draft outlines for teaching economical subject matters. prepare learning material regarding economic topics. compare and evaluate curricula from the areas of professional training and further vocational education. 		
Contents	• •	c teaching models and l	
		ues in society and pedag	gogics
	Curriculum the	•	
	 Philosophy of s 	science, in particular Cri	itical Theory
Information about			
Teaching and Learn-			
ing Methods			
Additional Infor-	Required reading v	vill be announced at the	beginning of the term.
mation			
Responsible Faculty	0 0	, Institut für Berufs-, Wi	
Member	alpädagogik (Vocational, Economics and Social Education)		

Module	Didactics of Vocational Education II: Didactics of Vocational			
N	Education Programmes			
Number	49303	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
A 44 J	CO 1-	quency	120 1	
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies		
Qualifications	<u> </u>	s in vocational schools, o	-	
	tional institutions; creation of situated learning-teaching arrangements for vocational training and further education.			
Madula is allocated to			mer education.	
Module is allocated to Examination Re-	Major Economics Oral exam	Education		
	Oral exam			
quirements Drangavisites for Ad	Modula Didactica	of Vocational Education	J. Didactics of Eco	
Prerequisites for Admission	nomics	or vocational Education	11. Didactics of Eco-	
		of Economic of Vocation	anal Education Dra	
Courses				
	_	anced Seminar: Special	Didactics of Econom-	
Languaga	ics (SS) The courses will be	a hald in Garman		
Language Learning Objectives	Students	e neiu in German.		
Learning Objectives		do and thair nassible ann	lications to tooching	
	_	ds and their possible app as on active learning.	oneations to teaching	
	<u> </u>	cteristics of educational	:	
			institutions and curric-	
	ular planning in courses of education.			
	systematise and keep records of their didactic annual plan-			
	ning reflect on advantages and disadvantages of self-regulated			
	learning.			
	reflect on constructivist approaches considered as the basis of complex learning-teaching arrangements.			
	evaluate and design complex learning-teaching arrangements.			
	analyse model enterprises with respect to didactic and sys-			
	tem-theoretical considerations.			
	work with data of companies serving as a basis for a model			
	enterprise.	or companies serving a	s a basis for a moder	
	-	nds of internal differenti	ation in the context of	
		ng-teaching arrangemen		
	-	nts and demands on situ		
Contents		g and the respective met		
0 0 11 0 11 0 1	 Didactic annua 		1005	
		1 0		
	Casuistry / case methods / case studiesComplex learning-teaching arrangements			
	 Situated learning 	2 2	1103	
Information about		minar, a complex learni	no-teachino arrange-	
Teaching and Learn-		loped, which the oral ex		
ing Methods	inchi is to be devel	open, mineri ine orai ex	will will be bused oil.	
Additional Infor-	Required reading v	will be announced at the	beginning of the term	
mation	Troquired rouding V	oc amioanoca at the	or the term.	
Responsible Faculty	Managing director	, Institut für Berufs-, Wi	rtschafts- und Sozi-	
Member		ational, Economics and S		
1,10111001	1 2 Languago 2 LK (1 0 CG	Leonomies and k	Jorian Laucanion)	

Module	Management of So	ocial Organisations and	Competence Centres
Number	49304	Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Frequen-	Every second term
		cy	
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h
Qualifications	Activities in educat	ional policy and adminis	trative departments of
		ation and vocational peda	
	1	l design recommendation	
	terms of the New P		
Module Module is allo-	Major Economics E		
cated to			
Examination Require-	Written exam or or	al exam	
ments			
Prerequisites for Ad-	None		
mission			
Courses	Lecture: New Publi	c Management in the Ed	ucation Sector and
		cquisition and Project M	
	tence Centres (WS)	1	5
Language	The courses will be		
Learning Objectives	Students		
89		w of the organisation of t	the education system
		social security and socio-	•
		ue chains of educational i	
		vocational support and ex	-
	institutions.	11	1
	describe in how	far workshop concepts a	and organisation simula-
	tions are relevant for value-added chains and innovative pro-		
	jects.		
	analyse legal regulations of the Code of Social Law, particularly		
	of the Code of Social Law II and III, as well as VIII and IX for		
	measures and additional support programmes.		
	investigate the	possibilities of participati	on and structuring
	when it comes t	to municipal, regional, na	ational and European in-
	itiatives of proje	ects.	
	draw up possibl	le courses that projects m	ight take and develop
		g at the control and settle	
		valuate and write tender	for projects, project
	reports and proj		
	_	unication concepts and co	
	for pilot project	s and model experiments	S
Contents	 Actors and insti 	itutions of educational po	licy and social policy
	 Organisation of 	vocational competence of	centres and centres for
	vocational supp		
	Teaching and learning methods in competence centres and cen-		
	tres for vocational support		
	Projects in supporting organisations of vocational education		
Information about			
Teaching and Learning			
Methods			
Additional Information		vill be announced at the b	
Responsible Faculty		Institut für Berufs-, Wirt	-
Member	agogik (Vocational	, Economics and Social E	Education)

Module	Pedagogical Conc	epts of Consulting and	l Evaluation	
Number	49203	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	Activities as pedag	gogical consultants for le		
		on and analysis of the qu		
		lucational institutions.	•	
Module is allocated to		Education, compulsory:	module	
11204410 10 4110 440 440		and Economics Education		
Examination Re-	Written exam	<u> </u>	V	
quirements	THE STATE OF THE S			
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission	Tione			
Courses	Lecture with integr	rated exercise: Pedagogi	ical Concents of Con-	
Courses	sulting and Evalua		concepts of con-	
Language	The courses will be			
Language Learning Objectives	Students	c neiu in Ociman.		
Learning Objectives		pts of pedagogical cons	ulting oriented towards	
		l towards groups, and di		
	• •	ew of their basic assump	puons, methods of ad-	
		d fields of application.	1	
	evaluate techniques and the quality of diagnostic instruments			
	_	hich aim at understandi		
		groups or organisations		
	evaluate chances and limitations of intervention (techniques,			
	resources) in situations of consulting and evaluation.			
	evaluate their own patterns of action in communicative situa-			
	tions of consulting and discuss possible modifications and			
	developments.			
	make use of simple concepts for personnel coaching and con-			
	sulting for lear	ning processes.		
	_	res and functions of stee		
	ject groups in p	processes of developmen	nt and evaluation.	
	conduct case st	tudies investigating the	development, testing	
	and evaluation	of projects in a school of	or operational context.	
	analyse episten	nological reasons given	for action research and	
	biography rese	arch and analyse them v	vith regard to data col-	
		ns of evaluation.	-	
Contents	Theories and contains a cont	oncepts of consulting		
		es and consulting		
		elf-evaluation and evalu	ation from others:	
	restriction of participants Primary and mata evaluations			
	Primary and meta evaluationsProcesses for moderation and feedback			
Information about	- 11000300 101 11	nouclation and lectidack	\	
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	Dequired reading will be announced at the beginning of the town			
	Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term.			
mation Describe Faculty	Managing director, Institut für Berufs-, Wirtschafts- und Sozi-			
Responsible Faculty				
Member	alpadagogik (Voca	tional, Economics and S	Social Education)	

Module	Research in Learning and Teaching			
Number	49305	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
Create 1 offices		quency	Every second term	
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	Learning assessme	ent and competence asse	ssment in educational	
	_	ies in basic and applied		
Module is allocated to		Major Economics Education		
Examination Re-	Paper (70%) and o	ral exam (making up 30	% of the final mark)	
quirements		5 1		
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Seminar (WS)			
Language	The seminare will	be held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
	differentiate be	tween the roles that lear	ning theories play in	
		psychology of learning		
		lassroom teaching.	,	
		arch objectives and on the	he research design that	
	results from the			
			of the results obtained	
		evaluate group structures on the basis of the results obtained in the field of communication and interaction research.		
	compare approaches of action and treatment research.			
	differentiate research-related consequences of different epis-			
		radigms and by doing so		
		ion different constructive		
		s of competence develop	•	
	assessment.	s of competence develop	ment and competence	
		ostic methods aiming at	the accessment and	
		_		
	analysis of background knowledge and of learning effects.apply diagnostic instruments in order to assess the current			
	level of knowledge and reflect on test-theoretical require-			
	ments and prec	_	incoretical require	
Contents	Learning theory			
	 Treatment rese 			
		n / Interaction research		
		paches in the areas of m	otivation and volition	
	 Philosophy of science, in particular constructivism and empirical research paradigms 			
		r parauigins ethods of pedagogical di	agnostics	
Information about	Criteria and me	anous or pedagogical di	agnostics	
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term.			
mation	Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term.			
Responsible Faculty	Managing director, Institut für Berufs-, Wirtschafts- und Sozi-			
Member	0 0			
MEHINEI	alpädagogik (Vocational, Economics and Social Education)			

Module	Labour Research	and Qualification Res	earch	
Number	49306	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h	
Qualifications	Activities in huma	n resources departments		
		s in administrative institu		
	statistical offices.			
Module is allocated to	Major Economics	Education		
Examination Re-	Paper (70%) and o	oral exam (making up 30	% of the final mark)	
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Seminar (WS)			
Language		be held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
9	reflect on the d	lifferences and requirem	ents in labour markets.	
		training markets and th		
	-	w far human resources a		
	economic syste		1	
	•	ed to vocational education	on, anticipated re-	
		d changes concerning the	-	
	_	rofiles on the basis of pr	•	
	analyses.	•		
	discuss system	s of early recognition ar	nd the importance of	
	simulations.			
	compare methods of research of Delphi studies to alternative			
	cross-section and longitudinal designs and specify the respec-			
	tive epistemological positions.			
	explain in how far educational systems play a role when			
	companies take decisions concerning their locations.			
	explain the significance of the professionalisation of teachers			
	and lecturers with regard to changes in the labour market.			
	evaluate statistical data about vocational education in view of			
	what they say about labour markets and professional training			
	markets.			
Contents	 Professional tr 	aining market and labou	r markets	
	Human Resour	rces		
	 Systems of ear 	ly recognition		
	 Predictions and 	d trend analysis; Delphi	studies	
	• Cross-section a	analyses and longitudina	al analyses	
	 Decisions rega 	rding location and OEC	D	
	_	em / Statistics regarding		
	report of vocational education, the number of trainees in			
	-	the totality of employee		
Information about	<u> </u>	· · · · · ·		
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	Required reading	will be announced at the	beginning of the term.	
mation			J J	
Responsible Faculty	Managing director	, Institut für Berufs-, W	irtschafts- und Sozi-	
Member		ational, Economics and		

Module Projects Related to Fields of Research in Economics Educa-	_		
tion			
Number 49307 Workload 180 h			
Credit Points 6 CP Recurrence Fre- Every second term			
quency			
Attendance 30 h Independent Studies 150 h			
Qualifications Research activities in the area of vocational and economics Edu	1-		
cation, reception of research results for own fields of activity.			
Module is allocated to Major Economics Education			
Examination Re- Paper, which may be preceded by a presentation (if a presenta-			
tion is wanted, it makes up 20% of the final mark)			
Prerequisites for Ad- None			
mission			
Courses Advanced Seminar Economics Education (WS)			
Language The advanced seminar will be held in German.			
Learning Objectives Students			
classify and systematise fields of research, related to econor	m_		
ic education, according to their area of research and research			
methodology.	11		
	develop research questions and operationalise research objec-		
	tives.		
develop research designs.			
	are familiar with and make a difference between several par-		
adigms and evaluate them with respect to research questions			
and conceptions.			
apply empirical methods of collecting data to selected issue			
in an exemplary way.			
analyse available data.			
analyse specific literature of selected fields of research.			
carry out less extensive research projects and evaluations or	* * *		
	their own authority and reflect on their own research work		
and on their personal development.			
record progresses in projects by means of reports and feed-			
back.			
• Philosophy of science			
Research methodology			
• Fields of research			
Current research questions concerned with economics educations	a-		
tion			
nformation about			
Feaching and Learn-			
ng Methods			
Additional Infor- Individual support provided by the department, dependent on the	ne		
selection of topics and project partners.			
Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the terr	n.		
Responsible Faculty Managing director, Institut für Berufs-, Wirtschafts- und Sozi-			
Member alpädagogik (Vocational, Economics and Social Education)			

Module	E-Learning and I	nstructional Design of	the Media
Number	49204	Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term
		quency	
Attendance	60 h Independent Studies 120 h		
Qualifications		ea of the media and in the	
		ational institutions and	publishing houses.
Module is allocated to	Major Economics		
		and Economics Education	
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	ng 45 min and oral exan	n
quirements	N.T.		
Prerequisites for Ad-	None		
mission	T . T	15 ' (1 1/1'	,
Courses		nal Design of the Media	
Lamana		ng in Vocational Educa	non (55)
Language	The courses will be	e neig in German.	
Learning Objectives	Students	uti an lamiti a a malata d 4 - 1 - 1	was of the instruction of
		rticularities related to iss	
	_	nedia in the context of si	
		requirements of self-or	_
		nce between operational	
		nds on the media and the	1 0
		tions in educational inst	
		the availability of the m	
	how far they can be used in specific applications.		
	are familiar with methods and techniques of didactic reduc-		
	tion and transformation.		
	develop teaching texts, criticise and improve them.		
	adapt present material for the needs of other target groups.		
	 discuss the development and different forms of e-Learning. design a learning unit in a learning platform, and by doing so,		
		lemands and objectives	
	I	lia as well as technical p	
	_	elationship between self	
		s with respect to the diff	
	can be used.		<i>g</i>
	analyse the pos	ssibilities of using Web-	Quests.
Contents	Ability to hand		
	Material development		
	Analysis of tar	•	
	e-Learning, Blended-Learning		
		learning in contexts of e	-Learning
Information about	ziii ioguiatou		
Teaching and Learn-			
ing Methods			
Additional Infor-	Required reading will be announced the beginning of the term.		
mation	1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1		<i>G G</i> :
Responsible Faculty	Managing director	, Institut für Berufs-, W	irtschafts- und Sozi-
Member		ational, Economics and S	

Module	Communication Training and Leadership Training			
Number	44202	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Frequency	Every second term	
Attendance	60 h Independent Studies 120 h			
Qualifications	Building up comm	unicative relations with	•	
		ograms, personnel deve		
Module is allocated to	Major Economics			
	Methods and Tech	niques		
Examination Re-	Written exam	Written exam		
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses		owledge of Communica		
		ng and Exercise: Leading	g Conversations and	
_	Conversation Tech			
Language	The courses will b	e held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students	1.0		
		ontext and information c		
		munication training and		
		ferent types of and ways	to conduct starr ap-	
	praisal.	annoisal inform amplays	and about the tasks they	
	1 1 1	ppraisal, inform employ	•	
	_	have to carry out, clarify expectations and give them feed- back concerning task fulfilment.		
	analyse conversational situations and punctuations in the con-			
	text of staff appraisal and disputations.			
	explain theories about the protection of self-esteem and con-			
	ditions for an effective development impetus.			
	analyse problems of interfaces and demands on teams in pro-			
	cesses based on division of labour.			
	evaluate the use of mediation and moderation.			
	decide which factors have priority when it comes to bringing			
	forward own c	ommunicative action an	d that of employees.	
	carry out exerc	eises in order to find out	about and change their	
	own communi	cative action.		
Contents	• Communication	on models		
	• Roles of execu	tive personnel and group	p members	
	• Rules of theme	e-centred interaction and	feedback	
	• Phases of com	munication and interacti	on	
	• Communication	n interruption und confl	ict management	
	Self-perception and protection of self-esteem			
	• Staff appraisal			
Information about				
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods	D	11.1	1 1 2 2 3	
Additional Infor-	Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term.			
mation	Manasima	. In addition the Dr. C. 181		
Responsible Faculty		, Institut für Berufs-, W		
Member	aipadagogik (Voca	ational, Economics and S	Social Education)	

Module	Education Management			
Number	49205	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Frequency	Every second term	
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications		elds of planning, executic and private educations	· ·	
Module is allocated to	Major Economics Minor Vocational	Education and Economics Education	on	
Examination Requirements	Written exam			
Prerequisites for Admission	None			
Courses	Lecture with integ	rated exercise (SS)		
Language	The courses will b	e held in German.		
Contents	institutions organise and p ing, planning of agement of edu develop differed the development management, if the consulting partners develop and even of education plan education tional prevailing tion of the organism of	th the structures and pos- anisation of examination on processes in education	of education market- for the quality man- within the context of nt and organisation of the support of staff, ation with external aminations of courses nancial and organisa- esibilities of participa- is. nal institutions.	
Contents	*	velopment		
Information about Teaching and Learn- ing Methods				
Additional Information		will be announced at the		
Responsible Faculty Member		r, Institut für Berufs-, Wiational, Economics and S		

Number	Module	Vocational Pedago	gics of Integration and	Support
Attendance Qualifications Activities in the field of rehabilitation and vocational pedagogies of support as well as in vocational schools, in particular in courses of education Where the main emphasis is on integration. Module is allocated to Examination Requirements Written exam lasting 90 min or oral exam lasting 30 min Prerrequisites for Admission Courses Seminar (SS) Language The seminar will be held in German. Students distinguish between the vocational, operational and social integration of people with impediments and their individual situation in life as well as obstacles rendering their integration difficult. analyse concepts of the transition from school to vocation and of the operational integration in working processes for people with impairments or discriminations and evaluate chances and limitations by means of empirical studies and pilot schemes. explain the theoretical background and types of advisory and supportive proposals in the context of Case-Management. account for types of cooperation and networks between competence centres and organisations supporting counselling to youths and free wellfare associations. apply formal and informal procedures in order to assess and certify competences. draw up individual support. specify types of the internal differentiation of educational proposals and of the individualised way of learning. plan educational activities in order to support particular target groups, in particular people with learning impairments and people with emigrational backgrounds. Contents Contents Information about Teaching and Learning Methods Managing director, Institut für Berufs-, Wirtschafts- und Sozialpäd-	Number			
Attendance Qualifications Activities in the field of rehabilitation and vocational pedagogics of support as well as in vocational schools, in particular in courses of education Where the main emphasis is on integration. Module is allocated to Examination Requirements Written exam lasting 90 min or oral exam lasting 30 min ments None Prerequisites for Admission Courses Seminar (SS) Language The seminar will be held in German. Students distinguish between the vocational, operational and social integration of people with impediments and their individual situation in life as well as obstacles rendering their integration difficult. analyse concepts of the transition from school to vocation and of the operational integration in working processes for people with impairments or discriminations and evaluate chances and limitations by means of empirical studies and pilot schemes. explain the theoretical background and types of advisory and supportive proposals in the context of Case-Management. account for types of cooperation and networks between competence centres and organisations supporting counselling to youths and free welfare associations. apply formal and informal procedures in order to assess and certify competences. draw up individual support. specify types of the internal differentiation of educational proposals and of the individualised way of learning. plan educational activities in order to support particular target groups, in particular people with learning impairments and people with emigrational backgrounds. Contents Contents Information about Teaching and Learning Methods Managing director, Institut für Berufs-, Wirtschafts- und Sozialpäd-	Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Frequen-	Every second term
Attendance 30 h Independent Studies 150 h Activities in the field of rehabilitation and vocational pedagogics of support as well as in vocational schools, in particular in courses of education where the main emphasis is on integration. Module is allocated to Major Economics Education			-	
Activities in the field of rehabilitation and vocational pedagogics of support as well as in vocational schools, in particular in courses of education where the main emphasis is on integration. Module is allocated to Major Economics Education	Attendance	30 h	-	150 h
support as well as in vocational schools, in particular in courses of education where the main emphasis is on integration. Major Economics Education Prerequisites for Admission Courses Language The seminar will be held in German. Students distinguish between the vocational, operational and social integration of people with impediments and their individual situation in life as well as obstacles rendering their integration difficult. analyse concepts of the transition from school to vocation and of the operational integration in working processes for people with impairments or discriminations and evaluate chances and limitations by means of empirical studies and pilot schemes. explain the theoretical background and types of advisory and supportive proposals in the context of Case-Management. account for types of cooperation and networks between competence centres and organisations supporting counselling to youths and free welfare associations. apply formal and informal procedures in order to assess and certify competences. draw up individual strengths-weaknesses profiles and planning of individual support. specify types of the internal differentiation of educational proposals and of the individualised way of learning. plan educational activities in order to support particular target groups, in particular people with learning impairments and people with emigrational backgrounds. Contents Contents Contents Actors and institutions of vocational rehabilitation and transitional management Basic knowledge of therapeutic and vocational pedagogics, as well as of legal regulations Concepts and pilot schemes Approaches of social and advisory pedagogics Planning of individual support and internal differentiation Information about Teaching and Learning Methods Managing director, Institut für Berufs-, Wirtschafts- und Sozialpäd-	Oualifications			
Module is allocated to Major Economics Education Written exam lasting 90 min or oral exam lasting 30 min Written exam lasting 90 min or oral exam lasting 30 min Mone Seminar (SS)				1 0 0
Major Economics Education				
Examination Requirements	Module is allocated to			
Prerequisites for Admission		, ,		sting 30 min
Note	<u> -</u>		C	C
Note	Prerequisites for Ad-	None		
The seminar will be held in German. Students				
The seminar will be held in German. Students	Courses	Seminar (SS)		
Students distinguish between the vocational, operational and social integration of people with impediments and their individual situation in life as well as obstacles rendering their integration difficult. analyse concepts of the transition from school to vocation and of the operational integration in working processes for people with impairments or discriminations and evaluate chances and limitations by means of empirical studies and pilot schemes. explain the theoretical background and types of advisory and supportive proposals in the context of Case-Management. account for types of cooperation and networks between competence centres and organisations supporting counselling to youths and free welfare associations. apply formal and informal procedures in order to assess and certify competences. draw up individual strengths-weaknesses profiles and planning of individual support. specify types of the internal differentiation of educational proposals and of the individualised way of learning. plan educational activities in order to support particular target groups, in particular people with learning impairments and people with emigrational backgrounds. Actors and institutions of vocational rehabilitation and transitional management Basic knowledge of therapeutic and vocational pedagogics, as well as of legal regulations Concepts and pilot schemes Approaches of social and advisory pedagogics Planning of individual support and internal differentiation Information about Teaching and Learning Methods Additional Information Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term. Responsible Faculty Managing director, Institut für Berufs-, Wirtschafts- und Sozialpäd-			e held in German.	
distinguish between the vocational, operational and social integration of people with impediments and their individual situation in life as well as obstacles rendering their integration difficult. analyse concepts of the transition from school to vocation and of the operational integration in working processes for people with impairments or discriminations and evaluate chances and limitations by means of empirical studies and pilot schemes. explain the theoretical background and types of advisory and supportive proposals in the context of Case-Management. account for types of cooperation and networks between competence centres and organisations supporting counselling to youths and free welfare associations. apply formal and informal procedures in order to assess and certify competences. draw up individual strengths-weaknesses profiles and planning of individual support. specify types of the internal differentiation of educational proposals and of the individualised way of learning. plan educational activities in order to support particular target groups, in particular people with learning impairments and people with emigrational backgrounds. Contents 4. Actors and institutions of vocational rehabilitation and transitional management 5. Basic knowledge of therapeutic and vocational pedagogics, as well as of legal regulations 6. Concepts and pilot schemes 6. Approaches of social and advisory pedagogics 7. Planning of individual support and internal differentiation Information about Teaching and Learning Methods Additional Information Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term.				
gration of people with impediments and their individual situation in life as well as obstacles rendering their integration difficult. analyse concepts of the transition from school to vocation and of the operational integration in working processes for people with impairments or discriminations and evaluate chances and limitations by means of empirical studies and pilot schemes. explain the theoretical background and types of advisory and supportive proposals in the context of Case-Management. account for types of cooperation and networks between competence centres and organisations supporting counselling to youths and free welfare associations. apply formal and informal procedures in order to assess and certify competences. draw up individual strengths-weaknesses profiles and planning of individual support. specify types of the internal differentiation of educational proposals and of the individualised way of learning. plan educational activities in order to support particular target groups, in particular people with learning impairments and people with emigrational backgrounds. Contents 4. Actors and institutions of vocational rehabilitation and transitional management 8. Basic knowledge of therapeutic and vocational pedagogics, as well as of legal regulations • Concepts and pilot schemes • Approaches of social and advisory pedagogics • Planning of individual support and internal differentiation Information about Teaching and Learning Methods Additional Information Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term.			veen the vocational, oper	ational and social inte-
tion in life as well as obstacles rendering their integration difficult. analyse concepts of the transition from school to vocation and of the operational integration in working processes for people with impairments or discriminations and evaluate chances and limitations by means of empirical studies and pilot schemes. explain the theoretical background and types of advisory and supportive proposals in the context of Case-Management. account for types of cooperation and networks between competence centres and organisations supporting counselling to youths and free welfare associations. apply formal and informal procedures in order to assess and certify competences. draw up individual strengths-weaknesses profiles and planning of individual support. specify types of the internal differentiation of educational proposals and of the individualised way of learning. plan educational activities in order to support particular target groups, in particular people with learning impairments and people with emigrational backgrounds. Contents Contents Actors and institutions of vocational rehabilitation and transitional management Basic knowledge of therapeutic and vocational pedagogics, as well as of legal regulations Concepts and pilot schemes Approaches of social and advisory pedagogics Planning of individual support and internal differentiation Information about Teaching and Learning Methods Additional Information Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term. Managing director, Institut für Berufs-, Wirtschafts- und Sozialpäd-				
cult. analyse concepts of the transition from school to vocation and of the operational integration in working processes for people with impairments or discriminations and evaluate chances and limitations by means of empirical studies and pilot schemes. explain the theoretical background and types of advisory and supportive proposals in the context of Case-Management. account for types of cooperation and networks between competence centres and organisations supporting counselling to youths and free welfare associations. apply formal and informal procedures in order to assess and certify competences. draw up individual strengths-weaknesses profiles and planning of individual support. specify types of the internal differentiation of educational proposals and of the individualised way of learning. plan educational activities in order to support particular target groups, in particular people with learning impairments and people with emigrational backgrounds. Contents Contents • Actors and institutions of vocational rehabilitation and transitional management • Basic knowledge of therapeutic and vocational pedagogics, as well as of legal regulations • Concepts and pilot schemes • Approaches of social and advisory pedagogics • Planning of individual support and internal differentiation Information about Teaching and Learning Methods Additional Information Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term. Managing director, Institut für Berufs-, Wirtschafts- und Sozialpäd-				
analyse concepts of the transition from school to vocation and of the operational integration in working processes for people with impairments or discriminations and evaluate chances and limitations by means of empirical studies and pilot schemes. explain the theoretical background and types of advisory and supportive proposals in the context of Case-Management. account for types of cooperation and networks between competence centres and organisations supporting counselling to youths and free welfare associations. apply formal and informal procedures in order to assess and certify competences. draw up individual strengths-weaknesses profiles and planning of individual support. specify types of the internal differentiation of educational proposals and of the individualised way of learning. plan educational activities in order to support particular target groups, in particular people with learning impairments and people with emigrational backgrounds. Contents Contents Actors and institutions of vocational rehabilitation and transitional management Basic knowledge of therapeutic and vocational pedagogics, as well as of legal regulations Concepts and pilot schemes Approaches of social and advisory pedagogics Planning of individual support and internal differentiation Information about Teaching and Learning Methods Additional Information Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term. Managing director, Institut für Berufs-, Wirtschafts- und Sozialpäd-				,
the operational integration in working processes for people with impairments or discriminations and evaluate chances and limitations by means of empirical studies and pilot schemes. explain the theoretical background and types of advisory and supportive proposals in the context of Case-Management. account for types of cooperation and networks between competence centres and organisations supporting counselling to youths and free welfare associations. apply formal and informal procedures in order to assess and certify competences. draw up individual strengths-weaknesses profiles and planning of individual support. specify types of the internal differentiation of educational proposals and of the individualised way of learning. plan educational activities in order to support particular target groups, in particular people with learning impairments and people with emigrational backgrounds. Contents Contents Actors and institutions of vocational rehabilitation and transitional management Basic knowledge of therapeutic and vocational pedagogics, as well as of legal regulations Concepts and pilot schemes Approaches of social and advisory pedagogics Planning of individual support and internal differentiation Information about Teaching and Learning Methods Additional Information Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term. Responsible Faculty Managing director, Institut für Berufs-, Wirtschafts- und Sozialpäd-			s of the transition from s	chool to vocation and of
impairments or discriminations and evaluate chances and limitations by means of empirical studies and pilot schemes. explain the theoretical background and types of advisory and supportive proposals in the context of Case-Management. account for types of cooperation and networks between competence centres and organisations supporting counselling to youths and free welfare associations. apply formal and informal procedures in order to assess and certify competences. draw up individual strengths-weaknesses profiles and planning of individual support. specify types of the internal differentiation of educational proposals and of the individualised way of learning. plan educational activities in order to support particular target groups, in particular people with learning impairments and people with emigrational backgrounds. Contents Contents Actors and institutions of vocational rehabilitation and transitional management Basic knowledge of therapeutic and vocational pedagogics, as well as of legal regulations Concepts and pilot schemes Approaches of social and advisory pedagogics Planning of individual support and internal differentiation Information about Teaching and Learning Methods Additional Information Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term. Managing director, Institut für Berufs-, Wirtschafts- und Sozialpäd-		•		
tions by means of empirical studies and pilot schemes. explain the theoretical background and types of advisory and supportive proposals in the context of Case-Management. account for types of cooperation and networks between competence centres and organisations supporting counselling to youths and free welfare associations. apply formal and informal procedures in order to assess and certify competences. draw up individual strengths-weaknesses profiles and planning of individual support. specify types of the internal differentiation of educational proposals and of the individualised way of learning. plan educational activities in order to support particular target groups, in particular people with learning impairments and people with emigrational backgrounds. Contents 4				
explain the theoretical background and types of advisory and supportive proposals in the context of Case-Management account for types of cooperation and networks between competence centres and organisations supporting counselling to youths and free welfare associations apply formal and informal procedures in order to assess and certify competences draw up individual strengths-weaknesses profiles and planning of individual support specify types of the internal differentiation of educational proposals and of the individualised way of learning plan educational activities in order to support particular target groups, in particular people with learning impairments and people with emigrational backgrounds. Contents 4 Actors and institutions of vocational rehabilitation and transitional management Basic knowledge of therapeutic and vocational pedagogics, as well as of legal regulations Concepts and pilot schemes Approaches of social and advisory pedagogics Planning of individual support and internal differentiation Information about Teaching and Learning Methods Additional Information Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term. Managing director, Institut für Berufs-, Wirtschafts- und Sozialpäd-		*		
supportive proposals in the context of Case-Management. account for types of cooperation and networks between competence centres and organisations supporting counselling to youths and free welfare associations. apply formal and informal procedures in order to assess and certify competences. draw up individual strengths-weaknesses profiles and planning of individual support. specify types of the internal differentiation of educational proposals and of the individualised way of learning. plan educational activities in order to support particular target groups, in particular people with learning impairments and people with emigrational backgrounds. Contents • Actors and institutions of vocational rehabilitation and transitional management • Basic knowledge of therapeutic and vocational pedagogics, as well as of legal regulations • Concepts and pilot schemes • Approaches of social and advisory pedagogics • Planning of individual support and internal differentiation Information about Teaching and Learning Methods Additional Information Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term. Managing director, Institut für Berufs-, Wirtschafts- und Sozialpäd-				•
account for types of cooperation and networks between competence centres and organisations supporting counselling to youths and free welfare associations. apply formal and informal procedures in order to assess and certify competences. draw up individual strengths-weaknesses profiles and planning of individual support. specify types of the internal differentiation of educational proposals and of the individualised way of learning. plan educational activities in order to support particular target groups, in particular people with learning impairments and people with emigrational backgrounds. Contents • Actors and institutions of vocational rehabilitation and transitional management • Basic knowledge of therapeutic and vocational pedagogics, as well as of legal regulations • Concepts and pilot schemes • Approaches of social and advisory pedagogics • Planning of individual support and internal differentiation Information about Teaching and Learning Methods Additional Information Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term. Responsible Faculty Managing director, Institut für Berufs-, Wirtschafts- und Sozialpäd-				
tence centres and organisations supporting counselling to youths and free welfare associations. apply formal and informal procedures in order to assess and certify competences. draw up individual strengths-weaknesses profiles and planning of individual support. specify types of the internal differentiation of educational proposals and of the individualised way of learning. plan educational activities in order to support particular target groups, in particular people with learning impairments and people with emigrational backgrounds. Contents • Actors and institutions of vocational rehabilitation and transitional management • Basic knowledge of therapeutic and vocational pedagogics, as well as of legal regulations • Concepts and pilot schemes • Approaches of social and advisory pedagogics • Planning of individual support and internal differentiation Information about Teaching and Learning Methods Additional Information Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term. Responsible Faculty Managing director, Institut für Berufs-, Wirtschafts- und Sozialpäd-				
and free welfare associations. apply formal and informal procedures in order to assess and certify competences. draw up individual strengths-weaknesses profiles and planning of individual support. specify types of the internal differentiation of educational proposals and of the individualised way of learning. plan educational activities in order to support particular target groups, in particular people with learning impairments and people with emigrational backgrounds. Contents • Actors and institutions of vocational rehabilitation and transitional management • Basic knowledge of therapeutic and vocational pedagogics, as well as of legal regulations • Concepts and pilot schemes • Approaches of social and advisory pedagogics • Planning of individual support and internal differentiation Information about Teaching and Learning Methods Additional Information Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term. Responsible Faculty Managing director, Institut für Berufs-, Wirtschafts- und Sozialpäd-				
certify competences. draw up individual strengths-weaknesses profiles and planning of individual support. specify types of the internal differentiation of educational proposals and of the individualised way of learning. plan educational activities in order to support particular target groups, in particular people with learning impairments and people with emigrational backgrounds. Contents • Actors and institutions of vocational rehabilitation and transitional management • Basic knowledge of therapeutic and vocational pedagogics, as well as of legal regulations • Concepts and pilot schemes • Approaches of social and advisory pedagogics • Planning of individual support and internal differentiation Information about Teaching and Learning Methods Additional Information Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term. Managing director, Institut für Berufs-, Wirtschafts- und Sozialpäd-				
draw up individual strengths-weaknesses profiles and planning of individual support. specify types of the internal differentiation of educational proposals and of the individualised way of learning. plan educational activities in order to support particular target groups, in particular people with learning impairments and people with emigrational backgrounds. Contents • Actors and institutions of vocational rehabilitation and transitional management • Basic knowledge of therapeutic and vocational pedagogics, as well as of legal regulations • Concepts and pilot schemes • Approaches of social and advisory pedagogics • Planning of individual support and internal differentiation Information about Teaching and Learning Methods Additional Information Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term. Responsible Faculty Managing director, Institut für Berufs-, Wirtschafts- und Sozialpäd-		apply formal and informal procedures in order to assess and		
of individual support. specify types of the internal differentiation of educational proposals and of the individualised way of learning. plan educational activities in order to support particular target groups, in particular people with learning impairments and people with emigrational backgrounds. Contents • Actors and institutions of vocational rehabilitation and transitional management • Basic knowledge of therapeutic and vocational pedagogics, as well as of legal regulations • Concepts and pilot schemes • Approaches of social and advisory pedagogics • Planning of individual support and internal differentiation Information about Teaching and Learning Methods Additional Information Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term. Managing director, Institut für Berufs-, Wirtschafts- und Sozialpäd-		certify competences.		
specify types of the internal differentiation of educational proposals and of the individualised way of learning plan educational activities in order to support particular target groups, in particular people with learning impairments and people with emigrational backgrounds. Contents • Actors and institutions of vocational rehabilitation and transitional management • Basic knowledge of therapeutic and vocational pedagogics, as well as of legal regulations • Concepts and pilot schemes • Approaches of social and advisory pedagogics • Planning of individual support and internal differentiation Information about Teaching and Learning Methods Additional Information Responsible Faculty Managing director, Institut für Berufs-, Wirtschafts- und Sozialpäd-		■		
posals and of the individualised way of learning. plan educational activities in order to support particular target groups, in particular people with learning impairments and people with emigrational backgrounds. Contents • Actors and institutions of vocational rehabilitation and transitional management • Basic knowledge of therapeutic and vocational pedagogics, as well as of legal regulations • Concepts and pilot schemes • Approaches of social and advisory pedagogics • Planning of individual support and internal differentiation Information about Teaching and Learning Methods Additional Information Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term. Responsible Faculty Managing director, Institut für Berufs-, Wirtschafts- und Sozialpäd-		of individual su	pport.	
plan educational activities in order to support particular target groups, in particular people with learning impairments and people with emigrational backgrounds. Contents		specify types of	the internal differentiation	on of educational pro-
groups, in particular people with learning impairments and people with emigrational backgrounds. Contents Actors and institutions of vocational rehabilitation and transitional management Basic knowledge of therapeutic and vocational pedagogics, as well as of legal regulations Concepts and pilot schemes Approaches of social and advisory pedagogics Planning of individual support and internal differentiation Information about Teaching and Learning Methods Additional Information Responsible Faculty Managing director, Institut für Berufs-, Wirtschafts- und Sozialpäd-		posals and of th	e individualised way of l	earning.
Contents Actors and institutions of vocational rehabilitation and transitional management Basic knowledge of therapeutic and vocational pedagogics, as well as of legal regulations Concepts and pilot schemes Approaches of social and advisory pedagogics Planning of individual support and internal differentiation Information about Teaching and Learning Methods Additional Information Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term. Managing director, Institut für Berufs-, Wirtschafts- und Sozialpäd-		plan educationa	l activities in order to sup	pport particular target
 Contents Actors and institutions of vocational rehabilitation and transitional management Basic knowledge of therapeutic and vocational pedagogics, as well as of legal regulations Concepts and pilot schemes Approaches of social and advisory pedagogics Planning of individual support and internal differentiation Information about Teaching and Learning Methods Additional Information Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term. Responsible Faculty Managing director, Institut für Berufs-, Wirtschafts- und Sozialpäd-		groups, in partic	cular people with learning	g impairments and peo-
tional management Basic knowledge of therapeutic and vocational pedagogics, as well as of legal regulations Concepts and pilot schemes Approaches of social and advisory pedagogics Planning of individual support and internal differentiation Information about Teaching and Learning Methods Additional Information Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term. Responsible Faculty Managing director, Institut für Berufs-, Wirtschafts- und Sozialpäd-		ple with emigra	tional backgrounds.	
 Basic knowledge of therapeutic and vocational pedagogics, as well as of legal regulations Concepts and pilot schemes Approaches of social and advisory pedagogics Planning of individual support and internal differentiation Information about Teaching and Learning Methods Additional Information Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term. Responsible Faculty Managing director, Institut für Berufs-, Wirtschafts- und Sozialpäd- 	Contents	 Actors and insti 	tutions of vocational reha	abilitation and transi-
well as of legal regulations		tional managem	ent	
 Concepts and pilot schemes Approaches of social and advisory pedagogics Planning of individual support and internal differentiation Information about Teaching and Learning Methods Additional Information Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term. Responsible Faculty Managing director, Institut für Berufs-, Wirtschafts- und Sozialpäd- 		 Basic knowledge 	ge of therapeutic and voca	ational pedagogics, as
 Approaches of social and advisory pedagogics Planning of individual support and internal differentiation Information about Teaching and Learning Methods Additional Information Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term. Responsible Faculty Managing director, Institut für Berufs-, Wirtschafts- und Sozialpäd- 		well as of legal	regulations	
● Planning of individual support and internal differentiation Information about Teaching and Learning Methods Additional Information Responsible Faculty Managing director, Institut für Berufs-, Wirtschafts- und Sozialpäd-		 Concepts and p 	ilot schemes	
● Planning of individual support and internal differentiation Information about Teaching and Learning Methods Additional Information Responsible Faculty Managing director, Institut für Berufs-, Wirtschafts- und Sozialpäd-				
Information about Teaching and Learning MethodsRequired reading will be announced at the beginning of the term.Additional InformationRequired reading will be announced at the beginning of the term.Responsible FacultyManaging director, Institut für Berufs-, Wirtschafts- und Sozialpäd-		Planning of individual support and internal differentiation		
MethodsAdditional InformationRequired reading will be announced at the beginning of the term.Responsible FacultyManaging director, Institut für Berufs-, Wirtschafts- und Sozialpäd-	Information about		• •	
MethodsAdditional InformationRequired reading will be announced at the beginning of the term.Responsible FacultyManaging director, Institut für Berufs-, Wirtschafts- und Sozialpäd-	Teaching and Learning			
Responsible Faculty Managing director, Institut für Berufs-, Wirtschafts- und Sozialpäd-	_			
Responsible Faculty Managing director, Institut für Berufs-, Wirtschafts- und Sozialpäd-	Additional Information	Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term.		
	Responsible Faculty			
Member agogik (Vocational, Economics and Social Education)	_	0 0		

Module	Subject-Specific I	Didactic Studies and A	pplications I	
Number	49309	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	120 h ¹	Independent Studies	60 h	
Qualifications	Activities in the fie	eld of lesson planning ar	nd its realisation in the	
	area of vocational	education and further ed	lucation.	
Module is allocated to	Major Economics	Education		
Examination Re-	Practical Studies			
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Exercise: Lesson P	Planning for Subject-Spe	ecific Didactic Studies	
	(SS) and Supported	d Applications / work pl	acement in schools (in	
	every term)			
Language	The courses will be	e held in German.		
Learning Objec-	Students			
tivesLearning Objec-	plan lessons or	seminars on the basis o	f didactic categories	
tives	and evaluate possible ways of realisation.			
		observe, considering relevant criteria, sequences of lessons or		
	seminars and re	ecord them.		
	prepare materia	al and carry out lessons	or seminars.	
	analyse and evaluate lessons or seminars.			
	develop learnir	ng assessment and tests.		
Contents	Concepts regarding lesson planning			
	 Procedures for 	observing lessons		
	 Techniques that 	t help in analysing lesso	ons	
		e of the teacher profession		
Information about	The module consis	ts of a supported work p	placement at a school.	
Teaching and Learn-	Students will have	to observe and to carry	out lessons. In addi-	
ing Methods	tion to this, they w	ill be told what is impor	tant when observing	
	lessons and also get instructions as to how to plan them.			
Additional Infor-	Requirements for work placements comply with the examination			
mation	regulations for teachers of North-Rhine Westphalia and will be			
	announced by putt			
	Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term.			
Responsible Faculty	Managing director, Institut für Berufs-, Wirtschafts- und Sozi-			
Member	alpädagogik (Vocational, Economics and Social Education)			

Refers to the hours of attendance during the exercise and the work placement.

Module	Subject-Specific I	Didactic Studies and A	pplications II	
Number	49310	Workload	360 h	
Credit Points	12 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency	, ,	
Attendance	180 h ¹	Independent Studies	180 h	
Qualifications	Teaching (planning	g, realisation and evalua	tion) in the field of	
	0 1	and further education;	*	
		lessons and seminars.		
Module is allocated to		Major Economics Education		
Examination Re-	Practical Studies			
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission	Tione			
Courses	Exercise: Reflection	on on Subject-Specific D	Didactic Studies (WS)	
Courses		plications / work placem	, ,	
Language	The courses will be		ioni (m overy term)	
Language Learning Objec-	Students	c noid in Octilian.		
tivesLearning Objec-		means of didactic cates	roman and avaluate	
tives		-	gories and evaluate	
uves	possible ways of realisation.			
	give reports on the lessons they have observed.			
		a research-oriented poin		
	teaching- learning arrangements and give reports on them.			
	prepare material and carry out lessons / complex teaching-			
	learning arrangements.			
	develop learning assessment and tests.			
	describe the impact of classroom disruptions and develop			
	appropriate strategies helping in dealing with them.			
	are familiar with concepts related to classroom management			
	and analyse the situation of the education programmes they			
	come across.			
	analyse in how	far the hidden curriculu	m has an impact on	
	the planning of lessons and evaluate resulting consequences			
		ning and the curriculum.		
Contents		sation and analysis of le		
	Classroom mar	•		
	Classroom disr	C		
		e hidden curriculum		
Information about		ets of a supported work p	placement at a school	
Teaching and Learn-		to observe and to carry		
ing Methods		•		
ing monious	tion to this, there will be a joint theoretical reflection on selected issues.			
Additional Infor-	Requirements for work placements comply with the examination			
mation	regulations for teachers of North-Rhine Westphalia and will be			
			corpiiana and win oc	
	announced by putting up a notice. Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term.			
Responsible Faculty		, Institut für Berufs-, Wi	<u> </u>	
Member		tional, Economics and S		
Member	aipadagogik (voca	monai, Economics and S	Bociai Education)	

Refers to the hours of attendance during the exercise and the work placement.

Module	Subject-Specific Didactic Studies and Applications III			
Number	49311	Workload	520 h	
Credit Points	18 CP	Recurrence Frequency	Every second term	
Attendance	260 h Independent Studies 260 h			
Qualifications	Teaching (planning, realisation and evaluation) in the field of vocational education and further education; peer coaching when it comes to planning lessons and seminars.			
Module is allocated to	Major Economics			
Examination Re-	Practical Studies			
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	(SS) and Exercise: ies (WS) and	Planning for Subject-Spe Reflection on Subject-S tions / work placement	Specific Didactic Stud-	
Language	The courses will be		, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	
Learning Objec-	Students			
tivesLearning Objec-	plan lessons by	means of didactic cates	ories and evaluate	
tives	possible ways			
	observe, from a lessons and rec	a research-oriented poin ord them.	t of view, sequences of	
	prepare materia	al and carry out lessons	or seminars.	
		ng assessment and tests.		
	describe the impact of classroom disruptions and develop			
	appropriate strategies helping in dealing with them.			
		are familiar with concepts related to classroom management		
	and analyse the situation of the education programmes they			
	 come across. analyse in how far the hidden curriculum has an impact on the planning of lessons and evaluate resulting consequences regarding teaching and the curriculum. plan innovative teaching- learning arrangements, put them into practice with the help of colleagues and evaluate the learning progress as well as teaching strategies. 			
Contents	• Planning, realis	sation and analysis of le	ssons	
	Classroom mar	nagement		
	Classroom disr	ruptions		
	• Influence of the	e hidden curriculum		
	• Evaluation of c	complex teaching- learni	ing arrangements	
Information about	The module consists of a supported work placement at a school.			
Teaching and Learn-	Students will have to observe and to carry out lessons. In addi-			
ing Methods	tion to this, there will be a joint theoretical reflection on selected			
	issues.			
Additional Infor-	Requirements for work placements comply with the examination			
mation	_	chers of North-Rhine W	estphalia and will be	
	announced by putti			
	Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term.			
Responsible Faculty	Managing director, Institut für Berufs-, Wirtschafts- und Sozi-			
Member	alpädagogik (Vocational, Economics and Social Education)			

Module	Colloquium on Economics Education			
Number	49312	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h	
Qualifications	Interdisciplinary w	orking groups.		
Module is allocated to	Major Economics	Education, compulsory:	module	
Examination Re-	Oral exam			
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	72 credit points			
mission				
Courses	Colloquium (SS)			
Language	*	ill be held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students	Students		
	\mathcal{C}	ir own profile of compet		
	other professional groups, justify their own understanding of			
	professional work in the area of vocational and economics			
	education and in teams characterised by an interdisciplinary			
	background.			
	_	wn epistemological posi		
		earch, application and ta		
	present the results of own research work and projects, ac-			
	count for them and defend them in critical discussions.			
Contents	Understanding of scientific and academic work			
	• Application of	research procedures		
	Understanding of the profession			
Information about	The module serves as a concluding reflection on the vocational			
Teaching and Learn-	competences and academic skills that have been acquired.			
ing Methods	Usually it goes along with the preparation of the Master-Thesis.			
Additional Infor-	Students can participate on condition that they hand in their indi-			
mation		e basics of which have l	been acquired in the	
	module "Basics of			
Responsible Faculty		, Institut für Berufs-, Wi		
Member	alpädagogik (Voca	tional, Economics and S	Social Education)	

Major Political Science

Branches	Module	Type of Exam	CP of the Module	Required CP	
European Policy	The Political System of the EU: Strategic and Conceptual Approaches (Lecture and Exercise)	KL/MP	6CP		
	Advanced Seminar The Political System of the EU: Strategic and Conceptual Approaches	RE/HA/ KL/FS	6 CP		
	Governance and Policy-Making in the Multi-Level- System of the EU (Lecture and Exercise)	KL/MP	6 CP		
	Research Project The Political System of the EU	RE/HA/KL	6 CP		
Comparative Policy	Comparative Analysis of Political Institutions (Lecture and Exercise)	KL/MP	6 CP		
	Advanced Seminar Comparative Analysis of Political Institutions	RE/HA/KL	KL/MP 6 CP 72		
	Comparative Analysis of Political Economy (Lecture and Exercise)	KL/MP			
	Research Project Comparative Polictics	RE/HA/KL	6 CP	out of 96 CP	
International Rela-	Advanced Seminar International Policy	RE/HA	6 CP	70 61	
tions	Advanced Seminar Foreign Policy	RE/HA	6 CP		
	Research Project Foreign Policy	PR/FS	6 CP		
	Research Project International Policy	PR/FS	6 CP		
Political Theory	Political Theory and History of Ideas (Lecture and Exercise)	KL/MP	6 CP		
	Advanced Seminar Political Theory	RE/HA/KL	6 CP		
	Advanced Seminar Political and Religious Ideas	RE/HA/KL	6 CP	1	
	Research Project Political Theory and History of Ideas	PR/FS	6 CP		
Weitere Bereiche	Colloquium on Political Science	RE/so	6 CP		
	Selected Issues in Political Science	KL/so	6 CP		

Modules

Module	The Political System of the EU: Strategic and Conceptual			
	Approaches (Lecture and Exercise)			
Number	10015	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	60h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	Students are prepa	ared for activities in Gerr	nan and European ad-	
	ministrative depar	tments, in associations, t	the media and sciences.	
Module is allocated to	Major Political Sc	rience		
	Minor Political Sc	eience		
Examination Re-	Written exam last	ing 60 min		
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Lecture and exerc	ise (WS)		
Language	The courses will b	e held in English.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
	capture, readir	ng intensely, the essentia	l landmarks of the pro-	
	cess of integration.			
	allocate the current development of the European system to a			
	theoretical, strategic and conceptual background.			
	analyse the ba	analyse the basic tendencies of the development of the politi-		
	cal system of the European Union.			
	discuss current and relevant academic debates about the			
	deepening and expansion of the European system.			
Contents	• Theories of Eu	ropean Integration		
	Strategies and scenarios of the development of the European			
	Union between	n expansion and deepeni	ng	
	 Conceptual ap 	proaches in order to anal	lyse the European sys-	
	tem as a long-			
	• The constitution	onal and institutional arc	hitecture of the Euro-	
	pean Union			
Information about	_			
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term.			
mation				
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Wolfgang Wessels, Seminar für Politische Wis-			
Member		ical Science); Contact: K		
	Seminar für Politi	sche Wissenschaften (Po	olitical Science)	

Module	Advanced Seminar the Political System of the EU: Strategic			
	and Conceptual A			
Number	53053	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies		
Qualifications	Students are prepa	ared for activities in Geri	nan and European ad-	
	ministrative depar	tments, in associations, t	the media and sciences.	
Module is allocated to	Major Political Science			
	Minor Political Sc	eience		
Examination Re-	Paper (70 %); in a	ddition to this, either a p	resentation <i>or</i> a practi-	
quirements		be a simulation) (making		
•	mark)	, ,		
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Advanced seminar	r (SS)		
Language		ninar can be held in Gerr	nan or in English (see	
gg.	KLIPS).		(
Learning Objectives	Students			
Learning Objectives		al with the political and	academic discussion of	
		<u> </u>	academic discussion of	
	_	the European Union.		
		extend and foster their theoretical knowledge with respect to		
	empirical possibilities of application.			
	apply theories and concepts in order to investigate current empirical incidents and developments as well as political sit-			
	-	-	-	
		decisions need to be ma		
		ar with the political proc		
	_	ction by means of regula	*	
		or through experience ga		
	_	of the European Union		
	way, they are able to comprehend the complexity of Europe-			
	an and international negotiations.			
Contents	• Theories of Eu	ropean Integration		
	Strategies and scenarios of the development of the European			
	Union between	n expansion and deepeni	ng	
	 Conceptual ap 	proaches in order to ana	lyse the European sys-	
	tem as a long-	-		
	_	onal and institutional arc	hitecture of the Euro-	
	pean Union			
Information about	Students might be asked to simulate European negotiations;			
Teaching and Learn-	study trips.			
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	Required reading	will be announced at the	beginning of the term	
mation		oo amrouneed at the	or the term.	
Responsible Faculty	Univ -Prof Dr W	olfgang Wessels, Semin	ar fjir Politische Wis-	
Member		ical Science); Contact: K		
TVICITIOCI	,	sche Wissenschaften (Po		
	Schimal ful Follus	serie vvissenschaftell (PC	mucai Science)	

Module	Governance and Policy-Making in the Multi-Level-System of				
	the EU (Lecture and Exercise)				
Number	10016	Workload	180 h		
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term		
		quency	-		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h		
Qualifications	Students are prepar	red for activities in Gerr	nan and European ad-		
	ministrative depart	ments, in associations, t	he media and sciences.		
Module is allocated to	Major Political Sci				
	Minor Political Sci	ience			
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	ng 60 min			
quirements					
Prerequisites for Ad-	None				
mission					
Courses	Lecture and exerci	se (SS)			
Language	The courses will be	e held in English.			
Learning Objectives	Students				
	comprehend basic theoretical and conceptual approaches of				
	the multi-layered system of the European Union.				
	classify in a systematic order different modes and types of				
	governing in the European Union.				
	analyse the inst	titutional and procedura	l aspects of policy		
	making of the l	European Union.			
	discuss current and relevant academic debates about pivotal				
	issues and areas of policy in the European Union.				
Contents	• The multi-layered system of the European Union: theoretical				
	and conceptual	approaches			
	 Types of gover 	rning in the European Un	nion: national and Eu-		
	ropean perspec	tives			
	• Central fields of	of action and policy in the	ne European Union		
	• The European	Union in the internation	al system		
Information about					
Teaching and Learn-					
ing Methods					
Additional Infor-	Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term.				
mation					
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Wolfgang Wessels, Seminar für Politische Wis-				
Member	`	cal Science); Contact: K	•		
	Seminar für Politis	che Wissenschaften (Po	Seminar für Politische Wissenschaften (Political Science)		

Module	Research Project	The Political System of	f the EU
Number	11006	Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term
		quency	•
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h
Qualifications	Students become a	ble to analyse the politic	cal system of the Euro-
	pean Union in a so	phisticated way. Moreov	ver, they get prepared
	for activities in the German and European administrative depart-		
	ments, in association	ons, the media and scien	ces.
Module is allocated	Major Political Sci	ence	
to	Minor Political Sci		
Examination Re-	Presentation (30%)	and project report (mal	king up 70% of the
quirements	final mark)		
Prerequisites for	12 credit points in	the area of the Europear	n Policy
Admission			
Courses	Research Project (
Language		ect will be held in Germa	nn or English (see
	KLIPS).		
Learning Objectives	Students		
	_	arch design along with a	-
	well as with theoretical and methodological approaches.		
	make use of the state of the art as well as of data records.		
	present the results they have obtained in oral and written		
	form.		
Contents	• Theories of Eur	ropean Integration	
	• Strategies and	scenarios of the develop	ment of the European
		expansion and deepening	•
		proaches in order to anal	yse the European sys-
	tem as a long-to	erm trend	
	• The constitutional and institutional architecture of the Euro-		
	pean Union		
	•	red system of the Europe	ean Union: theoretical
	and conceptual	* *	
		ning in the European U	nion: national and Eu-
	ropean perspec		
		of action and policy in the	•
	• The European	Union in the internations	al system
Information about			
Teaching and Learn-			
ing Methods			
Additional Infor-	Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term.		
mation			
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Wolfgang Wessels, Seminar für Politische Wis-		
Member	,	cal Science); Contact: K	
	Seminar für Politische Wissenschaften (Political Science)		

Exercise) Number 10009 Workload 180 h				
	,			
Credit Points6 CPRecurrence Fre-Every second	d term			
quency				
Attendance 60 h Independent Studies 120 h				
Qualifications Students gaun the ability to analyse political decision-m	-			
processes. The module prepares students for a later care				
fields of political science, economy and administration,	as well as			
in organisations, associations and the media.				
Module is allocated to Major Political Science				
Minor Political Science				
Examination Re- Written exam lasting 60 min <i>or</i> oral exam				
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad- Sound knowledge of social science research methods.				
mission				
Courses Lecture and exercise (WS)				
Language In every fourth term, the course is in English (WS 10/11	in Ger-			
man, WS 11/12 in English).				
Learning Objectives Students				
learn about theoretical paradigms, concepts and met	learn about theoretical paradigms, concepts and methods as			
applied in the comparative study of institutions.	applied in the comparative study of institutions.			
identify differences.and commonalities of institution	identify differences.and commonalities of institutions.			
test the empirical validity and logical soundness of a	pplied			
concepts and determine their scope.				
apply an extensive range of theoretical and empirica	.1			
knowledge to current problems and analyses.				
Contents • Institutionalism and Neo-institutionalism				
 Veto player theory and theory of veto points 				
Theory of structure-induced equilibrium				
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	Problem areas: aggregation of individual preferences, coordi-			
nation of individual decisions, collective action, dele				
relationships with imminent "agency loss", time con	_			
and "commitments"	•			
 Endogeneity of institutions and institutional reforms 				
• Empirical results of traditional, comparative studies				
international level				
Information about				
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
	A list of required readings will be made accessible at the begin-			
mation ning of the term.				
	UnivProf. Dr. André Kaiser, Seminar für Politische Wissen-			
Responsible Faculty UnivProf. Dr. André Kaiser, Seminar für Politische W				

Module	Advanced Seminar Comparative Analysis of Political Institutions		
Number	53054	Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term
		quency	
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h
Qualifications	Students gain the a	bility to analyse politica	al decision-making
	processes . The mo	duleprepares students f	or a later career in the
			lministration, as well as
	in organisations, as	ssociations and the med	ia.
Module is allocated to	Major Political Sci	ence	
	Minor Political Sci	ence	
Examination Re-	Presentation (20%)	and written assignmen	t (80% of the final
quirements	mark) or written ex	kam lasting 60 min	
Prerequisites for Ad-	Sound knowledge	of social science research	ch methods.
mission			
Courses	Seminar (WS)		
Language	In every fourth terr	n, the course is in Engli	ish (WS 10/11 in Eng-
	lish, WS 11/12 in 0	German).	
Learning Objectives	Students		
	analyse institutional variance between regimes in established		
	democracies ap	plying neo-institutional	l concepts.
	become familia	ar with results of tradition	onal studies to explain
	variance betwe	en regimes and analyse	its effects.
Contents	• Institutionalism	n and Neo-institutionalis	sm
	• Veto player the	eory and theory of veto	points
		cture-induced equilibriu	
	Problem areas: aggregation of individual preferences, coordi-		
	nation of individual decisions, collective action, delegation		
		ith imminent "agency le	_
	and "commitm		•
	 Endogeneity of 	institutions and institut	tional reforms
	• Empirical results of traditional, comparative studies at an international level		
Information about			
Teaching and Learn-			
ing Methods			
Additional Infor-	A list of required readings will be made accessible at the begin-		
mation	ning of the term.		
Responsible Faculty	· ·	dré Kaiser, Seminar für	Politische Wissen-
Member	schaften (Political Science)		

Module	Comparative Analysis of Political Economy (Lecture and		
	Exercise)		
Number	10010	Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term
		quency	
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	
Qualifications	_	ability to analyse politication	
	1 -	dule prepares students f	
	fields of political science, economy and administration, as well as		
		ssociations and the med	ia.
Module is allocated to	Major Political Sci		
	Minor Political Sc		
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	ng 60 min <i>or</i> oral exam	
quirements		0 11 1	
Prerequisites for Ad-	Sound knowledge	of social science research	ch methods.
mission	T	(00)	
Courses	Lecture and exerci		
Language		m, the course is in Engli	ish (SS 11 in English,
T	SS 12 in German).		
Learning Objectives	Students		
	_	knowledge about hypot	
	els, methods and empirical results concerning the impact of		
	politics on economics.		
	analyse how political and institutional factors create an impact on economic performance in OECD countries on the ba-		
			D countries on the ba-
C44-		al studies in the field.	11' 1'
Contents	_	cal economy and compar	rative public policy
	research as framework of analysis Hypotheses and results of socio-economic approaches and		
	V -		1 1
	-	and industrial relations	ers, multi-level analysis
			4. .
		dom, growth and equali	ıy
	• Inflation		
	• Currency	. 1	
	• External econo	omic relations	
	• Taxes	1. 1	11
	Government debts and government spending		
TP	Social policy a	nd welfare state analysi	S
Information about			
Teaching and Learn-			
ing Methods Additional Infor-	A list of magning 1	andings will be made -	paggible at the basis
mation	A list of required readings will be made accessible at the begin-		
	ning of the term.		
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. André Kaiser, Seminar für Politische Wissenschaften (Political Science)		
Member	schanen (Ponneal	science)	

Module	Research Project Comparative Politics			
Number	40301	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h	
Qualifications		bility to analyse politica		
	processes. The module prepares students for a later career in the			
	fields of political s	cience, economy and ad	ministration, as well as	
	•	ssociations and the medi	a.	
Module is allocated to	Major Political Sci			
	Minor Political Sci			
Examination Re-		and written assignmen		
quirements	-	g up 50% of the final mag	-	
Prerequisites for Ad-		vledge of social science		
mission		"Comparative Analysis		
	-	ative Analysis of Politic	al Economy"	
Courses	1 0	Research project (SS)		
Language	The course will be held in English.			
Learning Objectives	Students			
	develop a proposal for an empirically oriented comparative			
	research projec	t in all its phases.		
	describe the sel	lected issue as well as th	ne methods and re-	
	search design.			
	gain an overvie	w of the state of the art	and of the available	
	data.			
	advance and test hypotheses empirically.			
	present the resu	alts they have obtained i	n oral and written	
	form.			
Contents	Current topics, constantly changing, from the areas of com-			
	parative analys	is of political institution	s and the comparative	
	analysis of political economy.			
Information about	Empirical research	project		
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	_	eadings will be made ac	cessible at the begin-	
mation	ning of the term.			
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. André Kaiser, Seminar für Politische Wissen-			
Member	schaften (Political Science)			

Module	Advanced Se	Advanced Seminar International Policy			
Number	53048	Workload	180 h		
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term		
		quency			
Attendance	30 h	30 h Independent Studies 150 h			
Qualifications	Students get p	Students get prepared for activities in political science, economy			
	and administr	and administration, in organisations, associations and the media.			
Module is allocated to	Major Political Science				
	Minor Politic				
		Minor International Relations			
Examination Re-		and paper (making up 50%	of the final mark, re-		
quirements	spectively)				
Prerequisites for Ad-	None				
mission					
Courses	Seminar (WS	,			
Language		will be held in German.			
Learning Objectives	Students are a				
	deal with	further questions related to	international relations in		
	the area of	f international policy on th	e basis of primary and		
	secondary	literature.			
	understan	d and discuss these issues	from a critical angle in		
	view of th	view of theoretical concepts and empirical results of the re-			
	search.				
	place these issues in the area of international relations in a				
	differentia	ating way.			
	choose the	eoretical and empirical que	estions and hypotheses as		
	the startin	g point for their own resea	rch.		
	carry out	empirical research work.			
	present th	e results they have obtaine	ed in oral and written		
	form.				
	test the va	llidity of the underlying qu	estion and hypotheses on		
	the basis of	of the results they have obt	ained.		
Contents	• Internation	nal policy			
	Transnational policy				
	• Conflict r	esearch			
	 Cooperati 	on research			
	_	nal regulatory policy			
	• Security p	oolicy			
	· -	on and communication pol	icy		
	Subject matters of international policy				
	 Levels of analysis of international policy 				
Information about		7 1	,		
Teaching and Learn-					
ing Methods					
Additional Infor-	Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term.				
mation	_	-	5 5		
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Thomas Jäger, Seminar für Politische Wissen-				
Member		tical Science)			
		,			

Module	Advanced Seminar	r Foreign Policy			
Number	53049 Workload 180 h				
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Frequency	Every second term		
Attendance	30 h Independent Studies 150h				
Qualifications	Students get prepared for activities in political science, economy				
	and administration, in organisations, associations and the media.				
Module is allocated to	Major Political Scie	ence			
	Minor Political Science				
	Minor International	Relations			
Examination Require-	Presentation and pa	per (making up 50% of the	he final mark, respec-		
ments	tively)				
Prerequisites for Admission	None				
Courses	Seminar (SS)				
Language	The seminar will be	held in German.			
Learning Objectives	Students are able to	•••			
	deal with furthe	r questions related to the	analysis of foreign		
	policy, thereby	considering the reciproca	al relations between for-		
		international policy as w			
	cerning home as	ffairs on the basis of prin	nary and secondary lit-		
	erature.				
		erent theoretical approach	-		
		analysing the interaction			
	_	licy and restrictions conc	_		
	and are able to discuss them in view of selected empirical ques-				
	tions.				
	place these issues in the area of international relations in a dif- ferentiating way.				
	choose theoretical and empirical questions and hypotheses as				
	the starting point for their own research.				
	carry out empirical research work.				
	present the results they have obtained in oral and written form.				
	test the validity	of the underlying question	on and hypotheses on		
	the basis of the	results they have obtaine	d.		
Contents	• Foreign policy				
	 Transnational p 	olicy			
	 Conflict research 	h			
	 Cooperation res 	earch			
	Strategic studie	S			
	• Security policy				
	 Information and 	l communication policy			
	Subject matters of international policy				
	Levels of analysis of international policy				
Information about					
Teaching and Learning					
Methods					
Additional Information	Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term.				
Responsible Faculty		mas Jäger, Seminar für I	Politische Wissen-		
Member	schaften (Political Science)				

Module	Research Project 1	Foreign Policy			
Number	11004 Workload 180 h				
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Frequen- cy	Every second term		
Attendance	30 h Independent Studies 150h				
Qualifications	Students get prepared for activities in political science, economy				
	and administration, in organisations, associations and the media.				
Module is allocated to	Major Political Science				
	Minor Political Science				
	Minor International				
Examination Require-		study (making up 50% o	f the final mark, respec-		
ments	tively)				
Prerequisites for Admission	Students must have "Analysis of Foreig	already participated in the Policy"	ne advanced seminar		
Courses	Research project (V	· ·			
Language		t will be held in German			
Learning Objectives	Students are able to				
Contents	between foreign strictions conce secondary litera understand different of the research international post and are able to tions place these issure ferentiating way choose theoretic the starting poin carry out empiricularly present the resure test the validity	y, thereby considering the policy and international rning home affairs on the ature. Berent theoretical approach analysing the interaction discuss them in view of sees in the area of internation and to adopt an own potent for their own research, ical research work on the lts they have obtained in of the underlying question results they have obtained	policy as well as re- e basis of primary and hes and empirical results between foreign policy, cerning home affairs, elected empirical ques- onal relations in a dif- int of view. ns and hypotheses as eir own. oral and written form. on and hypotheses on		
Information about	 Transnational p Conflict research Cooperation research Strategic studie Security policy Information and Subject matters Levels of analys 	ch search s I communication policy of international policy sis of international policy			
Teaching and Learning	Empirical research project including cases studies				
Methods					
Additional Information	Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term.				
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Thomas Jäger, Seminar für Politische Wissenschaf-				
Member		_	. Officially 11 isochischar-		
MICHINCI	ten (Political Science)				

Module	Research Project	International Policy				
Number	11008	Workload	180 h			
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term			
		quency				
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h			
Qualifications	Students get prepa	red for activities in poli	tical science, economy			
	and administration	, in organisations, assoc	ciations and the media.			
Module is allocated to	Major Political Sci	ience				
	Minor Political Science					
	Minor Internationa					
Examination Re-	Project report, case	e study (making up 50%	of the final mark, re-			
quirements	spectively)					
Prerequisites for Ad-	Students must have	e already participated in	the advanced seminar			
mission	"International Poli	cy"				
Courses	Research project (S	SS)				
Language	The research proje	ct will be held in Germa	an.			
Learning Objectives	Students are able to	0				
	independently	deal with further question	ons related to interna-			
	tional relations	in the area of internation	onal policy on the basis			
	of primary and	secondary literature.	-			
	understand and	discuss these issues from	om a critical angle in			
		tical concepts and empire				
		place these issues in the area of international relations in a				
	differentiating way and adopt an own point of view.					
	choose theoretical and empirical questions and hypotheses as					
		nt for their own researc				
		rical research work on the				
		ults they have obtained				
	form.	·				
	test the validity of the underlying question and hypotheses on					
	the basis of the results they have obtained.					
Contents	International policy					
	Transnational policy					
	Conflict resear					
	 Cooperation re 					
	-	egulatory policy				
	Security policy					
			V			
	Information and communication policySubject matters of international policy					
	 Levels of analysis of international policy 					
Information about	Empirical research project including case studies					
Teaching and Learn-	Empirical research project metading case studies					
ing Methods						
Additional Infor-	Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term.					
mation			5 5 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1			
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Th	omas Jäger, Seminar fü	r Politische Wissen-			
Member	schaften (Political	_				
	scharten (1 Ontical Science)					

Module	Political Theory and History of Ideas (Lecture and Exercise)			
Number	10011	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency	-	
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	Students become c	apable of analysing basi	ic political principles	
	and concepts of society at a sophisticated level; they also get pre-			
	pared for activities	pared for activities in political science and the media, in econom-		
	ic, political and pu	blic organisations as we	ll as in associations.	
Module is allocated to	Major Political Sci	ence		
	Minor Political Sci			
Examination Re-	Written exam lastin	ng 60 min <i>or</i> oral exam	lasting 30 min	
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	Basic knowledge a	bout political theory and	d history of ideas	
mission				
Courses	Lecture and exerci			
Language	The courses will be	e held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
	are familiar with the paradigms, concepts and hermeneutics			
	of political theory and the history of ideas.			
	know about central ideas and concepts of society of western			
	and non-western civilisations.			
	evaluate the empirical meaning and range of particular para-			
	digms and in how far they are logically sound.			
	compare western and non-western central ideas and concepts			
	of society.			
	apply their fact	ual, historical and meth	odological knowledge	
		orical cases and to curre		
Contents		storical hermeneutics, c		
	-	al research, history of re		
	gy of religion,	research of symbols, the	eory of civilisation	
	• The realm of ic	leas of the western and t	the non-western world	
Information about	_	typical traits of an exerc	cise; active participa-	
Teaching and Learn-	tion of students is 1	equired		
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	Required reading v	vill be announced at the	beginning of the term.	
mation				
Responsible Faculty		olfgang Leidhold, Semin	nar für Politische Wis-	
Member	senschaften (Politie	cal Science)		

Module	Advanced Seminar Political Theory			
Number	53055	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency	,	
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h	
Qualifications	Students become capable of analysing basic political principles and concepts of society at a sophisticated level; besides, they get prepared for activities in political science and the media, in economic, political and public organisations as well as in associations.			
Module is allocated to	Major Political Sc			
	Minor Political Sc			
Examination Re-		ing up 45% of the final i		
quirements		ng 60 min (making up 5		
Prerequisites for Ad-	Political Theory and	nd History of Ideas (lect	ure with exercise)	
mission		(2.2)		
Courses	Advanced Semina			
Language Learning Objectives	The advanced sem	inar will be held in Geri	nan.	
	 become familiar with relevant approaches to modern political theory and the history of ideas by reading and interpreting pivotal texts. describe, analyse and compare the paradigms, concepts and hermeneutics of political theory and history of ideas. apply their theoretical knowledge to selected historical cases and current problems. 			
Contents	Approaches:			
	Historical hern	neneutics		
	Cultural anthro	1 03		
	 Political cultur 	al research		
	History of relig	gion und phenomenolog	y of religion	
	 Research of sy 	mbols		
	• Theory of civil	isation		
Information about Teaching and Learn- ing Methods				
Additional Information	Required reading v	will be announced at the	beginning of the term.	
Responsible Faculty Member	UnivProf. Dr. W senschaften (Politi	olfgang Leidhold, Semin cal Science)	nar für Politische Wis-	

Module	Advanced Seminar Political and Religious Ideas			
Number	53056	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency	-	
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h	
Qualifications	Students become c	apable of analysing basi	ic political principles	
	and concepts of society at a sophisticated level; besides, they get			
		ties in political science a		
		d public organisations a	s well as in associa-	
	tions.			
Module is allocated to	Major Political Sci			
	Minor Political Sci			
Examination Re-	,	ng up 45% of the final r	, 1	
quirements		ng 60 min (making up 55		
Prerequisites for Ad-	Political Theory and	nd History of Ideas (lect	ure and exercise)	
mission				
Courses	Advanced Seminar			
Language	The advanced seminar will be held in German.			
Learning Objectives	Students			
	become familiar with political and religious ideas of western			
		n civilisations by readir	ng and interpreting	
	pivotal texts.			
	describe, analyse and compare political and religious ideas of western and non-western civilisations.			
	apply their theoretical knowledge to selected historical cases			
	and current problems.			
Contents	Political and religious ideas in the Old and New Testament			
		ligious ideas in the Kora		
		ligious ideas of Hinduis		
		ligious ideas of the Chir		
		ligious ideas in secular		
Information about			,	
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	Required reading v	vill be announced at the	beginning of the term.	
mation				
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Wolfgang Leidhold, Seminar für Politische Wis-			
Member	senschaften (Political Science)			

Module	Research Project Political Theory and History of Ideas			
Number	11005	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h	
Qualifications	Students become c	apable of analysing basi	ic political principles	
	and concepts of society at a sophisticated level; besides, they get			
	prepared for activities in political science and the media, in eco-			
	nomic, political and public organisations as well as in associa-			
	tions.			
Module is allocated to	Major Political Sci			
	Minor Political Sci	ence		
Examination Re-	Project or case stud	dy		
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	Advanced Seminar	"Political Theory" or		
mission	Advanced Seminar	"Political and Religiou	s Ideas"	
Courses	Research project			
Language	The research project will be held in German.			
Learning Objectives	Students			
	plan a theoretic	cal research project or a	research project con-	
	cerned with the history of ideas in all its phases.			
	illustrate the selected research approach, questions and meth-			
	ods by means of an exemplary topic.			
	formulate questions and hypotheses.			
	develop the notional and structural system of their concep-			
	tion.			
	discuss advantages and disadvantages of the research literature that is available from a critical angle.			
		and data on the basis of	the research concep-	
	tion.			
	respond to the	guiding questions and te	est their hypotheses.	
	give a report in	which they summarise	their results.	
Contents	• Topics, current	ly changing, from the ar	rea of political theory	
	and history of i	deas		
Information about				
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-				
mation				
Responsible Faculty		olfgang Leidhold, Semin	nar für Politische Wis-	
Member	senschaften (Politie	cal Science)		

Module	Colloquium on Political Science			
Number	_	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Frequency	Every term	
Attendance	30h	Independent Studies	150 h	
Qualifications	Students acquire sl	kills and capabilities for	the collection of data,	
	analysis, consulting and information in their work for German,			
	European and international political institutions, research organi-			
	zations and the me			
Module is allocated to	Major Political Sci			
	Minor Political Sci			
Examination Requirements	Oral presentation <i>a</i>	or Exposé		
Prerequisites for Ad-	Registration for the	e Master thesis in politic	cal science	
mission		1		
Courses	Colloquium Politic	cal Science		
Language	The colloquium ca	n be held in German or	in English (see	
	KLIPS).			
Learning Objectives	Students			
	are familiar wit	th the discussion about t	he theoretical and	
	methodologica	l state of the art in politi	cal science.	
		ced questions and proble	ems of political science	
	and its subareas.			
	deal with these questions in a self-reliant way by using the			
	relevant sources in primary and secondary literature.			
	develop theoretical and methodological approaches for a scientific research work.			
	set up a work p	olan for their research an	d implement it inde-	
	pendently.		-	
	present and dis	cuss their research draft	•	
Contents	• Current issues	of research in political s	cience	
	• Theoretical, me	ethodological and empir	ical problems of polit-	
	ical science			
	 Research desig 	n and structure of a scie	ntific work	
Information about				
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Informati-	Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term.			
on				
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Thomas Jäger, UnivProf. Dr. André Kaiser,			
Member		olfgang Leidhold, Univ.		
	*	für Politische Wissensch	iaiten (Political Sci-	
	ence)			

Module	Selected Issues in	Political Science		
Number		Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Irregular	
		quency		
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h	
Qualifications	Students gain the a	bility to analyse key iss	ues and problems of	
	political science on the basis of sound theoretical and methodo-			
	logical knowledge			
Module is allocated to	Major Political Sci	ence		
	Minor Political Sci			
Examination Re-		g 60 min <i>or</i> presentation		
quirements		seminar paper (final mar		
	•	study or other form of e	examination	
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Lecture or seminar			
Language		held in English (see KI	LIPS).	
Learning Objectives	Students			
	relevant issues and to	wledge and skills to ide and problems in the fiel	d of political science	
	analyse these problems in theoretically and methodologically adequate ways.			
	are enabled to apply theories and methods of political science in empirical investigations, and to reflect them in a critical manner.			
	gain the ability to organise and implement research projects in the field of political science.			
Contents	Political Theory and History of Political Ideas			
	• International R	elations		
	• Comparative P	olitics		
	• European Polit			
Information about	e-learning units (IL	IAS) may be made availa	ıble	
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	The courses may be announced shortly before the beginning of			
mation		S). A list of required rea	_	
		PS or during the first ses	-	
D 01 7	held on a mid-term basis (in the first or second half of the term)			
Responsible Faculty		omas Jäger, UnivProf.		
Member	Wessels, Seminar	olfgang Leidhold, Univ. für Politische Wissensch		
	ence)			

Major Sociology and Empirical Social Research

Trajor Sociology und Empirical Social Research			
Module	Type of	CP of the	Required
Wodule	Exam	Module	CP
Linear Models	so + KL	6 CP	
Causal Analysis	so + KL	6 CP	
Special Methods of Analysis I	so + KL	6 CP	min. 24 CP
Special Methods of Analysis II	so + KL	6 CP	24 CF
Special Methods of Collecting Data	so + KL	6 CP	
Theory of Action and Decision Making Theory	RE + HA	6 CP	
Contexts of Social Action	RE + HA	6 CP	
Social Structure	RE + HA	6 CP	
Comparative Social Research	RE + HA	6 CP	
Markets, Institutions and Organisations	RE + HA	6 CP	mov
Political Sociology	RE + HA	6 CP	max. 30 CP
Social Change	RE + HA	6 CP	30 CF
Attitudes, Norms and Values	RE + HA	6 CP	
Thesis	so + RE	6 CP	
Selected Issues in Sociology and Empirical Social Research	RE + HA/	6 CP	
Selected Issues in Sociology and Empirical Social Research	KL	0 CF	
Practical Course in Research	PR	18 CP	18 CP

Modules

Module	Linear Models				
Number	34001	Workload	180 h		
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term		
		quency	j		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h		
Qualifications	Generation, interpr	etation and evaluation of	of complex static in-		
	formation				
Module is allocated to	Major Sociology and Empirical Social Research				
	Major Accounting and Taxation				
		Development – Strategy,	Organisation and Hu-		
	man Resources				
	Major Marketing				
	Major Economics	- Econometrics, Statistic	es and und Mathemat-		
	ics				
	Minor Controlling				
		nd Empirical Social Res	search		
	Minor Statistics an				
E	Methods and Tech				
Examination Re-		ng 60 min and exercises			
quirements		n the module has been s			
	_	am including exercises.			
D		e mark obtained in the w	ritten exam.		
Prerequisites for Ad-	None				
mission	Lastuma and avamai	as (WC)			
Courses		Lecture and exercise (WS)			
Language Learning Objectives	If not indicated otherwise, the courses will be held in English. Students				
Learning Objectives		calculate and interpret complex linear models of regression			
	with manifest v		models of regression		
		ate and interpret linear n	nodels of structural		
	equation with 1	<u>-</u>	iodels of structural		
	_	context of linear models	nonlinear connections.		
	specify, calculate and interpret hierarchical-linear models of				
	regression.				
Contents	The basic model of linear regression				
	Latent variable	_			
	Hierarchical-lin	near models (multi-level	analysis)		
Information about					
Teaching and Learn-	During the exercise, the skills that are conveyed in the lecture are practised by means of concrete examples and are applied to com-				
ing Methods	plex issues of empirical social research. In addition to this, stu-				
	dents practise handling statistical programmes, which is im-				
	portant for concrete applications of analytical processes.				
Additional Infor-		the courses takes place i	_		
mation	tion for the exam has to take place at the responsible examination				
	office.				
	Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term;				
	a reader may be provided in order to support independent studies.				
Responsible Faculty		ns-Jürgen Andreß, Sem	ınar für Soziologie		
Member	(Sociology)				

Module	Causal Analysis			
Number	34002	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	Being able to conver	t sociological issues into	statistical analyses and	
	to answer them.			
Module is allocated to	Major Sociology and	Empirical Social Resear	rch	
	Minor Sociology and	Empirical Social Resear	rch	
	Major Accounting and Taxation			
		velopment – Strategy, Or	ganization and Human	
	Resources			
	Major Marketing			
		Econometrics, Statistics a	and und Mathematics	
	Minor Controlling	_		
	Minor Statistics and			
	Methods and Technic	*		
Examination Re-	_	60 min and exercises.	0.1.10	
quirements		he module has been succ		
		exercises. The mark of t	the module results from	
D • • • • •	the mark obtained in	the written exam.		
Prerequisites for	Linear Models			
Admission	T41	(00)		
Courses	Lecture and exercise (SS)			
Language	If not indicated otherwise, the courses will be held in English. Students			
Learning Objectives	explain the test-theoretical conditions and the statistical assump-			
	tions of the gener		the statistical assump-	
	<u> </u>	processes of analysis in	the context of the gen-	
	eral linear model.	-	the context of the gen	
		to statistical models and	interpret their results	
	in the context of		interpret their results	
Contents	General linear model			
	During the exercise, two of the following processes will be treated in			
	more detail:	Q I		
	Regression with a	categorical or ordinal goa	al variables	
	Hierarchical regre	•		
	• Time series analy			
	 Analysis of event 			
	Panel data			
Information about	Lecture, exercise with presentations and papers of students; discus-			
Teaching and Learn-	sion.			
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	The enrollment to the courses takes place in KLIPS. The registration			
mation	for the exam has to take place at the responsible examination office.			
	Required reading wil	l be announced at the be	ginning of the term; a	
	reader may be provided in order to support independent studies.			
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Hans	-Jürgen Andreß, Semina	r für Soziologie (Socio-	
Member	logy)			

Module	Special Methods of	Analysis I	
Number	13012	Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every third term
		quency	
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h
Qualifications	Being able to conver	t sociological issues into	statistical analyses.
Module is allocated to	Major Sociology and	Empirical Social Resear	rch
		Empirical Social Resear	
Examination Re-	Written exam lasting	60 min and other require	ements (exercises).
quirements	The participation in t	he module has been succ	cessful, if students pass
	the written exam and		
	The mark of the mod	ule results from the marl	k obtained in the writ-
	ten exam.		
Prerequisites for	Linear Models		
Admission			
Courses	Lecture and exercise	(WS 2011/12)	
Language	The courses can be h	eld in German or in Engl	lish (see KLIPS).
Learning Objectives	Students		
	are familiar with the test-theoretical preconditions and statistical		
	assumptions unde	erlying the models.	
	are familiar with special methods of analysis from the area of		
	multivariate statistics.		
	convert sociological issues into statistical models and interpret		
	their results in the context of the particular question.		
Contents		of selected statistical me	
	multivariate statistics. Among them are the following:		
	Measuring and scaling (multidimensional scaling and correspond-		
	ence analysis)		
	Variance analysis	3	
	• Cluster analysis		
	 Discriminant ana 	lysis	
	 Conjoint analysis 		
Information about	In the lecture, the sta	tistical basics of the acco	ording methods of anal-
Teaching and Learn-	1 -	le during the exercise, se	elected issues are treat-
ing Methods	ed in detail on the ba		
Additional Infor-		e courses takes place in F	O
mation		ake place at the responsib	
		l be announced at the be	
		ided in order to support	
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Heiner Meulemann, UnivProf. Dr. Michael Wag-		
Member	ner, Seminar für Soz	iologie (Sociology)	

Module	Special Methods of Analysis II			
Number	13013	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every third term	
		quency		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	Being able to conver	t sociological issues into	statistical analyses.	
Module is allocated to	Major Sociology and	Empirical Social Resear	rch	
		Empirical Social Resear		
Examination Re-	Written exam lasting	60 min and other require	ements (exercises).	
quirements	The participation in t	he module has been succ	cessful, if students pass	
	the written exam and		_	
	The mark of the mod	ule results from the marl	cobtained in the writ-	
	ten exam.			
Prerequisites for	Linear Models			
Admission				
Courses	Lecture and exercise	(WS 2010/11)		
Language	The courses can be h	eld in German or in Engl	lish (see KLIPS).	
Learning Objectives	Students			
, and the second	are familiar with the test-theoretical preconditions and statistical			
	assumptions unde	erlying the models.		
	are familiar with special methods of analysis and can make use			
	of them.			
	convert sociological issues into formal models and interpret their			
	results in the context of the particular question.			
Contents	The module consist of	of selected formal method	ds of analysis and sta-	
	tistical models, as for example:			
	Network analysis			
	Meta-analysis			
	 Robust and nonpa 	arametric methods		
	Matching method	ls		
	Simulation mode			
	Qualitative Comp	parative Analysis		
Information about		tistical basics of the acco	ording methods of anal-	
Teaching and Learn-		le during the exercise, se	<u> </u>	
ing Methods	ed in detail on the ba	_		
Additional Infor-	The enrollment to the courses takes place in KLIPS. The registration			
mation		ake place at the responsib	_	
		l be announced at the be		
	_	ided in order to support		
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Heiner Meulemann, UnivProf. Dr. Michael Wag-			
Member	ner, Seminar für Sozi			

Module	Special Methods of	Collecting Data		
Number	13011	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Frequency	Every third term	
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	Ability to plan, carry	out and evaluate comple	ex studies related to	
	social sciences.	1		
Module is allocated to	Major Sociology and Empirical Social Research			
	Minor Sociology and Empirical Social Research			
Examination Re-		60 min and other require		
quirements	_	he module has been succ	*	
	the written exam and		, 1	
	The mark of the mod	ule results from the marl	k obtained in the writ-	
	ten exam.			
Prerequisites for	Linear Models			
Admission				
Courses	Lecture and exercise	(WS 2011/12)		
Language	The courses will be h	eld in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
	have basic knowl	edge about common met	thods of sampling.	
	explain issues of	standard methods of hov	v to conduct surveys in	
		sciences (surveys by po		
	(PAPI and CAPI)	, surveys by telephone (CATI) and online sur-	
	veys).			
	apply at least one	special method of collection	cting data, e.g. non-	
	standard surveys, content analysis, observation, experiment, fac-			
	torial surveys, process-generated data, and Delphi panel of inde-			
	pendent experts.			
	explain in how far it is possible to combine different methods of			
	collecting data.			
Contents	 Methods of samp 	ling		
	Methods of how to	to conduct surveys (face-	-to-face, by post, by	
	telephone)	• •		
	 Computer-assiste 	d surveys (CAPI, CATI,	online surveys)	
	-	hods of collecting data	3 /	
	• Content analysis	8		
	• (participating) Ob	oservation		
	• Experiment and o			
Information about		students practise what th	ev have acquired in the	
Teaching and Learn-		neir knowledge to concre	•	
ing Methods		npirical social research.	To character to	
		-	ith relevant software in	
	In addition to this, students practise dealing with relevant software in order to support and to use different methods of collecting data.			
Additional Infor-		e courses takes place in F		
mation		ake place at the responsib	_	
		l be announced at the be		
	_	ided in order to support		
Responsible Faculty		-Jürgen Andreß, Semina	_	
Member	logy)	<i>J</i> = 2, 2, 2, 2, 2, 2, 2, 2, 2, 2, 2, 2, 2,	2 6 2 (2 2 2 2 2	
	ØJ /			

Module	Theory of Action and Decision Making Theory			
Number	12013	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every fourth term	
		quency		
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h	
Qualifications	Knowledge about the theory of action and decision making theory			
	pertaining to social sciences.			
Module is allocated to	Major Sociology and Empirical Social Research			
	Minor Sociology and Empirical Social Research			
Examination Re-	Presentation and pap	er:		
quirements		the module has been succ		
	_	and in a paper meeting th	-	
		esults from the mark obt		
Prerequisites for	_	onal Studies China, Regi		
Admission	_	tudies East Europe and M	Middle Europe: Linear	
	Models			
	Other studies: None	4)		
Courses	Seminar (WS 2010/1		1' 1 / 171 TDG\	
Language		neld in German or in Eng	glish (see KLIPS).	
Learning Objectives	Students are familiar		. 1	
		ries of and approaches to	numan benaviour	
		decision making.	on to atrotogia gitua	
	_	odels and their application	on to strategic situa-	
	tions of decision making paradoxes and anomalies of behaviour when it comes to decision			
	making.			
	the according experimental designs that are used in decision re-			
	search.			
Contents		principles concerning the	e behaviour of people	
	when it comes to		o containing of propie	
	Rational Choice approaches			
	Subjective Expected Utility approaches (SEU approaches)			
	Measurement of		- 11	
		iring the process of decis	sion making when cer-	
	tain and uncertain	<u> </u>	8	
	Sociological and	psychological approache	es to decision making	
	Game theory		C	
	Social Choice			
Information about	Presentations and par	pers prepared by students	s, group discussions	
Teaching and Learn-	Presentations and papers prepared by students, group discussions			
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	The enrollment to the	e courses takes place in I	KLIPS. The registration	
mation	for the exam has to ta	ake place at the responsil	ble examination office.	
		l be announced at the be		
	a reader may be prov	rided in order to support	independent studies.	
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Karst	ten Hank, Seminar für So	oziologie (Sociology)	
Member				

Module	Contexts of Social A	ction	
Number	12006	Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Frequen-	Every fourth term
		cy	
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h
Qualifications	Explanation of social	action by means of conte	xts of institutions and
	opportunity structures.		
Module is allocated to	Major Sociology and	Empirical Social Researc	h
	Minor Sociology and Empirical Social Research		
Examination Re-	Presentation and pape		
quirements	L L	ne module has been succe	
			equirements. The mark of
		m the mark obtained for t	
Prerequisites for Ad-		nal Studies China, Region	
mission		East Europe and Middle E	Europe: Linear Models
	Other studies: None		
Courses	Seminar (usually ever	•	
Language		eld in German or in Engli	sh (see KLIPS).
Learning Objectives	Students		
	_	e.g. Weber) and current (e.g. Coleman) examples
		of context analyses.	
		ethods of hierarchical regi	ression and its various
	possibilities of ap	•	
		he most important concep	
	_	fficient for social inequali	• •
	at the OECD) in order to describe countries and their subunits are familiar with published examples of context analyses: interna-		
	•	ive policy research, interr	
		es and religion, internation	· -
	research, town research and community research, family sociology, education research.		
			of research in which
	are familiar with the most important fields of research in which context analyses are conducted, as for example the influence of the		
	residential area on deviant behaviour / health, influence of the		
		ccess at school, the influe	· ·
		py with their lives.	one of the state on not
Contents		portunity structures as co	ontexts of social action
	_	ewed as regional and orga	
		nities etc.; schools, comp	•
	ciations etc.	muos out, somoois, comp	4.11.0 5, 110 4 501101 4 5, 4 550
		ition and context effects	
Information about		ers prepared by students,	group discussions
Teaching and Learn-	pup	r-r-r	O - T
ing Methods			
Additional Infor-	The enrollment to the	courses takes place in KI	LIPS. The registration for
mation		-	=
1	the exam has to take place at the responsible examination office. Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term;		
	Required reading will		nning of the term;
Responsible Faculty	Required reading will a reader may be provi	be announced at the beginded in order to support in	nning of the term;

Module	Social Structure			
Number	12009	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every fourth term	
		quency		
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h	
Qualifications	Ability to analyse so	cieties, institutions, orga	nisations and networks	
	at an advanced level.			
Module is allocated to	Major Sociology and	Empirical Social Resea	rch	
		l Empirical Social Resea		
Examination Re-	Presentation and pap	er:		
quirements	The participation in t	the module has been succ	cessful, if students give	
		and in a paper meeting th		
	mark of the module i	results from the mark ob	tained for the paper.	
Prerequisites for		onal Studies China, Regi		
Admission	America, Regional S	tudies East Europe and I	Middle Europe: Linear	
	Models	-	-	
	Other studies: None			
Courses	Seminar (WS 2010/1	.1)		
Language	The seminar can be h	neld in German or in Eng	glish (see KLIPS).	
Learning Objectives	Students			
	carry out an anal	ysis of social structure, o	on the basis of a current-	
	ly debated field of	of research related to soc	iology:	
	 models and f 	findings of the sociology	of population,	
	- theories, mo	dels and empirical findin	gs regarding the hori-	
	zontal and vo	ertical differentiation of	societies,	
	 main feature 	s of the analysis of instit	utions and organisa-	
	tions,			
	 theories and methods of network analysis as well as pioneer- 			
	ing results of empirical research,			
		empirical findings of life		
	calculate basic statistical parameters of the sociology of popula-			
	tion.			
		the most important data	sources of the analysis	
	of social structur			
	_	ortant methods in order t	o measure social heter-	
	ogeneity and inec	± •	1 . 1	
		social relations and socia	I networks are ana-	
C44-	lysed.	1 ' C ' 1 ' '		
Contents		nalysis of social structur		
		the sociology of populat	10 n	
		ation and inequality		
	 Analysis of networks, institutions and organisations 			
	•	e of a particular analysis		
Information about	Presentations and papers prepared by students, group discussions			
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods	TD1		ZI IDC TI	
Additional Infor-		e courses takes place in l	_	
mation		ake place at the responsi		
	_	Il be announced at the be		
Dagnongible E14-	a reader may be provided in order to support independent studies. UnivProf. Dr. Michael Wagner, Seminar für Soziologie (Sociolo-			
Responsible Faculty		iaei wagner, Seminar fu	r 50z1010g1e (50c1010-	
Member	gy)			

Module	Comparative Social	Research			
Number	12010	Workload	180 h		
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Frequency	Every fourth term		
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h		
Qualifications	Understanding the fact that social action is embedded in society.				
Module is allocated to		Major Sociology and Empirical Social Research			
Wiodule is unocated to	Minor Sociology and Empirical Social Research				
Examination Re-	Presentation and paper:				
quirements	The participation in the module has been successful, if students give				
quirements	a presentation and hand in a paper meeting the requirements. The				
	-	results from the mark obt	*		
Prerequisites for		onal Studies China, Regi			
Admission	_	tudies East Europe and N			
	Models	tuares Eust Europe una r	The state of the s		
	Other studies: None				
Courses		ry WS/SS, see KLIPS)			
Language	-	neld in German or in Eng	dish (see KLIPS).		
Learning Objectives	Students		,		
g g	are familiar with	general theories about th	ne development of		
	countries.	C	1		
	explain the histor	rical main development a	and the social constitu-		
	explain the historical main development and the social constitution of different countries.				
	describe and classify countries according to social statistical code				
	numbers and develop hypotheses about their impact on the be-				
	haviour of the citizens.				
	explain issues reg	garding the comparison b	between macro and mi-		
	cro social variabl	es, in particular between	attitudes and social-		
	demographic code numbers.				
	make use of multilevel analytical methods of regression and in-				
	terpret their results.				
	subsume results of comparisons between countries into theories				
	of social develop	ment and discuss possible	le political conclusions.		
Contents	 Macro data consi 	dered as indicators of the	e structure of countries		
	 Comparison betw 	een countries on the bas	is of macro indicators,		
	amongst others in	ncome disparity			
	 Impact of macro- 	conditions on individual	behaviour		
	 Testing of macro 				
Information about	Presentations and paper	pers prepared by students	s, group discussions		
Teaching and Learn-					
ing Methods					
Additional Infor-		e courses takes place in I	•		
mation		ake place at the responsil			
	_	l be announced at the be			
		ided in order to support			
Responsible Faculty		ael Wagner, Seminar für	r Soziologie (Sociolo-		
Member	gy)				

Module	Markets, Institution	ns and Organisations		
Number	12007	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every fourth term	
		quency	•	
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h	
Qualifications	Sound knowledge ab	Sound knowledge about theories concerned with institutions, social		
		as sociological approach		
	_	and economic processes		
	economies.	•		
Module is allocated to	Major Sociology and	Empirical Social Resear	rch	
		l Empirical Social Resea		
Examination Re-	Presentation and pap			
quirements	1 1	he module has been succ	cessful, if students give	
•	_ *	and in a paper meeting th		
	-	results from the mark obt	-	
Prerequisites for		onal Studies China, Regi		
Admission	_	tudies East Europe and M		
	Models	1	1	
	Other studies: None			
Courses	Seminar (usually eve	ery WS/SS, see KLIPS)		
Language	The seminar can be h	neld in German or in Eng	glish (see KLIPS).	
Learning Objectives	Students			
	explain the differ	rence between economic	and sociological ap-	
	_	im at explaining econon		
	processes.	1 0		
	1	ets and institutions behav	e towards each other in	
	sociological and economic theories.			
	apply basic terms from the area of economic sociology, such as			
	exchange, network and organisation, to empirical cases.			
	describe the most important sociological studies that are con-			
	cerned with how the product market, capital market and labour			
	market work.			
	explain the most important sociological theories which are con-			
	cerned with the motives underlying economic behaviour (con-			
	suming, saving, and investing).			
	gather the import	ance of organisations an	d institutions for mar-	
	kets.			
Contents	• Theories of econo	omic action		
	• Theories of the m	narket		
	• Product markets,	capital markets and labo	our markets	
	• The importance of	of organisations and insti	tutions in markets	
	How individual a	and corporate actors beha	ive and act in markets	
Information about		pers prepared by student		
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	The enrollment to the	e courses takes place in I	KLIPS. The registration	
mation	for the exam has to take place at the responsible examination office.			
	Required reading wil	l be announced at the be	ginning of the term;	
	a reader may be prov	ided in order to support	independent studies.	
Responsible Faculty		gang Streeck, Seminar f		
Member		esellschaftsforschung (S		
	Planck Institute for the	he Study of Societies)		

Module	Political Sociology			
Number	12011	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every fourth term	
		quency		
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h	
Qualifications	Students make use of	f sociological theories an	d methods of empirical	
	social research in ord	ler to tackle questions an	d issues of political	
	sociology.			
Module is allocated to	3	Empirical Social Resear		
	Minor Sociology and	Empirical Social Resear	rch	
Examination Re-	Presentation and pap			
quirements		he module has been succ	_	
	_	and in a paper meeting th	-	
		esults from the mark obt		
Prerequisites for		onal Studies China, Region		
Admission		tudies East Europe and N	Middle Europe: Linear	
	Models			
	Other studies: None			
Courses	Seminar (WS 2010/1			
Language	The seminar can be held in German or in English (see KLIPS).			
Learning Objectives	Students			
		late issues of political so	ciology, to define cen-	
	tral sociological terms and to			
	apply the according theories to empirical phenomena. The module deals with selected subject areas of political sociology.			
Contents			of political sociology.	
	Among them are the following:			
	Psephology and participation in policy			
		stem transformation and	•	
		ons (e.g. parties and asso	ciations)	
	 Social and politic 	cal conflicts		
	Political culture			
Information about	Presentations and papers prepared by students, group discussions			
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-		e courses takes place in I		
mation		ake place at the responsib		
		l be announced at the be		
D		ided in order to support		
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Heiner Meulemann, Seminar für Soziologie (Socio-			
Member	logy)			

Module	Social Change		
Number	12008	Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every fourth term
		quency	
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h
Qualifications	Explanation of social change which is empirically sound and which		
	follows theoretical guidelines.		
Module is allocated to	Major Sociology and	Empirical Social Resea	ırch
	Minor Sociology and	Empirical Social Resea	arch
Examination Re-	Presentation and pap		
quirements		the module has been suc	
		and in a paper meeting th	
		esults from the mark ob	
Prerequisites for		onal Studies China, Reg	
Admission		tudies East Europe and	Middle Europe: Linear
	Models		
C.	Other studies: None	malaa mma	
Courses		ery WS/SS, see KLIPS)	1' 1 (
Language		neld in German or in Eng	glish (see KLIPS).
Learning Objectives	Students	· ·	
	analyse social dif		1 '
		s of social change at a m	
		of appropriate theories,	
	explain theories and models of social change, of the change of		
	organisations, associations and groups, and of structural determinants of individual change processes.		
		ge of selected social sub	areas a a adventional
	1	conomy, public policy,	_
		f longitudinal analyses (•
		nalysis) and discuss ther	
		sociological, economic a	
	sources of longitudinal research.		
	describe methodological problems related to the comparability of		
		as the longitudinal persp	<u> </u>
	analyse historical		
Contents	·	and social change	
	-	ge at the macro level	
		f longitudinal data, time	series
	 Change of social sub areas 		
Information about	· ·	pers prepared by student	ts, group discussions
Teaching and Learn-			
ing Methods			
Additional Infor-	The enrollment to the	e courses takes place in	KLIPS. The registration
mation		ake place at the responsi	_
	Required reading will	l be announced at the be	eginning of the term;
		rided in order to support	
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Mich	ael Wagner, Seminar fü	r Soziologie (Sociolo-
Member	gy)		

Module	Attitudes, Norms and Values			
Number	12012	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every fourth term	
		quency		
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h	
Qualifications	Students apply socio	ological and socio-psych	ological theories and	
	methods of empirical social research in order to analyse attitudes			
	and values.			
Module is allocated		d Empirical Social Rese		
to	Minor Sociology and	d Empirical Social Rese	arch	
Examination Re-	Presentation and par	oer:		
quirements	The participation in	the module has been suc	ccessful, if students	
		and hand in a paper meet	-	
	The mark of the mod	dule results from the ma	rk obtained for the	
	paper.			
Prerequisites for	,	onal Studies China, Reg		
Admission		Studies East Europe and	Middle Europe: Line-	
	ar Models			
C	Other studies: None	11)		
Courses	Seminar (WS 2010/11) The seminar can be held in German or in English (see KLIPS).			
Language Language Language				
Learning Objectives	Students are able to formulate questions and issues related to research into values and into attitudes, to define central sociological			
	terms and to apply the according theories to empirical phenomena.			
Contents				
Contents	The module deals with selected analyses of attitudes and values, among which are the following:			
	 Religion and sec 	_		
	Value shift	didition of		
		ides in specific social ar	eas	
Information about		pers prepared by studen		
Teaching and Learn-	Pullar pu	r - Fr	, 6 T	
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	The enrollment to the courses takes place in KLIPS. The registra-			
mation	tion for the exam ha	s to take place at the res	ponsible examination	
	office.			
	_	ll be announced at the b		
		vided in order to suppor		
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Kars	ten Hank, Seminar für S	Soziologie (Sociology)	
Member				

Module	Thesis		
Number		Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every term
		quency	-
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h
Qualifications	Students are able to d	leal with the current state	e of the art in a profi-
	cient way and to deve	elop own research works	•
Module is allocated to	Major Sociology and	Empirical Social Resear	rch
Examination Re-	Presentation and other	er requirements (draft pap	per, plan of analysis,
quirements	proposal)		
		he module has been succ	
		d in a concept paper, plai	
		quirements. The mark of	the module results from
	the mark obtained for	r the proposal.	
Prerequisites for	None		
Admission			
Courses		ium and advanced semir	nar for degree candi-
	dates		
Language	The courses will be held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students		
	gain an insight into current research works.		
	are able to conceptualise sociological research works and to		
	structure the way they are put into practice.		
Contents	are able to present research concepts in oral and written form.		
Contents		ogical research work	
		esearch concepts and con	cepts of analysis in oral
	and written form	. 1 1 1	
T 6 4 1 1		sociology and empirical	
Information about	Presentations, draft papers, proposals and plans of analysis prepared		
Teaching and Learn-	by students, group discussions, guest lectures		
ing Methods Additional Infor-	The annullment to the	a acuraca chall talea mlaca	in VI IDC
mation		e courses shall take place nts get prepared for their	
mauon 	gain an insight into c		master thesis and also
Responsible Faculty		ten Hank, Seminar für Sc	oziologie (Sociology)
Member	Univi ioi. Di. Kaisi	wii mank, beniinai tul be	oziologie (sociology)
MEHINEI			

Module	Selected Issues in Se	ociology and Empirical	Social Research	
Number		Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Irregular	
		quency		
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h	
Qualifications	Ability to analyse ess	sential questions and pro	blems of social inequal-	
	ity and social change	on the basis of theoretic	al and methodological	
	knowledge and skills.			
Module is allocated to	Major Sociology and	Empirical Social Resear	rch	
		Empirical Social Resear		
Examination Re-	Written exam lasting	60 min <i>or</i> presentation ((passed/failed) and pa-	
quirements	per (graded) or oral e	exam lasting 20 min or ca	ase study <i>or</i> other exam	
Prerequisites for	None			
Admission				
Courses	Lecture or Excercises	s or Seminar		
Language	The courses can be h	eld in German or in Engl	lish (see KLIPS).	
Learning Objectives	Students			
	are able to recogn	nise and understand socio	ologically relevant	
	questions and pro	blems and to analyse the	em in theoretically and	
	methodologically ways.			
	are able to use sociological theories and methods as instruments			
	for diagnoses of the present.			
	recognise and understand the complexities of social dependen-			
	cies and learn to assess the direct and indirect consequences of			
	social events and	interventions.		
Contents	 Social change 			
	• Social inequality			
	Sociological theories			
	Methods of empirical social research			
Information about	Lecture with integrated group work and discussion			
Teaching and Learn-	or			
ing Methods	Student presentations	s, discussion and interpre	etation of readings in	
8	seminar sessions	, 1		
Additional Infor-	The enrollment to the courses takes place in KLIPS.			
mation		s) may be announced on		
	beginning of the cour	•	1	
		ill be announced on KLI	PS or the first session.	
	1	held in the first or secon		
	only (see KLIPS).			
	,	ll be made available for	independent studies.	
Responsible Faculty		Seminar für Soziologie	-	
Member	,		<i> </i>	

Module	Practical Course in	Research	
Number	34008	Workload	540 h
Credit Points	18 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term
		quency	
Attendance	120 h	Independent Studies	420 h
Qualifications	Students plan and car	rry out empirical projects	s; in addition to this,
	they make use of methods of data analysis, interpret and present em-		
	pirical results.		
Module is allocated to	Major Sociology and	Empirical Social Resear	rch
Examination Re-	Project work		
quirements			
Prerequisites for	None		
Admission			
Courses	Practical Course in R	` '	
		in Research is supported	
Language	1	can be held in German o	r in English (see
	KLIPS).		
Learning Objectives	Students		
		s of secondary analytical	
	explain theoretical approaches, issues and methodological ways		
	of proceeding on the basis of a selected subject area.		
	advance questions and hypotheses taking as a starting point a		
	general research problem.		
	operationalise theoretical terms and concepts on the basis of ex-		
	amples.		
	explain advantages and disadvantages of sampling methods and		
	methods of collecting data that are used in common data sources		
	pertaining to social sciences.		
	deal with complex data in a way that is suitable for analyses.		
		omplex methods of data	-
		mon statistics programm	
	_	uestions and hypotheses	on the basis of empiri-
	cal results.	1 1. C	• • • • •
	-	sent the results of an emp	orrical study.
Contents		secondary analyses	
	• The method of se	• •	
	• Application to a		
	Theory, operationalisations, multivariate statistical analyses		
	Presentation of reports		
Information about	_	working papers, data ana	lysis, reports on results;
Teaching and Learn-	group work.		
ing Methods			
Additional Infor-	Required reading will	ll be announced at the be	ginning of the term.
mation			
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Hein	er Meulemann, Seminar	für Soziologie (Socio-
Member	logy)		

Major Health Economics

Modules	Type of	CP of the	Required
Wiodules	Exam	Module	CP
Advanced Health Care Management	KL/MP	6 CP	
Patient Safety and Risk Management	KL/MP	6 CP	
International Comparison of Health Care Systems	KL	6 CP	min.
Management of Chronic Diseases	KL/MP/HA	6 CP	30 CP
Advanced Seminar I (Methods): Management in the Health Care System	RE/HA/so	6 CP	30 CI
Methodology of Clinical Trials (Biostatistics)	KL/MP	6 CP	
Contracts in Health Economics	KL/MP	6 CP	
Industrial Economics	KL/MP	6 CP	
Advanced Seminar Microeconomics, Institutions and Markets I	RE/PR/HA	6 CP	
Advanced Seminar Microeconomics, Institutions and Markets II	RE/PR/HA	6 CP	
Advanced Seminar Microeconomics, Institutions and Markets III	RE/PR/HA	6 CP	min. 6 CP
Advanced Seminar Microeconomics, Institutions and Markets IV	RE/PR/HA	6 CP	
Advanced Seminar Microeconomics, Institutions and Markets V	RE/PR/HA	6 CP	
Advanced Seminar Microeconomics, Institutions and Markets VI	RE/PR/HA	6 CP	
Ethics of the Health Care System	KL/MP	6 CP	
European Social Policy	KL/MP	6 CP	
Selected Issues in Health Care Management	KL/MP/HA	6 CP	
Evidence-based Health Care	RE/HA	6 CP	
Advanced Seminar II: Management in the Health Care System	RE/HA/so	6 CP	min.
Corporate Development	KL	6 CP	24 CP
Supply Chain Management and Management Science I (Strategy)	KL/MP/FS	6 CP	
Strategic Human Resource Management	KL/MP/FS	6 CP	
Marketing Research	KL/MP	6 CP	

Remark: Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Major Economics – Microeconomics, Institutions and Markets

- Industrial Economics on page 102
- Contracts in Health Economics on page 108
- Advanced Seminar Microeconomics, Institutions and Markets I VI on page 111

Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Minor Health Economics

- Ethics of the Health Care System on page 261
- Selected Topics in Health Care Management on page 260

Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Major Corporate Development - Strategy, Organisation and Human Resources

- Corporate Development on page 26
- Strategic Human Resource Management 28

Following Description of Module you will find at Major Supply Chain Management

Supply Chain Management and Management Science I (Strategy) on page 79

Following Descriptions of Module you will find at Major Marketing

Marketing Research on page 60

Modules

Module	Advanced Health Care Management			
Number	86005	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	Students are able to	o analyse and to prepare	strategic management	
	decisions in health			
Module is allocated to	Major Health Econ	nomics		
	Minor Health Economics			
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	ng 90 min <i>or</i> oral exam		
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Lecture including	exercises (SS)		
Language	The courses will be	e held in English.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
	gain an insight	into the methods of stra	tegic controlling of	
	health organisa	tions.		
	make use of the	eoretical decision makin	ng models in order to	
	resolve goal co	onflicts.		
	become familia	ar with different method	s aiming at the com-	
	parison betwee	parison between organisations.		
	calculate the po	ortfolio of a hospital and	l deduce from it norm	
	strategies.			
	apply methods and concepts to case examples.			
	analyse the cur	rent health policy struct	ure and deduce from it	
	strategic option			
	develop a project plan and calculate the critical path.			
	discuss selected empirical studies.			
Contents	 Case mix optin 	nization		
	Bayes' theorem	n		
	Decision making theory			
	 Types of strate 	gies and strategic succes	ss factors	
	 Methods of stra 	ategic controlling		
	 Special method 	ls of hospital benchmark	king	
	 Project manage 	ement		
	 Queuing theory 	y		
	• New forms of o	organisations		
Information about	Students actively participate in joint discussions, deal with exer-			
Teaching and Learn-	cises and present them in class.			
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	Literature: Ozcan YA (2005) Quantitative Methods in Health			
mation	_	. Jossey-Bass/Wiley, Sa		
	Additional literatur	re will be announced at	the beginning of the	
	term.			
Responsible Faculty		dwig Kuntz, Seminar fü		
Member		hre und Management im		
	(General Business	Administration, Health	Care Management)	

Module	Patient Safety and	l Risk Management			
Number	86002	Workload	180 h		
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Frequen-	Every second term		
		cy			
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h		
Qualifications	Knowledge about the concept of patient safety as it is applied in the				
		nanagement, analysis of 1			
		preventive measures.	_		
Module is allocated to	Major Health Economics				
	Minor Health Econ	omics			
Examination Require-	Written exam lastin	ng 60 min <i>or</i> oral exam			
ments					
Prerequisites for Ad-	Knowledge about of	quality assurance and qua	lity management		
mission					
Courses	Lecture including e	exercises (WS)			
Language	The courses will be	e held in German.			
Learning Objectives	Students				
		into the health policy bac	kground of problems		
	related to safety	y.			
		er of magnitude of mistak	tes and damages in		
	health care.				
		r with the nomenclature i	n the context of a mod-		
	ern concept of				
		recognise the impact and characteristics of different undesirable			
	incidents, mistakes and damages.				
	learn to carry out process analyses in case of damages.				
	learn how to apply measurement methods in risk management, including the CIRS, and in how far they are relevant.				
	gain an insight into the concept of organisational learning on the				
	basis of safety culture.				
	 become familiar with the most important preventive strategies. deal with patient explanation and the prevailing conditions of				
	1 1				
	liability.				
	are introduced to an empirically sound approach to Public Disclosure.				
Contents					
Contents	• Nomenclature		L. 1 C		
	_	or occurrence, including to	ne numan factor con-		
	cept	a mada waa afin tha aant	out of domonos		
	_	s made use of in the cont	~		
		of mistakes, undesirable i	ncidents and damages		
	• CIRS				
		rganisation development			
	• Introduction to	•			
T 0 10 T		re and competition	c ·		
Information about	Students actively p	articipate in the solving o	i exercises.		
Teaching and Learning					
Methods	D	.!!! 1	ii		
Additional Information		vill be announced at the b			
Responsible Faculty		d. Matthias Schrappe, Ins			
Member	· ·	he Friedrich-Wilhelms-U	Universität		
	Bonn(University of Bonn)				

Module	International Con	nparison of Health Ca	re Systems	
Number	41005	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h	
Qualifications	Worldwide activiti	es in the public and priv	ate health care system.	
Module is allocated to	Major Health Economics			
	Minor Health Economics			
	Minor Social Polic	У		
Examination Re-	Written exam lastin	ng 60 min		
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Lecture with integr	rated exercise (WS)		
Language	The courses will be	e held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
	 are familiar with the normative and methodological principles relevant for the conceptual organisation of health care systems and compare different international systems concerning their organisational and operational patterns. analyse interdependencies and functional operations in health care systems and evaluate their effectiveness, efficiency and transparency. draw conclusions resulting from the international comparison of health care systems and apply them to concrete topics. 			
Contents		omparison of health care	•	
	 Structure of public and private institutions of the health care system Rationality of health care systems 			
Information about	Lecture, exercise and presentations prepared by students.			
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	Compulsory reading will be announced at the beginning of the			
mation	term.			
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Hans J. Rösner, Seminar für Sozialpolitik (Social			
Member	Policy)			

Module	Management of C	Chronic Diseases		
Number	23201	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Frequency	Every second term	
Attendance	30h Independent Studies 150 h			
Qualifications	the provision of m respect to health ed	ion and implementation edical care for diseases conomics.		
Module is allocated to	Major Health Econ Minor Health Econ			
Examination Requirements	Written exam lasti	ng 60 min <i>or</i> oral exam	or paper	
Prerequisites for Admission	None			
Courses	Lecture and exerci			
Language Learning Objectives	The courses will b	e held in German.		
	 become familiar with differences in medical and organisational management of chronic diseases. gain an insight into the medical care that is provided in the case of clinical pictures that are relevant with respect to health economics. analyse the current conditions in which health care policy and medical care policy are embedded and deduce from them management goals and management structures. analyse different international structures regarding the provision of medical care which are used for chronic diseases and apply them to the current health care situation in Germany. become familiar with methods of the benchmarking of outcome quality and process quality. 			
Contents	 Medical basics of chronic diseases Particularities of chronic diseases from the point of view of patients, care providers and service providers Provision structures and management models of chronic diseases Methods of benchmarking of provision processes and provision results New ways of provision of medical care Development, implementation and evaluation of provision structures of chronic diseases 			
Information about Teaching and Learn- ing Methods Additional Infor-	Students actively p	participate in the solving		
mation				
Responsible Faculty Member	_	Stock, Institut für Gesur iologie (Health Econom		

Module	Advanced Seminar I (Methods): Management in the Health				
Number	Care System 53043	Workload	180 h		
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term		
Credit Folits	0 C1	quency	Every second term		
Attendance	20 h	Independent Studies	160 h		
Qualifications		end scientific methods a			
C 2221-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-		lealing with research que			
Module is allocated to	Major Health Econ Minor Health Econ	nomics			
Examination Re-		ing up 10% of the final i	mark) nanar (75%)		
quirements		s (final test lasting 15 mi			
quirements	of the final mark)	s (Illiai test lasting 15 illi	in and making up 1570		
Prerequisites for Ad-	None None				
mission					
Courses	Seminar (WS)				
Language		e held in German or Eng	glish (see KLIPS).		
		2012 the seminar will b			
Learning Objectives	Students				
· ·	become familiar with the use of different formal methods by				
	means of an international scientific journal.				
	carry out a literature research, read and deal with the litera-				
	ture on their own in order to thoroughly understand the meth-				
	od.	od.			
	read and carry	out a literature research	on their own in order		
	to understand the relevant context of the health care system				
	depicted in the article.				
	present their results using PowerPoint.				
	discuss strengt	hs, weaknesses and imp	lications of the article.		
Contents	Considerable variety of methods, amongst others regression				
	analysis, linear	and quadratic programi	ming, statistical tests		
	Selected current research questions				
Information about	Students will write	e a paper on their own. It	t is highly recommend-		
Teaching and Learn-	ed to accept the individual support of assistant lecturers.				
ing Methods	Groups prepare presentations.				
Additional Infor-	The articles will be set in advance. Core text as well as the most				
mation	_	n English. The paper car			
	_	tions as to how to write			
		load on the homepage o			
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Ludwig Kuntz, Seminar für Allgemeine Be-				
Member		hre und Management im			
	(General Business	Administration, Health	Care Manage-ment)		

Module	Methodology of	of Clinical Trials (Biosta	ntistics)	
Number	84002	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Frequency	Every second term	
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studie	s 150 h	
Qualifications	Evaluation of c	linical trials		
Module is allocated to	Major Health E	Conomics		
Examination Re-	Written exam l	asting 60 min or oral exa	m	
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Lecture			
Language		l be held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
		tions that clinical trials ac		
	describe different types of clinical trials.			
	understand the results of clinical trials.			
	evaluate statements of clinical trials.			
	explain basic principles of evidence-based medicine when it			
	comes to decisions about possible therapies.			
	outline the methodology of their own empirical studies.			
Contents	• Problems, o	questions and types of clin	nical trials	
	• Statistical planning, carrying out and interpretation of clinical trials			
	Special met	thods such as crossover st	tudies, Phase I, Phase II	
	studies		,	
	• Evaluation	of clinical trials		
Information about				
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	Required reading	_		
mation	Schumacher, Schulgen: Methodik klinischer Studien			
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. W. Lehmacher, Institut für Medizinische Statis-			
Member	,	1 0	niversität zu Köln (Med-	
		informatics and Epidemic	ology at the University of	
	Cologne)			

Module	European Social	Policy			
Number	41003	Workload	180 h		
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Frequency	Every second term		
Attendance	45 h	Independent Studies	135 h		
Qualifications	Activities as the he	ead of associations/cons	ultant, within minis-		
	tries etc.; students	get prepared for the pre	paration of a PhD.		
Module is allocated to	Major Health Ecor	nomics			
	Minor Social Polic	cy			
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	ng 60 min or oral exam	lasting 20 min		
quirements					
Prerequisites for Ad-	None				
mission					
Courses		rated tutorial: European			
		and Health Care Service	es (WS)		
Language	The courses will be	e held in English.			
Learning Objectives	Students				
		th the history of Europe	<u> </u>		
	_	riented become familiar	with the different as-		
		ean social policy.			
		pean social policy as a sl			
	within the multi-level system of the EU between contract and				
	constitution.				
	understand the evolutionary dynamics of the European Single Market.				
	are able to trace back the topic to a general theory of social				
	policy.	e back the topic to a ger	ierai uieory or sociai		
		ropean project in a mult	idicciplinary way		
Contents	•	Jnion: from an economi	<u> </u>		
Contents	_	-cultural point of view	e, legal, political ser-		
		le Market and social po	licy		
	 Social policy, division of competences, institutional architec- 				
	ture of the European Union between international law and				
		aw and between contract			
	role of the Euro	opean Court of Justice a	and of other actors		
		dustrial law and social l			
	Open Method	of Coordination, Public	Service of General		
	(Economic) Int	terest, social rights			
	• Third sector, so	ocial capital, psychology	y of the European ac-		
	ceptance, cultu	ral differences, historica	al path analyses		
Information about	_	as well as during severa	<u> </u>		
Teaching and Learn-		required to comment or			
ing Methods		ling as well as current a	cademic debates in		
1.7.4.4	European Social P	•			
Additional Infor-		ng: Part of the literature			
mation		ng of and during the lec	ture, and the other part		
Dagnongible Eggs-14-	towards the end of		Cominar für Cozialaali		
Responsible Faculty	tik (Social Policy)	ank Schulz-Nieswandt,	Seminar für Soziaipoli-		
Member	uk (Social Policy)				

Module	Evidence-based Health Care			
Number	53062	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every term	
		quency	-	
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h	
Qualifications	Understanding of t	he development of healt	th care policy and its	
	implications for ac	tors.		
Module is allocated to	Major Health Econ	nomics		
Examination Re-	Presentation/ paper	r		
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Advanced Seminar			
Language		inar will be held in Geri	nan.	
Learning Objectives	Students			
	work out the pr	revailing conditions in v	which decisions related	
	_	olicy are embedded and		
	nomic as well as institutional conditions.			
	make use of the	make use of the theoretical principles of allocation and distri-		
	bution and connect them to medical and/or epidemiological			
	methods and co	methods and contents.		
	analyse and evaluate current decisions related to health care			
	policy.			
	come up with options for future decisions.			
Contents	 Allocation and 	distribution in the healt	h care system	
	Theory of economic policy and welfare economics			
	• The behaviour	of providers and consur	ners in health provi-	
	sion			
	 Market effects 	and market imperfection	ns	
	 Actors and inst 	itutions of health care p	olicy	
	 Legislative pro 			
Information about				
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	Required reading v	will be announced at the	beginning of the term.	
mation				
Responsible Faculty	PD Dr. M. Lüngen	, UnivProf. Dr. med. I	Or. sc. (Harvard) K. W.	
Member	Lauterbach, Institu	Lauterbach, Institut für Gesundheitsökonomie und Klinische		
	Epidemiologie (He	ealth Economics and Cli	nical Epidemiology)	

Module	Advanced Seminar II: Management in the Health Care Sys-			
	tem			
Number	53044	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h	
Qualifications	Students know abo	out several current resear	rch questions that are	
	also relevant at an	international level.		
Module is allocated to	Major Health Ecor	nomics		
Examination Re-	Paper (making up	75% of the final mark),	presentation (10%),	
quirements		(final test lasting 15 mi		
	of the final mark)	_		
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Seminar (SS)			
Language	The seminar is held	d in German. Starting St	S 2012 in English.	
Learning Objectives	Students			
	deal with a current research question on the basis of an inter-			
	national scientific journal.			
	read and carry out a literature research on their own in order			
	to thoroughly understand and discuss the relevant context of the health care system depicted in the article.			
	read and carry out a literature research on their own in order			
	to understand the method used in the article.			
	_	sults using PowerPoint.		
	discuss strengt	hs, weaknesses and impl	lications of the article.	
Contents		ch questions selected fro	m different areas of	
	business admir			
Information about		a paper on their own. It		
Teaching and Learn-	_	dividual support of assis	tant lecturers.	
ing Methods	Groups prepare presentations.			
Additional Infor-		e set in advance. The lite	•	
mation		can be written in Germ	_	
		w to write a paper will b		
		omepage of the seminar		
Responsible Faculty		dwig Kuntz, Seminar fü		
Member		hre und Management im		
	(General Business	Administration, Health	Care Management)	

Major Information Systems

Module	Type of	CP of the	Required
Wodule	Exam	Module	CP
Decision Support Systems and Operations Research I	KL/HA/PR	6 CP	
Decision Support Systems and Operations Research II	KL/HA/MP	6 CP	min. 6 CP
Decision Support Systems and Operations Research III	KL/HA/MP	6 CP	0 CF
Requirements Engineering and Change Management	KL/HA/MP	6 CP	:
Quality Management	KL/HA/MP	6 CP	min. 6 CP
Engineering Management	KL/HA/MP	6 CP	0 CF
Information Management	KL/HA/MP	6 CP	
Electronic Business	KL/HA/MP	6 CP	min.
Emerging Electronic Business	KL/HA/MP	6 CP	6 CP
Selected Issues in Information Systems	KL/so	6 CP	
Advanced Seminar Decision Support Systems and Opera-	RE	6 CP	
tions Research	KE	o CP	6 CP
Advanced Seminar Development of Information Systems	RE	6 CP	6 CP
Advanced Seminar Information Management	RE	6 CP	
Selected Issues in Information Systems I	KL/so	6 CP	max.
Selected Issues in Information Systems II	KL/so	6 CP	12 CP

Modules

Module	Decision Support Systems and Operations Research I			
Number	76101	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Frequency	Every second term	
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	The ability to use of	The ability to use data-based and model-based concepts in a		
	structured way in order to support managerial decision-problems.			
Module is allocated to	Major Information Systems			
	Minor Information Systems			
Examination Re-		ng 90 min <i>or</i> oral exam		
quirements		ng 90 min or oral exam (
	_	e/tests/projects (making	up 50% of the final	
T	mark)			
Prerequisites for Admission	None			
Courses	Lecture and exerci	se (WS)		
Language	The courses will b	e held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
	are familiar wi	th basic issues concernia	ng decision-making	
	processes.			
		with (architectural) con-		
	development o	f data-based and model-	based Decision Sup-	
	port Systems.			
	know about the different ways of utilisation of data-based and			
	model-based Decision Support Systems.			
	can deal with basic functionalities of different Decision Sup-			
	port System generators.			
	are able to develop simple specific model-based Decision			
	Support Systems (for some given case studies) with the help of DSS generators.			
Contents	Basics of Decision Support Systems and model-based decision			
	support			
		covery and Data Mining	Ţ	
		els and planning langua		
			_	
Information about	• Optimisation models and mathematical planning languages For some classes texts must be read in advance. These prepara-			
Teaching and Learn-	tions will be check	ted during the lectures.		
ing Methods	In some classes, ca	ase studies and exercises	s will be prepared,	
		object of the papers stud		
	*	ent their results, which the	hey will analyse and	
	discuss afterwards.			
A 1 1949 1 T P.		troduction to different I	_	
Additional Infor- mation	Required reading v	will be announced at the	beginning of the term.	
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Dr	. Ulrich Derigs, Semina	r für Wirtschaftsinfor-	
Member		ons Research (Informati		
	tions Research)		_	

Module	Decision Support	Systems and Operatio	ns Research II
Number	76102	Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term
		quency	
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h
Qualifications		n of optimisation model	
		natical Programming and	l Heuristics).
Module is allocated to	Major Information	•	
	Minor Information	•	
Examination Re-		ng 90 min <i>or</i> oral exam	
quirements		ng 90 min or oral exam (
	_	tests/projects (making	up 50% of the final
	mark)		
Prerequisites for Ad-	None		
mission	T , T	(00)	
Courses	Lecture and exerci		
Language	The courses will be	e held in German.	
Learning Objectives	Students		
	are able to construct mathematical programs/optimisation		
		es described in case stud	
	are acquainted with basic theories and methods for solving mathematical programs.		
	are able to solve models using standard software and to ana-		
	lyse these solutions (post-optimal analysis, sensitivity analysis).		
	are familiar with basic heuristic concepts and methods for		
	efficiently solving complex optimisation models.		
Contents	Introduction to mathematical modelling		
		and combinatorial optin	
	Heuristic metho	ds	
Information about	For some classes to	exts must be read in adv	ance. These prepara-
Teaching and Learn-		ed during the lectures.	-
ing Methods	In some classes, ca	se studies and exercises	will be prepared,
		bject of the papers stude	
	_	ent their results, which the	ney will analyse and
	discuss afterwards.		
Additional Infor-	_	subdivided into relevant	_
mation		at the beginning of the t	
Responsible Faculty		. Ulrich Derigs, Seminar	
Member	matik und Operations Research (Information Systems and Opera-		
	tions Research)		

Module	Decision Support	Systems and Operatio	ns Research III	
Number	76103	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	Conception, design	and implementation of		
	Support Systems.			
Module is allocated to	Major Information	Systems		
	Minor Information	Systems		
Examination Re-	Written exam lastin	ng 90 min <i>or</i> oral exam	or a combination of a	
quirements	written exam lastin	ng 90 min or oral exam ((50%) and activities	
	during the exercise	tests/projects (making	up 50% of the final	
	mark)			
Prerequisites for Ad-		Systems and Operations		
mission		Systems and Operations	Research II	
Courses	Lecture and exerci			
Language	The courses will be	e held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
	 are able to develop quantitative concepts of problem solving, such as decision models, in order to tackle issues described in case studies. are able, based on the problem solving concept, to design the dialogue, model and data component of a specific Decision Support System. are able, based on the DSS design, to implement prototypical Decision Support Systems using specific development tools. 			
Contents	Case studies			
	 DSS design, particularly the development of models and model management Implementation 			
Information about	During the courses	as well as in the contex	t of independent stud-	
Teaching and Learn-	_	e dealt with, system desi	-	
ing Methods	and system compo	nents are implemented (partly) in group work.	
	_	eir results in class. The	presented solutions are	
	analysed and discussed.			
Additional Infor-	Required reading, subdivided into relevant parts for each class,			
mation	will be announced at the beginning of the term.			
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Dr. Ulrich Derigs, Seminar für Wirtschaftsinfor-			
Member	-	ons Research (Information	on Systems and Opera-	
	tions Research)			

Module	Requirements En	gineering and Change	Management	
Number	48401	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Frequency	Every second term	
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	Development of information systems from a business point of view.			
Module is allocated to	Major Information Systems Minor Information Systems			
Examination Requirements	written exam lastir	ng 90 min <i>or</i> oral exam ng 90 min or oral exam (b/tests/projects (making	(50%) and activities	
Prerequisites for Admission	None			
Courses	Lecture and exerci	se (WS)		
Language	The courses will be	e held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students identify and evaluate the stakeholder of an information system are familiar with methods of requirements engineering and make use of them.			
	 learn about the identifying, analysing and systematising of requirements concerning information systems. plan and control procedures of requirements engineering. identify the organisational prerequisites necessary for the implementation of software systems. are familiar with problems regarding organisational change. are familiar with methods of change management aiming at the handling of organisational change. 			
Contents	 Analysis of rec Change manag The IT speciali Management a Conflicts and r 	identification of require quirements and evaluation ement ast regarded as Change And motivation	on of requirements	
Information about Teaching and Learn- ing Methods	tions will be check studies and exercis	texts must be read in adverted during the classes. In the ses will be prepared in the scussed and analysed af	a several classes, case eam work, presented by	
Additional Information	Required reading v	will be announced at eac	h term.	
Responsible Faculty Member		erner Mellis, Seminar fü wicklung (Information S		

Module	Quality Management			
Number	76105	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	Planning, controlli	Planning, controlling and carrying out of measures of quality		
	assurance when it	comes to the developme	nt of information sys-	
	tems.			
Module is allocated to	Major Information			
	Minor Information	,		
Examination Re-		ng 90 min <i>or</i> oral exam		
quirements		ng 90 min or oral exam (•	
	_	e/tests/projects (making	up 50% of the final	
D	mark)			
Prerequisites for Admission	None			
Courses	Lecture and exerci	se (WS)		
Language	The courses will b	e held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
	understand the importance of software quality assurance.			
	acquire broad knowledge about the methods of quality assur-			
	ance.			
	are familiar with the tasks and challenges of software quality			
	assurance.			
	autonomously apply the methods of quality assurance to			
	sample programmes.			
	design and analyse quality plans.			
Contents	Quality models			
	 Functional test 	methods		
	• Structural test	methods		
	 Statistical insp 	ection methods		
	• Formal verification	ations		
	• Quantitative m	ethods		
	Management o	f quality assurance		
Information about				
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	Required reading v	will be announced at eac	h term.	
mation			****	
Responsible Faculty		erner Mellis, Seminar fü		
Member	-	wicklung (Information S	ystems and System	
	Development)			

Module	Engineering Man	nagement		
Number	76106	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency	·	
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	Organisation and	controlling of software d		
Module is allocated to	Major Information		•	
Examination Re-	Written exam lasting 90 min or oral exam or a combination of a			
quirements	written exam lasti	ng 90 min or oral exam ((50%) and activities	
	during the exercis	e/tests/projects (making	up 50% of the final	
	mark)			
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Lecture and exerc	3 /		
Language	The courses will be	be held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
		ith the challenges of the	organisation of soft-	
	ware developr			
		are familiar with the areas, instruments and opportunities of		
	the organisation of software development.			
	are familiar with tools of the quantitative management of			
	software development.			
	evaluate and plan case-based organisational measures.			
	structure and analyse case studies in group work.			
C44-	 present and discuss possible solutions for case studies. Markets and market mechanisms for software and software 			
Contents		narket mechanisms for so	oftware and software	
	servicesGoals of the development			
	_			
	Organisation of the development			
	Development regarded as systematic construction			
	_	regarded as adaptive, evo		
	_	ncertainty and dynamics	of requirements	
	Process managements			
	Quality managements			
		levelopment processes		
Information about		texts must be read in adv		
Teaching and Learn-		ked during the classes. In		
ing Methods		ses will be prepared in te		
Additional Tuf		iscussed and analysed af		
Additional Infor-	Required reading will be announced at each term.			
mation	Hairy Deaf D. W	Joman Mallia Camina Cu	" Wintack of the frame	
Responsible Faculty Member	UnivProf. Dr. Werner Mellis, Seminar für Wirtschaftsinformatik und Systementwicklung (Information Systems and System			
Member	_	wickiung (information 3	ystems and system	
	Development)			

Module	Information Man	agement			
Number	76107	Workload	180 h		
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Frequen-	Every second term		
		cy			
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h		
Qualifications					
Module is allocated to	Major Information	Major Information Systems			
	Minor Information Systems				
	Minor Media Management				
Examination Require-		ng 90 min or oral exam o			
ments	written exam lastin	ng 90 min or oral exam (5	0%) and activities dur-		
	ing the exercise/tes	sts/projects (making up 50	% of the final mark)		
Prerequisites for Ad-	None				
mission					
Courses	Lecture and exercise	1 7			
Language	The courses will b	e held in German.			
Learning Objectives	Students				
	understand in h	now far the management of	of information in infor-		
	mation systems	s is indispensable for the	success with IT.		
	are familiar wit	th the connection between	n information manage-		
	ment and the co	ompany's success.			
	are able to expl	lain the productivity para	dox of IT and approach-		
	es aiming at resolving it.				
	understand the way information management is motivated and				
	how it has developed from a historical point of view.				
	are able to explain and discuss basic terms, different comple-				
	mentary models, important approaches as well as the current				
	state of information management.				
	understand and are familiar with tasks in the context of IT Gov-				
	ernance.				
			at is an important field of		
	application of information management.				
Contents	• IT in companies	– role and contribution t	owards value generation		
	Concepts and development of information management				
	Strategic Alignment	nent			
	• IT Governance				
	 IT Strategy 				
	• IT Processes				
	IT Organisation				
	IT Controlling				
	 Outsourcing 				
	• IT Compliance				
	Knowledge man	nagement			
	Role of the CIO				
	New trends				
Information about	Students deepen their knowledge about the subject material by				
Teaching and Learning	means of case studies, discussions and exercises.				
Methods					
Additional Information		vill be announced at the b			
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Detlef Schoder, Seminar für Wirtschaftsinformatik				
Member		nanagement (Information	Systems and Informati-		
	on Management)				

Module	Electronic Busine	ess			
Number	77004	Workload	180 h		
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Frequency	Every second term		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h		
Qualifications	Having the capabil E-Business.	Having the capability to select and to evaluate concepts of			
Module is allocated to	Major Information Systems Minor Information Systems				
Examination Requirements	Written exam lasting 90 min <i>or</i> oral exam <i>or</i> a combination of a written exam lasting 90 min or oral exam (50%) and activities during the exercise/tests/projects (making up 50% of the final mark)				
Prerequisites for Admission	None				
Courses	Lecture and exerci	se (WS)			
Language	The courses will b	e held in German.			
Learning Objectives	 Students understand the strategic importance of electronic business. are able to differentiate between concepts of E-Business. understand how E-Business changes organisational processes of companies. are able to evaluate concepts of E-Business and their application to different tasks. are familiar with the demands that the utilisation of E-Business systems and concepts of E-Business place on management. become more and more familiar with E-Business systems. work out basic concepts by means of case studies along with fellow students. 				
Contents	 discuss and analyse results in class. Business models, strategies Electronic markets E-Marketing/CAM Mass Customisation Open Innovation Web 2.0 Data protection and information policy 				
Information about Teaching and Learn- ing Methods	Lecture, exercise and case studies. During the term, students are expected to prepare short presentations and to also meet other requirements, which will make up part of the final mark. Case studies will be dealt with.				
Additional Information		will be announced at the			
Responsible Faculty Member		etlef Schoder, Seminar fi nsmanagement (Informa ment)			

Module	Emerging Electronic Business			
Number	76108	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency	•	
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	Capability to ident	ify, evaluate and implen	nent emerging tech-	
	nology-based opportunities for (Electronic) E-Business.			
Module is allocated to	Major Information Systems			
Examination Re-	Written exam lastin	ng 90 min <i>or</i> oral exam	or a combination of a	
quirements	written exam lastin	ng 90 min or oral exam ((50%) and activities	
	during the exercise	/tests/projects (making	up 50% of the final	
	mark)			
Prerequisites for Ad-	None, but program	ming skills are helpful		
mission				
Courses	Lecture and exerci			
Language	The courses will be	e held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
	are supposed to work out applications scenarios for emerging			
	technology-based E-Business and to partly implement them			
	prototypically and to present them in class.			
Contents	• Current IT-trends and transformation of E-Business into "Am-			
	bient Business" in the context of networked and informatised			
	objects and spaces ("Internet of Things" & "Smart Environ-			
	ments")			
	Conceptional basics of relevant technologies (amongst others			
	sensors, RFID, telecommunication)			
		ications of informatised		
	_	ve human computer into		
		ess and context-based se		
		means of information ex	xchange and joint use	
	of information	1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	0.11	
		al and ethical implication	ns of ubiquitous, in-	
T.C. A. I. A.	formation techn		N. 1	
Information about		clude student projects. S	-	
Teaching and Learn-		on case studies and app		
ing Methods	-	presentations, projects a	nd case studies will	
Additional Infor-	take place alternati	vill be announced at the	haginning of and due	
mation	ing the term.	viii de almounced at the	oeginning of and dur-	
		tlef Schoder, Seminar fü	ir Wirtechafteinforme	
Responsible Faculty Member		nsmanagement (Informa		
IVICIIIDCI	formation Manager	•	mon bystems and m-	
	Tormanon Manage	ment)		

Module	Selected Issues in	Information Systems	
Number		Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Irregular
		quency	
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h
Qualifications			
Module is allocated to	Major Information	Systems	
Examination Require-	Written exam or or	al exam	
ments			
Prerequisites for Ad-	None		
mission			
Courses	-	nd/or seminar (depends	,
Language	The courses can be held in German or in English (see KLIPS).		
Learning Objectives	Students		
	analyse current issues of Information Systems.		
Contents	• Current issues of Information Systems		
Information about			
Teaching and Learning			
Methods			
Additional Information	This module is offered by lecturers of the University of Cologne.		
		held as a block course.	
		vill be announced at the	· ·
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Dr. Ulrich Derigs, Seminar für Wirtschaftsinfor-		
Member		ons Research (Information	on Systems and Opera-
	tions Research);		
		erner Mellis, Seminar fü	
	•	vicklung (Information S	ystems and System
	Development);	160110 : **	. 337' 4 1 6 ' 6
		tlef Schoder, Seminar fi	
		nsmanagement (Informa	ttion Systems and In-
	formation Manager	ment)	

Module	Advanced Seminar Decision Support Systems and Opera-		
	tions Research		
Number	53041	Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term
		quency	
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h
Qualifications	Academic paper		
Module is allocated to	Major Information	Systems	
	Minor Information	Systems	
Examination Require-	Presentation and pa	aper	
ments			
Prerequisites for Ad-	Compulsory course	es from the field "Inform	nation Systems"
mission			
Courses	Advanced Seminar (SS)		
Language	The advanced seminar will be held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students		
	gain experience searching, interpreting, systematising and		
	presenting relevant material for an academic paper concerned		
	with a clearly defined topic.		
	gain experience during the discussion of their presentation.		
Contents	Constantly changing		
Information about	The students' presentations are discussed. Afterwards students		
Teaching and Learning	write a paper about their topic under guidance.		
Methods			
Additional Information	Required reading a	nd selection of topics w	ill be announced at the
	end of the previous	s term.	
	The topics will be	allocated after announce	ement at the end of the
	previous term.		
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Dr. Ulrich Derigs, Seminar für Wirtschaftsinfor-		
Member	matik und Operation	ons Research (Information	on Systems and Opera-
	tions Research)		

Module	Advanced Seminar Development of Information Systems		
Number	53039	Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term
		quency	
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h
Qualifications	Presentation based	on sound academic kno	wledge
Module is allocated to	Major Information	•	
	Minor Information	Systems	
Examination Re-	Presentation		
quirements			
Prerequisites for Ad-	_	llected in modules from	the Major or Minor
mission	Information Syster		
Courses	Advanced Seminar		
Language		inar will be held in Gerr	nan.
Learning Objectives	Students		
	gain experience searching for, interpreting, systematising,		
	composing and presenting information on which is based		
	their presentation on a well-defined topic.		
	gain experience discussing their own presentation and that of		
	fellow students from a critical point of view.		
Contents	 Alternating top 		
Information about	_	nd discuss topics and are	e also supported in
Teaching and Learn-	writing papers abo	ut those topics.	
ing Methods			
Additional Infor-	Required reading and topics will be announced towards the end		
mation	of the preceding term. The topics will be allocated after an-		
		end of the previous tern	
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Werner Mellis, Seminar für Wirtschaftsinforma-		
Member	_	wicklung (Information S	ystems and System
	Development)		

Module	Advanced Semin	ar Information Manag	ement		
Number	53040	Workload	180 h		
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term		
		quency			
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h		
Qualifications	Presentation based	d on sound academic kno	owledge.		
Module is allocated to	Major Information Systems				
	Minor Information Systems				
Examination Re-	Presentation				
quirements					
Prerequisites for Ad-	12 credit points co	ollected in modules from	the Major or Minor		
mission	Information Syste				
Courses	Advanced Semina	ar (WS/SS)			
Language	The advanced sem	ninar will be held in Geri	man.		
Learning Objectives	Students				
	gain experience	ce searching for, interpre	ting, systematising and		
	presenting info	ormation on which is bas	sed their presentation		
	of a well-defin				
	learn to deal w	ith well-defined tasks ar	nd to come up with		
		d possible solutions in a			
	the basis of rel	levant literature and of th	neir own work (in case		
	the advanced s	the advanced seminar is carried out like a project or a case			
	study).				
	gain experience discussing their own presentation and that of				
	fellow students from a critical angle.				
Contents	Selected issues and questions from the area of information man-				
	agement that are constantly changing and which can be themati-				
	cally or methodologically oriented:				
	• Strategic management of information (and knowledge) in				
	information sy				
	Dedicated IT of	organisation, alignment a	and the company's suc-		
	cess				
		s of action, tasks and me			
	_	e.g. IT Governance and l	_		
	•	cial networks (Social Ne			
Information about	_	and discuss topics and are			
Teaching and Learn-	~	out those topics. In order			
ing Methods	-	nake classes more creativ			
		out like a project or like	•		
	-	ne required reading, stud			
	with a well-defined task, to present their results in class and to				
A J J242 1 T . P	write a paper based on relevant literature and on their own work.				
Additional Infor-	Required reading and topics will be announced towards the end				
mation	of the preceding to		·· XX/: 4 1 C: : C		
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Detlef Schoder, Seminar für Wirtschaftsinformatik und Informationsmanagement (Information Systems and In-				
Member			ation Systems and In-		
	formation Manage	ement)			

Module	Selected Issues in Information Systems I & II			
Number		Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Irregular	
		quency		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications				
Module is allocated to	Major Information	Systems		
	Minor Information	•		
Examination Require-	Written exam or or	ral exam		
ments				
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses		nd/or seminar (depends	,	
Language	The courses can be held in German or in English (see KLIPS).			
Learning Objectives	Students			
	analyse current issues of Information Systems.			
Contents	Current issues of Information Systems			
Information about				
Teaching and Learning				
Methods				
Additional Information				
		held as a block course.		
	-	vill be announced at the	-	
Responsible Faculty		. Ulrich Derigs, Seminar		
Member	*	ons Research (Information	on Systems and Opera-	
	tions Research);	3.5.111 @ 1 00		
		erner Mellis, Seminar fü		
	•	wicklung (Information S	systems and System	
	Development);	100110		
		tlef Schoder, Seminar fi		
		nsmanagement (Informa	tion Systems and In-	
	formation Manage	ment)		

Module	Thesis Seminar Decision Support Systems and Operations		
	Research	• • •	•
Number		Workload	90 h
Credit Points	3 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term
		quency	
Attendance	15 h	Independent Studies	75 h
Qualifications	Academic work		
Module is allocated to	M.Sc. Information	Systems	
Examination Re-	Presentation		
quirements			
Prerequisites for Ad-		dmitted to write their m	
mission		ns in the Major Informa	tion Systems
Courses	Thesis Seminar (S	,	
Language		will be held in German	
Learning Objectives	Students		
	have no difficulties searching, interpreting, systematising and		
	presenting relevant material for an academic presentation on		
	a clearly defined topic.		
	are good at structuring and analysing the argumentation and structure of presentations, academic papers and theses.		
Contents	Constantly changing		
Information about	Students present th	eir topics in class; in ad	dition to this, they
Teaching and Learn-	analyse and discus	s the presented results.	
ing Methods			
Additional Infor-	Before the beginning	ng of the course, studen	ts will be informed on
mation		ratory class where requi	
	announced. Moreover, topics for the theses will be allocated. The		
	presentations will refer to methodological problems of the final		
	theses and also to problems in terms of content.		
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Dr. Ulrich Derigs, Seminar für Wirtschaftsinfor-		
Member	_	ons Research (Informati	on Systems and Opera-
	tions Research)		

Module	Thesis Seminar In	nformation Systems De	evelopment	
Number		Workload	90 h	
Credit Points	3 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency	-	
Attendance	15 h	Independent Studies	75 h	
Qualifications	Academic work			
Module is allocated to	M.Sc. Information	Systems		
Examination Re-	Presentation			
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-		dmitted to write their m		
mission	· · ·	ns in the Major Informa	tion Systems	
Courses	Thesis Seminar			
Language		will be held in German	•	
Learning Objectives	Students			
	cope with searching, interpreting, systematising and present-			
	ing relevant material for an academic presentation on a clear-			
	ly defined topic.			
	are good at structuring and analysing the argumentation and			
	structure of presentations, academic papers and theses.			
Contents	Alternating topics			
Information about	Students present their topics in class; in addition to this, they			
Teaching and Learn-	analyse and discuss the presented results.			
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	Before the beginning of the course, students will be informed on			
mation	time about a preparatory class where required reading will be			
	announced. Moreover, topics for the theses will be allocated. The			
	presentations will refer to methodological problems of the final			
D 11 D		problems in terms of cor		
Responsible Faculty		erner Mellis, Seminar fü		
Member	•	wicklung (Information S	systems and System	
	Development)			

Module	Thesis Seminar II	nformation Manageme	ent	
Number		Workload	90 h	
Credit Points	3 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	15 h	Independent Studies	75 h	
Qualifications	Academic work			
Module is allocated to	M.Sc. Information	Systems		
Examination Re-	Presentation			
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-		dmitted to write their m		
mission	<u> </u>	ns in the Major Informa	tion Systems	
Courses	Thesis Seminar (W	,		
Language	The thesis seminar will be held in German.			
Learning Objectives	Students			
	have no difficulties searching, interpreting, systematising and			
	presenting relevant material for an academic presentation on			
	a clearly defined topic.			
	are good at structuring and analysing the argumentation and			
	structure of presentations, academic papers and theses.			
Contents	Constantly cha			
Information about	Students present their topics in class; in addition to this, they			
Teaching and Learn-	analyse and discuss the presented results.			
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	Before the beginning of the course, students will be informed on			
mation	time about a preparatory class where required reading will be			
	announced. Moreover, topics for the theses will be allocated. The			
	presentations will refer to methodological problems of the final theses and also to problems in terms of content.			
Dognongible Feetles		tlef Schoder, Seminar fi		
Responsible Faculty Member		nsmanagement (Informa		
wiember	formation Manage	•	mon systems and m-	
	Tormanon Manage	ment)		

Methods and Techniques

1	Type of	CP of the	Required
Module	Exam	Module	CP
Advanced Econometrics II: Time Series Analysis	KL/MP/so	6 CP	
Econometrics	KL/ MP/so	6 CP	
Advanced Econometrics I: Linear Models	KL/ MP/so	6 CP	
Quantitative Methods in Risk Management	KL/MP	6 CP	
Advanced Statistics - Stochastic Models	KL/MP	6 CP	
Advanced Statistics - Statistical Inference	KL/MP	6 CP	
Statistical Analysis of Financial Market Data	KL/MP	6 CP	
Mathematics for Economists	KL/MP	6 CP	
Linear Models	so + KL	6 CP	
Causal Analysis	so + KL	6 CP	
Advanced Microeconomics I: Game Theory	KL	6 CP	18 CP
Advanced Microeconomics II: Contract Theory	KL	6 CP	16 CF
Communication Training and Leadership Training	KL/MP	6 CP	
Basic Course Labor Law	KL/so	6 CP	
Basic Course Commercial Law and Law of Partnerships	KL/so	6 CP	
and Corporations	KL/80	0 CF	
Basic Course Tax Law	KL/so	6 CP	
Public Finance Law	KL/so	6 CP	
Advanced Law of Partnerships and Corporations, especially	KL/so	6 CP	
Corporation Law	KL/80	0 CF	
Introduction to Law of Taxation and Basics of Corporation Income Tax	KL/so	6 CP	

Remark: Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Minor Statistics and Econometrics

- Advanced Econometrics I: Linear Models on page 302
- Statistical Analysis of Financial Market Data on page 303

Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Major Sociology and Empirical Social Research

- Linear Models on page 175
- Causal Analysis on page 176

Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Major Economics - Kernbereich (Core Courses)

- Advanced Microeconomics I: Game Theorie on page 96
- Advanced Microeconomics II: Contract Theory on page 97

Following Description of Module you will find at Major Economics Education

• Communication Training and Leadership Training on page 148

Module	Advanced Econor	netrics II: Time Series	Analysis		
Number	44005	Workload	180 h		
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term		
		quency	•		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h		
Qualifications	Time series analys	Time series analyses, particularly in finance and economics			
Module is allocated to	Minor Statistics and Econometrics				
	Major Economics- Kernbereich (Core Courses)				
	Methods and Tech	niques			
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	ng 60 min <i>or</i> oral exam			
quirements					
Prerequisites for Ad-	Solid knowledge o	f statistical inference			
mission					
Courses	Lecture with exerc				
Language		erwise the course will b	e held in English, enti-		
	tled "Time Series A				
Learning Objectives		nake use of and to analy			
		ndvanced level, and part	-		
		to estimate the parameters of a stationary ARMA process.			
		to assess the closeness of fit and model specification.			
	to identify non-stationary processes.				
	to make use of a changing volatility,				
	to analyse connections between time series.				
Contents	Elementary tim	ne series analysis			
	Linear difference equation				
	Stationary processes				
	Estimation and prediction of ARMA-processes				
	• Closeness of fi	t and model specificatio	n		
	 Testing for stat 	ionarity			
	GARCH-proce	sses			
	Multivariate ting	ne series			
	• Co-integration	and Granger- causality			
Information about	One half of the mo	dule will be exercises. I	Exercises include prac-		
Teaching and Learn-	tical application of	the procedures on the c	omputer.		
ing Methods					
Additional Infor-		e held every week durin			
mation	1	vill be announced at the	0		
		material is available. Fu	<u> -</u>		
		ely necessary to have so	ome basic knowledge		
	about econometrics.				
Responsible Faculty		rl Mosler, Seminar für V			
Member	alstatistik (Economic and Social Statistics)				

Module	Econometrics			
Number	44007	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	Econometric analy	rsis of linear models.		
Module is allocated to	Major Accounting and Taxation			
	Major Marketing			
	Major Economics	- Kernbereich (Core Coc	ourses)	
	Minor Controlling			
	Minor Statistics an	d Econometrics		
	Methods and Tech	*		
Examination Re-	The state of the s	min) <i>or</i> oral exam (20 m		
quirements		written exam (60 min)		
	_	e/tests/projects (making	up 40% of the final	
	grade)			
Prerequisites for Ad-	Basic knowledge of	of statistical inference an	d matrix algebra	
mission				
Courses	Lecture and exerci	1 /		
Language		nerwise, the courses will	be held in English,	
	entitled "Econometrics".			
Learning Objectives	Students learn			
	to obtain and to	o deal with data.		
	to describe economic issues using linear models.			
	to specify varia	ables and the function of	regression.	
	about the regre	ssion of 0-1-variables.		
	to estimate and to test parameters as well as to make predic-			
	tions on the basis of the multiple linear model of regression.			
Contents	Central problem	n of econometrics		
	• Data: sources,	description, preparation		
	 Multiple linear 	regression		
	• Estimating, tes	ting and making predict	ions	
	Residual analy	sis and model selection		
	Binary regressi			
Information about		dule will be exercises. I	Exercises include prac-	
Teaching and Learn-	tical application of the procedures and little projects on the com-			
ing Methods	puter.			
Additional Infor-	The courses will be held every week during the lecture period.			
mation		<u> </u>		
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Karl Mosler, Seminar für Wirtschafts- und Sozi-			
Member	alstatistik (Economic and Social Statistics)			

Module	Quantitative Met	hods in Risk Managem	ent		
Number	44006	Workload	180 h		
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term		
		quency			
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h		
Qualifications	Quantitative Metho		,		
Module is allocated to	Major Accounting	and Taxation			
	Major Economics - Theory and Methods				
	Minor Controlling				
	Minor Statistics an				
	Methods and Tech				
Examination Re-	Written exam lastin	ng 60 min <i>or</i> oral exam			
quirements					
Prerequisites for Ad-	_	hematics for Economist	s, Probability Theory		
mission	and Statistical Infe				
Courses	Lecture and exerci				
Language	The courses will be	e held in English.			
Learning Objectives	Students learn				
	to model quanti	tative risks.			
	to estimate risks	to estimate risks based on previous data.			
	to model dependence between different risk factors.				
	to apply specific risk models and modelling approaches from				
	the areas of market risk, credit risk, operational risk and en-				
	ergy risk.	, , , , ,			
Contents	Risk and Risk Measurement				
	Risk Measures	(Value at Risk, Expecte	ed Shortfall etc.)		
	Monte Carlo Simulations				
	Multivariate Models: Elliptical Distributions, Copula- and				
	Nonparametric Models and Tail-Dependence				
	_	ing approaches of quant			
	_	areas of market risk, cre			
	risk und energy	/ risk	_		
Information about	Half of the course	will consist of exercises	which include the		
Teaching and Learn-	computer-based ap	plication of the learned	techniques.		
ing Methods					
Additional Infor-	Course-supporting material is provided by Prof. Schmid and Dr.				
mation		for students to be famil			
		ired through attendance			
		and II") as well as comp	petent mathematical		
D	knowledge.				
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Friedrich Schmid, Dr. Oliver Grothe, Seminar für				
Member	Wirtschafts- und Sozialstatistik (Economic and Social Statistics)				

Module	Advanced Statistics – Stochastic Models			
Number	44001	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	60h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	Sound knowledge	about the calculus of pro	obability and about the	
	stochastic modellin	ng of economic issues.		
Module is allocated to		- Econometrics, Statistic	cs and Mathematics	
	Minor Statistics an			
	Methods and Tech			
Examination Re-	Written exam lastin	ng 60 min		
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Lecture and exerci			
Language	The courses will be	e held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students learn to			
	model random incidents using stochastic variables.			
	apply special u	apply special univariate and multivariate distributions.		
	apply importan	t stochastic processes su	ach as the Brownian	
	motion, the Poisson process and Markoff chains.			
Contents	• Probabilities ar	nd stochastic variables		
	Univariate and multivariate probability distribution			
	• Stochastic processes			
Information about	•			
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	The courses will be held every week during the lecture period.			
mation	Course-supporting material provided by Prof. Mosler and by			
	Prof. Schmid.			
	Prof. Schmid will t	take turns with Prof. Mo	osler in giving the lec-	
	ture in every winte			
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Ka	rl Mosler, UnivProf. D	Or. Friedrich Schmid,	
Member		chafts- und Sozialstatisti	k (Economic and	
	Social Statistics)			

Module	Advanced Statistics – Statistical Inference			
Number	44002	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	Theoretical basic k	Theoretical basic knowledge about statistical inference and its		
	application to econ			
Module is allocated to		- Econometrics, Statistic	cs and Mathematics	
	Minor Statistics an			
	Methods and Tech			
Examination Re-	Written exam lastin	ng 60 min		
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	Basic knowledge in	n Probability Theory and	d Statistical Inference	
mission		(0.0)		
Courses	Lecture and exerci			
Language	The courses will be			
Learning Objectives	Students learn about			
	statistical collection methods.			
	theoretical basic knowledge about point estimate and interval			
	estimation as well as about hypothesis testing.			
	special parametric and nonparametric tests.			
	statistical methods for stochastic processes.			
Contents	• Sampling			
	 Point and inter- 	val estimation, hypothes	is testing	
	 Estimating and 	testing for stochastic pr	rocesses	
Information about				
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-		e held every week durin	_	
mation	Course-supporting material provided by Prof. Mosler and by			
	Prof. Schmid.		1	
		take turns with Prof. Mo	osier in giving the lec-	
D	ture in every summ		N E : 1 : 1 0 1 : 1	
Responsible Faculty		rl Mosler, UnivProf. D		
Member		chafts- und Sozialstatisti	K (Economic and	
	Social Statistics)			

Module	Mathematics for 1	Economists		
Number	44201	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications		nods and techniques of e	•	
Module is allocated to	5	 Econometrics, Statistic 	es and und Mathemat-	
	ics			
	Methods and Tech	-		
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	ng 90 min or oral exam		
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	A bachelor module	in mathematical metho	ds for economists	
mission	T 4 141	, (MG)		
Courses	Lecture with exerc			
Language				
Learning Objectives	Students learn abo		1 ' 1 1	
	•	economic functions in s	everal variables.	
	the modelling of dynamic systems.			
a	standard numerical techniques.			
Contents	• Functions of several variables			
	Differential calculus of functions of several variables			
	-	f functions of several va	riables	
	_	of linear algebra		
		ear sets of equations		
		ear programmes		
	 Difference equ 	ations and differential ed	quations	
Information about				
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-		e held every week during	_	
mation	Required reading: Mosler/ Dyckerhoff/ Scheicher, <i>Mathemati</i> -			
D 01.7	sche Methoden für		1.0.10.11	
Responsible Faculty		hoff, Seminar für Wirtsc	chatts- und Sozialsta-	
Member	tistik (Economic a	tistik (Economic and Social Statistics)		

Module	Basic Course Lab	or Law	
Number		Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every term
		quency	
Attendance	90 h	Independent Studies	90 h
Qualifications		s the basic knowledge n	
		ecialist lawyer for labour	
		ersonnel management of	
		onomics are to learn the	_
		their profession related	to personnel manage-
	ment of a business		
Module is allocated to	Methods and Tech		
Examination Re-	Written exam lastin	ng 120 min	
quirements			
Prerequisites for Ad-	None		
mission			
Courses	Lecture		
Language	The lecture will be	held in German.	
Learning Objectives	Students		
		nowledge in the field of	
	be able to solve practical cases of their own accord. Particular		
	importance is placed on cases with topical relevance.		
	_	ate labour law issues i	
	written exam. Therefore the general part of the German Civil		
	Code and the Law of Obligations are repeated and intensi-		
	fied.		2
Contents		aw including the basis o	of constitutional Euro-
	pean law		
7.0		ey on collective labour l	aw
Information about	Discussion of case		1 .
Teaching and Learn-	Supplementary study groups to intensify the subject.		
ing Methods			
Additional Infor-			
mation	Hair Da-f D. M	utin Hangalan Ingele (C	: A
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Martin Henssler, Institut für Arbeits- und Wirtschaftsrecht, Rechtwissenschaftliche Fakultät (Institute for Labor		
Member			nai (msinute for Labor
	and Economic Law	, racuity of Law)	

Module	Basic Course C	Commercial Law and Lav	v of Partnerships and	
	Corporations		•	
Number		Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every term	
		quency		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	Basic knowledg	e on commercial law and o	company law	
Module is allocated to	Methods and Te	echniques		
Examination Re-	Written exam la	sting 120 min		
quirements		_		
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Lecture and exe	rcise		
Language	The courses wil	l be held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
	mercial and company law. analyse functions and structural principles of these areas of law with particular regard to merchants, the commercial register, commercial procuration, commercial firm names, commercial transactions (commercial law) and problems of organisation and liability within civil and commercial law partnerships assess case law interpreting relevant legislation. develop the ability to deal appropriately with new case material.			
Contents	Commercial	law		
	Company la	W		
Information about	Exercise with ex	xemplary cases		
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	Lecture notes av	vailable		
mation				
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr.	Barbara Grunewald, Institu	ut für Gesellschafts-	
Member	recht, Abt. 1, Re	echtwissenschaftliche Faku	ıltät (Institute for Cor-	
	poration Law, D	Dept. 1, Faculty of Law)		

Module	Basic Course Tax	Law	
Number		Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term
		quency	
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	
Qualifications	Explanation of the	theoretical basics of the	entire tax law
Module is allocated to	Methods and Tech	niques	
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	ng 120 min	
quirements			
Prerequisites for Ad-	None		
mission			
Courses	Lecture and exerci	` '	
Language	The courses will b	e held in German.	
Learning Objectives	Students		
	get an overview of different fields and rules in tax law.		
	discuss the constitutional basics of the tax law.		
	are familiar with the basic principles of the tax law such as		
	the ability to pa	ay principle.	
	discuss the ger	neral tax liability law.	
Contents	• Basic Law for	the Federal Republic of	Germany
	• Income Tax A	ct	
	• Discussion of o	concrete examples	
Information about	Exercise with exer	nplary cases	
Teaching and Learn-			
ing Methods			
Additional Infor-	Slides are available	e.	
mation			
Responsible Faculty		hanna Hey, Institut für S	
Member	senschaftliche Fak	ultät (Institute for Tax L	aw, Faculty of Law)

Module	Public Finance L	aw	
Number		Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term
		quency	
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h
Qualifications	Assessment of pub	olic finance law tax issue	es
Module is allocated to	Methods and Tech	niques	
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	ng 120 min <i>or</i> oral exan	1
quirements			
Prerequisites for Ad-	None		
mission			
Courses	Lecture (WS)		
Language	The lecture will be	held in German.	
Learning Objectives	Students		
	 assess the system of public financing in the Federal Republic of Germany. discuss the question of competence (Art. 104a ff. GG), the principles of the particular forms of charges as well as the principles of the commercial law. consider reform possibilities of the current system. 		
Contents		the Federal Republic of	
		concrete examples	
Information about Teaching and Learn- ing Methods		, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	
Additional Information	Slides are available	e.	
Responsible Faculty Member		hanna Hey, Institut für S ultät (Institute for Tax L	·

Module	Advanced Law Corporation La	of Partnerships and Con	rporations, especially	
Number	Corporation Ea	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h	
Qualifications		ne corporate law and its cl		
C	trast to the privat			
Module is allocated to	Methods and Tec	<u> </u>		
Examination Re-	Written exam las	<u> </u>		
quirements		C		
Prerequisites for Ad-	None; recommer	nded: knowledge of the co	ommercial and corpo-	
mission	rate law are requ	_	1	
Courses	Lecture (SS)			
Language	` ′	be held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
	get an overvi	ew of the general charact	erization and the fun-	
	_	ms of the corporate law.		
		ific questions arising out of	of the liability regime.	
		funding and organising p		
		es ("GmbH" and "AG"),		
	groups of con		C	
		ew of the share holder's p	participation.	
	assess case law interpreting company legislation.			
	discuss recent and contemplated changes in legislation in			
	light of their economic background.			
	receive insights into the characteristics of special forms of			
	companies as the UG and the SPE.			
	_	features of the transform	ation law.	
Contents	Law of partn		W 1011 1W // 1	
	-	-	y concerning the	
	 Law of corporations, especially the law concerning the GmbH and the AG 			
	 Foundation, organization and termination of a capital compa- 			
		g on the legal form of corp		
	• •	me and capital-formation		
	porate law	ine and capital formation	in the system of cor	
Information about	portate raw			
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	Lecture notes are	e available.		
mation		be held alternately by Pro	of. Grunewald and	
	Prof. Hennrichs.	y . y		
Responsible Faculty		Barbara Grunewald, Instit	ut für Gesellschafts-	
Member		chtwissenschaftliche Fakt		
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	ept. 1, Faculty of Law);	,	
	UnivProf. Dr. Joachim Hennrichs, Institut für Gesellschafts-			
		chtwissenschaftliche Fakt		
		ept. 2, Faculty of Law)		

Module	Introduction to L Income Tax	aw of Taxation and Ba	sics of Corporation	
Number	Income Tux	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every XX term	
		quency		
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h	
Qualifications	Explanation of the	basics and the system o		
	including a deepen	ing in Corporation Inco	me Tax.	
Module is allocated to	Methods and Tech	niques		
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	ng 120 min		
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Lecture			
Language	The lecture will be	held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
	get an overview of the system of public charges and of the			
	sources of tax law.			
	discuss the constitutional and the european basics of tax law.			
	discuss the relation between the tax law and the civil law and			
	learn the general facts of taxation.			
	receive insights into the Corporation Income Tax and its			
	characteristics.			
Contents		ystem of public charges		
		ghts of the basic law of	the Federal Republic	
	of Germany			
	_	amental freedoms		
	• General tax co			
	Corporation in	come tax act		
Information about				
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods	T	'1 11		
Additional Infor-	Lecture notes are a	vanable		
mation	III D CD I	11 TT 11 T	· C·· C 11 1 C	
Responsible Faculty		achim Hennrichs, Institu		
Member		schaftliche Fakultät (Ins	stitute for Corporation	
	Law, Dept. 2, Facu	my of Law)		

Minor

Minor Accounting

Module	Type of	CP of the	Required
iviodule	Exam	Module	CP
Business Taxation I	KL/MP	6 CP	min.
Business Taxation II	KL/MP	6 CP	6 CP
International Accounting	KL/MP	6 CP	min.
Operations Audit	KL/MP	6 CP	6 CP
Strategic Controlling	KL/MP	6 CP	min.
Operational Controlling	KL/MP	6 CP	6 CP
Advanced Seminar Business Taxation	RE/HA	6 CP	
Advanced Seminar Controlling	RE/HA	6 CP	
Advanced Seminar External Rendering of Accounts and Auditing	RE/HA	6 CP	max. 6 CP
Selected Issues in Accounting and Taxation	KL/so	6 CP	

Remark: Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Major Accounting and Taxation

- Business Taxation I on page 2
- Business Taxation II on page 3
- International Accounting on page 6
- Operations Audit on page 7
- Strategic Controlling on page 4
- Operational Controlling on page 5
- Advanced Seminar Business Taxation on page 8
- Advanced Seminar Controlling on page 9
- Advanced Seminar External Rendering of Accounts and Auditing on page 10
- Selected Issues in Accounting and Taxation on page 17

Minor Corporate Development - Strategy, Organisation and Human Resources

Module	Type of	CP of the	Required
iviodule	Exam	Module	CP
Corporate Development	KL	6 CP	
Strategic Management	KL/MP	6 CP	12 CP
Strategic Human Resource Management	KL/MP/FS	6 CP	12 CF
Strategic Management of Networks and Organizations	KL/so	6 CP	
Economics of Incentives in Organizations	KL/so	6 CP	
Theories of Organization for the Management Practice	KL	6 CP	
Strategic Alliances and Networks	KL/MP/RE	6 CP	min. 6 CP
Theories of Leadership	KL/so	6 CP	0 CP
Behavioral Ethics	KL/so	6 CP	
Advanced Seminar Corporate Development and Organization	RE/HA	6 CP	
Advanced Seminar Human Resource Management	RE/HA	6 CP	
Advanced Seminar Business Policy and Logistics	RE/HA	6 CP	max. 6 CP
Advanced Seminar Corporate Development and Business Ethics	RE/HA	6 CP	0 CF
Selected Issues in Corporate Development	KL/so	6 CP	

Remark: Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Major Corporate Development - Strategy, Organization and Human Resources

- Corporate Development on page 26
- Strategic Management on page 27
- Strategic Human Resource Management on page 28
- Strategic Management of Networks and Organizations on page 29
- Economics of Incentives in Organizations on page 34

- Theories of Organization for the Management Practice on page 35
- Strategic Alliances and Networks on page 36
- Theories on Leadership and Motivation on page 37
- Behavioral Ethics on page 38
- Advanced Seminar Corporate Development and Organization on page 39
- Advanced Seminar Human Resource Management on page 40
- Advanced Seminar Corporate Development and Business Ethics on page 41
- Selected Issues in Corporate Development on page 42

Following Description of Module you will find at Major Supply Chain Management

• Advanced Seminar Business Policy and Logistics on page 92

Minor Finance

Module	Type of Exam	CP of the Module	Required CP
Institutional Economics	KL/MP	6 CP	
Investments	KL/MP	6 CP	
Derivatives	KL/MP	6 CP	
Corporate Valuation Theory	KL/MP	6 CP	
Risk Management in Financial Institutions	KL/MP	6 CP	min.
Management of Leasing Companies	KL/MP	6 CP	18 CP
Value-Based Management of Insurance Companies	KL/MP	6 CP	
Insurance Economics	KL/MP	6 CP	
Investmentbanking	KL/MP	6 CP	
Fixed Income Management	KL/MP/RE	6 CP	
Advanced Seminar Capital Markets and Corporate Finance	RE/HA	6 CP	max.
Advanced Seminar Financial Institutions	RE/HA	6 CP	6 CP
Selected Issues in Accounting and Auditing I – Corporate DisclosureI	KL/MP	6 CP	
Selected Issues in Business Taxation I	KL/MP	6 CP	max. 6 CP
Statistical Analysis of Financial Market Data	KL/MP	6 CP	0 CP
Selected Issues in Finance	KL/so	6 CP	

Remark: Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Major Finance

- Institutional Economics on page 44
- Investments on page 45
- Derivatives on page 48
- Corporate Valuation Theory on page 51
- Risk Management in Financial Institutions on page 49
- Management of Leasing Companies on page 50
- Value-Based Management of Insurance Companies on page 52
- Insurance Economics on page 46
- Fixed Income Management on page 55
- Advanced Seminar Capital Markets and Corporate Finance on page 56
- Advanced Seminar Financial Institutions on page 57
- Selected Issues in Finance on page 58

Following Description of Module you will find at Minor Bank Management

• Investmentbanking on page 240

Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Major Accounting and Taxation and Taxation

- Selected Issues in Accounting and Auditing I Corporate Disclosure on page 15
- Selected Issues in Business Taxation I on page 11

Following Description of Module you will find at Minor Statistics and Econometrics

• Statistical Analysis of Financial Market Data on page 303

Minor Marketing

Module	Type of	CP of the	Required
	Exam	Module	CP
Marketing Research	KL/MP	6 CP	
Marketing-Planning	KL/MP	6 CP	
New Product Management	KL/MP	6 CP	
Brand Management	KL/MP	6 CP	
Pricing	KL/MP	6 CP	
Communication and Sales Promotion	KL/MP	6 CP	
Customer Relationship Management	KL/MP	6 CP	min. 18 CP
Strategic Management in Retailing	KL/MP	6 CP	16 CF
Retail Marketing	KL/MP	6 CP	
Selected Issues in Marketing	KL/MP	6 CP	
Selected Problems in Retailing: Practical Applications	KL/MP/HA	6 CP	
Selected Problems in Marketing: Quantitative Applications	KL/MP/HA	6 CP	
Selected Issues in Marketing	so/AN	6 CP	
Advanced Seminar Marketing and Marketing Research	RE/HA	6 CP	
Advanced Seminar Marketing and Brand Management	RE/HA	6 CP	max. 6 CP
Advanced Seminar Retailing and Customer Management	RE/HA	6 CP	0 CF

Remark: Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Major Marketing

- Marketing Research on page 60
- Marketing-Planning on page 61
- New Product Management on page 62
- Brand Management on page 63
- Pricing on page 64
- Communication and Sales Promotion on page 65
- Customer Relationship Management on page 66
- Strategic Management in Retailing on page 67
- Retail Marketing on page 68
- Selected Issues in Marketing on page 71
- Selected Problems in Retailing: Practical Applications on page 69
- Selected Problems in Marketing: Quantitative Applications on page 70
- Selected Issues in Marketing on page 71
- Advanced Seminar Marketing and Marketing Research on page 73
- Advanced Seminar Marketing and Brand Management on page 74
- Advanced Seminar Retailing and Customer Management on page 75

Minor Supply Chain Management

Module	Type of Exam	CP of the Module	Required CP
Supply Chain Management and Production I (Structures)	KL/MP	6 CP	CI
Supply Chain Management and Production II (Processes)	KL/MP	6 CP	
Supply Chain Management and Production III (Logistics of Materials and Inventory Management)	KL/MP	6 CP	
Supply Chain Management and Management Science I (Strategy)	KL/MP/ FS	6 CP	
Supply Chain Management and Management Science II (Planning)	KL/MP/ FS	6 CP	24 CP
Supply Chain Management and Management Science III (Operations)	KL/MP/ HA/FS	6 CP	
Logistics Concepts, Systems and Models	KL/MP	6 CP	
Strategic Alliances and Networks	KL/MP/RE	6 CP	
Management of Logistics Service Providers	RE/HA/KL	6 CP	
Selected Issues in Supply Chain Management	KL/so	6 CP	

Remark: Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Major Supply Chain Management

- Supply Chain Management and Production I (Structures) on page 77
- Supply Chain Management and Production II (Processes) on page 78
- Supply Chain Management and Production III (Logistics of Materials and Inventory Management) on page 82
- Supply Chain Management and Management Science I (Strategy) on page 79
- Supply Chain Management and Management Science II (Planning) on page 80
- Supply Chain Management and Management Science III (Operations) on page 85
- Logistics Concepts, Systems and Models on page 81
- Management of Logistics Service Providers on page 87
- Selected Issues in Supply Chain Management on page 93

Following Description of Module you will find at Major Corporate Development - Strategy, Organization and Human Resources

• Strategic Alliances and Networks on page 36

Minor Advanced Economics

Module	Type of Exam	CP of the Module	Required CP
Microeconomics	KL	6 CP	
Advanced Microeconomics I: Game Theory	KL	6 CP]
Advanced Microeconomics II: Contract Theory	KL	6 CP]
Macroeconomics	KL	6 CP	24 CP
Advanced Macroeconomics I: Real Dynamic Macroeconomics	KL	6 CP	24 Cr
Advanced Macroeconomics II: Monetary Dynamic Macroeconomics	KL	6 CP	

Remark: Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Major Economics

- Microeconomics on page 95
- Advanced Microeconomics I: Game Theory on page 96
- Advanced Microeconomics II: Contract Theory on page 97
- Macroeconomics on page 98
- Advanced Macroeconomics I: Real Dynamic Macroeconomics on page 99
- Advanced Macroeconomics II: Monetary Dynamic Macroeconomics on page 100

Minor Asset Management

8			
Module	Type of	CP of the	Required
	Exam	Module	CP
Investments	KL/MP	6 CP	
Asset Management	KL/MP	6 CP	
Risk Management in Financial Institutions	KL/MP	6 CP	
Investment Banking	KL/MP	6 CP	
Corporate Valuation Theory	KL/MP	6 CP	24 CP
Empirical Finance	KL/MP	6 CP	24 CP
Derivatives	KL/MP	6 CP	
Statistical Analysis of Financial Market Data	KL/MP	6 CP	
Fixed Income Management	KL/MP/RE	6 CP	
Selected Issues in Finance	KL/so	6 CP	

Remark: Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Major Finance

- Investments on page 45
- Risk Management in Financial Institutions on page 49
- Corporate Valuation Theory on page 51
- Empirical Finance on page 47
- Derivatives on page 48
- Fixed Income Management on page 55

Following Description of Module you will find at Minor Bank Management

Investment Banking on page 240

Following Description of Module you will find at Minor Statistics and Econometrics

Statistical Analysis of Financial Market Data on page 303

Module	Asset Managemen	nt		
Number	18004	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency	J was a same	
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	Capability to work	Capability to work in the mutual fund industry as a fund manager		
		anagement, but also acti		
		d asset management.		
Module is allocated to	Minor Asset Mana	gement		
Examination Re-	Written exam lastin	ng 60 min <i>or</i> oral exam		
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	Investments			
mission				
Courses	Lecture (SS)			
Language	The lecture will be	held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
	become familia	r with the institutional b	pasics of asset man-	
	agement.			
	analyse different investment styles and their prospects of suc-			
	cess.			
	evaluate the performance of mutual funds and analyse their			
	determinants.			
	analyse factors	of the growth of funds.		
	apply methods they have become familiar with to exercises			
	and case studies.			
Contents		cesses: investment style		
		on and implementation,		
	ing costs, performance measurement, performance attribution			
	 Profitable tradi 			
		cing funds performance		
	• Incentive probl	emes		
	 Institutional as: 	set management and hec	lge funds	
Information about	Integrated exercise	and case studies		
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-		s course are based on th		
mation	_	pporting exercises will b	be set, which students	
	have to work on autonomously.			
		vill be announced at the		
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Alexander Kempf, Seminar für Allgemeine Be-			
Member		nre und Finanzierungsle	hre (General Business	
	Administration, Fig.	nance)		

Module	Selected Issues in	Finance	
Number		Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Irregular
		quency	_
Attendance	30-60 h	Independent Studies	120-150 h
Qualifications	Insight into current	t topics and problems in	Finance
Module is allocated to	Minor Asset Mana	gement	
Examination Re-	Written exam lastin	ng 60 min <i>or</i> other exan	nination forms (de-
quirements	pends on lecturer)		
Prerequisites for Ad-	None		
mission			
Courses	Lecture, exercise or seminar		
Language	The courses can be held in German or in English (see KLIPS).		
Learning Objectives	Students		
	gain specific insights into current topics in Finance.		
	describe, interpret and analyse selected issues in Finance.		
Contents	• Updated contents will be published in the relevant term.		
Information about		<u>=</u>	
Teaching and Learn-			
ing Methods			
Additional Infor-	Courses(s) of the n	nodule will be announce	ed prior to start of uni-
mation	versity lectures (see KLIPS). The module can be held by (guest)		
	lecturers and can take place as block course.		
		vill be announced at the	
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Alexander Kempf, Seminar für Allgemeine Be-		
Member	triebswirtschaftslehre und Finanzierungslehre (General Business		
	Administration, Fi	nance)	

Minor Bank Management

Module	Type of Exam	CP of the Module	Required CP
Institutional Economics	KL/MP	6 CP	
Risk Management in Financial Institutions	KL/MP	6 CP	
Cooperative Bank Sector and Cooperative Financial Services Network	KL/MP	6 CP	
Investment Banking	KL/MP	6 CP	24 CP
Advanced Seminar Bank Management	RE/HA	6 CP	24 CP
Selected Issues in Bank Management	KL/MP/PR	6 CP	
Management of Leasing Companies	KL/MP	6 CP	
Derivatives	KL/MP	6 CP	
Fixed Income Management	KL/MP/RE	6 CP	

Remark: Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Major Finance

- Institutional Economics on page 44
- Risk Management in Financial Institutions on page 49
- Management of Leasing Companies on page 50
- Derivatives on page 48
- Fixed Income Management on page 55

Following Description of Module you will find at Minor Self-Help Economics

• Cooperative Bank Sector and Cooperative Financial Services Network on page 294

Module	Investment Ba	nking	
Number	16004	Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Frequen-	Every second term
		cy	2 very second term
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h
Qualifications	Management functions in banks and financial services.		
Module is allocated to	Major Finance		
	Minor Finance		
	Minor Asset Ma	anagement	
	Minor Bank Management		
Examination Require-	Written exam la	sting 60 min <i>or</i> oral exam	
ments		_	
Prerequisites for Admission	None		
Courses	Lecture (WS)		
Language	The lecture will	l be held in German.	
Learning Objectives	Students		
	are familiar	with types of investment bar	nks, their business areas
	and markets		
		impact of regulatory changes	
	services of i	nvestment banks as well as t	the markets they are op-
	erating in.		
	are familiar with the services of investment banks in issuing		
	business.		
	analyse in how far different financing instruments are appropri-		
	ate for debt-/equity-markets from the point of view of issuers		
	and prospective investors.		
	make use of different pricing methods in order to determine		
	yields on newly issued bonds.		
	know about different ways in which asset-backed transactions		
	can be organised.		
	analyse fields of application of ABS for credit portfolio control		
Contents	and the optimisation of equity capital.Investment Banks		
Contents		Danks	
	+ Types	al explanatory approaches	
	+ Business a		
	+ Markets	ii cus	
		development	
	+ Regulation	=	
	• Issuing Bus		
		of investment banks	
	+ Debt-/Equ		
	+ Products	•	
	+ Pricing		
	Asset Backet	ed Transactions	
		cture and types	
		f securitisation	
	_	regulatory requirements	
	+ Traditional vs. synthetic securitisations		
	+ Fields of application and limitations		
	+ Credit por	tfolio control with ABS	

Information about	The lecture includes exercises which aim at deepening theoretical	
Teaching and Learning	knowledge and which allow students to practise.	
Methods		
Additional Information	Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term.	
	Books offering a good literature survey: Handbuch Investment	
	Banking, 3 rd edition, Wiesbaden 2002 and Hockmann/Thießen: In-	
	vestment Banking, Stuttgart as well as Bär, Asset Securitisation, 3rd	
	edition, Bern et al. 2000.	
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Thomas Hartmann-Wendels, Seminar für Allge-	
Member	meine Betriebswirtschaftslehre und Bankbetriebslehre	
	(General Business Administration, Bank Management)	

Module	Advanced Semina	r Bank Management		
Number	53001	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every term	
		quency		
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h	
Qualifications	Management funct	Management functions in banks and financial services.		
Module is allocated to	Minor Bank Mana	gement		
Examination Requirements	Presentation (50%)	and paper (making up	50% in the final mark)	
Prerequisites for Ad-	One of the following	ng modules:		
mission	 Risk Manag 	gement		
	Institutional Economics			
Courses	Advanced Seminar			
Language	The advanced seminar will be held in German.			
Learning Objectives	Students			
	carry out a literature and internet research on their own.			
	read and deal with literature concerning the selected topic on			
	their own.			
	write a paper d	ealing with the selected	topic.	
	give a presenta	tion lasting 60 min eithe	er on their own or to-	
	gether with fell	ow students.		
	discuss present	ations given by fellow s	tudents.	
Contents	Constantly char	nging		
Information about				
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	Required reading v	vill be announced at the	beginning of the term.	
mation				
Responsible Faculty		omas Hartmann-Wende	,	
Member		schaftslehre und Bankb		
	(General Business	Administration, Bank M	Ianagement)	

Module	Selected Issues in	Bank Management	
Number	16101	Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	irregular
		quency	
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h
Qualifications	Management func	tions in banks and finance	cial services.
Module is allocated to	Minor Bank Mana	gement	
Examination Re-	Written exam or o	ral exam or project	
quirements			
Prerequisites for Ad-	None		
mission			
Courses	Lecture		
Language	The lecture will be held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students		
	evaluate in how far current developments in the bank industry		
	influence the business strategies of banks.		
	apply methods of business and management economics to		
	special economic issues.		
	analyse new ba	ank products and their fi	elds of application.
Contents	Constantly cha		
Information about	There will be phas	es focusing on exercises	S.
Teaching and Learn-			
ing Methods			
Additional Infor-	Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term.		
mation			
Responsible Faculty		omas Hartmann-Wende	
Member	meine Betriebswirtschaftslehre und Bankbetriebslehre		
	(General Business	Administration, Bank N	Management)

Minor Vocational and Economics Education

Module	Type of Exam	CP of the Module	Required CP
Systems of Vocational Education	KL/MP	6 CP	
Learning and Teaching at the Workplace and in Organisations	KL/MP	6 CP	24 CP
Pedagogical Concepts of Consulting and Evaluation	KL/MP	6 CP	24 CP
E-Learning and Instructional Design of the Media	KL/MP	6 CP	
Education Management	KL/MP	6 CP	

Remark: Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Major Vocational and Economics Education

- Systems of Vocational Education on page 138
- Learning and Teaching at the Workplace and in Organisations on page 139
- Pedagogical Concepts of Consulting and Evaluation on page 143
- E-Learning and Instructional Design of the Media on page 147
- Education Management on page 149

Minor Business Taxation

Module	Type of	CP of the	Required
Module	Exam	Module	CP
Business Taxation I	KL/MP	6 CP	
Business Taxation II	KL/MP	6 CP	mın. 12 CP
Advanced Seminar Business Taxation	RE/HA	6 CP	12 CF
Selected Issues in Business Taxation I	KL/MP	6 CP	max.
Selected Issues in Business Taxation II	KL/MP	6 CP	12 CP

Remark: Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Major Accounting and Taxation

- Business Taxation I on page 2
- Business Taxation II on page 3
- Advanced Seminar Business Taxation on page 8
- Selected Issues in Business Taxation I on page 11
- Selected Issues in Business Taxation II on page 12

Minor Computer Science

Module	Type of Exam	CP of the Module	Required CP
Parallel Algorithms	KL/MP/ RE/HA	8 CP	
Algorithms for NP-Hard Problems	KL/MP/ RE/HA	8 CP	
Efficient Algorithms	KL/MP/ RE/HA	8 CP	24 CP
Graph Theory	KL/MP/ RE/HA	8 CP	
Logic for Computer Scientists	KL/MP/ RE/HA	8 CP	
Technical Computer Science	KL/MP	8 CP	

Module	Parallel Algorithms				
Number	75501	Workload	240 h		
Credit Points	8 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term		
		quency			
Attendance	90 h	Independent Studies	150 h		
Qualifications	Activities requiring	Activities requiring the conception and implementation of algo-			
	rithms.	-			
Module is allocated to	Minor Computer S	Science			
Examination Re-	It will be announced whether students will have to pass an oral or				
quirements	a written exam. A	a written exam. A part of the exam can be achieved through regu-			
	lar work on exercises.				
Prerequisites for Ad-	Programming course, computer science I + II, programming				
mission	work placement				
Courses	Lecture (4 SWS) and exercise (2 SWS) (SS 2011)				
Language	The courses will be held in German.				
Learning Objectives	Students				
	learn the conception and implementation of basic algorithms				
	as well as the analysis of algorithms with regard to correct-				
	ness and the programme's behaviour as a function of data				
	structures.				
Contents	• The Parallel Ra	andom Access Machine	(PRAM)		
	Basic design m	nethods of PRAM algori	ithms		
	• The Euler tour				
		ne PRAM model			
		us of arithmetic express	ions		
		us of the convex hull			
	Parallel calculu	us of the shortest paths a	and minimal spanning		
	trees				
	Parallel dealing with symmetries				
	The complexity classes NC, P and P-Complete				
	Models of network computing, trees, grids, hypercubes				
	 Process of routing, embedding of networks 				
		emi systolic algorithms	orno		
Information about	•	· · ·	e learned through theo-		
Teaching and Learn-	The contents of the module can not only be learned through theoretical view, that's why independent handling of exercises is nec-				
ing Methods	essary.				
Additional Infor-	Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term.				
mation	1		<i>G G y</i> = 1 13-1111		
Responsible Faculty	Prof. Dr. Ewald Speckenmeyer, Institut für Informatik (Computer				
Member	Science)				
1,10111001	~ 5161166)				

Module	Algorithms for NP-Hard Problems			
Number	75502	Workload	240 h	
Credit Points	8 CP	Recurrence Frequency	Every second term	
Attendance	90 h	Independent Studies	150 h	
Qualifications	Activities requirin	ig the conception and in	plementation of algo-	
	rithms.			
Module is allocated to	Minor Computer Science			
Examination Re-	It will be announced whether students will have to pass an oral <i>or</i>			
quirements	a written exam.			
Prerequisites for Ad-	Programming cou	rse, computer science I	and II	
mission				
Courses				
Language	The courses will be held in German.			
Learning Objectives	Basic knowledge about the conception and implementation of			
	efficient algorithms and combinatorial structures underlying is-			
	sues.			
Contents	We deal with algorithms of discrete and combinatorial optimisation. The focus lies on the exact solving of discrete optimisation problems by means of cutting-plane algorithms and branch-and-bound algorithms as well as NP-hard combinatorial decision and optimisation problems by means of branch-and-cut-and-price algorithms. Moreover, we will deal with polynomial approximation algorithms for NP-hard problems. Students will be introduced to basic tools important for linear programming and to computational complexity theory. In the course of the lecture, we will be concerned with selected combinatorial decision and optimisation problems: satisfiability problem, travelling salesman problem, linear ordering problem, max-cut-problem, vertex cover problem, graph colouring problem, clique problem, independent set problem, knapsack problem, box-packing-problem, machine-assignment-problem The treatment of algorithms is rounded off by means of implementation references and the discussion of relevant software as well as by examples of applications in the industry, in economy and in natural sciences.			
Information about Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	Required reading	will be announced at the	e beginning of the term.	
mation				
Responsible Faculty	Prof. Dr. Michael Jünger, Institut für Informatik (Computer Sci-			
Member	ence)			

Module	Efficient Algorithms			
Number	75503	Workload	240 h	
Credit Points	8 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	90 h	Independent Studies	150 h	
Qualifications	Activities as computer scientists and business data processing			
	specialists.			
Module is allocated to	Minor Computer Science			
Examination Re-	It will be announced whether students will have to pass an oral or			
quirements	a written exam.			
Prerequisites for Ad-	Programming course, computer science I and II			
mission				
Courses	(SS)			
Language	The courses will be held in German.			
Learning Objectives	Students			
	explain basic techniques for the conception and implementa-			
	tion of efficient algorithms.			
	discuss the principle of duality as a common break-off condi-			
	tion of combinatorial structures underlying issues.			
Contents	Minimal spanning trees			
	Branching and			
	Maximum flows, augmentation procedures, pre flow push method			
	Flows with minimal costs			
	Cardinality ma	atching in bipartite and	general graphs	
	Shortest path method, label setting and label correcting meth-			
	od, different data structures, Floyd Warshall method			
	Matroids			
	Section of two matroids			
Information about				
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-				
mation				
Responsible Faculty	Prof. Dr. Rainer Schrader, Institut für Informatik (Computer Sci-			
Member	ence)			

Module	Graph Theory			
Number	75504	Workload	240 h	
Credit Points	8 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	90 h	Independent Studies	150 h	
Qualifications	Activities as computer scientists and business data processing			
	specialists.			
Module is allocated to	Minor Computer Science			
Examination Require-	It will be announced whether students will have to pass an oral			
ments	or a written exam.			
Prerequisites for Ad-	Programming course, computer science I and II			
mission				
Courses	Lecture and exercise			
Language	The courses will be held in German.			
Learning Objectives	Students			
	learn about basic techniques and ways of thinking in order to			
	solve discrete problems with graph-theoretical models.			
Contents	 Connectedness 	ss, sections, Menger's p	rinciple	
	 Planarity and 	duality		
	• Euler graphs			
	Shortest paths			
	 Maximum flo 	ows and flows with mini	mal costs	
	 Matching and 	l vertex covers		
	Graph colouring			
	Perfect graphs			
	Random graphs			
Information about	Students will have to deal with exercises, among others with			
Teaching and Learning	those related to programming. The written exam will focus on			
Methods	the contents dealt with in the lecture and during the exercise. It is			
	possible to retake the exam.			
Additional Information				
Responsible Faculty	Prof. Dr. Rainer Schrader, Institut für Informatik (Computer Sci-			
Member	ence)			

Module	Logic for Computer Scientists			
Number	75505	Workload	240 h	
Credit Points	8 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	90 h	Independent Studies	150 h	
Qualifications	Activities as com	puter scientists and bus	iness data processing	
	specialists.			
Module is allocated to	Minor Computer	Science		
Examination Require-		ced whether students wi	Ill have to pass an oral or	
ments	a written exam.			
Prerequisites for Ad-	Programming cou	urse, computer science I	and II	
mission				
Courses				
Language		be held in German.		
Learning Objectives		l methods used in comp		
		enced by logic. It is the		
		distinction between synt		
	-	ole many areas of comp	·	
		guages, compilers, spec		
	expert systems and many more. In addition to this, the language			
	of the logic is the most important linguistic tool for stating complex issues more precisely. In this course, students are supposed			
	to learn about techniques and ways of thinking of this area, which			
		<u> </u>	_	
Contents	is a fundamental part of computer science. Syntax and semantics of first order propositional and predicate			
Contents	_	ms will be introduced a	_	
	_	s important for automati		
		rectness of which will b		
		some attention to the ho		
		eld of logic programmin	•	
		and decidability questio		
	matic approaches	s. Moreover, non-standa	rd logics will be intro-	
	duced as well, su	ch as fuzzy, multi-value	ed, temporal and modal	
	logic, which are important for the modelling of several problems.			
Information about				
Teaching and Learning				
Methods				
Additional Information				
Responsible Faculty		Speckenmeyer, Institut f	ür Informatik (Computer	
Member	Science)			

Module	Technical Comp	outer Science		
Number	75506	Workload	240 h	
Credit Points	8 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	90 h	Independent Studies	150 h	
Qualifications	Activities that red	quire data evaluation.		
Module is allocated to	Minor Computer	Science		
Examination Require-	It will be announ	ced whether students wi	ill have to pass an oral or	
ments	a written exam.			
Prerequisites for Ad-	Programming co	urse		
mission				
Courses	Lecture, exercise	(SS and WS)		
Language		be held in German.		
Learning Objectives		nted data and/ or data ge		
		ecome more complex an		
		lisation render the evalu		
		nods often use new featu	<u> </u>	
		le in most desktop comp		
Contents			c knowledge about com-	
	1 0 1	advanced methods and	<u> </u>	
	_		hotorealistic) rendering.	
	_	cepts from the domains	of OpenGL, texturing	
	and scene graphs	are presented.		
	The second part of the lecture expands the area of visualisation by parallel visualisation methods, the use of visualisation clusters			
	,			
	_	the optimisation of dist simulation workflow as		
		scuss working methods a		
		_	rements, deduce alterna-	
	tive software arcl		cinents, acquee atterna-	
	tive software arei	intectures.		
	Students will be	dealing with exercises re	elated to computer	
	graphics and visu	_	cluted to computer	
Information about	o-up-iies and tist			
Teaching and Learning				
Methods				
Additional Information	Lecture and exer	cise start in the summer	term and last two terms.	
	Students will hav	re to deal with exercises	, among others with	
	those related to p	rogramming. The writte	en exam will focus on the	
	contents dealt with in the lecture and during the exercise			
Responsible Faculty		Lang, Institut für Inform		
Member	ence)			

Minor Controlling

Module	Type of	CP of the	Required
Wodule	Exam	Module	CP
Operational Controlling	KL/MP	6 CP	
Strategic Controlling	KL/MP	6 CP	
Value-Oriented Controlling	KL/MP	6 CP	min. 18 CP
Selected Issues in Controlling	KL/MP	6 CP	16 CF
Advanced Seminar Controlling	RE/HA	6 CP	
Empirical Finance	KL/MP	6 CP	
Econometrics	KL/MP/so	6 CP	
Quantitative Methods in Risk Management	KL/MP	6 CP	max. 6 CP
Linear Models	so + KL	6 CP	0 CF
Causal Analysis	so + KL	6 CP	

Remark: Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Major Accounting and Taxation

- Operational Controlling on page 5
- Strategic Controlling on page 4
- Value-Oriented Controlling on page 13
- Selected Issues in Controlling on page 14
- Advanced Seminar Controlling on page 9

Following Description of Module you will find at Major Finance

• Empirical Finance on page 47

Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Methods and Techniques

- Econometrics on page 221
- Quantitative Methods in Risk Management on page 222

Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Major Sociology and Empirical Social Research

- Linear Models on page 175
- Causal Analysis on page 176

Minor Energy Economics

Module	Type of	CP of the	Required
Module	Exam	Module	CP
Theory and Policy of Energy Economics	KL/MP	6 CP	
Seminar on Energy Economics (Master)	RE/HA	6 CP	
Environmental Economics and the Energy Industry	KL/MP	6 CP	
Environmental Economics and Policy	RE/HA	6 CP	
Competition and Regulation	KL/MP	6 CP	24 CP
Selected Issues in Energy Economics I	KL/MP	6 CP	
Selected Issues in Energy Economics II	KL/MP	6 CP	
Energy Law	KL/MP	6 CP	
Industrial Economics	KL/MP	6 CP	

Remark: Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Major Economics – Microeconomics, Institutions and Markets

- Theory and Policy of Energy Economics on page 105
- Industrial Economics on page 44

Module	Seminar on Energy Economics (Master)		
Number	35201	Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term
		quency	
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h
Qualifications	Students get prepar	red for an academic care	eer; activities in con-
		, associations, administr	rations and many more
	in the energy indus	•	
Module is allocated to	Minor Energy Eco		
		 Institutions and Market 	
Examination Re-	Presentation (1/3)	and paper (making up 2)	/3 of the final mark)
quirements			
Prerequisites for Ad-		amiliar with the content	s of the module "Theo-
mission		nergy Economics".	
Courses	Block course: Seminar on Energy Economics (WS)		
Language	The seminar can be held in German or in English (see KLIPS).		
Learning Objectives	Students		
	•	trends of certain source	•
	treat certain iss	sues of energy economic	es in detail.
	write and prese	ent a paper based on sou	nd academic
	knowledge.		
Contents	 Specific questi 	ons from the area of ene	ergy economics
Information about			
Teaching and Learn-			
ing Methods			
Additional Infor-		nts are going to deal wit	th will be announced at
mation	the beginning of th		
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Marc Oliver Bettzüge, Staatswissenschaftliches		
Member	Seminar (Economi	cs)	

Module	Environmental E	conomics and the Ener	gy Industry
Number	35009	Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term
		quency	
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h
Qualifications		red for an academic care	
		, associations, administr	rations and many more
	in the energy indus	•	
Module is allocated to	Minor Energy Eco		
Examination Re-	Written exam lastin	ng 60 min <i>or</i> oral exam	lasting 15-45 min
quirements			
Prerequisites for Ad-		amiliar with the content	s of the module "Theo-
mission	ry and Policy of En	•	
Courses	Lecture and exerci		
Language		e held in German or in E	nglish (see KLIPS).
Learning Objectives	Students		
	are familiar with theories and instruments related to		
	environmental economics and apply them to the energy		
	industry.		
	analyse the development of the global energy consumption		
		induced emissions as we	
		climate protection in ar	
		economics of renewable	_
	and evaluate in	struments aiming at the	ir further extension.
Contents	 Models of envi 	ronmental economics	
	 Global instrum 	ents for climate protecti	on
	• Promotion of re	enewable energies	
Information about			
Teaching and Learn-			
ing Methods			
Additional Infor-		e held every week durin	
mation	Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term.		
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Marc Oliver Bettzüge, Staatswissenschaftliches		
Member	Seminar (Economi	cs)	

Module	Environmental Economics and Policy			
Number	35202	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	Students get prepa	red for an academic care	eer; activities in minis-	
		organisations, association	_	
	•	era) in the area of enviro	onmental policy.	
Module is allocated to	Minor Energy Eco			
Examination Re-	Paper and presenta	tion (both in English)		
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Lecture and exerci	` /		
Language		ll as the exams will be in	n English.	
Learning Objectives	Students			
		of environmental econor		
	diverse instruments of environmental policy in view of			
	economic and political criteria.			
	analyse environmental and resource problems in different			
	_	ions (local to global) as	well as the appropriate	
	economic and regulative tools.			
	evaluate the interaction of environmental economics with			
	economic policy.			
	use spoken and written English in the context of professional economics.			
Contents	Models of envi	ronmental economics ar	nd principles of envi-	
	ronmental poli	cy		
		, national and global pro	otection of the envi-	
	ronment and th	e climate		
		policy and employment		
	-	n; environmental policy	-	
Information about		attend both courses on a	C	
Teaching and Learn-	preparations will be checked during the lectures.			
ing Methods	D	11.1	1 1 1 2 1	
Additional Infor-	Required reading v	will be announced at the	beginning of the term.	
mation	D 14:1 179:::	G ' C. T. '	1 0 (5 11)	
Responsible Faculty		e, Seminar für Finanzwi	ssenschaft (Public	
Member	Economics)			

Module	Competition and	Regulation		
Number	35008	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	Students get prepar	red for an academic care	eer; activities in con-	
		, associations, administr		
	in the energy indus	stry.		
Module is allocated to	Minor Energy Eco	nomics		
	Major Economics	- Microeconomics, Insti	tutions and Markets	
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	ng 60 min <i>or</i> oral exam	lasting 15-45 min	
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	Students must be f	amiliar with the content	s of the module "Theo-	
mission	ry and Policy of E			
Courses	Lecture and exerci	se (SS)		
Language	The courses can be	held in German or in E	inglish (see KLIPS).	
Learning Objectives	Students			
	 understand the theoretical foundations of Competition Theory and apply them to issues related to the energy industry. discuss the impact of market forms on prices and quantities of the international energy supply and demand. analyse economic conditions and reasons for interferences of the state for different value-added steps of pipeline-bound energies. discuss forms of and theories about the regulation of energy networks. 			
Contents	 Models of com 	•		
	1	ge about the need for int	terferences of the state	
	in the energy in	•		
	Regulation for:	ns in the energy industr	y	
Information about				
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-		e held every week durin	g the lecture period or	
mation	as block course.			
		vill be announced at the	Ŭ Ü	
Responsible Faculty		arc Oliver Bettzüge, Staa	atswissenschaftliches	
Member	Seminar (Economics)			

Module	Selected Issues in	Energy Economics I		
Number	35005	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	Students get prepa	red for an academic care	er; activities in con-	
		, associations, administr	rations and many more	
	in the energy indus	•		
Module is allocated to	Minor Energy Eco			
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	ng 60 min <i>or</i> oral exam	lasting 15-45 min	
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-		amiliar with the content	s of the module "Theo-	
mission	ry and Policy of E			
Courses	Lecture and exerci	, ,		
Language		e held in German or in E	nglish (see KLIPS).	
Learning Objectives	Students			
	get to know the concepts and structures of the energy market			
	(i.e. electricity and gas trading).			
	analyse the interactions bewteen market and companies as			
	well as apply specific models to answer selected questions.			
	discuss the design and economic impact of different market			
	models.			
Contents	For example:			
	Energy trade			
	• Market design	questions		
	Regulation of r	natural monopolies		
	Electricity mar	ket pricing		
	 Industrial econ 	omic questions		
	Current question	ons of the European ener	gy policy	
Information about				
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-		e held every week durin		
mation	Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term.			
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Marc Oliver Bettzüge, Staatswissenschaftliches			
Member	Seminar (Economics)			

Module	Selected Issues in Energy Economics II			
Number		Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies		
Qualifications		red for an academic care		
		, associations, administr	rations and many more	
	in the energy indus	·		
Module is allocated to	Minor Energy Eco			
Examination Re-	Written exam lastin	ng 60 min <i>or</i> oral exam	lasting 15-45 min	
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-		amiliar with the contents	s of the module "Theo-	
mission	ry and Policy of En			
Courses	Lecture and exerci			
Language		held in German or in E	nglish (see KLIPS).	
Learning Objectives	Students			
	get to know the concepts and structures of the energy market			
	(i.e. electricity and gas trading).			
	analyse the interactions bewteen market and companies as			
	well as apply specific models to answer selected questions.			
	discuss the design and economic impact of different market			
	models.			
Contents	For example:			
	Energy trade			
	• Market design	questions		
	• Regulation of r	natural monopolies		
	Electricity mar	ket pricing		
	Industrial econ	omic questions		
	Current question	ons of the European ener	gy policy	
Information about				
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-		e held every week durin		
mation		vill be announced at the		
Responsible Faculty		arc Oliver Bettzüge, Staa	atswissenschaftliches	
Member	Seminar (Economi	cs)		

Module	Energy Law			
Number	35203	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every term	
		quency		
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h	
Qualifications	Students get prepar	red for an academic care	er; activities in con-	
	sulting, companies, associations, administrations and many more			
	in the energy indus	try.		
Module is allocated to	Minor Energy Eco	nomics		
Examination Re-	Written exam lastin	ng 120 min		
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Lecture			
Language	The lecture will be	held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
	learn about leg	al conditions and the lib	eralisation of the elec-	
	tricity market and the gas market against the background of			
	the history of law.			
	analyse the regime of regularisations by the Energy Industry			
	Act (2005) and the according ordinance.			
	learn about the main features of legal problems when it			
	comes to the regulation of the energy market.			
Contents	Basics of the German energy law			
	 Unbundling sta 	ndards		
	• Questions of la	w regarding grid use		
	Trade and distr			
	• Supervision of	energy and possibilities	of legal protection	
Information about				
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	The lecture will be	hold in every week in t	he lecture period.	
mation		vill be announced at the	-	
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Uli	rich Ehricke, LL.M., M.	A., Institut für Ener-	
Member	gierecht - Rechtsw	issenschaftliche Fakultä	t (Energy Law - Facul-	
	ty of Law) (in SS 2			
	Dr. Jürgen Kroneberg (in WS 2010/2011)			

Minor Health Economics

Module	Type of Exam	CP of the Module	Required CP
Advanced Health Care Management	KL/MP	6 CP	min.
Management of Chronic Diseases	KL/MP/HA	6 CP	6 CP
Advanced Seminar I (Methods): Management in the Health Care System	RE/HA/so	6 CP	
International Comparison of Health Care Systems	KL	6 CP	
Patient Safety and Risk Management	KL/MP	6 CP	
Selected Issues in Health Care Management	KL/MP/HA	6 CP	min. 12 CP
Anthropology of Medicine and Care	KL/MP/ HA/RE	6 CP	12 CF
Ethics of the Health Care System	KL/MP	6 CP	
Contracts in Health Economics	KL/MP	6 CP	

Remark: Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Major Health Economics

- Advanced Health Care Management on page 192
- Management of Chronic Diseases on page 195
- Advanced Seminar I (Methods): Management in the Health Care System on page 196
- International Comparison of Health Care Systems on page 194
- Patient Safety and Risk Management on page 193

Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Major Medicine

• Anthropology of Medicine and Care on page 287

Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Major Major Economics – Microeconomics, Institutions and Markets

• Contracts in Health Economics on page 108

Module	Selected Issues in	Health Care Managen	nent	
Number	86008	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Will be announced	
		quency		
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h	
Qualifications	To learn how to wi	rite a case study in healt	h care.	
Module is allocated to	Major Health Econ	nomics		
	Minor Health Ecor	nomics		
Examination Re-	Paper (70%), oral 6	exam (15%) and written	exam lasting 30 min	
quirements	(making up 15% of	f the final mark)		
Prerequisites for Ad-	Advanced Health (Care Management		
mission				
Courses	Seminar (SS)			
Language		ually be held in English	and only in German in	
	agreement with all	participants.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
	read current publications or case study.			
	discuss current topics from an economic perspective.			
	try to find topics suitable to be dealt with in a thesis.			
Contents	Topics related to h	ealth care management,	putting the main em-	
	phasis on			
	Organisation design and behaviour			
	Operations management and quantitative methods			
	Technology			
Information about	In a series of lectures (3-5), the main topics are presented, at the			
Teaching and Learn-	end of which stude	nts autonomously work	on them.	
ing Methods	Finally students present their results in class.			
		en by a temporary lectur		
	on topics that can be supported by cooperating with the institu-			
	tion the assistant lecturer works in.			
Additional Infor-	Minimum number of participants: 10			
mation	Maximum number of participants: 15			
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Ludwig Kuntz, Seminar für Allgemeine Be-			
Member		nre und Management im		
	(General Business	Administration, Health	Care Management)	

Module	Ethics of the Health Care System				
Number	84004	Workload	180 h		
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term		
		quency			
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h		
Qualifications	Students evaluate	structures and opportuni	ties for action with		
	respect to ethical i	mplications.			
Module is allocated to	Minor Health Econ	nomics			
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	ng 60 min			
quirements					
Prerequisites for Ad-	None				
mission					
Courses	Lecture (WS)				
Language	The lecture will be	e held in German.			
Learning Objectives	Students				
		ferent forms of justice a	nd their theoretical		
		prerequisites.			
	analyse structures in the health care system against this back-				
	ground.				
	deal with questions of justice in certain areas of medical ac-				
	tion.				
	compare the ethical implications of different types of health				
	care systems.				
	deal with questions concerning the allocation of resources in				
C	the health care system.				
Contents		ce, distributive justice			
	Solidarity pring	±			
		alth care systems in othe	er countries with regard		
	to ethical impl		1 1 1'' 1		
	• Euthanasia, org	gan transplantation, high	i level medicine and		
Information about	Students present and discuss their topics.				
Teaching and Learn-					
ing Methods					
Additional Infor-	Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term.				
mation					
Responsible Faculty		e Woopen, Research Ce			
Member		d Ethik der Medizin (Ins	titute for the History of		
	Medicine and Medical Ethics)				

Minor Retail Management

Transcription Transcription			r =
Module	Type of	CP of the	Required
Widdle	Exam	Module	CP
Strategic Management in Retailing	KL/MP	6 CP	min.
Retail Marketing	KL/MP	6 CP	6 CP
Advanced Seminar Retailing and Customer Management	RE/HA	6 CP	
Advanced Seminar Supply Chain Management and Man-	RE/HA/	6 CP	max. 6 CP
agement Science	KL	0 Cr	
Customer Relationship Management	KL/MP	6 CP	
Pricing	KL/MP	6 CP	
Communication and Sales Promotion	KL/MP	6 CP	
Marketing Research	KL/MP	6 CP	
The Psychology of Strategic Interactions, Negotiations and	KL/HA/	6 CP	
Selling	RE	0 Cr	
Supply Chain Management and Management Science I	KL/MP/FS	6 CP	max.
(Strategy)	KL/MIF/F3	0 CF	12 CP
Supply Chain Management and Management Science II	KL/MP/FS	6 CP	
(Planning)	KL/MIF/F3	0 CF	
Selected Problems in Retailing	KL/MP/HA	6 CP	
Selected Problems in Retailing: Practical Applications	KL/MP/HA	6 CP	
Selected Problems in Marketing: Quantitative Applications	KL/MP/HA	6 CP	
Selected Issues in Retailing	KL/so	6 CP	

Remark: Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Major Marketing

- Strategic Management in Retailing on page 67
- Retail Marketing on page 68
- Advanced Seminar Retailing and Customer Management on page 75
- Advanced Seminar Supply Chain Management and Management Science on page 91
- Customer Relationship Management on page 66
- Pricing on page 64
- Communication and Sales Promotion on page 65
- Marketing Research on page 60
- Selected Problems in Retailing: Practical Applications on page 69
- Selected Problems in Marketing: Quantitative Applications on page 70

Following Description of Module you will find at Minor Economic and Social Psychology

• The Psychology of Strategic Interactions, Negotiations and Selling on page 331

Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Major Supply Change Management

- Supply Chain Management and Management Science I (Strategy) on page 79
- Supply Chain Management and Management Science II (Planning) on page 80

Module	Selected Problems in Retailing			
	22011	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Irregular	
		quency		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies		
Qualifications		ities in retailing, custom	er relationship man-	
	agement and mark			
Module is allocated to	Minor Retail Mana			
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	ng 60 min or oral exam	or seminar paper	
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses		ercise or a seminar given	<u> </u>	
Language		e held in German and/ o	r in English.	
Learning Objectives	Students			
	analyse current problems in of retailing and customer management.			
Contents		e courses can change.		
Contonts	Current topics could be for example:			
	Data analysis in marketing			
	Consumer beh	aviour		
	• International R	etailing		
Information about	The contents of the	e courses may be lecture	s, case studies and/or	
Teaching and Learn-	simulations.			
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	Relevant readings will be announced at the beginning of the			
mation	term.			
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Werner Reinartz, Seminar für Allgemeine Be-			
Member	triebswirtschaftslehre, Handel und Kundenmanagement (General			
	Business Administ	tration, Retailing and Cu	stomer Management)	

Module	Selected Issues in Retailing			
		Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Irregular	
		quency		
Attendance	30-60 h	Independent Studies	120-150 h	
Qualifications	Insight into current	topics and problems in	Retailing	
Module is allocated to	Minor Retail Mana	gement		
Examination Re-	Written exam lastin	ng 60 min <i>or</i> other exan	nination forms (de-	
quirements	pends on lecturer)			
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Lecture, exercise o	r seminar		
Language	The courses can be	held in German or in E	nglish (see KLIPS).	
Learning Objectives	Students			
	gain specific insights into current topics in Retailing.			
	describe, interpret and analyse selected issues in Retailing.			
Contents	Updated contents will be published in the relevant term			
Information about				
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	Courses(s) of the module will be announced prior to start of uni-			
mation	versity lectures (see KLIPS). The module can be held by (guest)			
	lecturers and can take place as block course.			
	Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term.			
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Werner Reinartz, Seminar für Allgemeine Be-			
Member	triebswirtschaftslehre, Handel und Kundenmanagement (General			
	Business Administ	ration, Retailing and Cu	stomer Management)	

Minor Information Systems

<i>y</i>			
Module	Type of	CP of the	Required
Wodule	Exam	Module	CP
Decision Support Systems and Operations Research I	KL/HA/PR	6 CP	
Decision Support Systems and Operations Research II	KL/HA/MP	6 CP	
Requirements Engineering and Change Management	KL/HA/MP	6 CP	
Quality Management	KL/HA/MP	6 CP	18 CP
Information Management	KL/HA/MP	6 CP	18 CP
Electronic Business	KL/HA/MP	6 CP	
Selected Issues in Information Systems I	KL/so	6 CP	
Selected Issues in Information Systems II	KL/so	6 CP	
Advanced Seminar Decision Support Systems and Opera-	RE	6 CP	
tions Research	KL	0 CF	6 CP
Advanced Seminar Development of Information Systems	RE	6 CP	0 CP
Advanced Seminar Information Management	RE	6 CP	

Remark: Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Major Information Systems

- Decision Support Systems and Operations Research I on page 202
- Decision Support Systems and Operations Research II on page 203
- Requirements Engineering and Change Management on page 205
- Quality Management on page 206
- Information Management on page 208
- Electronic Business on page 209
- Selected Issues in Information Systems I on page 215
- Selected Issues in Information Systems II on page 215
- Advanced Seminar Decision Support Systems and Operations Research on page 212
- Advanced Seminar Development of Information Systems on page 213
- Advanced Seminar Information Management on page 214

Minor Institutions and Markets

Module	Type of	CP of the	Required
	Exam	Module	CP
Microeconomics	KL	6 CP	
Advanced Microeconomics I: Game Theory	KL	6 CP	min.
Advanced Microeconomics II: Contract Theory	KL	6 CP	6 CP
Macroeconomics	KL	6 CP	and
Advanced Macroeconomics I: Real Dynamic Macroeco-	KL	6 CP	max.
nomics	KL	0 CF	12 CP
Advanced Macroeconomics II: Monetary Dynamic Macroe-	KL	6 CP	12 C1
conomics	KL	0 CF	
Industrial Economics	KL/MP	6 CP	
Experimental Economic Research	KL/MP	6 CP	
Theory and Policy of the Labour Market	KL/MP	6 CP	
Theory and Policy of Energy Economics	KL/MP	6 CP	
Theory and Policy of Media Economics	KL/MP	6 CP	min.
Theory and Policy of Transport Economics	KL/MP	6 CP	12 CP
Contracts in Health Economics	KL/MP	6 CP	
Economic and Business History	KL/MP	6 CP	
Modern Concepts of Institutions and Markets	KL/MP	6 CP	
Selected Issues in Microeconomics, Institutions and Markets	KL/so	6 CP	

Remark: Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Major Economics - Kernbereich (Core Courses)

- Microeconomics on page 95
- Advanced Microeconomics I: Game Theory on page 96
- Advanced Microeconomics II: Contract Theory on page 97
- Macroeconomics on page 98
- Advanced Macroeconomics I: Real Dynamic Macroeconomics on page 99
- Advanced Macroeconomics II: Monetary Dynamic Macroeconomics on page 100

- Industrial Economics on page 102
- Contracts in Health Economics on page 108
- Economic and Business History on page 109
- Modern Concepts of Institutions and Markets on page 112

Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Major Economics – Microeconomics, Institutions and Markets

- Experimental Economic Research on page 103
- Theory and Policy of the Labour Market on page 104
- Theory and Policy of Energy Economics on page 105
- Theory and Policy of Media Economics on page 106
- Theory and Policy of Transport Economics on page 107
- Selected Issues in Microeconomics, Institutions and Markets on page 113

Minor International Relations

Module	Type of	CP of the	Required
Module	Exam	Module	CP
Advanced Seminar International Policy	RE/HA	6 CP	
Advanced Seminar Foreign Policy	RE/HA	6 CP	
Research Project Foreign Policy	PR/FS	6 CP	24 CP
Research Project International Policy	PR/FS	6 CP	
Colloquium on International Relations	RE/HA	6 CP	

Remark: Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Major Political Science

- Advanced Seminar International Policy on page 164
- Advanced Seminar Foreign Policy on page 165
- Research Project Foreign Policy on page 166
- Research Project International Policy on page 167

Module	Colloquium on In	ternational Relations			
Number	40201	Workload	180 h		
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every term		
		quency	,		
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h		
Qualifications	Activities in research, economy and administration, organisa-				
	tions, associations and the media.				
Module is allocated to	Major Political Sci	ience			
	Minor Internationa	al Relations			
Examination Re-	Presentation/ paper	r			
quirements					
Prerequisites for Ad-	Advanced Seminar	r "International Policy"	or "Foreign Policy"		
mission					
Courses	Colloquium				
Language	The colloquium wa	ill be held in German.			
Learning Objectives	Students are able to	0			
	tackle further of	questions concerning int	ernational relations in		
	the area of inte	rnational policy and the	analysis of foreign		
		asis of primary and seco			
		l discuss these questions			
	ical concepts o	f the subject and with re	espect to empirical re-		
	sults of researc	eh.			
	_	ues in the area of interna	tional relations in a		
	differentiating way.				
	choose theoretical and empirical questions and hypotheses as				
	the starting point for their own research.				
	 autonomously carry out an own research work. present the results they have obtained in a written and an oral				
		oing so, they use the me	dia in a professional		
	way.				
	autonomously test the validity of the underlying questions and hypotheses on the basis of the results they have obtained.				
	• • •		its they have obtained.		
Contents	• International p				
	Foreign policy				
	• Transnational p	•			
	• Conflict resear				
	• Cooperation re				
		egulatory policy			
	Strategic studio				
	 Security policy 				
		olicy and communication			
	Subject-matters of international policy and foreign policy				
	 Levels of analy 	ysis of international poli	cy and foreign policy		
Information about					
Teaching and Learn-					
ing Methods					
Additional Infor-	Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term.				
mation					
Responsible Faculty		omas Jäger, Seminar für	r Politische Wissen-		
Member	schaften (Political	Science)			

Minor International Business

The Minor "International Business" can only be attended within the Master Programme Business Administration.

The University of Cologne does not offer modules in the minor "International Business". These modules are completed during a stay abroad at an international partner university of the WiSo-Faculty and require the admission to a Study Abroad Programme. A list of possible Study Abroad Programmes will be published by International Relations Center (ZIB) of the WiSo-Faculty.

Minor Media Management

Module	Type of Exam	CP of the Module	Required CP
Enterprises, Markets and Strategies	KL/MP/RE	6 CP	
Media and Information Systems: Technologies, Applications, Economics of Digital Goods	KL/MP/RE	6 CP	12 CP
Industry and Competition Analysis	KL/MP/RE	6 CP	
Strategy and Innovation Management	KL/MP/RE	6 CP	:
Media and Technology Management Seminar	KL/MP/RE	6 CP	min.
Selected Media Topics I	KL/MP/RE	6 CP	6 CP
Selected Media Topics II	KL/MP/RE	6 CP	
Media and Technology Entrepreneurship	KL/HA/RE	6 CP	
Selected Media and Technology Issues	KL/MP/ RE/AN	6 CP	
Marketing Research	KL/MP	6 CP	
Marketing-Planning	KL/MP	6 CP	
Supply Chain Management und Management Science I (Strategy)	KL/MP/FS	6 CP	max. 6 CP
Corporate Development	KL	6 CP	
Strategic Management	KL/MP	6 CP	
Strategic Alliances and Networks	KL/MP/RE	6 CP	
Information Management	KL/HA/MP	6 CP	

Remark: Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Major Marketing

- Marketing Research on page 60
- Marketing-Planning on page 61

Following Description of Module you will find at Major Supply Chain Management

• Supply Chain Management und Management Science I (Strategy) on page 79

Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Major Corporate Development - Strategy, Organization and Human Resources

- Corporate Development on page 26
- Strategic Management on page 27
- Strategic Alliances and Networks on page 36

Following Description of Module you will find at Major Information Management

• Information Management on page 208

Module	Enterprises, Markets and Strategies			
Number	25001	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	<u> </u>	ities in media companie		
		n, service providers) as v		
		ct development, control		
		ndustries and competition		
	_	t in the area of new med	lia; IS and telecommu-	
	nication technolog			
Module is allocated to	Minor Media Mana			
		Development – Strategy,	Organisation and Hu-	
	man Resources			
Examination Re-	Written exam lastii	ng 60 min/ oral exam		
quirements	NT.			
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission	T , 1 .	(11 (00)		
Courses		se (usually every SS)		
Language	The courses will be	e held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
	are familiar with the spectrum of the media, IS and telecom-			
	munication companies which are active in Germany as well as with their relevant markets.			
	analyse different business models and are able to evaluate			
		ecific companies on the	basis of strategic con-	
C	cepts they have		C I	
Contents		fferent media and depar	tments of telecommu-	
	nicationSelected companies and establishments, according rules and			
	_	anies and establishments	s, according rules and	
	potentials	. 1	1.1.	
	Economic parti markets and bu	icularities of the media asiness models	and telecommunication	
	• Courses of bus	iness and management a	ctivities in different	
	media, IS and t	elecommunication indu	stries and companies	
Information about		se, individual case studi	es, interaction, and	
Teaching and Learn-	discussion			
ing Methods				
Additional Information	www.mtm.uni-koeln.de			
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Claudia Loebbecke, M.B.A., Seminar für Allge-			
Member	meine Betriebswirtschaftslehre, Medien- und Technologiema-			
		nagement (General Business Administration, Media and Techno-		
	logy Management)			

Module	Media and Information Systems: Technologies, Applications,			
	Economics of Dig		T	
Number	25002	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications		ities in media companie		
	telecommunication, service providers) as well as in marketing,			
		ct development, control	0	
		industries and competition		
	_	t in the area of new med	na; is and telecommu-	
Madula is allocated to	nication technolog			
Module is allocated to	Minor Media Man			
Examination Re-	written exam iasti	ng 60 min/ oral exam		
quirements	None			
Prerequisites for Admission	None			
Courses	Lecture and averei	se (usually every WS)		
Language	The courses will be			
Learning Objectives	Students	c neid in German.		
Learning Objectives		e economic particulariti	es of digital and digit-	
	isable products	<u>-</u>	es of digital and digit-	
	-	nderstanding into the ev	aluation of innovative	
	fields of application of current upcoming media, IS and tele- communication technologies.			
	determine in how far the applications and technologies for			
		ls and companies are rel		
		owledge about certain fie		
	as e-Business, knowledge management, e-Learning, and			
	e-Government.			
	are familiar with the significance of standards.			
Contents		ologies of media, IS, and		
		they can be applied and		
	ings can be fou	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		
	•	icularities and economic	s of digital and digit-	
	isable products			
	_	of different fields of app	lication of digital me-	
		communication technol	_	
	e-Business, kno	owledge management, e	-Learning,	
	e-Government.			
	• The significance	ce of and the economic of	lealing with standards	
Information about	Lecture and exerci	se, individual case studi	es, interaction, and	
Teaching and Learn-	discussion			
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	www.mtm.uni-koeln.de			
mation				
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Claudia Loebbecke, M.B.A., Seminar für Allge-			
Member	meine Betriebswirtschaftslehre, Medien- und Technologiema-			
		l Business Administration	on, Media and Techno-	
	logy Management)			

Module	Industry and Con	npetition Analysis		
Number	25003	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Irregular	
		quency		
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h	
Qualifications	Management activ	ities in media companie	s (TV, radio, print,	
	telecommunication, service providers) as well as in marketing,			
	distribution, produ-	ct development, control	ling, event manage-	
		ndustries and competition		
	vative managemen	t in the area of new med	lia; IS and telecommu-	
	nication technolog	ies.		
Module is allocated to	Minor Media Mana			
Examination Re-	Written exam/ oral	exam/ presentation (we	eights vary in the final	
quirements	mark)			
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Seminar			
Language	The seminar can be	e held in German or in E	English (see KLIPS).	
Learning Objectives	Students			
	are familiar with different media, IS and telecommunication			
	markets.			
	analyse industries and competitive situations on the basis of			
	different strategic concepts.			
	develop and evaluate corporate strategies and strategies of			
	products in competitive situations.			
	have good command of a particular communication of the			
	context descrip	tion, its analysis and eva	aluations.	
Contents	Economic concepts of the analysis of industries and competitions			
		concepts to selected me	dia IS and telecom-	
		hnologies, markets and		
Information about		es, concrete examples, e		
Teaching and Learn-	and discussion	es, concrete enumpios, c		
ing Methods	and discussion			
Additional Infor-	www.mtm.uni-koeln.de			
mation	W. W. Marian Roemide			
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Claudia Loebbecke, M.B.A., Seminar für Allge-			
Member		tschaftslehre, Medien- u	,	
		Business Administration	$\boldsymbol{\varepsilon}$	
	logy Management)			

Module	Strategy and Innovation Management			
Number	25004	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Irregular	
		quency		
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h	
Qualifications		vities in media companie		
	telecommunication, service providers) as well as in marketing,			
	distribution, product development, controlling, event manage-			
		industries and competition		
		nt in the area of new med	lia; IS and telecommu-	
	nication technolog			
Module is allocated to	Minor Media Man	•		
		Development – Strategy,	Organisation and Hu-	
	man Resources			
Examination Re-		l exam/ presentation (we	eights vary in the final	
quirements	mark)			
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Seminar	1 111 0	- 11.1 (TIT TOG)	
Language		e held in German or in E	English (see KLIPS).	
Learning Objectives	Students			
		and international supplie	_	
	different innovations of media, IS and telecommunication.			
	analyse the economic element of this innovation against the			
	background of existing and developing standards of specific			
	competitive behaviours.			
	 develop corporate strategies and evaluate them. create innovative applications and determine in how far they			
	can be successfully used in the market.			
Contents	Development and evaluation of strategies			
	• Innovative Ma	•		
	• Technology M	_		
	Entrepreneursl	•		
		and application of conce		
		, IS and telecommunicat	ion and according cor-	
	porate strategi			
Information about		ies, concrete examples, e	exercises, interaction,	
Teaching and Learn-	and discussion			
ing Methods		.1 1.		
Additional Infor-	www.mtm.uni-ko	ein.de		
mation Perposible Feaulty	Hair Drof Dr C1	audia Loobbaaka M.D.	Comingration Alles	
Responsible Faculty Member		audia Loebbecke, M.B.Atschaftslehre, Medien- u	_	
1/10111001		d Business Administration	C	
	logy Management		m, ivicuia aliu 15011110-	
	logy management)		

Module	Media Management Seminar			
Number	25005	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Frequency	Irregular	
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h	
Qualifications	Management activities in media companies (TV, radio, print, telecommunication, service providers) as well as in marketing, distribution, product development, controlling, event management; analyses of industries and competitions; project and innovative management in the area of new media, information and			
	telecommunication		,	
Module is allocated to	Minor Media Mana			
Examination Re-		exam/ presentation (we	ights vary in the final	
quirements	mark)	•		
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Seminar			
Language	The seminar can be	e held in German or in E	English (see KLIPS).	
Contents	 Students deepen their knowledge about issues of media management. know well how to work in an academic way as well as about communication in the area of media management. understand research approaches and methods. know the different markets of media, IS and telecommunication. analyse industries and competitive situations by means of different strategic concepts. develop and evaluate corporate as well as divisional strategies in competitions. have good command of a particular communication of situative descriptions and know how to analyse and to evaluate it. 			
Contents		rch design and research		
Information about		ies, concrete examples,	exercises, interaction,	
Teaching and Learn-	and discussion			
ing Methods Additional Information	www.mtm.uni-koe			
Responsible Faculty Member	meine Betriebswirt	audia Loebbecke, M.B.A schaftslehre, Medien- u Business Administration	nd Technologiema-	

Module	Selected Media Topics I			
Number	25008	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Irregular	
		quency		
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h	
Qualifications		ities in media companie		
		, service providers) as v	<u> </u>	
		ct development, control	0	
		ndustries and competition	1 0	
	_	t in the area of new med	lia, information and	
	telecommunication			
Module is allocated to	Minor Media Man			
Examination Re-		exam/ presentation (we	eights vary in the final	
quirements	mark)			
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Seminar			
Language	The seminar can be held in German or in English (see KLIPS).			
Learning Objectives	Students			
	deepen their knowledge about selected issues in media man-			
	agement by means of structured analyses, practical applica- tions, product development, business plans, simulations or			
		levelopment, business p	lans, simulations or	
C	market games.			
Contents	Varying topics to be determined ahead of time Lecture, case studies, concrete examples, exercises, interaction,			
Information about	*	es, concrete examples, e	exercises, interaction,	
Teaching and Learn-	and discussion			
ing Methods	1	1 d.a.		
Additional Infor-	www.mtm.uni-koeln.de			
mation Degrapaible Faculty	Univ Deaf De Cl	oudio Loobbaalta M.D.	Comings film Allas	
Responsible Faculty Member	UnivProf. Dr. Claudia Loebbecke, M.B.A., Seminar für Allgemeine Betriebswirtschaftslehre, Medien- und Technologiemana-			
Ivieniber		usiness Administration,	9	
	gy Management)	usiness Aunninstration,	iviedia and Technolo-	
	103			

Module	Selected Media Topics II			
Number	25009	25009 Workload 180 h		
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Irregular	
		quency		
Attendance	30 h		l.	
Qualifications		ities in media companies		
		, service providers) as v		
		ct development, controll		
		ndustries and competition		
		t in the area of new med	lia, information and	
	telecommunication	<u> </u>		
Module is allocated to	Minor Media Mana			
Examination Re-	Written exam/ oral	exam/ presentation (we	ights vary in the final	
quirements	mark)			
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Seminar			
Language	The seminar can be held in German or in English (see KLIPS).			
Learning Objectives	Students			
		owledge about selected		
		ans of structured analys		
	tions, product development, business plans, simulations or			
	market games.			
Contents	<u> </u>	to be determined ahead		
Information about		ies, concrete examples,	exercises, interaction,	
Teaching and Learn-	and discussion			
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	www.mtm.uni-koeln.de			
mation				
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Claudia Loebbecke, M.B.A., Seminar für Allge-			
Member		tschaftslehre, Medien- u	<u> </u>	
	•	Business Administration	on, Media and Techno-	
	logy Management)			

Module	Media and Techn	ology Entrepreneurshi	ip	
Number	25010	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Irregular	
		quency		
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h	
Qualifications	Planning and prese	entation of an entreprene	eurial activity, typical-	
		rily, a newly developed		
	fields of media or t	elecommunication man	agement.	
Module is allocated to	Minor Media Mana	agement		
Examination Re-	Written exam/ oral	exam/ presentation (we	eights vary in the final	
quirements	mark)			
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Seminar			
Language	The seminar can be	e held in German or in E	English (see KLIPS).	
Learning Objectives	Students			
	get introduced to presenting (in writing or orally) a business			
	plan idea.			
	get acquainted with industry details in the specific area of a			
	business plan project.			
	get familiar with analysing value creation potentials in the			
	context of digital goods.			
Contents	• Topics will be	determined in the run-up	p to every course	
Information about	Lecture, case studi	es, concrete examples, e	exercises, interaction	
Teaching and Learn-	and discussion			
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	www.mtm.uni-koeln.de			
mation				
Responsible Faculty		audia Loebbecke, M.B.A		
Member		tschaftslehre, Medien- u	<u> </u>	
	•	Business Administration	on, Media and Techno-	
	logy Management)	<u> </u>		

Module	Selected Media and Technology Issues			
Number	25011	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Irregular	
		quency		
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h	
Qualifications	\mathcal{C}	ities in media companie	` ' ' ' ' ' ' ' ' ' ' ' ' ' ' ' ' ' ' '	
		, service providers) as v	•	
		ct development, control	0	
		ndustries and competition		
		t in the area of new med	lia, information and	
	telecommunication	technologies.		
Module is allocated to	Minor Media Mana			
Examination Re-	Written exam/ oral	exam/ presentation (we	eights vary in the final	
quirements	mark)			
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Seminar			
Language	The seminar can be	e held in German or in E	English (see KLIPS).	
Learning Objectives	Students			
	deepen their kn	owledge about selected	issues in media man-	
	agement by me	ans of structured analys	es, practical applica-	
	tions, product development, business plans, simulations or			
	market games.			
Contents	 Varying topics 	to be determined ahead	of time	
Information about	Lecture, case studi	es, concrete examples, e	exercises, interaction	
Teaching and Learn-	and discussion			
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	www.mtm.uni-koeln.de			
mation				
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Claudia Loebbecke, M.B.A., Seminar für Allge-			
Member	meine Betriebswirtschaftslehre, Medien- und Technologiema-			
	nagement (General	Business Administration	on, Media and Techno-	
	logy Management)	<u> </u>		

Minor Medicine

Module	Type of Exam	CP of the Module	Required CP
Occupational Medicine, Social Medicine	KL/MP/ HA/RE	6 CP	min.
Forensic Fundamentals including Medical Vocational Studies	KL/MP/ HA/RE	6 CP	6 CP
Psychosomatic Medicine and Psychotherapy (Main Lecture)	KL/MP/ HA/RE	6 CP	
Basic Principles, Options and Limits of Natural Healing and Homoeopathy	KL/MP/ HA/RE	6 CP	
Clinical Environmental Medicine	KL/MP/ HA/RE	6 CP	
Prevention and Health Promotion	KL/MP/ HA/RE	6 CP	min. 12 CP
Medical Sociology and Psychology	KL/MP/ HA/RE	6 CP	
Fields of Competence (e.g. Diabetes Mellitus, Bronchial Carcinoma)	KL/MP/ HA/RE	6 CP	
Anthropology of Medicine and Care	KL/MP/ HA/RE	6 CP	

Module	Occupational Medicine, Social Medicine			
Number	86101	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every term	
		quency		
Attendance	60 h		120 h	
Qualifications	_	bout occupational and s	ocial medicine for	
	public health.			
Module is allocated to	Minor Medical Sci	ences		
Examination Re-	Written exam, oral	exam, paper, presentati	on	
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Lecture			
Language	The lecture will be	held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
Contents	 consider work-related reasons favouring health hazards and also think about possible prevention measures. analyse action taken in order to maintain and to restore the individual ability to work. evaluate in-house projects for workplace health promotion. 			
	 Scientific basic knowledge regarding human-oriented ways of working Prevention measures concerned with work-related reasons for health hazards, diseases and accidents Promotion aiming at maintaining and restoring the individual ability to work Workplace health promotion and prevention 			
Information about Teaching and Learning Methods Additional Information	Required reading v	vill be announced in the	first class.	
Responsible Faculty Member	Private Lecturer D	r. med. Thomas C. Errei	n, MPH	

Module	Forensic Fundam	entals including Medic	cal Vocational Studies	
Number	86102	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h	
Qualifications	Classification of m	Classification of medical activities from a juridical point of view.		
Module is allocated to	Minor Medical Sciences			
Examination Re-	Written exam			
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Lecture (WS)			
Language	The lecture will be	held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
	 analyse health economic and medical ways of acting caught between the areas of tension medicine and law. discuss implications due to civil and criminal law when it comes to medical errors and negligence. learn what has to be borne in mind when dealing with the print media, the TV and interviews. show in how far the duty of documentation is important and explain the right to inspect medical files. 			
Contents	 Medicine and law considered as areas of tension Information about and consent to medical interventions Medical errors and negligence treated in the civil and criminal law Dealing with the print media, the TV and interviews Euthanasia Obligation to secrecy Duty of documentation, right to inspect medical files 			
Information about	y	, <u>0</u>		
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Information	Required reading v	vill be announced at the	beginning of the term.	
Responsible Faculty Member	Prof. Dr. Markus A	A. Rothschild		

Module	Psychosomatic M	edicine and Psychothe	rapy (Main Lecture)	
Number	86103	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every term	
		quency	-	
Attendance	15	Independent Studies	165	
Qualifications	Basic knowledge a	bout psychosomatic me	dicine and introduction	
	to particular disorders.			
Module is allocated to	Minor Medicine			
Examination Re-	Written exam			
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Lecture			
Language	The lecture will be	held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
	become familia	ar with the ways of med	ical care and treatment	
	as well as with	methods of training in 1	osychosomatic medi-	
	cine.			
	learn the basics of neurotic and psychosomatic disorders.			
	become familiar with bio-psychosocial factors playing a role			
	in the history o	of the origins of the illne	sses mentioned further	
	_	with main features rega		
	learn about the epidemiology of the diseases and also in how			
	far they are relevant with regard to health economics.			
Contents		edge about psychosomat		
	chotherapy			
	Psychogenic eating disorders			
		nxiety disorders		
	Somatoform di	•		
	Dissociative di	sorders		
	• Posttraumatic s	stress disorders		
	 Coping with organic illnesses 			
Information about		material will be made a	vailable on uk-online:	
Teaching and Learn-	further reading will be announced at the beginning of the term.			
ing Methods	8		<i>J B</i> • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	
Additional Infor-	Students have to re	egister for the written ex	am at the beginning of	
mation	the term in the office of Mrs. V. Bruni (vera.bruni@uk-koeln.de).			
Responsible Faculty	Associate Professor Dr. Christian Albus, Uni-Klinik Köln (Uni-			
Member	versity Hospital of		`	

Module	Basic Principles, Options and Limits of Natural Healing and				
	Homoeopathy				
Number	86104	Workload	180 h		
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term		
		quency			
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies			
Qualifications		eatments of natural heali			
		s as recommended by se	ervice providers and		
	patients.				
Module is allocated to	Minor Medicine				
Examination Re-	Written exam, oral	exam, paper, presentati	on		
quirements					
Prerequisites for Ad-	None				
mission					
Courses	Lecture (WS)				
Language	The lecture will be	held in German.			
Learning Objectives	Studies				
	analyse studies concerned with natural healing and apply to				
	them methods of evidence-based medicine.				
	get to know basic principles of natural healing and of complementary medicine.				
	understand different types and principles of rehabilitation medicine.				
	place the disciplines of natural healing, physical medicine and rehabilitation in the health care system.				
Contents	Basic principles, options and limits of an evidence-based nat- ural healing				
	Basic principle complementary	s, options and limits of a medicine	an evidence-based		
	Principles of pl	hysical medicine			
	Forms of rehab	=			
	Basic principles of rehabilitation				
Information about	1 1				
Teaching and Learn-					
ing Methods					
Additional Infor-	Required reading v	will be announced at the	beginning of the term.		
mation					
Responsible Faculty	Prof. Dr. Josef Beu	ıth			
Member					

Module	Clinical Environmental Medicine				
Number	86105	Workload	180 h		
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every term		
		quency			
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h		
Qualifications	Basic knowledge about environmental medicine for public				
	health.				
Module is allocated to	Minor Medicine				
Examination Re-	Written exam, oral exam, paper, presentation				
quirements					
Prerequisites for Ad-	None				
mission					
Courses	Lecture				
Language	The lecture will be held in German.				
Learning Objectives	Students				
	explain aspects of the relation between humans and environ-				
	ment which can be dangerous to health, but also aspects that				
	are good for one's health.				
	analyse bio monitoring methods.				
	understand the relation between environmental factors and				
	factors related to work, as for example shift work and its im-				
	pact on health.				
	analyse epidemiological studies in environmental medicine.				
	assess possible pollutants of substances dangerous to health.				
Contents	Clinical environmental medicine considered as part of pre-				
	vention				
	Relation between environmental factors, illnesses and nerv-				
	ous disorders				
	Assess possible pollutants as well as the monitoring of sub-				
	stances that are dangerous to health				
		al studies in environmen	ital medicine		
Information about					
Teaching and Learn-					
ing Methods					
Additional Infor-	Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term.				
mation					
Responsible Faculty	Private Lecturer D	r. med. Thomas C. Errei	n, MPH		
Member					

Module	Prevention and Health Promotion				
Number	86106	Workload	180 h		
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Frequency	Every term		
Attendance	20 h	Independent Studies	160 h		
Qualifications	Students are able to evaluate measures of prevention and health				
	promotion and consult politicians and management.				
Module is allocated to	Minor Medicine				
Examination Requirements	Written exam lasting 30 min				
Prerequisites for Admission	None				
Courses	Lecture (WS/SS)				
Language	The lecture will be held in German.				
Learning Objectives	Students				
	become familiar with basic terms and concepts related to pre-				
	vention.				
	are able to evaluate measures aim at early diagnosis.				
	explain measures aiming at the change of behaviour patterns.				
	discuss measures encouraging health promotion and structur-				
	al prevention.				
Contents	I. Basics				
	Prevention in practice and in hospital: basic terms and concepts				
	II. Secondary prevention – early diagnosis				
	Early diagnosis: breast cancer, bowel cancer, childhood cancer				
	III. Primary prevention achieved through the change of be-				
	haviour patterns				
	How can we change patients' health behaviour and prevention				
	behaviour?				
	Prevention of smoking, obesity and high blood pressure IV. Primary prevention achieved through structural preven-				
	tion				
	Structural prevention and health promotion in hospitals and com-				
	panies				
	Patient safety measures in hospitals				
Information about					
Teaching and Learn-					
ing Methods					
Additional Infor-	Required reading v	will be announced at the	beginning of the term.		
mation					
Responsible Faculty	Prof. Dr. Holger Pr	faff			
Member					

Module	Medical Sociology and Psychology			
Number	86107	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h	
Qualifications		verview of the way soci	ological knowledge is	
	applied to medicin	ie.		
Module is allocated to	Minor Medicine			
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	ng 120 min		
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Lecture (SS)			
Language	The lecture will be			
Learning Objectives	Students acquire basic knowledge about the way sociology is			
	applied to medicin			
Contents	Descriptive and social epidemiology			
	Micro and macro models of epidemiology			
	Doctor- patient- interaction			
	Prevention and health promotion			
	 Rehabilitation 			
	Health care sys	stem: needs, demands ar	d behaviour control in	
	the health care	system		
	• The medical p	rofession and the health	care system	
	 Methods of em 	pirical social research		
Information about				
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	Required reading	will be announced at the	beginning of the lec-	
mation	ture.			
Responsible Faculty	Prof. Dr. Holger P	faff		
Member				

Module	Fields of Competence (e.g. Diabetes Mellitus, Bronchial Car-				
	cinoma)				
Number	86108	Workload	180 h		
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term		
		quency			
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	s 120 h		
Qualifications	Students are a	ble to work in hospitals, as	sociations, health insur-		
	ance companie	es and ministries, and partic	cularly in domains relat-		
	ed to health ec	conomics.			
Module is allocated to	Minor Medicia	ne			
Examination Re-	Written exam,	oral exam, paper, presenta	tion		
quirements					
Prerequisites for Ad-	None				
mission					
Courses	Lecture and ex	xercise (SS)			
Language	The courses w	ill be held in German.			
Learning Objectives	Students				
	analyse the symptoms that are described further down from				
	different p	erspectives.			
	describe the genesis of the diseases and also main features of				
	their treatment.				
	evaluate preventive measures.				
	analyse and evaluate medical consequences but also conse-				
	quences related to health care policy and health economics.				
Contents	High blood pressure				
	Heart attack	-			
	Metabolic	syndrome			
	Angina per	•			
	• Diabetes				
		sufficiency			
Information about		kercise given like a semina	·		
Teaching and Learn-		or or mic a semina	-		
ing Methods					
Additional Infor-	Required read	ing will be announced at th	e beginning of the term.		
mation					
Responsible Faculty	Dr. Stephanie	Stock, Institut für Gesundh	neitsökonomie und		
Member	Klinische Epidemiologie (Health Economics and Clinical Epi-				
	demiology)	<i>5</i> `	1		

Module	Anthropology of 1	Medicine and Care		
Number	37004	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
01000100		quency		
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h	
Qualifications	Activities as head	of the department in ass	ociations/consultant	
		also as a research assist		
Module is allocated to	Minor Health Economics			
	Minor Medicine	Minor Medicine		
	Minor Social Policy			
Examination Re-		ng 60 min <i>or</i> oral exam	lasting 20 min	
quirements		are no more than 15 par		
Prerequisites for Ad-	None	1	1 /	
mission				
Courses	Lecture with integ	rated tutorial (SS)		
Language	The courses will b	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		
Learning Objectives	Students			
	gain an insight	into main aspects of ph	ilosophical anthropol-	
	ogy.		r	
	= -	ly and adjust these theor	ries to the areas of	
	* *	are (homo patiens).		
		ractical relevance of thi	s knowledge.	
		lect the everyday life of		
	nurse.	icet the everyday me of	a doctor and or a	
		o integrate theories of a	cultural anthronology	
	in order to do so, integrate theories of cultural anthropology and depth psychology.			
	learn about the main features of flexible methods related to			
	qualitative social research and ethnography.			
	recognise and reflect on the relevance of ethics, and by doing			
	so, become familiar with the point of view adopted by practi-			
	cal philosophy in view of medicine and care.			
Contents		nthropology/social onto		
	-	degger, Scheler, Plessne		
	modern French philosophy of love/donation, main features of			
	the theological	anthropology of the Juc	leo-Christian cultural	
	area			
	Medical anthro	pology (V. v. Weizsäck	er, V. Frankl, v.	
	Gebsattel, L. B	inswanger etc.), moderr	theories of care an-	
	thropology, me	edical ethics and ethics of	of care	
	 Analysis of mi 	croworlds of medicine a	and care, ethnography	
	of (total) institu	utions (Goffman, Fouca	ult and others), doctor-	
	-	nication (SDM etc.), ge	nder studies/feminist	
	ethics (Care vs	. Cure)		
		mentia, death and dying		
Information about	During the lecture,	students comment on the	ne required reading	
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-		ng: Part of the literature		
mation		ng of and during the lect	ture, and the other part	
	towards the end of		n	
Responsible Faculty		ank Schulz-Nieswandt, S	Seminar für Sozialpoli-	
Member	tik (Social Policy)			

Minor Political Science

Branches*	Module	Type of Exam	CP of the Module	Required CP	
European	The Political System of the EU: Strategic and Conceptual Approaches (Lecture and Exercise)	KL/MP	6CP		
Policy	Advanced Seminar The Political System of the EU: Strategic and Conceptual Approaches	RE/HA/ KL/FS	6 CP		
	Governance and Policy-Making in the Multi-Level- System of the EU (Lecture and Exercise)	KL/MP	6 CP		
	Research Project The Political System of the EU	RE/HA/KL	6 CP		
Comparative	Comparative Analysis of Political Institutions (Lecture and Exercise)	KL/MP	6 CP		
Policy	Advanced Seminar Comparative Analysis of Political Institutions	RE/HA/KL	6 CP	24 CP	
	Comparative Analysis of Political Economy (Lecture and Exercise)	KL/MP	6 CP		
	Research Project Comparative Politics	RE/HA/KL	6 CP		
	Advanced Seminar International Policy	RE/HA	6 CP		
International Relations	Advanced Seminar Foreign Policy	RE/HA	6 CP		
110111111111111111111111111111111111111	Research Project Foreign Policy	PR/FS	6 CP		
	Research Project International Policy	PR/FS	6 CP		
Political	Political Theory and History of Ideas (Lecture and Exercise)	KL/MP	6 CP		
Theory	Advanced Seminar Political Theory	RE/HA/KL	6 CP		
	Advanced Seminar Political and Religious Ideas	RE/HA/KL	6 CP		
	Research Project Political Theory and History of Ideas	PR/FS	6 CP		
Selected Issues in	Political Science	KL/so	6 CP		

^{*}It is recommended to choose no more than two branches from the field of political science.

Remark: Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Major Political Science

- The Political System of the EU: Strategic and Conceptual Approaches (Lecture and Exercise) on page 156
- Advanced Seminar The Political System of the EU: Strategic and Conceptual Approaches on page 157
- Governance and Policy-Making in the Multi-Level-System of the EU (Lecture and Exercise) on page 158
- Research Project The Political System of the EU on page 159
- Comparative Analysis of Political Institutions (Lecture and Exercise) on page 162
- Advanced Seminar Comparative Analysis of Political Institutions on page 161
- Comparative Analysis of Political Economy (Lecture and Exercise) on page 160
- Research Project Comparative Politics on page 163
- Advanced Seminar International Policy on page 164
- Advanced Seminar Foreign Policy on page 165
- Research Project Foreign Policy on page 166
- Research Project International Policy on page 167
- Political Theory and History of Ideas (Lecture and Exercise) on page 168
- Advanced Seminar Political Theory on page 169
- Advanced Seminar Political and Religious Ideas on page 170
- Research Project Political Theory and History of Ideas on page 171
- Selected Issues in Political Science on page 173

Minor Production and Logistics Management

Modules	Type of Exam	CP of the Module	Required CP
Supply Chain Management and Production III (Logistics of Materials and Inventory Management)	KL/MP	6 CP	
Software Systems for Supply Chain Management and Production	KL/MP	6 CP	min.
Analysis of Production and Logistics Systems	KL/MP	6 CP	12 CP
Supply Chain Management and Management Science III	KL/MP/	6 CP	
(Operations)	HA/FS	0 CF	
Management of Logistics Service Providers	RE/HA/KL	6 CP	
Advanced Seminar Supply Chain Management and Production	RE/HA	6 CP	
Advanced Seminar Supply Chain Management and Management Science	RE/HA/KL	6 CP	max. 12 CP
Advanced Seminar Business Policy and Logistics	RE/HA	6 CP	
Selected Issues in Supply Chain Management	KL/so	6 CP	

Remark: Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Major Supply Chain Management

- Supply Chain Management and Production III (Logistics of Materials and Inventory Management) on page 82
- Software Systems for Supply Chain Management and Production on page 83
- Analysis of Production and Logistics Systems on page 84
- Supply Chain Management and Management Science III (Operations) on page 85
- Management of Logistics Service Providers on page 87
- Advanced Seminar Supply Chain Management and Production on page 90
- Advanced Seminar Supply Chain Management and Management Science on page 91
- Advanced Seminar Business Policy and Logistics on page 92
- Selected Issues in Supply Chain Management on page 93

Minor Self-Help Economics

Modules	Type of	CP of the	Required
Modules	Exam	Module	CP
International Comparison of Cooperative Conceptions	KL	6 CP	
Third Sector and the Idea of Cooperative Self-Help	KL/MP	6 CP	
Theoretical Approaches to the Explanation of Cooperative Self-Help	RE/HA	6 CP	
Cooperation Management	RE/HA	6 CP	24 CP
Cooperative Bank Sector and Cooperative Financial Services Network	KL/MP	6 CP	
Seminar on Self-Help Economics	RE/HA	6 CP	
Selected Issues in Cooperative Economics	KL/so	6 CP	

Module	International Con	nparison of Cooperativ	ve Conceptions	
Number	37006	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h	
Qualifications	Students are able to	perform functions in the	ne area of consultancy	
	or management in national and international organisations and			
	companies with a r	nembership structure (th	nird sector).	
Module is allocated to	Minor Self-Help E	conomics		
Examination Re-	Written exam lastin	ng 60 min		
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Lecture with integr	rated exercise (WS)		
Language	The courses will be	e held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
	gain an overvie	w of different cooperati	ve conceptions within	
	the internationa		•	
	are able to disc	ern which self-perception	on and perception by	
		these conceptions.	1 1 2	
	are able to evaluate possible applications in different prevail-			
	ing conditions of institutional theory.			
	_	ial and factual contribut	ions of cooperative	
		ems concerned with the		
	cultural development of different countries.			
	discuss theoretical concepts on the basis of concrete exam-			
	ples.			
	-	lties making use of and	presenting research	
	concepts and re		F	
Contents	Cooperative co			
	-	ontributions of cooperate	tive economic systems	
	• Presentation te		are comonne systems	
Information about		es on reading (basic) tex	ats and on presentation	
Teaching and Learn-		ts present their topics in	-	
ing Methods	_ `			
ing monous	reading will be announced in time so that students can get prepared.			
Additional Infor-	1	npulsory reading will be	given before the be-	
mation		ing the lecture. The lecture	_	
	Ingrid Schmale.	1001010. 1110 1001	51. 10 gi, on 0 j Di.	
Responsible Faculty		ns J. Rösner, Seminar fü	ir Genossenschaftswe-	
Member	sen (Cooperative S			
1110HIDGI	1 sen (Cooperative s	ruaros,		

Module	Third Sector and	the Idea of Cooperativ	ve Self-Help
Number	37007	Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term
		quency	-
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h
Qualifications	Activities in nation	al and international self	-help organisations
	and in the third sector.		
Module is allocated to	Minor Self-Help E	conomics	
Examination Re-	Written exam lastin	ng 60 min or oral exam	lasting 20 min
quirements	(oral exam if there	are no more than 15 par	rticipants)
Prerequisites for Ad-	None		
mission			
Courses	Lecture with integr	ated tutorial: Third sect	or, State, Markets,
		erative Self-Help (WS)	
Language	The courses will be	e held in German.	
Learning Objectives	Students		
	at explaining the markets and far learn to assess proaches discuss current selected qualita design a resear ative self-help have no difficut concepts and researched.		If the third sector, state, self-help. Hese theoretical apainst the background of ethods. Hissue related to cooperand presenting research
Contents		proaches to cooperative	_
		epts of cooperative self-	help
	• The way the th	ird sector works	
	The third sector in comparative studies		
	 Presentation te 	<u> </u>	
Information about		s on reading (basic) text	
Teaching and Learn-		lsory reading will be an	nounced in time so that
ing Methods	students can get pr		
Additional Infor-	Team giving the lecture: Prof. Dr. Frank Schulz-Nieswandt und		
mation	Dr. Ursula Köstler, Department of Cooperative Studies		
Responsible Faculty		ank Schulz-Nieswandt, l	Department of Cooper-
Member	ative Studies		

Module	Theoretical Approaches to the Explanation of Cooperative			
77	Self-Help	*** ** *	1001	
Number	37008	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies		
Qualifications	Students are able to	o perform functions in the	he area of consultancy	
	or management fur	nctions in national and in	nternational companies	
	with a membership	structure.		
Module is allocated to	Minor Self-Help E	conomics		
Examination Re-	Presentation (30%)	and paper (making up	70% of the final mark)	
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Lecture with integrated exercise (WS)			
Language	The courses will be	e held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
	gain an overview of different cooperative conceptions.			
	gain an overview of different approaches to self-help and			
	their underlying theories.			
	discuss current research questions and bring them together			
	with quantitative and qualitative methods.			
	design a conception to research a current problem of coopera-			
	tive economics			
Contents	• Theory of coop	peration		
	Self-help econo	omics		
	• Research into t	he third sector		
Information about	The exercise focuses on reading (basic) texts and on presentation			
Teaching and Learn-	techniques; required reading will be announced in time so that			
ing Methods	students can get pr	1		
Additional Infor-	References for required reading will be given before the begin-			
mation	ning of the lecture and during it. Lecturer: Dr. Ingrid Schmale			
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Hans J. Rösner, Seminar für Genossenschaftswe-			
Member	sen (Cooperative S	tudies)		

Module	Cooperation Management			
Number	37009	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h	
Qualifications	Activities in nation	nal and international net	works of companies	
	and organisations.			
Module can be allo-	Minor Self-Help E	conomics		
cate to				
Examination Re-	Presentation (30%)) and paper (making up	70% of the final mark)	
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses		rated exercise (WS)		
Language	The courses will be	e held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
	gain an overview over institutional and functional aspects of			
	cooperative management.			
	are familiar with specific problem areas of cooperative man-			
	agement.			
	analyse and dis	scuss these problem area	s with regard to differ-	
	ent economic theories and also theories of social science.			
	apply current management concepts to concrete problem			
	solving and case examples.			
	analyse and dis	scuss the use of function	-specific and cross-	
	functional man	agement tools for proble	em solving.	
Contents	• Theories and m	nain problem areas of co	operative management	
	Management to	ools		
	 Case studies ar 	nd problem solving		
Information about	Lecture and discussions combined with students' presentations			
Teaching and Learn-			- -	
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	Lecturer: Dr. Blome-Drees, Department of Cooperative Studies			
mation				
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Hans J. Rösner, Seminar für Genossenschaftswe-			
Member	sen (Cooperative S	Studies)		

Module	Cooperative Ban Network	k Sector and Cooperat	ive Financial Services			
Number	37005	Workload	180 h			
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term			
		quency				
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h			
Qualifications	Activities in the b	ank sector and in compa	nies of the cooperative			
	financial services	network.				
Module is allocated to	Minor Bank Mana	ngement				
	Minor Self-Help I	Economics				
Examination Re-	Written exam last	ing 60 min or oral exam				
quirements						
Prerequisites for Ad-	None					
mission						
Courses		grated exercise (SS)				
Language	The courses will b	be held in German.				
Learning Objectives	Students					
	are familiar w	ith the structure and the	economic potential of			
		e bank sector and the co	operative financial ser-			
	vices network in Germany.					
	analyse concepts aiming at the realisation of the cooperative supportive task.					
	compare corporate concepts with a cooperative structure to					
		other legal structures.				
	discuss ways in which problems related to equity capital can					
	be resolved.					
	describe current problems and deal with current theoretical					
		order to resolve them.				
Contents	Concepts of cooperative associations					
	• Cooperative b	ank sector				
	 Auditing 					
	• Cooperative fi	nancial services network	K			
Information about		ses on reading (basic) te				
Teaching and Learn-	techniques; required reading will be announced in time so that					
ing Methods	students can get prepared.					
Additional Infor-	Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term.					
mation	Lecturer: Dr. Ingr	id Schmale				
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. H	ans J. Rösner, Seminar f	ür Genossenschaftswe-			
Member	sen (Cooperative S					
		nomas Hartmann-Wende				
	meine Betriebswir	rtschaftslehre und Bankb	etriebslehre (General			
	Business Adminis	tration, Bank Manageme	ent)			

Module	Seminar on Self-Help Economics			
Number	37201	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every term	
		quency		
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h	
Qualifications		o perform functions in t		
		national and internation		
	_	membership structure (tl	_	
	opment organisation		,	
Module is allocated to	Minor Self-Help E	conomics		
Examination Re-	Presentation (30%)	and paper (making up	70% of the final mark)	
quirements	,		,	
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Seminar			
Language	The seminar will b	e held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
	discuss and compare current theoretical approaches to self-			
	help economics as well as economic and social development			
	in the context of industrial societies as well as developing			
	countries.			
	make use of concepts in order to realise them.			
	analyse problems and			
	consider possible solutions on the basis of case studies.			
	can handle methods and techniques necessary for academic			
	presentations.	•	•	
Contents	• Theory of self-	help economics		
	Self-help conce	epts		
	• Case studies			
	• Presentation te	chniques		
Information about	Students present th	•		
Teaching and Learn-	1	•		
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	Students have to en	nrol for the course in the	e Department of Coop-	
mation	erative Studies. Particular course contents will be announced on			
	the department's homepage.			
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Ha	ns J. Rösner, UnivPro	f. Dr. Frank Schulz-	
Member	Nieswandt, Semina	ar für Genossenschaftsw	esen (Cooperative	
	Studies)			

Module	Selected Issues in Cooperative Economics			
Number		Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Irregular	
		quency		
Attendance	30-60 h	Independent Studies	120-150 h	
Qualifications		cally guided knowledge lected fields of applicati		
Module is allocated to	Minor Self-Help E		OII.	
Examination Re-		ng 60 min <i>or</i> oral exam	lacting 20 min or	
quirements		and preparation of a pa	_	
quirements		or other form of examin		
Prerequisites for Ad-	None None	or other form of extrimit	ution.	
mission	TYORE			
Courses	Lecture with integrated exercise or seminar			
Language	The courses can be	e held in German or in E	English (see KLIPS).	
Learning Objectives	Students			
	describe, interpret and analyse selected topics in cooperative			
	economics.			
Contents	Alternate conte	ents relevant to current a	and selected topics and	
	problems in cooperative economics			
Information about	Lecture, discussions and student presentations			
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	Courses(s) of the module will be announced prior to start of uni-			
mation	versity lectures (see KLIPS).			
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Hans J. Rösner, UnivProf. Dr. Frank Schulz-			
Member	Nieswandt, Semina Studies)	ar für Genossenschaftsw	vesen (Cooperative	

Minor Social Policy

Module	Type of Exam	CP of the Module	Required CP
International Comparison of Health Care Systems	KL	6 CP	
European Social Policy	KL/MP	6 CP	
Anthropology of Medicine and Care	KL/MP/ HA/RE	6 CP	24 CP
Workfare and Welfare from an International Perspective	KL	6 CP	
Seminar on Social Policy	RE/HA	6 CP	
Selected Issues in Social Policy	KL/so	6 CP	

Remark: Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Major Health Economics

- International Comparison of Health Care Systems on page 194
- European Social Policy on page 198
- Anthropology of Medicine and Care on page 287

Module	Workfare and Welfare from an International Perspective			
Number	41007	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h	
Qualifications	Activities in nation	nal and international inst	itutions of social secu-	
	rity.			
Module is allocated to	Minor Social Polic	У		
Examination Re-	Written exam lastin	ng 60 min		
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Lecture with integr			
Language	The course will be	held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
	 discuss concepts combining labour markets and social security (workfare) as well as the different organisation of welfare regimes of specific countries and explain their underlying assumptions and explanatory theoretical approaches. 			
	 analyse empirical results and come up with possible solutions on the basis of case studies. have no difficulties presenting academic methods and results.			
Contents		s and social security		
	• International co	omparison of welfare re	gimes	
	 Case studies 			
	• Presentation te	chniques		
Information about	Students present th	eir topics in class.		
Teaching and Learn-	•			
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	Required reading will be announced before the beginning of the			
mation	lecture and during it.			
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Hans J. Rösner, Seminar für Sozialpolitik (Social			
Member	Policy)			

Module	Seminar on Social Policy			
Number	41201	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies		
Qualifications	Activities in natio	nal and international inst	itutions of social secu-	
	rity.			
Module is allocated to	Minor Social Poli	•		
Examination Re-	Presentation (30%)	and paper (making up	70% of the final mark)	
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Seminar (at least of	•		
Language		be held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
	are familiar with different areas of social security and com-			
	pare underlying theoretical concepts.			
	apply these concepts to concrete problems.			
	discuss possible solutions on the basis of case studies.			
	become familiar with methods and techniques of academic			
	presentations.			
Contents	 Selected areas 	of social policy		
	• Theory and po	olicy of social security		
	• Presentation to	echniques		
Information about	Students present t	heir topics in class.		
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-		enrol for the course in the	e Department of Social	
mation	Policy.			
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Hans J. Rösner, UnivProf. Dr. Frank Schulz-			
Member	Nieswandt, Seminar für Sozialpolitik (Social Policy)			

Module	Selected Issues in Social Policy		
Number		Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Irregular
		quency	
Attendance	30-60 h	Independent Studies	120-150 h
Qualifications	Activities in nation	nal and international inst	citutions of social secu-
	rity.		
Module is allocated to	Minor Social Polic	y	
Examination Re-	Written exam lastin	ng 60 min <i>or</i> oral exam	lasting 20 min or
quirements	presentation (30%)	and paper (making up	70% of the final mark)
	or other form of ex	camination	
Prerequisites for Ad-	None		
mission			
Courses	Lecture with exercise or seminar		
Language	The courses can be	held in German or in E	English (see KLIPS).
Learning Objectives	Students		
	describe, interp	oret and analyse current	and selected topics and
	problems in the field of social policy.		
Contents	Alternate contents relevant to current and selected topics and		
	problems in social policy		
Information about	Lecture, discussion	ns and student presentati	ons
Teaching and Learn-			
ing Methods			
Additional Infor-	Courses(s) of the module will be announced prior to start of uni-		
mation	versity lectures (see KLIPS).		
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Hans J. Rösner, UnivProf. Dr. Frank Schulz-		
Member	Nieswandt, Semina	ar für Sozialpolitik (Soc	ial Policy)

Minor Sociology and Empirical Social Research

Module	Type of Exam	CP of the Module	Required CP
Linear Models	so + KL	6 CP	CI
Causal Analysis	so + KL	6 CP	
Special Methods of Analysis I	so + KL	6 CP	min. 6 CP
Special Methods of Analysis II	so + KL	6 CP	0 CP
Special Methods of Collecting Data	so + KL	6 CP	
Theory of Action and Decision Making Theory	RE + HA	6 CP	
Contexts of Social Action	RE + HA	6 CP	
Social Structure	RE + HA	6 CP	
Comparative Social Research	RE + HA	6 CP	
Markets, Institutions and Organisations	RE + HA	6 CP	max.
Political Sociology	RE + HA	6 CP	18 CP
Social Change	RE + HA	6 CP	
Attitudes, Norms and Values	RE + HA	6 CP	
Selected Issues in Sociology and Empirical Social Research	RE + HA/ KL	6 CP	

Remark: Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Major Sociology and Empirical Social Research

- Linear Models on page 175
- Causal Analysis on page 176
- Special Methods of Analysis I on page 177
- Special Methods of Analysis II on page 178
- Special Methods of Collecting Data on page 179
- Theory of Action and Decision Making Theory on page 180
- Contexts of Social Action on page 181
- Social Structure on page 182
- Comparative Social Research on page 183
- Markets, Institutions and Organisations on page 184
- Political Sociology on page 185
- Social Change on page 186
- Attitudes, Norms and Values on page 187
- Selected Issues in Sociology and Empirical Social Research on page 189

Minor Special Aspects of Economics

The Minor "Special Aspects of Economics" can only be attended within the Master Programme Economics.

The University of Cologne does not offer modules in the minor "Special Aspects of Economics". These modules are completed during a stay abroad at an international partner university of the WiSo-Faculty and require the admission to a Study Abroad Programme. A list of possible Study Abroad Programmes will be published by International Relations Center (ZIB) of the WiSo-Faculty.

Minor Special Aspects of Political Science

The Minor "Special Aspects of Political Science" can only be attended within the Master Programme Political Science.

The University of Cologne does not offer modules in the minor "Special Aspects of Political Science". These modules are completed during a stay abroad at an international partner university of the WiSo-Faculty and require the admission to a Study Abroad Programme. A list of possible Study Abroad Programmes will be published by International Relations Center (ZIB) of the WiSo-Faculty.

Minor Special Aspects of Sociology

The Minor "Special Aspects of Sociology" can only be attended within the Master Programme Sociology and Empirical Research.

The University of Cologne does not offer modules in the minor "Special Aspects of Sociology". These modules are completed during a stay abroad at an international partner university of the WiSo-Faculty and require the admission to a Study Abroad Programme. A list of possible Study Abroad Programmes will be published by International Relations Center (ZIB) of the WiSo-Faculty.

Minor Statistics and Econometrics

Module	Type of	CP of the	Required
Module	Exam	Module	CP
Advanced Statistics – Stochastic Models	KL/MP	6 CP	12 CP
Advaned Statistics – Statistical Inference	KL/MP	6 CP	12 CF
Quantitative Methods in Risk Management	KL/MP	6 CP	
Econometrics	KL/MP/so	6 CP	
Advanced Econometrics I: Linear Models	KL/MP/so	6 CP	
Advanced Econometrics II: Time Series Analysis	KL/MP	6 CP	
Statistical Analysis of Financial Market Data	KL/MP	6 CP	
Advanced Seminar Statistics and Econometrics	RE/HA	6 CP	12 CP
Linear Models	so + KL	6 CP	
Causal Analysis	so + KL	6 CP	
Special Topics in Statistics I	KL/MP	6 CP	
Special Topics in Statistics II	KL/MP	6 CP	
Selected Issues in Statistics and Econometrics	KL/so	6 CP	

Remark: Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Methods and Techniques

- Advanced Statistics Stochastic Models on page 223
- Advaned Statistics Statistical Inference on page 224
- Quantitative Methods in Risk Management on page 222
- Econometrics on page 221
- Advanced Econometrics II: Time Series Analysis on page 220

Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Minor Statistics and Econometrics

• Advanced Econometrics I: Linear Models on page 302

Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Major Sociology and Empirical Social Research

- Linear Models on page 175
- Causal Analysis on page 176

Module	Advanced Econometrics I: Linear Models			
Number	44010	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency	-	
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	Econometric analy	sis of linear models.		
Module is allocated to	Minor Statistics an			
	Major Economics -	- Kernbereich (Core Cou	arses)	
	Methods and Tech	niques		
Examination Re-	Written exam (60 ı	nin) <i>or</i> oral exam (20 m	in) or	
quirements	a combination of a	written exam (60 min)	(60%) and activities	
	during the exercise	tests/projects (making	up 40% of the final	
	grade)			
Prerequisites for Ad-	Firm knowledge of	inferential statistics and	d matrix algebra and a	
mission	basic knowledge of	f econometrical methods	S.	
Courses	Lecture and exercis	ses (SS)		
Language	If not indicated oth	erwise, the courses will	be held in English.	
Learning Objectives	At a methodologic	ally advanced level, stud	dents learn	
	about the quantitative description of economic issues using			
	econometric models.			
	estimating and testing of parameters as well as making pre-			
	dictions in line	ar models.		
	the statistical c	haracteristics of the estin	mator of the least	
	square method and its generalisations.			
	residual analysis and problems concerning the nature of mod-			
	els.			
	to analyse interdependent equations.			
Contents	• Linear model: 1	Estimating, testing and r	naking predictions	
	 Nonspherical re 	esiduals		
	• Comparison of	regression models		
	 Endogenous re 	gressors		
	Generalized me	ethod of moments (GMN	M)	
	 Analysis of par 	,	,	
Information about	•	dule will be exercises. E	Exercises include dis-	
Teaching and Learn-	cussion of relevant journal articles and practical application of			
ing Methods	the procedures on the computer.			
Additional Infor-	The courses will be held every week during the lecture period.			
mation	Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term			
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Karl Mosler, Seminar für Wirtschafts- und Sozi-			
Member	alstatistik (Econom	nic and Social Statistics)		

Module	Statistical Analysis of Financial Market Data			
Number	44003	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency	,	
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	Analysis of univar	iate and multivariate fin		
	(e.g. yields on shar			
Module is allocated to	Minor Statistics an	d Econometrics		
	Major Economics - Econometrics, Statistics and und Mathemat-			
	ics	ics		
	Major Finance			
	Minor Finance			
	Minor Asset Mana	_		
	Methods and Tech			
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	ng 60 min		
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-		hematics for Economist	s, Probability Theory	
mission	and Statistical Infe			
Courses	Lecture and exerci			
Language	The courses will be	e held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students learn			
	about basic terms of statistics of financial markets.			
	about descriptive and inferential techniques aiming at the			
	description and analysis of univariate and multivariate finan-			
	cial market data.			
	about statistical methods aiming at the analysis of financial time series.			
	about methods aiming at the modelling of volatilities.			
	about methods aiming at the modelling of volatifities about methods aiming at the empirical analysis of the CAPM.			
		th the programme EVIE		
Contents	Rates and yield		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
		multivariate distribution	n of vields	
		stochastic processes	ir or yreras	
	Random walk 1	•		
	 Modelling of v 	• •		
	_	d testing in the CAPM		
Information about		ture and several exercise	es students have the	
Teaching and Learn-	_		os, studento nave the	
ing Methods	opportunity to practise with EVIEWS.			
Additional Infor-	Textbook Schmid/Trede: Finanzmarktstatistik, Springer Verlag			
mation	The module takes place in the summer term.			
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Friedrich Schmid, Seminar für Wirtschafts- und			
Member		onomic and Social Statis		
	L	Sooial State	/	

Module	Advanced Seminar Statistics and Econometrics			
Number	53029	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every term	
		quency		
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h	
Qualifications	Newer methods of	statistics and economet	rics and their applica-	
	tion in economics.			
Module is allocated to	Minor Statistics an	d Econometrics		
Examination Re-	Paper (60%) and p	resentation followed by	a discussion (making	
quirements	up 40% of the fina	,		
Prerequisites for Ad-	Students must have	e participated in a modu	le from the Minor Sta-	
mission	tistics and Econom	etrics		
Courses	Seminar			
Language		e held in German and m	haybe in English (see	
	KLIPS).			
Learning Objectives	Students			
	_	work out newer method	s of statistics and	
	econometrics from the literature,			
	present them in a paper,			
	show their application to issues related to economics and so-			
		the basis of real data,		
	present their results in class and discuss them with fellow			
	students.			
Contents	For example			
	Time series analysis			
	Nonparametric methods			
	 Analysis of dis 	crete data		
		aling with missing data		
Information about	Students present an	nd discuss their topics		
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	The course is usually held in two days.			
mation	Literature references will be given at the beginning of every			
	term. It is assumed that students are familiar with data pro-			
D 01.7	cessing.	136 1 77 1 7 2 7		
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Karl Mosler, UnivProf. Dr. Friedrich Schmid,			
Member		chafts- und Sozialstatisti	k (Economic and	
	Social Statistics)			

Module	Special Topics in Statistics I & II			
Number		Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Irregular	
		quency		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	Advanced skills in tions	selected statistical meth	nods and their applica-	
Module is allocated to	Minor Statistics and rics, Statistics and	d EconometricsMajor E und Mathematics	conomics - Economet-	
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	ng 60 min <i>or</i> oral exam	lasting 20 min	
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	Having passed at least one course in "Advanced Statistics"			
mission	("Stochastic models" or "Statistical Inference")			
Courses	Lecture and exercises			
Language	The courses can be held in German or English (see KLIPS).			
Learning Objectives	Students learn selected statistical methods and exemplary appli-			
	cations			
Contents	 Recent statistic 	al methodology		
	Applications in the economic and social sciences			
	• e. g. state space models and Kalman filters			
Information about				
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	The courses will be held every week during the lecture period.			
mation	Literature will be recommended during lectures.			
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Karl Mosler, UnivProf. Dr. Friedrich Schmid,			
Member	Seminar für Wirtsc Social Statistics)	chafts- und Sozialstatisti	k (Economic and	

Module	Selected Issues in Statistics and Econometrics		
Number		Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Irregular
		quency	
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h
Qualifications	Advanced skills in cations	n selected quantitative m	nethods and their appli-
Module is allocated to	Minor Statistics ar	nd Econometrics	
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	ng 60 min or oral exam	lasting 20 min
quirements			
Prerequisites for Ad-		e module in "Advanced a	
mission	Models" or "Statistical Inference") would be preferable.		
Courses	Lecture and exercises		
Language	The courses can be held in German or in English (see KLIPS).		
Learning Objectives	Students		
	learn selected quantitative methods and exemplary applica-		
	tions.		
Contents	Recent quantit	ative methods	
	Applications in the economic and social sciences		
	• e.g. state space models and Kalman filters		
Information about			
Teaching and Learn-			
ing Methods			
Additional Infor-	The courses will be held every week during the lecture period.		
mation	Literature will be recommended during lectures.		
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Karl Mosler, UnivProf. Dr. Friedrich Schmid,		
Member	Seminar für Wirtschafts- und Sozialstatistik (Economic and		
	Social Statistics)		

Minor Transport and Logistics

Module	Type of	CP of the	Required
Module	Exam	Module	CP
Microeconomics	KL	6 CP	
Theory and Policy of Transport Economics	KL/MP	6 CP	
Planning Methods in Transport Economics	KL/MP	6 CP	
Economic Basics of the Railway	KL/MP	6 CP	
Road Traffic	KL/MP	6 CP	24 CP
Logistics Concepts, Systems and Models	KL/MP	6 CP	
Management of Logistics Service Providers	RE/HA/KL	6 CP	
Global Competition in the Aviation Industry	RE/HA/KL	6 CP	
Selected Issues in Transport Economics	RE/HA	6 CP	

Remark: Following Description of Module you will find at Major Economics - Kernbereich (Core Courses)

Microeconomics on page 95

Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Major Economics - Microeconomics, Institutions and Markets

• Theory and Policy of Transport Economics on page 107

Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Major Supply Chain Management

- Logistics Concepts, Systems and Models on page 81
- Management of Logistics Service Providers on page 87
- Global Competition in the Aviation Industry on page 88

Module	Planning Method	s in Transport Econom	nics
Number	46004	Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Frequency	Every second term
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h
Qualifications	Internal/ external c	onsultancy, planning sta	
	logistics.		-
Module is allocated to	Minor Transport ar	nd Logistics	
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	ng 90 min <i>or</i> oral exam	
quirements			
Prerequisites for Admission	None		
Courses	Exercise (SS)		
	` /	a hald in Campan	
Language	The exercise will b	e neid in German.	
Learning Objectives	tative methods apply methods learn about the explain correla make use of methods (companalysis) gain an overviet transport econo evaluate possible in transport econo	vilities and limitations of onomics.	economics. sues. variables in order to ansport. stics and multivariate used for statistical data regarding
Contents	 Descriptive statistics Estimation of demand functions with regression analyses Measurement of demand elasticity Methods and results of traffic predictions (4-step algorithm) Modal split analysis, shift and share analysis Conjoint analyses Cost-benefit analyses, benefit analyses Input-output analysis and positive impact on employment in traffic 		
Information about Teaching and Learn- ing Methods		studies, carried out usin	
Additional Information		vill be announced at the	
Responsible Faculty		rbert Baum, Seminar fü	r Verkehrswissen-
Member	schaft (Transport Economics)		

Module	Economic Basics	of the Railway	
Number	46007	Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	
Credit Points	0 CP	quency	Every second term
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	
Qualifications	Internal/ external c	onsultancy, planning sta	aff, departments of
	logistics.		
Module is allocated to	Minor Transport and Logistics		
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	ng 90 min or oral exam	
quirements			
Prerequisites for Ad-	None		
mission			
Courses	Lecture (SS)		
Language	The lecture will be	held in German.	
Learning Objectives	Students		
		economic understandin	g for problems related
	to the railway.		
		ilway sector into the ove	
	transport and show interactions between them.		
	discuss concepts and programmes related to railway policy at		
	a German as well as at an international level.		
	evaluate developments of the market and the ability of the		
	market to meet competition.		
	establish a connection between the railway and the state with		
	regard to financing and regulation.		
	consider market access in the local rail traffic and its conse-		
	quences.		
Contents		railway structure and pri	ivatisation of the rail-
	way		
	_	f the pricing policy and	market activities of the
	railway	C 41-1-1	
		for third parties	1. A
	_	ough the Federal Networ	rk Agency
	0 1	enses and the railway	
		ategies for the railway	1-1 4 CC' -
	•	the intermodal and intra	amodai traiiic
	_	n of the local rail traffic	
	Initial public offering of the Deutsche Bahn AG (DB AG)		
T. 6	European railw	ay policy	
Information about			
Teaching and Learn-			
ing Methods Additional Infor-	Paguirad randing	will be ennounced at the	haginning of the term
mation	Required reading V	will be announced at the	beginning of the term.
	Univ_Prof Dr Uo	rbert Baum, Seminar fü	r Varkahrewicean
Responsible Faculty Member		· ·	ı vetveniymissen-
MEHIDEL	schaft (Transport Economics)		

Module	Road Traffic			
Number	46005	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h	
Qualifications	Internal/ external of	consultancy, planning sta	aff, departments of	
	logistics.			
Module is allocated to	Minor Transport a	Minor Transport and Logistics		
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	ng 90 min or oral exam		
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Lecture (WS)			
Language	The lecture will be	held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
	become familia	ar with structural feature	es of the supply and	
	demand structu	are of road traffic.		
	_	traffic (goods traffic and	l passenger traffic) into	
	•	tem of transport.		
		nection between road ha	ulage and transport	
	logistics.			
		ar with basic conditions	of road traffic (road	
	construction and road financing).			
	discuss in how far road traffic can contribute to ecology.			
	analyse possible new technologies in road traffic.			
	evaluate concepts and strategies related to transport policy for			
	road traffic and logistics.			
	discuss concepts and programmes related to regulatory poli-			
	cy, capital spending policy and financial policy for road traf-			
	fic.			
Contents		ares and indicators of ro		
		thods, technical develop	ments and basic condi-	
	tions of road tr			
		tion and road financing	1 00	
		n and information in roa		
		nvironmental protection	•	
	Technological and economic developments			
	International co	omparison of road traffic	c	
Information about				
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods	Descript 1		1	
Additional Infor-	Required reading v	will be announced at the	beginning of the term.	
mation	Hair Dark D. H	unhant Darine Co	" V. a.l. ala	
Responsible Faculty		erbert Baum, Seminar fü	r verkenrswissen-	
Member	schaft (Transport I	economics)		

Module	Selected Issues in	Transport Economics	
Number		Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Irregular
		quency	
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	
Qualifications	Internal/ external c logistics.	onsultancy, planning sta	aff, departments of
Module is allocated to	Minor Transport a	nd Logistics	
Examination Re-	Presentation (20%)	and seminar paper (ma	king up 80% of the
quirements	final mark)		
Prerequisites for Ad-	None		
mission			
Courses	Seminar		
Language	The seminar will b	e held in German.	
Learning Objectives	 Students discuss potential and political problems in the tranport sector. analyse the implementation of theoretical economic concepts for tranport related problems. analyse current concepts and projects concerning traffic policy with regard to market organisation, transport infrastructure and financing. debate selected issues of transport policy, e.g. road pricing, deregulation of air transport, evolution of rail markets, competition in public transport, emission trading in the transport sector. 		
Contents	Current topics for the seminar papers and presentations will be announced in the respective semester.		
Information about	Block course		
Teaching and Learn-			
ing Methods	<u> </u>		
Additional Information	Required reading v	vill be announced at the	beginning of the term.
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. He	rbert Baum, Seminar fü	r Verkehrswissen-
Member	schaft (Transport E	Economics)	

Minor Insurance Management

Module	Type of Exam	CP of the Module	Required CP
			Cr
Insurance Economics	KL/MP	6 CP	
Value-Oriented Controlling of Insurance Companies	KL/MP	6 CP	
Accounting and Audit of Insurance Companies	KL/MP	6 CP	min.
Insurance Groups and Reinsurance	KL/MP	6 CP	18 CP
Advanced Seminar Insurance Management	RE/HA	6 CP	
Selected Issues in Insurance Management	KL/so	6 CP	
Advanced Social Insurance	KL/MP	6 CP	
Risk Management in Financial Institutions	KL/MP	6 CP	max. 6 CP
Fixed Income Management	KL/MP/RE	6 CP	U CI

Remark: Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Major Finance

- Insurance Economics on page 46
- Value-Oriented Controlling of Insurance Companies on page 52
- Accounting and Audit of Insurance Companies on page 53
- Insurance Groups and Reinsurance on page 54
- Risk Management in Financial Institutions on page 49
- Fixed Income Management on page 55

Module	Advanced Semin	nar Insurance Managen	nent	
Number	53022	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every term	
		quency		
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h	
Qualifications				
Module is allocated to	Minor Insurance	Management		
Examination Re-	Paper and presen	tation (making up 50% of	f the final mark, re-	
quirements	spectively)			
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses	Advanced Semin			
Language	The advanced seminar can be held in German or in English (see KLIPS).			
Learning Objectives	Students carry out a literature and internet research on their own familiarise themselves with the selected topic write a paper concerned with the selected topic give a presentation of 60 min, either alone or in group discuss presentations given by fellow students.			
Contents	Constantly changing			
Information about Teaching and Learn- ing Methods				
Additional Infor- mation	Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term.			
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Heinrich R. Schradin, Seminar für Allgemeine			
Member	Betriebswirtschaftslehre, Risikomanagement und Versicherungs-			
	`	usiness Administration, R	isk Management and	
	Insurance)			

Module	Selected Issues in Insurance Management		
Number		Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Irregular
		quency	
Attendance	30-60 h	Independent Studies	120-150 h
Qualifications		ter the risk management	
	_	tions. They may also tak	0 0 1
		nce or benefit consulting	
	<u> </u>	ations, or insurance com	npanies.
Module is allocated to	Minor Insurance M	<u> </u>	
Examination Re-		l exam lasting 60 min an	nd/or paper and/or
quirements	presentation and/o	r case study	
Prerequisites for Ad-	None		
mission			
Courses		rcise and/or seminar	
Language	The courses can be held in German or in English (see KLIPS).		
Learning Objectives	Students		
	analyse and discuss currents topics in insurance business.		
Contents	1	in insurance business	
Information about	Contents can be altered and modified.		
Teaching and Learn-			
ing Methods			
Additional Infor-		e announced on short ter	m notice before the
mation	start of the semeste	` '	
	_	will be announced in cla	
	The courses will potentially be hold only in the first or in the		
	second half of the semester (see KLIPS).		
	T		
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Heinrich R. Schradin, Seminar für Allgemeine		
Member		slehre, Risikomanageme	
	,	iness Administration, R	isk Management and
	Insurance)		

Module	Advanced Social I	nsurance			
Number	41008	Workload	180 h		
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Frequen-	Every second term		
		cv			
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h		
Qualifications		f (advisory) departments			
		nistries; also activities as			
Module is allocated to	Minor Insurance Ma				
Examination Require-		g 60 min <i>or</i> oral exam la	sting 20 min		
ments		are no more than 15 parti			
Prerequisites for Ad-	None				
mission					
Courses	Lecture with integra	ated exercise: Social Insu	rance and Transsectoral		
	Pathway Manageme				
Language	The courses will be	e held in German.			
Learning Objectives	Students				
	learn to underst	and central problems of t	ranssectoral pathway		
	management.				
		are able to consider on this basis the field of redistribution eco-			
	nomics and its according efficiency problems from the point of				
	view of cultural embeddedness and distinguish it from game				
	theoretic analyses of strategic connectedness.				
		ate of tension between th			
		r and the guarantor state			
		evelopments of European	law and European pol-		
	icy analyse problems of contract management.				
Contents		es, anthropology of recip	rocity, modern philo-		
	sophical anthropology of donation				
	Social insurances, structured like cooperative associations, le-				
		l, sectoral, professional fi	C		
		of Social Planning; Care	Management; Case		
	Management	, E 1			
	· ·	ate, European law	1		
7.0		nalysis, inter-generation			
Information about	During the lecture, students comment on and discuss required read-				
Teaching and Learning	ing.				
Methods Additional Information	Required reading is divided into three parts: basic literature (to be				
Audiuonai imormation		inning of the lecture), mo	,		
	the topic (during the lecture) and literature summarising the topic (towards the end of the lecture).				
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Frank Schulz-Nieswandt, Seminar für Sozialpolitik				
Member	(Social Policy)	in Solicie i 1105 Wallat, De	iiiiiai iai boziaipoiitik		
1.10111001	(Social Policy)				

Minor Economic and Social Geography

Module	Type of Exam	CP of the Module	Required CP
The Economic Geography of the European Union	RE/HA/KL	6 CP	
Current Research Questions and Methods in Empirical	FS/KL/	6 CP	
Regional Research	RE/HA	0 CP	
World Economy and Regional Development	RE/HA	6 CP	24 CP
Regional Economic Geography	RE/HA/KL	6 CP	
Regional Cultural Geography	RE/HA	6 CP	
Selected Issues in Economic and Social Geography	RE/HA/KL	6 CP	

Module	The Economic Geo	The Economic Geography of the European Union			
Number	50007	Workload	180 h		
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Frequen- cy	Every second term		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h		
Qualifications	Advising of decisio	n-making bodies in enter	prises and political		
	organisations, partic	cularly in the context of t	he European Union.		
Module is allocated to		nd Social Geography			
Examination Require-	Presentation (30%)	and paper (making up 70	% of the final mark)		
ments					
Prerequisites for Ad- mission	None				
Courses	Seminar (SS)				
Language	The seminar will be	e in English.			
Learning Objectives	Students	<u> </u>			
_ ,	analyse selected	l regions and enterprises	in Europe.		
	point out region	nal disparities and regiona	al learning processes.		
		ots of European regional j			
	policy.				
	apply theoretica	al concepts, such as some	of international value-		
	added chains and of Global Chain Governance, to empirical ex-				
	amples of particular cases.				
		ncies between "centres" a	* *		
	1 11 0	n to examples of particul			
	own point of view with regard to regional opportunities of development and check in how far they can be realised.				
	prepare themselves for autonomous analyses in selected Euro-				
		multinational companie			
		ich impact on the spatial			
Contents	_	onal geography of Europe			
	 Geography of e Europe 	nterprises with the main	focus of interest being		
	_	nternational production sy	ystems		
	-	and planning in Europe	,		
		al examples of particular	cases		
Information about Teaching and Learning Methods					
Additional Information	Required reading w	rill be announced at the b	eginning of the term.		
Responsible Faculty	Required reading will be announced at the beginning of the term. UnivProf. Dr. Martina Fuchs, Lehrstuhl für Wirtschafts- und Sozi-				
Member		omic and Social Geograp			
	<u> </u>		¥ /		

Module	Current Research gional Research	Questions and Metho	ds in Empirical Re-	
Number	50002	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Frequency	Every second term	
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	Activities in nation	nal and international org	anisations and compa-	
	nies.		•	
Module is allocated to	Minor Economic a	nd Social Geography		
Examination Re-	Case Study or writ	ten exam lasting 90 mir	or presentation (30%)	
quirements		up 70% of the final ma		
Prerequisites for Ad-	None	•	,	
mission				
Courses	Project (SS)			
Language	The course will be	held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students			
	gain an overvie	ew of developments in e	mpirical regional re-	
	search.	1		
	discuss current	research questions relat	ted to regional research	
	and economic geography.			
	become familiar with current quantitative and qualitative			
	methods, also with combination of methods, make use of			
	them and identify their range of interpretation.			
	carry out a typical empirical study.			
		analyse their results with EDP programmes and geographic		
	information sy		<i>U U</i> 1	
	_	t their results with differ	ent means (texts.	
	_	iagrams, cards).	,	
Contents		f the terms "area" and "r	egion" in the context	
	of the history of		8	
	_	in empirical regional re	search	
	• Analyses of de			
	•	sures in regional science	es	
		<u> </u>		
	Primary surveys used to collect quantitative informationQualitative research			
	Combination of			
Information about				
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-	Required reading v	will be announced at the	beginning of the term	
mation		or millouicou at the		
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Ma	artina Fuchs, Lehrstuhl 1	für Wirtschafts- und	
Member				
	Sozialgeographie (Economic and Social Geography)			

Module	World Economy and Regional Development			
Number	50005	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Frequency	Every second term	
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	Activities in national and international organisations and companies.			
Module is allocated to	Minor Economic	and Social Geography		
Examination Re-	Presentation (30%) and paper (making up 70% of the final mark)			
quirements				
Prerequisites for Admission	None			
Courses	Seminar (SS)			
Language	The seminar will be held in German. Additionally the course can be held in English by an foreign guest lecturer (see KLIPS).			
Learning Objectives	 Students analyse selected regions and companies against the background of current theories of economic geography ("globalisation", "localisation"). apply theoretical concepts regarding international division of work and authorities to empirical case examples. analyse current area relevant structures and processes in "newly industrialising countries" and in the "Third World". specify regional dependencies and regional learning processes. evaluate concepts of regional planning and regional policy for "newly industrialising countries" and "Third World Countries". evaluate regional disparities at a supranational and subnational level, develop their own point of view with respect to regional opportunities for development and check in how far they can be realised. 			
Contents	 Global and local production networks The importance of knowledge and learning processes for local networks and regions Regional innovation systems Location strategies and location shift, regional structural change International division of work and of authorities in the industry and in the service sector 			
Information about Teaching and Learn- ing Methods				
Additional Information	1	g will be announced at the		
Responsible Faculty Member	UnivProf. Dr. Martina Fuchs, Lehrstuhl für Wirtschafts- und Sozialgeographie (Economic and Social Geography)			

Module	Regional Econom	ic Geography			
Number	50001	Workload	180 h		
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term		
		quency	J		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h		
Qualifications	Activities in nation	nal and international org			
	nies.		1		
Module is allocated to	Minor Economic and Social Geography				
Examination Re-		Written exam lasting 90 min <i>or</i> presentation (30%) and paper			
quirements	(making up 70% of the final mark)				
Prerequisites for Ad-	None				
mission					
Courses	Exercise (WS)				
Language	The exercise will be	be held in German.			
Learning Objectives	Students				
G G G G G G G G G G	analyse selected regions and companies in greater areas out-				
	•	specially Latin America,	9		
	Eastern Europe		,,		
	-	nic conditions necessary	for growth		
	1 .	understand and appraise the importance of innovations, tech-			
	nology and knowledge for regional development discuss the role of institutions, organisations and networks.				
	become familiar with sectoral and branch-specific differ-				
	ences.				
	=	analyse the different roles of small and medium-sized com-			
	panies as well as of industrial heavy-weights for selected regions.				
	apply theoretical concepts to empirical case examples.				
	develop their own point of view with respect to regional op-				
	portunities for development and check in how far they can be realised.				
		corry out investigations	on a secondary basis		
	autonomously carry out investigations on a secondary basis				
	and/or prepare themselves for own analyses in selected re-				
	gions outside Europe/in multinational companies and organisations.				
Contents		nomic goography of gra	otor orong outside Eu		
Contents	Overview: economic geography of greater areas outside Europe				
	rope Corporate Geo	graphy clarified using a	evamples from granter		
	• Corporate Geography, clarified using examples from greater areas (including small and medium-sized companies)				
	·	g sman and medium-siz greater areas in internati	•		
		givatei aitas ili illitilläti	onai production sys-		
	tems The importance of research and development as well as of				
	The importance of research and development as well as of innovation for greater areas				
		nal case examples			
Information about	Selected region	iai case examples			
Teaching and Learn-					
ing Methods					
Additional Infor-	Required reading v	will be announced at the	heginning of the term		
mation	Troquired reading (min oc announced at the	organism of the term.		
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Ma	artina Fuchs, Lehrstuhl 1	für Wirtschafts- und		
Member		Economic and Social G			
1410111001	Soziaigeograpine (Leononne and Social O	cography)		

Module	Regional Cultura	l Geography			
Number	50003	Workload	180 h		
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term		
		quency	J J		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h		
Qualifications	Activities in nation	Activities in national and international organisations and compa-			
	nies.				
Module is allocated to	Minor Economic and Social Geography				
Examination Re-	Presentation (30%) and paper (making up 70% of the final mark)				
quirements	,	and the second s			
Prerequisites for Ad-	None				
mission					
Courses	Seminar (SS)				
Language	The seminar will b	The seminar will be held in German.			
Learning Objectives	Students				
	become familiar with different dimensions of the analysis of				
	"culture" in economic/cultural geography.				
	discuss the role of cultural institutions for developmental				
	processes related to regional economics.				
	specify regional economic conditions necessary for growth in				
	the context of cultural conditions.				
	apply current theoretical concepts to empirical case examples				
	of a greater area outside Europe.				
	analyse developmental processes in city systems and in rural				
	areas (urbanisation, migration).				
	develop their own point of view with respect to regional op-				
	portunities for development and check in how far they can be				
	realised.				
	autonomously carry out investigations on a secondary basis				
	and/or prepare themselves for own analyses in selected re-				
	gions outside Europe/in multinational companies and organi-				
	sations.				
Contents	Overview: cultural geography of greater areas outside Europe				
	• Analysis of the	e notion of culture			
	• Megacities, sec	condary cities, migration	1		
	• "Corporate Cu	lture" and "Cultures in C	Corporations"		
	Urban and region		•		
		nal case examples			
Information about		*			
Teaching and Learn-					
ing Methods					
Additional Infor-	Required reading v	will be announced at the	beginning of the term.		
mation			<u>-</u>		
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Ma	artina Fuchs, Lehrstuhl f	für Wirtschafts- und		
Member	Sozialgeographie (Economic and Social G	eography)		

Module	Selected Issues in Economic and Social Geography			
Number		Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Irregular	
		quency		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	Activities in national and international organisations and compa-			
	nies.			
Module is allocated to	Minor Economic and Social Geography			
Examination Re-	Presentation (30%)) and paper (making up	70% of the final mark)	
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	None	None		
mission				
Courses	Seminar			
Language	The seminar will be held in German. Additionally the course can			
	be held in English by an foreign guest lecturer (see KLIPS).			
Learning Objectives	Students			
	 recognize different research questions of Economic and Social Geography. discover and discuss recent economic, social and ecological problems from the sight of Economic Geography. specify, analyse and classify different regional and sectoral topics of economic development. evaluate options for actors. 			
Contents	 Concepts and paradigms of Economic and Social Geography Topis of regional growth and development and further specific aspects of Economic Geography 			
Information about Teaching and Learning Methods Additional Infor-	Dogwind roading	will be ennounced at the	hasinning of the town	
mation		will be announced at the		
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Martina Fuchs, Lehrstuhl für Wirtschafts- und			
Member	Sozialgeographie (Economic and Social Geography)			

Minor Economic and Business History

Module	Type of Exam	CP of the Module	Required CP
Economic History I	KL/MP	6 CP	
Economic History II	KL/MP	6 CP	
Economic History III	KL/MP	6 CP	24 CP
Topics in Economic History	KL/HA/RE	6 CP	24 CP
Advanced Seminar Economic and Business History I	RE/HA	6 CP	
Advanced Seminar Economic and Business History II	RE/HA	6 CP	

Modules

Module	Economic History	' I		
Number	51001	Workload	180 h	
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term	
		quency		
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h	
Qualifications	_	alitative as well as histor		
	-	sisting in finding solution		
		es or political institution	ıs.	
Module is allocated to		nd Business History		
Examination Re-	Written exam lastin	ng 120 min <i>or</i> oral exan	1	
quirements				
Prerequisites for Ad-	None			
mission				
Courses		se: Economic History I	 The Industrialization 	
	(SS)			
Language	The courses will be			
Learning Objectives	Students learn / acquire			
	why different economic models and theories were applied for			
	_	the explanation of industrialisation.		
		ality of data and method	ls which are necessary	
	to test those theories.			
	the most important facts concerning the processes of Eco-			
	nomic Growth in Europe.			
Contents	Industrialisation as a European phenomenon			
		elopment and industrial		
		and and industrialisation		
		ade and industrialisatior	1	
	 Institutions and 	lindustrialisation		
	 Technological 	advances and industriali	isation	
Information about				
Teaching and Learn-				
ing Methods				
Additional Infor-		will be announced at the	e beginning of the	
mation	term.			
Responsible Faculty		rsten Burhop, Seminar f		
Member	Unternehmensgeso	chichte (Economic and I	Business History)	

Module	Economic History	y II	
Number	51002	Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term
		quency	
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h
Qualifications		alitative as well as histor	
		ing in finding solutions	
		es or political institution	18.
Module is allocated to		nd Business History	
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	ng 120 min <i>or</i> oral exan	1
quirements			
Prerequisites for Ad-	None		
mission			
Courses		se: Economic History II	– The Economy in the
	Third Reich (1871		
Language	The courses will be held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students		
	evaluate the growth of the German Economy in an interna-		
	tional context.		
	_	e interrelation between o	
	and developments of economic growth and cyclical fluctua-		
	tions.		
	discuss the impact of companies and the organisation of		
~	companies on the process of economic growth.		
Contents		the German Economy f	rom a national and
	international po	*	
	Business Cycle		
		eal and Foreign Trade Po	
	 Companies, Ca 	artells, Innovation and B	anks
Information about			
Teaching and Learn-			
ing Methods		111.1	
Additional Infor-	•	will be announced at the	e beginning of the
mation	term.		
Responsible Faculty		rsten Burhop, Seminar f	
Member	Unternehmensges	chichte (Economic and l	Business History)

Module	Economic History	' III	
Number	51003	Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term
		quency	-
Attendance	60 h	Independent Studies	120 h
Qualifications	Evaluation and qua	alitative as well as histor	rical allocation of eco-
	nomic facts, assisti	ng in finding solutions f	for economic issues
		es or political institution	ıs.
Module is allocated to	Minor Economic a	nd Business History	
Examination Re-	Written exam lasti	ng 120 min <i>or</i> oral exan	1
quirements			
Prerequisites for Ad-	None		
mission			
Courses		se: Economic History II	
		in the World Economy	(SS)
Language	The courses will be held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students		
	evaluate the economic development of Colonies and Devel-		
	opment Countr	ies on the basis of econo	omic theories and their
	empirical support.		
	analyse the impact of Colonial reign on economic development.		
	investigate the role of companies in economic processes.		
Contents	Political History of Colonialism		
		impact of Colonial Reig	n
	Foreign Trade		
	Monetary Police	ev	
	•	Companies, Financial In	vestors and Migration
Information about		1 /	Č
Teaching and Learn-			
ing Methods			
Additional Infor-	Required readings	will be announced at the	e beginning of the
mation	term.		
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Ca	rsten Burhop, Seminar f	ür Wirtschafts- und
Member	Unternehmensgesc	chichte (Economic and E	Business History)

Module	Topics in Econom	nic History	
Number	51004	Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Irregular
		quency	
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h
Qualifications		ssification of economic	
		analyses; finding soluti	
		panies or political instit	tutions.
Module is allocated to	Minor Economic a	•	
Examination Re-	Written exam lastin	ng 90 min <i>or</i> paper	
quirements			
Prerequisites for Ad-	None		
mission			
Courses	Lecture or Seminar		
Language	The course can be held in German or in English (see KLIPS).		
Learning Objectives	Students		
	get an account of economic and social change in Europe and		
	Germany.		
	analyse the economic development of the major European		
		a comparative approach	
	deal with centr	al aspects in the econom	nic development of the
	modern world.		
Contents	Current Literary	ture and Topics in Econ	omic History
Information about			
Teaching and Learn-			
ing Methods			
Additional Infor-	Required readings	will be announced at the	e beginning of the
mation	term.		
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Carsten Burhop, Seminar für Wirtschafts- und		
Member	Unternehmensgesc	chichte (Economic and E	Business History)

Module	Advanced Seminar E	conomic and Business H	listory I
Number	53036	Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Frequency	Every term
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h
Qualifications	Evaluation and qualita	tive as well as historical a	llocation of economic
	•	ng solutions for economic	
	prises or political insti	_	· ·
Module is allocated to	Minor Economic and	Business History	
Examination Re-	Presentation (50%) an	d paper (making up 50% o	of the final mark)
quirements			
Prerequisites for Ad-	None		
mission			
Courses		conomics and History	
Language		can be held in English (se	ee KLIPS).
Learning Objectives	Students		
	deal in a detailed v	way with one area of the fi	eld of economic history,
	business history or	the history of economic t	hought.
	test the academic a	approach to the area of eco	onomic and business
	history viewed as	a bridge subject between e	economics and history.
	become familiar w	rith techniques and method	ds of academic work in
	research, applicati	on of models, questions le	eading to insights, presen-
	tations and papers		
	gain an insight into	o the state of the art and su	ıbject-specific discus-
	sions.		
Contents	Methodology of the second control of th	he historical economic and	d social research and
	their application		
	The historical met	thod of source criticism an	nd source analysis
	• The state of the ar	t of the topic	
	Critical discussion	n of research and developr	ment of own perspectives
		ealing with a research pro	
Courses	·	listory of Economic Thou	
Sprache		will be held in German.	
Learning Objectives	Students		
Learning objectives		ect, methods and thought-	style of economics
	-	theoretical economics to	-
	C	f economic thought.	the different phases of
	_	ction between economic th	ought and real aconomic
	conditions and dev		lought and real economic
		ith techniques and method	ds of academic work in
		on of models, questions le	
	tations and papers	_	adding to misights, present
	• •	o the state of the art and su	ihiect-specific discus-
	sions.	o the state of the art and st	ioject specific discus-
Contents	Basics of classical	economics	
	 Contemporary cou 		
	• The neoclassical re		
	· ·	lassical and neoclassical a	ge
T 0 40 T	Current trends	1 1 1	1
Information about		advanced seminars in eac	n term, one of which
Teaching and Learn-	students can choose.		
ing Methods			
Additional Infor-			
mation			

Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Carsten Burhop, Seminar für Wirtschafts- und Unter-
Member	nehmensgeschichte (Economic and Business History)

Module	Advanced Seminar	Economic and Business	History II
Number		Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Frequency	Every term
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h
Qualifications	Evaluation and quali	tative as well as historical	allocation of economic
	facts, assisting in fin	ding solutions for econom	ic issues arising in en-
	terprises or political	institutions.	
Module is allocated to	Minor Economic and	U	
Examination Require-	Presentation (50%) a	and paper (making up 50%	of the final mark)
ments			
Prerequisites for Admis-	None		
sion	10	T	
Courses		Economics and History	(IZI IDG)
Language		ar can be held in English ((see KLIPS).
Learning Objectives	Students	1 24 6.1	C' 11 C ' 1'
		I way with one area of the	
	•	ory or the history of econo	· ·
		c approach to the area of e	
	· ·	s a bridge subject between	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
		with techniques and meth	
	presentations and	tion of models, questions	leading to insignts,
	_	* *	subject specific discus
	sions.	nto the state of the art and	subject-specific discus-
Contents		Sthe historical communica	d
Contents	 Methodology of their application 	the historical economic a	nd social research and
			and course analysis
		nethod of source criticism	and source analysis
	• The state of the	*	, C
	Critical discussitives	on of research and develo	pment of own perspec-
		dooling with a massage on oh me	nohlam
Courses		dealing with a research pr History of Economic Th	
Language		nar will be held in German	
Learning Objectives	Students	iai wiii be neia iii German	
Learning Objectives		bject, methods and though	nt-style of economics
		of theoretical economics t	•
	<u> </u>	of economic thought.	o the different phases of
	_	ection between economic	thought and real eco-
		s and developments.	mought and rout ood
		with techniques and meth	ods of academic work in
		ation of models, questions	
	presentations and	_	
	gain an insight in	nto the state of the art and	subject-specific discus-
	sions.		
Contents	Basics of classic	al economics	
	Contemporary	ounterproposals	
	The neoclassical		
		classical and neoclassical	age
	• Current trends		
Information about	II	o advanced seminars in ea	ach term, one of which
Teaching and Learning	students can choose.		,
Methods			
Additional Information			

Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. Carsten Burhop, Seminar für Wirtschafts- und Unter-
Member	nehmensgeschichte (Economic and Business History)

Minor Economic and Social Psychology

Module	Type of	CP of the	Required
Module	Exam	Module	CP
Consumer Behaviour	KL/HA/RE	6 CP	
Psychology of Leadership Skills	KL/HA/RE	6 CP	
The Psychology of Strategic Interactions, Negotiations and Selling	KL/HA/RE	6 CP	
Psychology of Money Management	KL/HA/RE	6 CP	
Advanced Seminar Economic and Social Psychology I	RE/HA	6 CP	24 CP
Advanced Seminar Economic and Social Psychology II	RE/HA	6 CP	24 CP
Practical Course: Empirical Research	PR	6 CP	
Selected Issues in Social Psychology	KL/HA/RE	6 CP	
Selected Issues in Economic Psychology	KL/HA/RE	6 CP	
Selected Issues in Market and Consumer Psychology	KL/HA/RE	6 CP	
Selected Issues in Organisational Psychology	KL/HA/RE	6 CP	

Modules

Module	Consumer Behavi	ior	
Number	52002	Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term
		quency	
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h
Qualifications		rket research companies	s as well as in market-
	ing departments of		
Module is allocated to		nd Social Psychology	
	Major Marketing		
Examination Re-		ng 60 min <i>or</i> paper (50%)	6) and presentation
quirements	(making up 50% o		
Prerequisites for Ad-	Basic knowledge is	n economic and social p	sychology
mission			
Courses	Seminar (SS)		
Language	The seminar will be held in English.		
Learning Objectives	Students		
	gain insights into the theoretical foundations of market and		
	consumer psychology.		
	apply their basic knowledge in social psychology to the area		
	of consumer behaviour.		
	predict in which way consumers will react to marketing activ-		
	-	nies or interpret them.	
		of the competing interes	sts of producers and
a	consumers.		
Contents	Social psychol	ogy of consumers and o	of marketing
Information about			
Teaching and Learn-			
ing Methods			
Additional Infor-	Required reading will be announced in class.		
mation	W . D . C D . D	1.07	D OD DHITTOIL
Responsible Faculty		tlef Fetchenhauer, Univ	
Member		nafts- und Sozialpsychol	ogie (Economic and
	Social Psychology)	

Module	Psychology of Lea	ndership Skills	
Number	52007	Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term
		quency	
Attendance	30 h	_	
Qualifications		nagement consulting an	
	_	pility to develop human	_
		ompanies that operate at	an international level.
Module is allocated to		nd Social Psychology	
		Development – Strategy,	Organisation and Hu-
	man Resources		
Examination Re-		ng 60 min <i>or</i> paper (50%	6) and presentation
quirements	(making up 50% o		
Prerequisites for Ad-	Basic knowledge in	n economic and social p	sychology
mission			
Courses	Seminar (SS)		
Language	The seminar will be held in English.		
Learning Objectives	Students		
	focus on selected topics of leadership roles and skills.		
	know relevant current psychological theories and empirical		
	research.		
	are able to work independently on questions related to leader-		
	ship, and to consider psychological theories and research for		
	practical implic		
Contents		mpirical research on psy	•
		s in organizations, e.g.,	goal setting, feedback,
T 0 4 1	conflict resolut	1011	
Information about			
Teaching and Learn-			
ing Methods	D ' 1 1'	111 11 1	1
Additional Infor-	Required reading will be announced in the introductory session		
mation	H. D.CD.D	41 CE 4 1 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4	D (D E 1 11-1 1
Responsible Faculty		tlef Fetchenhauer, Univ	· ·
Member		nafts- und Sozialpsychol	ogie (Economic and
	Social Psychology)	

Module	The Psychology o Selling	f Strategic Interaction	s, Negotiations and
Number	52011	Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Frequency	Every second term
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h
Qualifications	organisation and po and of political and	arketing departments as ersonnel management; of public institutions.	well as in the areas of
Module is allocated to	Minor Economic and Social Psychology Major Corporate Development – Strategy, Organisation and Human Resources Major Marketing Minor Retail Management		
Examination Re-		ng 60 min <i>or</i> paper (50%	%) and presentation
quirements	(making up 50% o		
Prerequisites for Admission	Basic knowledge is	n economic and social p	osychology
Courses	Seminar (WS)		
Language	The seminar will b	e held in English.	
Learning Objectives	portant motivation get an overview explaining strates between corporation apply empirication to negotiation are aware of the strategies and proconsidering the	I findings from social -ptions and selling. e distinction between dibredict in how far they compressed in the prevailing circumstance.	theories that aim at n persons as well as a sychology into persua- fferent negotiation can succeed, thereby ses.
Contents		n of various findings of to negotiations and sell	_
Information about Teaching and Learn- ing Methods			
Additional Information	Required reading v	vill be announced in cla	SS.
Responsible Faculty Member		tlef Fetchenhauer, Univ nafts- und Sozialpsychol)	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·

Module	Psychology of Mo	ney Management	
Number		Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every second term
		quency	
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h
Qualifications		rketing, financial consul	lting, consumer advice,
	public and political		
Module is allocated to		nd Social Psychology	
Examination Re-		ng 60 min <i>or</i> paper (50%	6) and presentation
quirements	(making up 50% or		
Prerequisites for Ad-	Basic knowledge in	n economic and social p	sychology
mission			
Courses	Seminar (WS)		
Language	The seminar will b	e held inEnglish.	
Learning Objectives	Students		
	know psychological theories relevant for money management		
	and financial behavior		
	know empirical findings on psychological aspects of money		
	management and financial behavior		
	are able to work independently on questions related to money		
	management and financial behavior, and to consider psycho-		
	logical theories	and research for practic	cal implications.
Contents	Theories and empirical research on money management and		
	financial behav	ior, e.g., saving, credit a	and debt, investment
Information about			
Teaching and Learn-			
ing Methods			
Additional Infor-	Required reading will be announced in the introductory session		
mation			
Responsible Faculty		tlef Fetchenhauer, Univ	*
Member		afts- und Sozialpsychol	ogie (Economic and
	Social Psychology)	

Module	Advanced Semina	ar Economic and Socia	l Psychology I and II
Number	53058-59	Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Every term
		quency	
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h
Qualifications	Different occuoation institutes.	ons in companies, associ	iations and research
Module is allocated to	Minor Economic a	nd Social Psychology	
Examination Requirements	Presentation (50%)) and paper (making up	50% of the final mark)
Prerequisites for Admission	Basic knowledge in	n Economic and Social	Psychology
Courses	Seminar		
Language	The seminar will b	e held in German.	
Learning Objectives	 Students get insights into current issues in economic and social psychology. become acquainted with working with literature in English language. develop, together with other students, an overview about current research findings for various issues of economic and social psychology. reflect and acknowledge current trends and empirical findings, critically appraising the research methods applied. 		
Content	• Focussing on a chology	selected area of Econor	mic and Social Psy-
Information about Teaching and Learn- ing Methods	-		
Additional Infor- mation		will be announced in the	
Responsible Faculty Member		tlef Fetchenhauer, Univ nafts- und Sozialpsychol)	*

Module	Practical Course:	Empirical Research	
Number	52201	Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Irregular
		quency	
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h
Qualifications	_	rket and Altitude Resea	
	_	e a critical reflection of 1	results of social sci-
	ences research.		
Module is allocated to		nd Social Psychology	
Examination Re-	Project		
quirements			
Prerequisites for Ad-	Basic knowledge in	n Economic and Social	Psychology
mission			
Courses	Seminar	1 11' C	
Language	The seminar will b	e held in German.	
Learning Objectives	Students		
		t and experiments on the	
	specify fundamental as well as applied research questions and		
	translate them into experimental research designs.		
	Recruit and supervise participants for psychological experiments.		
	recognise specific advantages of an experiment in comparison to alternative research methods.		
	gain insights into the analysis of variance as well as other		
	mathematical procedures for data analysis.		
Content		out design and analysis of	
Information about			
Teaching and Learn-			
ing Methods			
Additional Infor-		module can be annound	
mation		t of the semester (see Kl	
	Required readings session.	will be announced in K	LIPS or in the first
Responsible Faculty	UnivProf. Dr. De	tlef Fetchenhauer, Univ	Prof. Dr. Erik Hölzl.
Member		afts- und Sozialpsychol	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
	Social Psychology	_ ·	. .

Module	Selected Issues in	Social Psychology	
Number	52012	Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Irregular
		quency	
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h
Qualifications	Occupations in the	areas of Human Resour	rce Management; cor-
	porate consulting.		
Module is allocated to	Minor Economic a	nd Social Psychology	
Examination Re-		ng 60 min <i>or</i> paper (50%	6) and presentation
quirements	(making up 50% or		
Prerequisites for Ad-	Basic knowledge in	n Economic and Social	Psychology
mission			
Courses	Seminar		
Language	The seminar will be held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students		
	get an overview of current theories and trends in social psy-		
	chology as well as of their practical implications		
Contents	 Selected Issues 	in Social Psychology	
Information about			
Teaching and Learn-			
ing Methods			
Additional Infor-		module can be annound	
mation	tice before the start of the semester (see KLIPS).		
	Required readings will be announced in KLIPS or in the first session.		
Responsible Faculty		tlef Fetchenhauer, Univ	Prof. Dr. Erik Hölzl.
Member		afts- und Sozialpsychol	

Module	Selected Issues in	Economic Psychology	
Number	52014	Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Irregular
		quency	
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h
Qualifications	Occupations in the	areas of marketing and	human resource man-
	agement; corporate	e consulting.	
Module is allocated to	Minor Economic a	nd Social Psychology	
Examination Re-	Written exam lastin	ng 60 min <i>or</i> paper (50%	6) and presentation
quirements	(making up 50% of	f the final mark)	
Prerequisites for Ad-	Basic knowledge in	n Economic and Social	Psychology
mission			
Courses	Seminar		
Language	The seminar will be held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students		
	get an overviev	w of current theories and	l trends in economic
	psychology as	well as of their practical	implications.
Contents	 Selected Issues 	in Economic Psycholog	gy
Information about			
Teaching and Learn-			
ing Methods			
Additional Infor-	The courses of this module can be announced on short term no-		
mation	tice before the start of the semester (see KLIPS).		
	Required readings will be announced in KLIPS or in the first		
	session.		
Responsible Faculty		tlef Fetchenhauer, Univ	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
Member	Institut für Wirtschafts- und Sozialpsychologie (Economic and		
	Social Psychology)	

Module	Selected Issues in	Market and Consume	r Psychology
Number	52015	Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Irregular
		quency	
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h
Qualifications		areas of marketing and	
	agement; corporate	e consulting, market rese	earch and advertise-
	ment.		
Module is allocate to		nd Social Psychology	
Examination Re-		ng 60 min <i>or</i> paper (50%	6) and presentation
quirements	(making up 50% or		
Prerequisites for Ad-	Basic knowledge in	n Economic and Social 1	Psychology
mission			
Courses	Seminar		
Language	The seminar will be held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students		
	<u> </u>	v of current theories and	
	and consumer psychology as well as of their practical implications.		
Contents	Selected Issues	in Market and Consum	er Psychology
Information about			
Teaching and Learn-			
ing Methods			
Additional Infor-	The courses of this	module can be annound	ced on short term no-
mation	tice before the start of the semester (see KLIPS).		
	Required readings will be announced in KLIPS or in the first		
	session.		
Responsible Faculty		tlef Fetchenhauer, Univ	,
Member		afts- und Sozialpsychol	ogie (Economic and
	Social Psychology)	

Module	Selected Issues in	Organisational Psycho	ology
Number	52016	Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Irregular
		quency	C
Attendance	30 h	Independent Studies	150 h
Qualifications	Occupations in the	areas of HR and Person	nel Development;
	corporate consultir	ıg.	
Module is allocated to	Minor Economic a	nd Social Psychology	
Examination Re-	Written exam lastin	ng 60 min <i>or</i> paper (50%	6) and presentation
quirements	(making up 50% of		, 1
Prerequisites for Ad-		n Economic and Social	Psychology
mission	, 57		
Courses	Seminar		
Language	The seminar will be held in German.		
Learning Objectives	Students		
	get an overview of current theories and trends in the industri-		
	al and organizational psychology as well as of their practical implications.		
Contents	Selected Issues in Organisational Psychology		
Information about			
Teaching and Learn-			
ing Methods			
Additional Infor-		module can be annound	
mation		t of the semester (see Kl	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
	Required readings will be announced in KLIPS or in the first session.		
Responsible Faculty		tlef Fetchenhauer, Univ	*
Member		afts- und Sozialpsychol	ogie (Economic and
	Social Psychology)	

Minor Economic Policy and Public Finance

Module Module	Type of Exam	CP of the Module	Required CP
Microeconomics	KL	6 CP	
Advanced Microeconomics I: Game Theory	KL	6 CP	
Advanced Microeconomics II: Contract Theory	KL	6 CP	min. 6 CP
Macroeconomics	KL	6 CP	and
Advanced Macroeconomics I: Real Dynamic Macroeconomics	KL	6 CP	max.
Advanced Macroeconomics II: Monetary Dynamic Macroeconomics	KL	6 CP	12 CF
Specific Economic Policy	KL/MP	6 CP	
Advanced Monetary Theory and Policy	KL/MP	6 CP	
Dynamic Macroeconomics	KL/MP	6 CP	
Distribution of Income and Wealth	KL/MP	6 CP	
International Economics	KL/MP	6 CP	
Public Debt (Master)	KL/MP	6 CP	
Selected Issues in Public Economics	KL/MP	6 CP	
Theory of Taxation and Tax Policy	KL/MP	6 CP	min.
Public Policy of the Labour Market	KL/MP	6 CP	12 CP
Advanced Seminar Macroeconomics, Economic Policy and Public Finance I	RE/PR/ HA	6 CP	12 C1
Advanced Seminar Macroeconomics, Economic Policy and Public Finance II	RE/PR/ HA	6 CP	
Advanced Seminar Macroeconomics, Economic Policy and Public Finance III	RE/PR/ HA	6 CP	
Selected Issues in Macroeconomics, Economic Policy and Public Finance	KL/so	6 CP	

Remark: Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Major Economics - Kernbereich (Core Courses)

- Microeconomics on page 95
- Advanced Microeconomics I: Game Theory on page 96
- Advanced Microeconomics II: Contract Theory on page 97
- Macroeconomics on page 98
- Advanced Macroeconomics I: Real Dynamic Macroeconomics on page 99
- Advanced Macroeconomics II: Monetary Dynamic Macroeconomics on page 100

Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Major Economics - Macroeconomics, Economic Policy and Public Finance

- Specific Economic Policy on page 115
- Advanced Monetary Theory and Policy on page 116
- Dynamic Macroeconomics on page 117
- Distribution of Income and Wealth on page 120
- International Economics on page 121
- Public Debt (Master) on page 122
- Selected Issues in Public Economics on page 123
- Theory of Taxation and Tax Policy on page 104
- Public Policy of the Labour Market on page 125
- Advanced Seminar Macroeconomics, Economic Policy and Public Finance I III on page 128
- Selected Issues in Macroeconomics, Economic Policy and Public Finance on page 129

Minor Auditing

Module	Type of Exam	CP of the Module	Required CP
Operations Audit	KL/MP	6 CP	
International Accounting	KL/MP	6 CP	
Selected Issues in Accounting and Auditing I – Corporate Disclosure	KL/MP	6 CP	
Selected Issues in Accounting and Auditing II – Audit	KL/MP	6 CP	24 CP
Advanced Seminar External Rendering of Accounts and Auditing	RE/HA	6 CP	
Current Problems in Theory and Practice of Auditing	KL/so	6 CP	

Remark: Following Descriptions of Modules you will find at Major Accounting and Taxation

- Operations Audit on page 7
- International Accounting on page 6
- Selected Issues in Accounting and Auditing I Corporate Disclosure on page 15
- Selected Issues in Accounting and Auditing II Audit on page 16
- Advanced Seminar External Rendering of Accounts and Auditing on page 10

Module

Module	Current Problems in Theory and Practice of Auditing		
Number		Workload	180 h
Credit Points	6 CP	Recurrence Fre-	Irregular
		quency	
Attendance	30-60 h	Independent Studies	120-150 h
Qualifications	Insight into current	problems in theory and	practice of Auditing
Module is allocated to	Minor Auditing		
Examination Re-	Written exam lastin	ng 60 min <i>or</i> other exan	nination forms
quirements			
Prerequisites for Ad-	None		
mission			
Courses	Lecture, exercise o	r seminar	
Language	The courses can be	held in German or in E	nglish (see KLIPS).
Learning Objectives	Students		
	gain specific insights into current topics in Auditing.		
	describe, interpret and analyse selected problems in theory		
	and practice of Auditing.		
Contents	 Updated conter 	nts will be published in t	the relevant term.
Information about			
Teaching and Learn-			
ing Methods			
Additional Infor-	* *	nodule will be announce	•
mation	versity lectures (se	e KLIPS). The module of	can be held by (guest)
	lecturers and can ta	ake place as block cours	e.
		vill be announced at the	
Responsible Faculty		ristoph Kuhner, Semina	
Member		nre und Wirtschaftsprüft	ung (General Business
	Administration, Au	ıditing)	

Index

4	Advanced Seminar Marketing and Marketing Descende
A 4' 1 A 1'4 6T C	Research
Accounting and Audit of Insurance Companies	Advanced Seminar Microeconomics, Institutions
53	and Markets I-VI111
Advanced Econometrics I: Linear Models 302	Advanced Seminar Political and Religious Ideas
Advanced Econometrics II: Time Series Analysis	
220	Advanced Seminar Political Theory 169
Advanced Health Care Management 192	Advanced Seminar Retailing and Customer
Advanced Law of Partnerships and	Management
Corporations, especially Corporation Law230	Advanced Seminar Statistics and Econometrics
Advanced Macroeconomics I: Real Dynamic	304
Macroeconomics	Advanced Seminar Supply Chain Management
Advanced Macroeconomics II: Monetary	and Management Science91
Dynamic Macroeconomics	Advanced Seminar Supply Chain Management
Advanced Methods in Mathematics	and Production90
Advanced Microeconomics I: Game Theory 96	Advanced Seminar the Political System of the
Advanced Microeconomics II: Contract Theory	EU: Strategic and Conceptual Approaches 157
97	Advanced Social Insurance
Advanced Monetary Theory and Policy 116	Advanced Statistics – Statistical Inference 224
Advanced Seminar Bank Management 242	Advanced Statistics – Stochastic Models 223
Advanced Seminar Business Policy and Logistics	Algorithms for NP-Hard Problems 246
92	Analysis of Production and Logistic Systems 84
Advanced Seminar Business Taxation 8	Anthropology of Medicine and Care287
Advanced Seminar Capital Markets and	Aspects of International Business
Corporate Finance56	Asset Management
Advanced Seminar Comparative Analysis of	Attitudes, Norms and Values 187
Political Institutions	
Advanced Seminar Controlling9	В
Advanced Seminar Corporate Development and	Basic Course Commercial Law and Law of
Business Ethics41	Partnerships and Corporations 227
Advanced Seminar Corporate Development and	Basic Course Labor Law
Organization	Basic Course Tax Law
Advanced Seminar Decision Support Systems	Basic Principles, Options and Limits of Natural
and Operations Research212	Healing and Homoeopathy
Advanced Seminar Development of Information	Basics of Teaching
Systems	Behavioral Ethics
Advanced Seminar Econometrics and Statistics	Brand Management 63
	Business Project/ Research Project Corporate
Advanced Seminar Economic and Business	Development and Business Ethics 33
History I	Business Project/ Research Project in Corporate
Advanced Seminar Economic and Business	Development
History II327	Business Project/ Research Project in Human
Advanced Seminar Economic and Social	Resource Management32
Psychology I and II333	Business Project/ Research Project in Strategic
Advanced Seminar External Rendering of	Management
Accounts and Auditing	Business Strategy in Global Supply Chains 89
Advanced Seminar Financial Institutions 57	Business Taxation I
Advanced Seminar Foreign Policy	Business Taxation II
	Business Taxation Law
Advanced Seminar Human Resource	Dusiness Taxation Law
Management	\boldsymbol{C}
Advanced Seminar I (Methods): Management in	
the Health Care System 196	Causal Analysis 176
Advanced Seminar II: Management in the	Clinical Environmental Medicine283
Health Care System200	Colloquium on Economics Education 154
Advanced Seminar Information Management	Colloquium on International Relations 267
214	Colloquium on Political Science
Advanced Seminar Insurance Management 312	Communication and Sales Promotion
Advanced Seminar International Policy 164	Communication Training and Leadership
Advanced Seminar Macroeconomics, Economic	Training
Policy and Public Finance I-III 128	Comparative Analysis of Political Economy
Advanced Seminar Marketing and Brand	(Lecture and Exercise)
Managament 74	(Lecture and Patricise)102

Comparative Analysis of Political Institutions	Fixed Income Management 55
(Lecture and Exercise)160	Forensic Fundamentals including Medical
Comparative Social Research 183	Vocational Studies280
Competition and Regulation 255	C
Consumer Behavior 329	G
Contexts of Social Action	Global Competition in the Aviation Industry 88
Contracts in Health Economics	Governance and Policy-Making in the Multi-
Cooperation Management	Level-System of the EU (Lecture and
Cooperative Bank Sector and Cooperative	Exercise)
Financial Services Network	Graph Theory
Corporate Development	Graph Theory240
Corporate Valuation Theory51	Н
Current Problems in Theory and Practice of	Heterogenous Agent Models 118
Auditing	neterogenous Agent Woulds 116
Current Research Questions and Methods in	I
Empirical Regional Research	Ideas, Innovation and Economic Growth 126
Customer Relationship Management 66	Income Tax Law
D	Industrial Economics
	Industry and Competition Analysis 271
Decision Support Systems and Operations	Information Management 208
Research I	Institutional Economics44
Decision Support Systems and Operations	Insurance Economics
Research II	Insurance Groups and Reinsurance 54
Decision Support Systems and Operations	International Accounting 6
Research III	International Comparison of Cooperative
Derivatives	Conceptions
Didactics of Vocational Education I: Didactics of	International Comparison of Health Care
Economics	Systems
Didactics of Vocational Education II: Didactics	International Economics
of Vocational Education Programmes 141	International Tax Law
Distribution of Income and Wealth 120	Introduction to Law of Taxation and Basics of
Dynamic Macroeconomics	Corporation Income Tax
E	Investment Banking
L	Investments45
Econometrics	Issues in Cooperative Economics
Economic and Business History 109	L
Economic Basics of the Railway 309	L
Economic History I	Labour Research and Qualification Research 145
Economic History II	Law of Indirect Taxes
Economic History III	Learning and Teaching at the Workplace and in
Economics of Incentives in Organizations 34	Organisations
Education Management149	Linear Models
Efficient Algorithms247	Logic for Computer Scientists 249
E-Learning and Instructional Design of the	Logistics Concepts, Systems and Models 81
Media	25 2000 Concepts, by breing and models 01
Electronic Business	M
Emerging Electronic Business	Macroeconomics98
Empirical Economics	
Empirical Finance	Management of Chronic Diseases
Energy Law	Management of Leasing Companies
	Management of Logistics Service Providers 87
Engineering Management	Management of Social Organisations and
Enterprises, Markets and Strategies	Competence Centres
Environmental Economics and Policy 254	Marketing Research
Environmental Economics and the Energy	Marketing-Planning
Industry	Markets, Institutions and Organisations 184
Ethics of the Health Care System	Mathematics for Economists
European Social Policy	Media and Information Systems: Technologies,
Evidence-based Health Care 199	Applications, Economics of Digital Goods 270
Experimental Economic Research 103	Media and Technology Entrepreneurship 276
F	Media Management Seminar 273
F	Medical Sociology and Psychology 285
Fields of Competence (e.g. Diabetes Mellitus,	Methodology of Clinical Trials (Biostatistics) 197
Bronchial Carcinoma)286	Microeconometrics

Microeconomics	Selected Issues in Corporate Development 42
Modern Concepts of Institutions and Markets	Selected Issues in Economic and Social
112	Geography320
37	Selected Issues in Economic Psychology 336
N	Selected Issues in Energy Economics I 256
New Product Management 62	Selected Issues in Energy Economics II 257
1100 110 date 11 data geniere	Selected Issues in Finance
0	Selected Issues in Healthcare Management 260
Occupational Medicine Social Medicine 270	Selected Issues in Information Systems 211
Occupational Medicine, Social Medicine 279	Selected Issues in Information Systems I & II215
Operational Controlling5	Selected Issues in Insurance Management 313
Operations Audit7	
P	Selected Issues in Macroeconomics, Economic
	Policy and Public Finance
Parallel Algorithms245	Selected Issues in Market and Consumer
Patient Safety and Risk Management 193	Psychology
Pedagogical Concepts of Consulting and	Selected Issues in Marketing71, 72
Evaluation 143	Selected Issues in Microeconomics, Institutions
Planning Methods in Transport Economics 308	and Markets113
Political Sociology	Selected Issues in Organisational Psychology 338
Political Theory and History of Ideas (Lecture	Selected Issues in Political Science 173
and Exercise)	Selected Issues in Public Economics
Portfolio Choice and Asset Pricing 119	Selected Issues in Quantitative Methods 135
Practical Course in Research 190	Selected Issues in Retailing
Practical Course: Empirical Research 334	Selected Issues in Social Policy
Prevention and Health Promotion	Selected Issues in Social Psychology 335
Pricing	Selected Issues in Sociology and Empirical
Projects Related to Fields of Research in	Social Research
Economics Education	Selected Issues in Statistics and Econometrics
Psychology of Leadership Skills	Selected Issues in Supply Chain Management 93
Psychology of Money Management	Selected Issues in Transport Economics 311
Psychosomatic Medicine and Psychotherapy	
(Main Lecture)	Selected Issues in Accounting and Auditing I –
Public Finance Law	Corporate Disclosure
Public Policy of the Labour Market 125	Selected Issues inAccounting and Auditing II -
Q	Audit
<u>v</u>	Selected Media and Technology Issues 277
Quality Management	Selected Media Topics I
Quantitative Methods in Risk Management 222	Selected Media Topics II
n	Selected Problems in Marketing: Quantitative
R	Applications70
Recursive Methods in Economics	Selected Problems in Retailing 263
Regional Cultural Geography319	Selected Problems in Retailing: Practical
Regional Economic Geography318	Applications 69
Requirements Engineering and Change	Seminar on Energy Economics (Master) 252
Management	Seminar on Self-Help Economics
Research in Learning and Teaching	Seminar on Social Policy
Research Project Comparative Politics 163	Social Change
	Social Structure
Research Project Foreign Policy	Software Systems for Supply Chain
Research Project International Policy 167	Management and Production
Research Project Political Theory and History of	Special Methods of Analysis I
Ideas	•
Research Project The Political System of the EU	Special Methods of Analysis II
	Special Methods of Collecting Data
Retail Marketing	Special Topics in Statistics I & II
Risk Management in Financial Institutions 49	Specific Economic Policy
Road Traffic	Staatsverschuldung (Master)
C	Statistical Analysis of Financial Market Data 303
S	Strategic Alliances and Networks 36
Selected Issues in Accounting and Taxation 17	Strategic Controlling 4
Selected Issues in Bank Management 243	Strategic Human Resource Management 28
Selected Issues in Business Taxation I	Strategic Management
Selected Issues in Business Taxation II	Strategic Management in Retailing 67
Selected Issues in Controlling	Strategic Management of Networks and
Delected abbueb in Controlling	Organizations

Strategy and Innovation Management 272	Theories of Organization for the Management
Subject-Specific Didactic Studies and	Practice
Applications I 151	Theories on Leadership and Motivation 37
Subject-Specific Didactic Studies and	Theory and Policy of Energy Economics 105
Applications II	Theory and Policy of Media Economics 106
Subject-Specific Didactic Studies and	Theory and Policy of the Labour Market 104
Applications III	Theory and Policy of Transport Economics 107
Supply Chain Management and Management	Theory of Action and Decision Making Theory
Science I (Strategy)79	
Supply Chain Management and Management	Theory of Taxation and Tax Policy 124
Science II (Planning) 80	Thesis
Supply Chain Management and Management	Thesis-Seminar Decision Support Systems and
Science III (Operations)85	Operations Research216
Supply Chain Management and Production I	Thesis-Seminar Information Management 218
(Structures)	Thesis-Seminar Information Systems
Supply Chain Management and Production II	Development
(Processes)78	Third Sector and the Idea of Cooperative Self-
Supply Chain Management and Production III	Help291
(Logistics of Materials and Inventory	Topics in Economic History 324
Management) 82	Trends in Supply Chain Management 86
Systems of Vocational Education 138	$oldsymbol{V}$
T	·
TD A 4 T	Value-Based Management of Insurance
Tax Accounting Law	Companies 52
Technical Computer Science	Value-Oriented Controlling
The Economic Geography of the European	Vocational Pedagogics of Integration and
Union	Support
The Political System of the EU: Strategic and	W
Conceptual Approaches (Lecture and	
Exercise)	Workfare and Welfare from an International
The Psychology of Strategic Interactions,	Perspective
Negotiations and Selling	World Economy and Regional Development. 317
Theoretical Approaches to the Explanation of Cooperative Self-Help292	

Imprint:

Editor: Deanship Faculty of Management, Economics and Social Sciences,

center for higher education Quality - cheQ@WiSo

Photo: Helmar Mildner **Dated:** September 2010